

PGA TOUR MEDIA GUIDE 2025

UPDATED THROUGH: 2025 RBC CANADIAN OPEN



TABLE OF CONTENTS

INTRODUCTION3
2025 PGA TOUR SCHEDULE4
INTRODUCTION and QUICK FACTS5
PLAYERS8
PGA TOUR ROOKIES (35)9
INTERNATIONAL MEMBERS
PLAYER BIOS
TOURNAMENTS35
<u>THE SENTRY</u>
SONY OPEN IN HAWAII
THE AMERICAN EXPRESS
FARMERS INSURANCE OPEN
AT&T PEBBLE BEACH PRO-AM
<u>WM PHOENIX OPEN</u>
THE GENESIS INVITATIONAL
MEXICO OPEN AT VIDANTAWORLD
COGNIZANT CLASSIC IN THE PALM BEACHES44
ARNOLD PALMER INVITATIONAL presented by MASTERCARD 45
PUERTO RICO OPEN
THE PLAYERS CHAMPIONSHIP47
VALSPAR CHAMPIONSHIP
TEXAS CHILDREN'S HOUSTON OPEN
VALERO TEXAS OPEN
MASTERS TOURNAMENT51
RBC HERITAGE
CORALES PUNTACANA CHAMPIONSHIP
ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS54
THE CJ CUP BYRON NELSON
TRUIST CHAMPIONSHIP
ONEFLIGHT MYRTLE BEACH CLASSIC57
PGA CHAMPIONSHIP
CHARLES SCHWAB CHALLENGE
THE MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT presented by WORKDAY 60
RBC CANADIAN OPEN61
<u>U.S. OPEN</u>
TRAVELERS CHAMPIONSHIP
ROCKET CLASSIC64
JOHN DEERE CLASSIC
GENESIS SCOTTISH OPEN (PGA TOUR-ERA)
ISCO CHAMPIONSHIP
THE OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP
BARRACUDA CHAMPIONSHIP
<u>3M OPEN70</u>
WYNDHAM CHAMPIONSHIP71
FEDEX ST. JUDE CHAMPIONSHIP72
BMW CHAMPIONSHIP73
TOUR CHAMPIONSHIP74
PROCORE CHAMPIONSHIP
SANDERSON FARMS CHAMPIONSHIP76
RAYCHRRENT CLASSIC 77

BLACK DESERT CHAMPIONSHIP	
WORLD WIDE TECHNOLOGY CHAMPIONSHIP	
BUTTERFIELD BERMUDA CHAMPIONSHIP	
THE RSM CLASSIC	81
DECORDE	0.2
RECORDS	
ALL-TIME PGA TOUR WINS LIST	83
ALL-TIME PGA TOUR WINS LIST	
BY TOURNAMENT.	87
ALL-TIME PGA TOUR WINS LIST BY COUNTRY	
(SINCE START OF 1940 SEASON)	
LIST OF WINS BY COUNTRY (SINCE START OF 1940 SEA	
SCORING RECORDS	
THE LAST TIME (SCORING)	105
WINS AND FINISHES	
THE LAST TIME (WINS AND FINISHES)	109
ALL-TIME MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS WINS LIST	11 <u>0</u>
MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS	
THE LAST TIME (MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS)	
PLAYOFFS	120
THE LAST TIME (PLAYOFFS)	121
PLAYOFFS BY TOURNAMENT	122
LEADS	128
THE LAST TIME (LEADS)	
CUTS	
HOLES-IN-ONE	
HOLES-IN-ONE BY PLAYER (SINCE HOLE-BY-HOLE TRAC	
1983)	
THE LAST TIME (HOLES-IN-ONE)	
OFFICIAL WORLD GOLF RANKING	
MONEY	
THE LAST TIME (WEATHER & TOURNAMENT FINISHES).	
FEDEXCUP	
FEDEXCUP OVERVIEW	1 <u>50</u>
FEDEXCUP POINTS DISTRIBUTION	
FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARIES	152
AWARDS	161
PGA TOUR AWARDS	
NOMINEES FOR PGA TOUR PLAYER OF THE YEAR AND F	
YEAR	
PGA TOUR TOURNAMENT AWARDS	40.4
CURRENT AWARDS	164
PGA TOUR TOURNAMENT AWARDS	
HISTORICAL AWARDS	166
MONEY	167
OFFICIAL MONEY AND BONUS MONEY TOTALS YEAR-BY	
ERA)	•
OTHER	16 <u>9</u>
PLAYER ADVISORY COLINCIL YEAR-RY-YEAR	170





2025 PGA TOUR SCHEDULE

DATE	TOURNAMENT	LOCATION	COURSE Plantation Course	2024 WINNER	
Dec. 30-Jan. 5	The Sentry	Kapalua, Maui, Hawaii	Plantation Course	Chris Kirk	700
Jan. 6-12	Sony Open in Hawaii	Honolulu, Hawaii	Waialae Country Club	Grayson Murray	500
Jan. 13-19	The American Express	e American Express La Quinta, California PGA WEST (Pete Dye Stadium) PGA WEST (Nicklaus Tournament)		Nick Dunlap	500
			La Quinta Country Club		
Jan. 20-25*	Farmers Insurance Open	•		Matthieu Pavon	500
Jan. 27-Feb. 2	AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Pebble Beach, California	Pebble Beach Golf Links Spyglass Hill Golf Course	Wyndham Clark	700
Feb. 3-9	WM Phoenix Open	Scottsdale, Arizona	TPC Scottsdale (Stadium)	Nick Taylor	500
Feb. 10-16	The Genesis Invitational	San Diego, California	Torrey Pines Golf Course (South)	Hideki Matsuyama	700
Feb. 17-23	Mexico Open at VidantaWorld	Vallarta, México	VidantaWorld	Jake Knapp	500
Feb. 24-Mar. 2	Cognizant Classic in The	Palm Beach Gardens, Florida	PGA National Resort (The Champion)	Austin Eckroat	500
CD. 24 Wal. 2	Palm Beaches	Talli Deach dardens, Honda	Tan National riesoft (The champion)	Austin Ecklodi	300
March 3-9	Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Orlando, Florida	Arnold Palmer's Bay Hill Club & Lodge	Scottie Scheffler	700
March 3-9	Puerto Rico Open	Rio Grande, Puerto Rico	Grand Reserve Golf Club	Brice Garnett	300
March 10-16	THE PLAYERS Championship	Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida	TPC Sawgrass (THE PLAYERS Stadium)	Scottie Scheffler	750
March 17-23	Valspar Championship	Palm Harbor, Florida	Innisbrook Resort (Copperhead)	Peter Malnati	500
March 24-30	Texas Children's Houston Open	Houston, Texas	Memorial Park Golf Course	Stephan Jaeger	500
Mar. 31-Apr. 6	Valero Texas Open	San Antonio, Texas	TPC San Antonio (Oaks)	Akshay Bhatia	500
April 7-13	Masters Tournament	Augusta, Georgia	Augusta National Golf Club	Scottie Scheffler	750
April 14-20	RBC Heritage	Hilton Head Island, South Carolina	Harbour Town Golf Links	Scottie Scheffler	700
April 14-20	Corales Puntacana Champ.	Punta Cana, Dominican Republic	Puntacana Resort & Club (Corales)	Billy Horschel	300
April 21-27	Zurich Classic of New Orleans	Avondale, Louisiana	TPC Louisiana	R. Mcllroy/S. Lowry	400 (each playe
Apr. 28-May 4	THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson	McKinney, Texas	TPC Craig Ranch	Taylor Pendrith	500
May 5-11	Truist Championship	Philadelphia, Pennsylvania	The Philadelphia Cricket Club (Wissahickon	•	700
May 5-11	ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic		Dunes Golf & Beach Club	Chris Gotterup	300
May 12-18	PGA Championship	Charlotte, North Carolina	Quail Hollow Club	Xander Schauffele	750
May 19-25	Charles Schwab Challenge	Fort Worth, Texas	Colonial Country Club	Davis Riley	500
May 26-June 1	the Memorial Tournament presented by Workday	Dublin, Ohio	Muirfield Village Golf Club	Scottie Scheffler	700
June 2-8	RBC Canadian Open	Caledon, Ontario, Canada	TPC Toronto at Osprey Valley (North)	Robert MacIntyre	500
June 9-15	U.S. Open	Oakmont, Pennsylvania	Oakmont Country Club	Bryson DeChambeau	
June 16-22	Travelers Championship	Cromwell, Connecticut	TPC River Highlands	Scottie Scheffler	700
June 23-29	Rocket Classic	Detroit, Michigan	Detroit Golf Club	Cam Davis	500
June 30-July 6	John Deere Classic	Silvis, Illinois	TPC Deere Run	Davis Thompson	500
July 7-13	Genesis Scottish Open	North Berwick, Scotland	The Renaissance Club	Robert MacIntyre	500
July 7-13	ISCO Championship	Louisville, Kentucky	Hurstbourne Country Club (Championship)	Harry Hall	300
July 14-20	The Open Championship	Portrush, Northern Ireland	Royal Portrush Golf Club	Xander Schauffele	750
July 14-20	Barracuda Championship	Truckee, California	Tahoe Mountain Club (Old Greenwood)	Nick Dunlap	300
July 21-27	3M Open	Blaine, Minnesota	TPC Twin Cities	Jhonattan Vegas	500
July 28-Aug. 3	Wyndham Championship	Greensboro, North Carolina	Sedgefield Country Club	Aaron Rai	500
August 4-10	FedEx St. Jude Championship	Memphis, Tennessee	TPC Southwind	Hideki Matsuyama	2,000
August 11-17	BMW Championship	Owings Mills, Maryland	Caves Valley Golf Club	Keegan Bradley	2,000
August 18-24	TOUR Championship	Atlanta, Georgia	East Lake Golf Club	Scottie Scheffler	N/A
*Denotes Saturday finisi		. mama, accigia	2001 20110 0011 0102		.,,,,
		2025 FEDE	XCUP FALL		
Sept. 8-14	Procore Championship	Napa, California	Silverado Resort (North)	Patton Kizzire	500
Sept. 23-28	Ryder Cup	Farmingdale, New York	Bethpage State Park (Black)	Team Europe	N/A
Sept. 29-0ct. 5	Sanderson Farms Champ.	Jackson, Mississippi	The Country Club of Jackson	Kevin Yu	500
oct. 6-12	Baycurrent Classic	Yokohama, Japan	Yokohama Country Club	Nico Echavarria	500
Oct. 20-26	Black Desert Championship	lvins, Utah	Black Desert Resort Golf Course	Matt McCarty	500
Nov. 3-9	World Wide Tech. Champ.	Los Cabos, México	El Cardonal at Diamante	Austin Eckroat	500
Nov 10 16	Ruttorfield Bormuda Champ	Southamaton Barmuda	Port Poval Golf Course	Rafael Campae	500

Port Royal Golf Course

Sea Island Golf Club (Seaside)

Sea Island Golf Club (Plantation)

Nov. 10-16

Nov. 17-23

Butterfield Bermuda Champ.

The RSM Classic

Southampton, Bermuda

St. Simons Island, Georgia

Rafael Campos

Maverick McNealy

500

500

INTRODUCTION and QUICK FACTS

Mission

By showcasing golf's greatest players, we engage, inspire and positively impact our fans, partners and communities worldwide.

Headquarters

1 PGA TOUR Boulevard Ponte Vedra Beach, FL 32082 Phone: 904-285-3700

Commissioner

Jay Monahan (since January 2, 2017)

Overview

The PGA TOUR is the world's premier membership organization for touring professional golfers, co-sanctioning tournaments on the PGA TOUR, PGA TOUR Champions, Korn Ferry Tour and PGA TOUR Americas. The modern-day PGA TOUR was formed in 1968 when a subset of touring professionals broke away from the PGA of America.

Eligibility and membership

Each PGA TOUR player has earned a position on the priority ranking that is used to select full-field open tournaments. For the 2025 season, there are 87 active international members from 27 countries and territories outside the United States.

Impact

Through the world of golf, the PGA TOUR, backed by its network of volunteers, drives positive impact at unprecedented levels to support and improve local communities. The PGA TOUR and its tournaments have donated more than \$4 billion to date to support local organizations.

PGA TOUR schedule

The 2025 PGA TOUR schedule spans a calendar year, with the race for the FedExCup contested from January through August, culminating with the FedExCup Playoffs and the crowning of the FedExCup Champion. The FedExCup Fall is contested after the Playoffs. There are 36 events during the FedExCup Regular Season and three FedExCup Playoffs events. There are seven events in the FedExCup Fall.

FedExCup and the FedExCup Playoffs

The 2025 PGA TOUR Season marks the 19th edition of the FedExCup, a season-long points competition offering a bonus pool of \$100 million. TOUR members earn FedExCup points based on their finish at each tournament, with an emphasis placed on wins and high finishes. The top 70 players in the FedExCup at the completion of the Wyndham Championship advance to the FedExCup Playoffs, three events that feature a progressive cut. The first two FedExCup Playoffs events offer 2,000 points to the winner, while the last tournament of the Playoffs, the TOUR Championship, features a strokes-based system (FedExCup Starting Strokes). The player with the lowest total score will win the FedExCup, be credited with an official victory in the TOUR Championship and earn a bonus of \$25 million.

FedEx St. Jude Championship (70 players)

TPC Southwind, Memphis, Tennessee 70 players

BMW Championship (50 players)

Caves Valley Golf Club, Owings Mills, Maryland

TOUR Championship (30 players)

East Lake Golf Club, Atlanta, Georgia

FedExCup Bonus Money

No. 1	\$25 million
No. 2	\$12.5 million
No. 3	\$7.5 million
No. 4	\$6 million
No. 5	\$5 million
No. 6	\$3.5 million
No. 7	\$2.75 million
No. 8	\$2.25 million
No. 9	\$2 million
No. 10	\$1.75 million
No. 30	\$550,000
No. 50	\$196,000
No. 70	\$175,000
No. 125	\$120,000
No. 150	\$85,000
¢100: II: 4-4	tal

\$100 million total

Comcast Business TOUR TOP 10

The Comcast Business TOUR TOP 10 emphasizes player performance by rewarding the top 10 finishers in the FedExCup Regular Season standings, offering a shared \$40 million total in bonus money.

Comcast Business TOUR TOP 10 Bonus Money

No. 1	\$8 million
No. 2	\$6 million
No. 3	\$4.8 million
No. 4	\$4.4 million
No. 5	\$4 million
No. 6	\$3.4 million
No. 7	\$2.8 million
No. 8	\$2.4 million
No. 9	\$2.2 million
No. 10	\$2 million

FedExCup Fall

Beginning in September, the FedExCup Fall features seven tournaments to finalize the top 100 and additional playing opportunities for the following FedExCup season. All players ranked No. 51 and beyond carry their FedExCup points over from the Regular Season and first Playoffs events and continue to accumulate FedExCup points through the FedExCup Fall to finalize eligibility for the 2025 season. Nos. 51-60 in the FedExCup standings through the FedExCup Fall qualify for two Signature Events the following season via the Aon Next 10.

Awards

The PGA TOUR recognizes the following awards:

FedExCup

Comcast Business TOUR TOP 10

Jack Nicklaus Award (Player of the Year)

Arnold Palmer Award (Rookie of the Year)

Byron Nelson Award (Low Scoring Average)

Payne Stewart Award

Courage Award

ABOUT THE COMMISSIONER: JAY MONAHAN

Jay Monahan was appointed PGA TOUR commissioner by the PGA TOUR Policy Board on November 7, 2016, and he officially became the fourth commissioner of the PGA TOUR on January 1, 2017 (succeeding Tim Finchem, who held the position for more than 22 years).

In his eight years as commissioner, Monahan has led the TOUR through the most transformative and innovative time in the organization's history. In 2024, the TOUR launched Fan Forward, a fancentric research and strategy focus that will further accelerate innovation on behalf of golf fans to enhance their experience and to strengthen the TOUR's platform.

During his tenure, player compensation has reached record-setting levels, and the PGA TOUR fan base has grown in both size and diversity. Additionally, the TOUR and its tournaments raise upwards of \$200 million each year for more than 3,000 charities, with a cumulative charitable impact that exceeded \$4 billion in 2024.

Monahan ushered the PGA TOUR through the COVID-19 pandemic, as the TOUR was among the first professional sports leagues to safely return to competition in June 2020. That same year, Monahan and the TOUR reached a landmark media rights agreement with both broadcast and streaming partners and formalized a strategic alliance with the European (DP World) Tour Group.

Under Monahan's leadership, the TOUR incorporated and launched PGA TOUR Enterprises in 2024, a subsidiary of PGA TOUR, Inc., to allow for growth capital, not previously available because of the parent company's 501(c)(6) structure. On January 30, 2024, the TOUR welcomed an initial investor in PGA TOUR Enterprises, the Strategic Sports Group (SSG), a consortium that includes individuals with more than 200 years of combined sports team stewardship across major global sports leagues, including the NFL, NBA, MLB, NHL and EPL. Fenway Sports Group has led the SSG investment with support from the leadership of Cohen Private Ventures, including Steven A. Cohen and Andrew B. Cohen, and Arthur M. Blank, owner and chairman of AMB Sports and Entertainment. In conjunction with the incorporation of Enterprises, the TOUR implemented a Player Equity Program - the first of its kind in professional sports - awarding PGA TOUR members ownership stake in PGA TOUR Enterprises.

Monahan's tenure has included several significant schedule and competitive changes to grow and strengthen the TOUR for its fans, players and partners. In 2019, these included a reduction of Playoffs events from four to three, an adjusted

scoring format for the TOUR Championship and the TOUR's flagship event, THE PLAYERS Championship, returning to a March date. In 2024, changes included the return to a calendar-year schedule and the introduction of Full-Field and limited-field Signature Events. For 2026, there will be a number of additional competitive changes related to eligibility and field sizes to ensure equitable playing opportunities for members who have earned a PGA TOUR card and to enhance the fan experience.

In January 2025, the TOUR opened PGA TOUR Studios, a state-of-the-art production studio first conceptualized in 2017. Located on the PGA TOUR Campus, PGA TOUR Studios will redefine how the TOUR creates and delivers content to golf fans across the globe. The 165,000-square-foot facility is a pivotal next step of golf content production in an everchanging media landscape and one that will fuel exponential growth in the TOUR.

Monahan joined the PGA TOUR in 2008 as Executive Director of THE PLAYERS Championship. He then served as Senior Vice President for Business Development, where he was responsible for securing new sponsors and managing existing PGA TOUR title sponsorship relationships. Monahan was named PGA TOUR Executive Vice President and Chief Marketing Officer in March 2013, overseeing business development, corporate marketing and partnerships, title sponsor relations, retail licensing and media sales.

Monahan was appointed PGA TOUR Deputy Commissioner in April 2014, with Chief Operating Officer added to his title in April 2016.

As Commissioner of the PGA TOUR, Monahan serves on the Board of the PGA European (DP World) Tour, as well as on the Board of Directors and Executive Committee of the International Golf Federation. He is also Chair of both the World Golf Foundation and PGA TOUR First Tee Foundation Board of Governors. Monahan is the co-founder and board member of Golf Fights Cancer, a 501c3 non-profit organization dedicated to raising funds for cancer-related charities and research organizations.

Before joining the PGA TOUR, Monahan was executive vice president of Fenway Sports Group, leading the sales and business development team for the property ownership and representation divisions since 2005. Additionally, he directed FSG's sponsorship sales operations for the Boston Red Sox, Major League Baseball Advanced Media, NASCAR's Roush Fenway Racing and Boston College Athletics.

Prior to joining FSG, Monahan spent three years as executive director at IMG Worldwide, where he played an integral role in the development of the PGA TOUR's Boston-area tournament and served as its first tournament director. Monahan began his sports sponsorship career as director of global sponsorships and branding programs at EMC Corporation. Previously, he worked at Arnold Advertising and Bob Woolf Associates.

Monahan graduated from Trinity College in 1993, where he was a four-year member of the golf team and a Division II Academic All-American his senior year. He earned a master's degree in sport management from the University of Massachusetts at Amherst in 1995.

LEADERSHIP

PGA TOUR POLICY BOARD

PGA TOUR ENTERPRISES BOARD

INDEPENDENT DIRECTORS

Joe Gorder (Chairman)

Mike Corbat Mary Meeker Bill Rhodes

PLAYER DIRECTORS

Patrick Cantlay
Peter Malnati
Joe Ogilvie
Adam Scott
Webb Simpson
Camilo Villegas
Tiger Woods

COMMISSIONER

Jay Monahan

PGA OF AMERICA DIRECTOR

Don Rea Jr.

PGA TOUR DIRECTORS

Joe Gorder (Chairman)
Patrick Cantlay
Peter Malnati
Jay Monahan
Joe Ogilvie
Adam Scott
Webb Simpson
Camilo Villegas
Tiger Woods

INVESTOR DIRECTORS

Arthur Blank Andrew Cohen John Henry Sam Kennedy

2025 PLAYER ADVISORY COUNCIL

Sam Burns Max McGreevy Eric Cole Maverick McNealy **Trevor Cone** Keith Mitchell Rickie Fowler Seamus Power Brian Harman Scottie Scheffler **Charley Hoffman Brandt Snedeker** Max Homa **Justin Thomas** Kevin Kisner Gary Woodland

EXECUTIVE LEADERSHIP

Jay Monahan Commissioner

Rick Anderson Chief Commercial Officer
Alex Baldwin President - Korn Ferry Tour
Len Brown Chief of Global Business Ventures
Tyler Dennis Chief Competitions Officer
Norb Gambuzza Executive Vice President Media

Jason Gore Chief Player Officer
Allison Keller Chief Administrative Officer
Jay Madara Chief Financial Officer

Laura Neal Executive Vice President Brand Communications
Brian Oliver Executive Vice President Corporate Partnerships

Neera Shetty Chief Legal Officer and Executive Vice President, Social Responsibility
Andy Weitz Chief Marketing and Communications Officer and Executive Vice

President, Investor Relations





PGA TOUR ROOKIES (35)

Player	Path to the PGA TOUR	Flag	Birthplace	Residence	College
Andersen, Mason	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Queen Creek, Arizona	Queen Creek, Arizona	Arizona State
Capan III, Frankie	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Stillwater, Minnesota	Dallas, Texas	FGCU/Alabama
Castillo, Ricky	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Yorba Linda, California	Jacksonville, Florida	Florida
Chandler, Will	2024 PGA TOUR Q-School	USA	Atlanta, Georgia	St. Simons Island, Georgia	Georgia
Clanton, Luke	2025 PGA TOUR University Accelerated	USA	Hialeah, Florida	Hialeah, Florida	Florida State
Cummins, Quade	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Weatherford, Oklahoma	Edmond, Oklahoma	Oklahoma
Del Solar, Cristobal	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	CHL	Vina del Mar, Chile	Jupiter, Florida	Florida State
Dickson, Taylor	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Gastonia, North Carolina	Gastonia, North Carolina	Winthrop
Fisk, Steven	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Atlanta, Georgia	Evans, Georgia	Georgia Southern
Ford, David	2025 PGA TOUR University	USA	Peachtree Corners, Georgia	Peachtree Corners, Georgia	North Carolina
Goodwin, Noah	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Ann Arbor, Michigan	Dallas, Texas	SMU
Højgaard, Rasmus	2024 DP World Tour	DEN	Billund, Denmark	Aarhus, Denmark	
Hoshino, Rikuya	2024 DP World Tour	JPN	Ibaraki, Japan	Ibaraki, Japan	Japan College
Knowles, Philip	2022 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Bradenton, Florida	Jacksonville, Florida	North Florida
Lawrence, Thriston	2024 DP World Tour	RSA	Kempton Park, South Africa	Pretoria, South Africa	
Mouw, William	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Upland, California	Chino Hills, California	Pepperdine
Norgaard, Niklas	2024 DP World Tour	DEN	Hørsholm, Denmark	Frederiksberg, Denmark	
Onishi, Kaito	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	JPN	Chiba, Japan	Tokyo, Japan	Southern California
Pak, John	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Scotch Plains, New Jersey	Tallahassee, Florida	Florida State
Paul, Jeremy	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	GER	Frankfurt, Germany	Scottsdale, Arizona	Colorado
Peterson, Paul	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Tucson, Arizona	St. Simons Island, Georgia	Oregon State
Potgieter, Aldrich	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	RSA	Pretoria, South Africa	Mossel Bay, South Africa	-
Riedel, Matthew	2024 PGA TOUR Q-School	USA	Houston, Texas	Houston, Texas	Vanderbilt
Rosenmueller, Thomas	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	GER	Munich, Germany	Frisco, Texas	North Texas
Rozner, Antoine	2024 DP World Tour	FRA	Paris, France	Paris, France	Missouri-Kansas City
Sargent, Gordon	2025 PGA TOUR University Accelerated	USA	Birmingham, Alabama	Birmingham, Alabama	Vanderbilt
Salinda, Isaiah	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	San Francisco, California	Las Vegas, Nevada	Stanford
Suber, Jackson	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Tampa, Florida	Tampa, Florida	Ole Miss
Svensson, Jesper	2024 DP World Tour	SWE	Uppsala, Sweden	Uppsala, Sweden	Campbell
Thornberry, Braden	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Germantown, Tennessee	Collierville, Tennessee	Ole Miss
Velo, Kevin	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Redwood City, California	Danville, California	San Jose State
Vilips, Karl	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	AUS	Jakarta, Indonesia	Jacksonville, Florida	Stanford
Walker, Danny	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Bradenton, Florida	Jacksonville, Florida	Virginia
	2024 DP World Tour	ENG	Wirral, England	Dubai, United Arab Emirates	2
Waring, Paul	ZUZ4 DE WUHU IUUI	LIVU	Willal, Lligialiu	Dubai, Office Arab Efficaces	

A player's rookie season ("Rookie Year") is defined as the season in which he becomes a PGA TOUR member (including Special Temporary Members) and plays in 10 or more events as a member or finishes in the Top 125 on the Official FedExCup Points List or Non-Member FedExCup Points List, whichever occurs first.

FIRST-YEAR PGA TOUR MEMBERS (3)

Player	Path to the PGA TOUR	Flag	Birthplace	Residence	College
Gerard, Ryan	2024 Korn Ferry Tour	USA	Raleigh, North Carolina	Jupiter, Florida	North Carolina
Kanaya, Takumi	2024 PGA TOUR Q-School	JPN	Hiroshima, Japan	Tokyo, Japan	Tohoku Fukushi University
Manassero, Matteo	2024 DP World Tour	ITA	Verona, Italy	Verona, Italy	

A new member (including Special Temporary Members) shall not be eligible for the PGA TOUR Rookie of the Year if he has previously played in more than seven (7) Official PGA TOUR Money events as a professional in any prior season. Such players are known as First-Year Members during their first season of full-time membership.

PGA TOUR ROOKIES BY YEAR (FEDEXCUP ERA)

Season	Rookies	Winners	TOUR Championship	Season	Rookies	Winners	TOUR Championship
2025	35	1	-	2014-15	24	1	1
2024	31	4	1	2013-14	14	1	0
2022-23	32	3	0	2013	25	3	1
2021-22	27	2	2	2012	26	4	1
2020-21	3	1	0	2011	35	6	1
2019-20	21	1	2	2010	20	2	0
2018-19	22	5	1	2009	28	0	1
2017-18	23	3	1	2008	25	4	1
2016-17	25	5	2	2007	27	3	1
2015-16	21	3	2				

INTERNATIONAL MEMBERS

ARGENTINA (2)

Emiliano Grillo Alejandro Tosti

AUSTRALIA (7)

Aaron Baddeley Cam Davis Jason Day Harrison Endycott Min Woo Lee Adam Scott **Karl Vilips**

AUSTRIA (1)

Sepp Straka

BELGIUM (2)

Thomas Detry Adrien Dumont de Chassart

CANADA (7)

Corey Conners Adam Hadwin Mackenzie Hughes **Taylor Pendrith** Ben Silverman Adam Svensson Nick Taylor

CHILE (1)

Del Solar, Cristobal

CHINA (3)

C.T. Pan Kevin Yu Carl Yuan

COLOMBIA (2)

Nico Echavarria Camilo Villegas

DENMARK (4)

Nicolai Højgaard Rasmus Højgaard Niklas Norgaard Thorbjørn Olesen

ENGLAND (9)

Matt Fitzpatrick Tommy Fleetwood Harry Hall Aaron Rai Justin Rose **David Skinns** Matt Wallace

Paul Waring Danny Willett

FIJI (1)

Vijay Singh

FINLAND (1)

Sami Valimaki

FRANCE (4)

Matthieu Pavon Victor Perez Antoine Rozner **Martin Trainer**

GERMANY (4)

Stephan Jaeger Jeremy Paul Thomas Rosenmueller Matti Schmid

IRELAND (2)

Shane Lowry Seamus Power

ITALY (2)

Matteo Manassero Francesco Molinari

JAPAN (5)

Ryo Hisatsune Rikuya Hoshino Takumi Kanaya Hideki Matsuyama Kaito Onishi

NEW ZEALAND (1)

Ryan Fox

NORTHERN IRELAND (1)

Rory McIlroy

NORWAY (2)

Viktor Hovland Kris Ventura

PHILIPPINES (1)

Rico Hoey

PUERTO RICO (1)

Rafael Campos

SCOTLAND (3)

Russell Knox Martin Laird Robert MacIntyre

SOUTH AFRICA (6)

Christiaan Bezuidenhout MJ Daffue Garrick Higgo Thriston Lawrence Aldrich Potgieter Erik van Rooyen

SOUTH KOREA (7)

Byeong Hun An Sungiae Im S.H. Kim Si Woo Kim Tom Kim K.H. Lee S.Y. Noh

SWEDEN (7)

Ludvig Åberg **David Lingmerth** Alex Noren Henrik Norlander Vincent Norrman Jesper Svensson **Tim Widing**

VENEZUELA (1)

Jhonattan Vegas

87 international players from 27 countries and territories outside the United States

LUDVIG ÅBERG

Exempt status Winner, The Genesis Invitational

Exempt thru 2029

Born October 31, 1999

Birthplace Eslov, Sweden

Residence Ponte Vedra, Florida

College Texas Tech

Turned professional 2023

First season as a member 2022-23

Career accolades

PGA TOUR University No. 1 2023

2 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Genesis Invitational 2023 RSM Classic

1 DP World Tour win

2023 Omega European Masters

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2023

Olympic Games 2024

ANDERS ALBERTSON

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born June 8, 1993

Birthplace Houston, Texas

Residence Alpharetta, Georgia

Wife Ashley

College Georgia Tech (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2018-19

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2022 Visit Knoxville Open 2018 Memorial Health Championship

BYEONG HUN AN

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born September 17, 1991

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea

Residence Orlando, Florida

Wife Hee Jae (Jamie)

Children Sunwoo, Jiwoo

College California

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2016-17

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 LECOM Suncoast Classic

2 DP World Tour wins

2024 Genesis Championship 2015 BMW PGA Championship

1 Challenge Tour win

2014 Rolex Trophy

1 Korean Tour win

2015 Shinhan Donghae Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2019, 2024 Olympic Games (2) 2016, 2024

MASON ANDERSEN

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 23, 1998

Birthplace Queen Creek, Arizona

Residence Queen Creek, Arizona

College Arizona State (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 117 Visa Argentina Open presented by Macro

AARON BADDELEY

Exempt status 300 Career Cuts

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 17, 1981

Birthplace Lebanon, New Hampshire

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Richelle

Children Jewell, Jolee, Jeremiah, Josiah, Jaddex, Jedidiah

Turned professional 2000

First season as a member 2003

4 PGA TOUR wins

2016 ISCO Championship

2011 Genesis Invitational

2007 WM Phoenix Open

2006 RBC Heritage

4 PGA Tour of Australasia wins

2007 Mastercard Masters

2001 Greg Norman Holden International

2000 Holden Australian Open

1999 Holden Australian Open

2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2007, 2011

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2011

DANIEL BERGER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 7, 1993

Birthplace Plantation, Florida

Residence Jupiter, Florida

College Florida State

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2014-15

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2015

4 PGA TOUR wins

2021 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2020 Charles Schwab Challenge

2017 FedEx St. Jude Classic 2016 FedEx St. Jude Classic

5 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2015, 2016, 2017, 2020, 2021

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2017 Ryder Cup 2020

CHRISTIAAN BEZUIDENHOUT

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 18, 1994

Birthplace Delmas, South Africa

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2021-22

3 DP World Tour wins

2020 South African Open 2020 Alfred Dunhill Championship 2019 Estrella Damm N.A. Andalucia

Masters

2 Sunshine Tour wins

2020 Dimension Data Pro-Am 2016 Sun Fish River Challenge

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024 Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

AKSHAY BHATIA

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026 **Born** January 31, 2002

Birthplace Los Angeles, California

Residence Jupiter, Flordia

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2022-23

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Valero Texas Open 2023 Barracuda Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 Bahamas Great Exuma Classic

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

ZAC BLAIR

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 20, 1990

Birthplace Salt Lake City, Utah

Residence St. George, Utah

Wife Alicia

Children Charles, William, Isabel

College BYU (2014)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2014-15

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2019 Ellie Mae Classic at TPC Stonebrae

KEEGAN BRADLEY

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born June 7, 1986

Birthplace Woodstock, Vermont

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Jillian

Children Logan, Cooper

College St. John's (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2011 **Career accolades**

Rookie of the Year 2011

1 major championship title

2011 PGA Championship

7 PGA TOUR wins

2024 BMW Championship

2023 Travelers Championship

2022 Baycurrent Classic 2018 BMW Championship

2012 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2011 PGA Championship

2011 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

6 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2011, 2012, 2013, 2018, 2023, 2024

National team selections Presidents Cup (2) 2013, 2024 Ryder Cup (2) 2012, 2014

JOSEPH BRAMLETT **Exempt status** 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 7, 1988

Birthplace Stanford, California Residence San Jose, California

College Stanford (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2011 **1 Korn Ferry Tour win**

2021 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

RYAN BREHM

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 5, 1986

Birthplace Mount Pleasant, Michigan

Residence Florida

Wife Chelsey

College Michigan State (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2016-17

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 Puerto Rico Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2019 LECOM Health Challenge 2016 WinCo Foods Portland Open

JACOB BRIDGEMAN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Inman, South Carolina

Residence Greenville, South Carolina

College Clemson (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2024

WESLEY BRYAN

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 26, 1990

Birthplace Columbia, South Carolina

Residence Augusta, Georgia

Wife Elizabeth

Children Hadley, Winnie, Millie

College South Carolina (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2016-17

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

2016

1 PGA TOUR win

2017 RBC Heritage

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2016 AdventHealth Championship 2016 El Bosque Mexico Championship 2016 Chitimacha Louisiana Open

HAYDEN BUCKLEY

Exempt status Top five and ties from

PGA TOUR Q-School

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 1, 1996

Birthplace Chattanooga, Tennessee

Residence Alpharetta, Georgia

Wife Feleysa

College Missouri (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2021 LECOM Suncoast Classic 1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2019 ATB Financial Classic

BRONSON BURGOON

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born June 2, 1987

Birthplace The Woodlands, Texas

Residence The Woodlands, Texas

Wife Katy

Children Beckam, Rory

College Texas A&M

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2015-16

SAM BURNS

Exempt status Winner, World Golf

Championships

Exempt thru 2027

Born July 23, 1996

Birthplace Shreveport, Louisiana

Residence Choudrant, Louisiana

Wife Caroline

Children Bear

College LSU

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2018-19

5 PGA TOUR wins

2023 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

2022 Charles Schwab Challenge

2022 Valspar Championship

2021 Sanderson Farms Championship

2021 Valspar Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2018 Club Car Championship

4 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024

Ryder Cup 2023

BRIAN CAMPBELL

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born March 6, 1993

Birthplace Newport Beach, California

Residence Hilton Head Island, South

College Illinois (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2017 1 PGA TOUR win

2025 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld

RAFAEL CAMPOS

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026

Born April 15, 1988

Birthplace San Juan, Puerto Rico

Residence Guavnabo, Puerto Rico

Wife Stephanie

Children Paola

College VCU (2010)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2019-20

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Butterfield Bermuda

Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2019 Bahamas Great Abaco Classic

National team selections

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

PATRICK CANTLAY

Exempt status Winner, FedExCup

Exempt thru 2027

Born March 17, 1992

Birthplace Long Beach, California

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Nikki

College UCLA

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2013-14

Career accolades

Player of the Year 2021

FedExCup Champion

2021

8 PGA TOUR wins

2022 BMW Championship

2022 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2021 TOUR Championship

2021 BMW Championship

2021 Memorial Tournament

2020 Baycurrent Classic

2019 Memorial Tournament 2017 Shriners Children's Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2013 Astara Golf Championship

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2017, 2018, 2019, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2019, 2022, 2024

Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023

FRANKIE CAPAN III

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 9, 1999

Birthplace Stillwater, Minnesota

Residence Dallas, Texas

College FGCU (2022), Alabama

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship

RICKY CASTILLO

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Yorba Linda, California

Residence Jacksonville, Florida

College Florida

Turned professional 2023

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of

Kansas Wichita Open

BUD CAULEY

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born March 16, 1990

Birthplace Daytona Beach, Florida

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Kristi

Children Cooper

College Alabama

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2012

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2014 Hotel Fitness Championship

CAMERON CHAMP

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 15, 1995 Birthplace Sacramento, California

Residence Houston, Texas

Wife Jessica

Children Beckham

College Texas A&M **Turned professional 2017**

First season as a member 2018-19

3 PGA TOUR wins

2021 3M Open

2019 Procore Championship 2018 Sanderson Farms Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2018 Utah Championship

the FedExCup era 2020

WILL CHANDLER

12

Exempt status Top five and ties from PGA TOUR Q-School **Exempt thru** 2025

Birthplace Atlanta, Georgia

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

College Georgia

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2025

KEVIN CHAPPELL

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 8, 1986

Birthplace Fresno, California

Residence Fresno, California

Wife Elizabeth

Children Wyatt, Collins, Scottie

College UCLA

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2011

1 PGA TOUR win

2017 Valero Texas Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2010 Ellie Mae Classic

2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2016, 2017

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2017

STEWART CINK

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 21, 1973

Birthplace Huntsville, Alabama

Residence Atlanta, Georgia

Wife Lisa

Children Connor, Reagan

College Georgia Tech (1995)

Turned professional 1995

First season as a member 1997

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 1997

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

1996

8 PGA TOUR wins

2021 RBC Heritage

2020 Procore Championship

2009 Open Championship

2008 Travelers Championship

2004 WGC-NEC Invitational

2004 RBC Heritage

2000 RBC Heritage

1997 Travelers Championship

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

1996 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

1996 Colorado Classic

1996 Price Cutter Charity Championship

4 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2007, 2008, 2009, 2021

National team selections

Presidents Cup (4) 2000, 2005, 2007, 2009

Ryder Cup (5) 2002, 2004, 2006, 2008, 2010

LUKE CLANTON

Exempt status 2025 PGA TOUR

University Accelerated

Exempt thru 2026

Born November 5, 2003

Birthplace Hialeah, Florida

Residence Hialeah, Florida

College Florida State

Turned professional 2025

First season as a member 2025

WYNDHAM CLARK

Exempt status Winner, U.S. Open

Exempt thru 2029

Born December 9, 1993

Birthplace Denver, Colorado

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

College Oregon (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2018-19

1 major championship title

2023 U.S. Open

3 PGA TOUR wins

2024 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2023 U.S. Open

2023 Truist Championship

2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2024

Ryder Cup 2023

Olympic Games 2024

ERIC COLE

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 12, 1988

Birthplace Palm Springs, California

Residence Tequesta, Florida

Wife Stephanie

College Nova Southeastern

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2022-23

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2023

TREVOR CONE

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 13, 1992

Birthplace Charlotte, North Carolina

Residence Charlotte, North Carolina

College Virginia Tech (2015) **Turned professional** 2015

First season as a member 2023

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2022 AdventHealth Championship 2018 Ellie Mae Classic at TPC Stonebrae

COREY CONNERS

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 6, 1992

Birthplace Listowel, Ontario, Canada

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Malory

Children Reis, Tate

College Kent State (2014)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2017-18

2 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Valero Texas Open

2019 Valero Texas Open

4 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2019, 2021, 2022, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024 Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

PARKER COODY

Exempt status Minor Medical

Extension

Born January 7, 2000

BUTH January 1, 2000

Birthplace Plano, Texas

Residence Plano, Texas College Texas (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2022 CentrePort Canada Rail Park Manitoba Open

PIERCESON COODY

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 7, 2000

Birthplace Plano, Texas

Residence Plano, Texas College Texas (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2024

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2023 Price Cutter Charity Championship 2023 Panama Championship

2022 Live and Work in Maine Open

AUSTIN COOK

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 13, 1991

Birthplace Little Rock, Arkansas

Residence Jonesboro, Arkansas **Wife** Crys

Children Cameron, Carson Ann

College Arkansas (2013)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2017-18

1 PGA TOUR win

2017 RSM Classic

VINCE COVELLO

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born November 26, 1982

Birthplace Springfield, Pennsylvania

Residence Atlantic Beach, Florida

College North Florida

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2020 1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2019 Chitimacha Louisiana Open presented by MISTRAS

TRACE CROWE

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 9, 1996

Birthplace Greenville, South Carolina **Residence** Charlotte, North Carolina

College Auburn (2020)

Turned professional 2020 First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2023 NV5 Invitational

QUADE CUMMINS

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025 **Birthplace** Weatherford, Oklahoma

Residence Edmond, Oklahoma **Wife** Rian

College Oklahoma (2020)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2025

MJ DAFFUE

Exempt status Non-Exempt Major **Medical Extension Born** January 13, 1989 Birthplace Pretoria, South Africa Wife Kamila (Kamie)

Children Oliver

College Lamar (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2022-23

JOEL DAHMEN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings Exempt thru 2025 Born November 11, 1987

Birthplace Clarkston, Washington Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Lona

Children Riggs

College Washington (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2016-17 1 PGA TOUR win

2021 Corales Puntacana Championship

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2014 Syncrude Boreal Open 2014 PC Financial Open

CAM DAVIS

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026

Born February 21, 1995

Birthplace Sydney, New South Wales, Australia

Residence Seattle, Washington

Wife Jonika

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2018-19

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Rocket Classic

2021 Rocket Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2018 Simmons Bank Open

1 PGA Tour of Australasia win

2017 Emirates Australian Open

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2022

JASON DAY

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born November 12, 1987

Birthplace Beaudesert, Queensland,

Australia

Residence Columbus, Ohio

Wife Ellie

Children Dash, Lucy, Arrow, Oz, Winnie

Turned professional 2006

First season as a member 2008

Career accolades

World No. 1 51 weeks (first: 9/20/15)

1 major championship title

2015 PGA Championship

1 PLAYERS Championship title 2016

13 PGA TOUR wins

2023 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2018 Truist Championship 2018 Farmers Insurance Open 2016 PLAYERS Championship 2016 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

2016 Arnold Palmer Invitational 2015 BMW Championship

2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2015 PGA Championship

2015 RBC Canadian Open

2015 Farmers Insurance Open 2014 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

2010 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2007 Greater Cleveland Open

9 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2010, 2011, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (5) 2011, 2013, 2015, 2017, 2024

Olympic Games 2024

CRISTOBAL DEL SOLAR

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 11, 1993

Birthplace Vina del Mar, Chile

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Alexandra

Children Penelope

College Florida State (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Ascendant presented by Blue

4 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2022 Neuguen Argentina Classic 2022 Volvo Golf Championship 2019 Puerto Plata Open 2018 Abierto OSDE del Centro

THOMAS DETRY

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2027

Born January 13, 1993

Birthplace Brussels, Belgium

Residence Dubai, United Arab Emirates

College Illinois

Wife Sarah

Children Sophia, Alba

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR win

2025 WM Phoenix Open

1 Challenge Tour win

2016 Bridgestone Challenge

National team selections

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

TAYLOR DICKSON

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 7, 1992

Birthplace Gastonia, North Carolina

Residence Gastonia, North Carolina

College Winthrop (2015)

Turned professional 2015 First season as a member 2025

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins 2024 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of

Kansas Wichita Open

2024 Astara Chile Classic presented by Scotiabank

ADRIEN DUMONT de CHASSART

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 1, 2000

Birthplace Villers-la-ville, Belgium

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

College Illinois (2023)

Turned professional 2023

First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 BMW Charity Pro-Am

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

TYLER DUNCAN

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 13, 1989

Birthplace Columbus, Indiana

Residence Columbus, Indiana

Wife Maria

Children Noah

College Purdue (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2017-18

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 RSM Classic

NICK DUNLAP

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Birthplace Birmingham, Alabama

Residence Jupiter, Florida

College Alabama

Turned professional 2024

First season as a member 2024

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2024

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Barracuda Championship 2024 American Express

NICO ECHAVARRIA

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born August 4, 1994

Birthplace Medellin, Colombia

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

College Arkansas (2016)

Turned professional 2017 First season as a member 2022-23

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Baycurrent Classic

2023 Puerto Rico Open

2 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2018 San Luis Championship

2018 Sao Paulo Golf Club Championship

National team selections Olympic Games 2024

AUSTIN ECKROAT

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born January 12, 1999 Birthplace Edmond, Oklahoma

Residence Edmond, Oklahoma

Wife Sallv

College Oklahoma State

Turned professional 2021 First season as a member 2022-23

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 World Wide Technology

Championship 2024 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

HARRISON ENDYCOTT

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension Born May 26, 1996

Birthplace Sydney, Australia

Residence Nashville, Tennessee

Turned professional 2017
First season as a member 2022-23
1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 HomeTown Lenders Championship

HARRIS ENGLISH

Exempt status Tournament winner **Exempt thru** 2027

Born July 23, 1989

Birthplace Valdosta, Georgia

Residence Sea Island, Georgia

Wife Helen Marie

Children Emilia

College Georgia (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2012

5 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Farmers Insurance Open 2021 Travelers Championship 2021 Sentry

2013 World Wide Technology

Championship 2013 FedEx St. Jude Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2011 Nationwide Children's Hospital Invitational

3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era 2015, 2020, 2021

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2020

TONY FINAU

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027 Born September 14, 1989

Birthplace Salt Lake City, Utah

Residence Lehi, Utah

Wife Alavna

Children Jraice, Leilene, Tony, Sage,

Sienna-Vee **Turned professional** 2007

First season as a member 2014-15

6 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld 2022 Texas Children's Houston Open

2022 Rocket Classic

2022 3M Open

2021 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2016 Puerto Rico Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2014 Ellie Mae Classic

8 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2019, 2022, 2024

Ryder Cup (2) 2018, 2020

PATRICK FISHBURN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 21, 1992

Birthplace Ogden, Utah

Residence Ogden, Utah

Wife Madison

Children Bo, Ty

College BYU (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2019 Canada Life Championship

STEVEN FISK

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 17, 1997

Birthplace Atlanta, Georgia

Residence Evans, Georgia

Wife Edith

College Georgia Southern (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Club Car Championship at The Landings Golf & Athletic Club

MATT FITZPATRICK

Exempt status Winner, U.S. Open

Exempt thru 2028

Born September 1, 1994

Birthplace Sheffield, England

Residence Sheffield, England

College Northwestern

Turned professional 2014

iurileu professional 2014

First season as a member 2019-20

1 major championship title

2022 U.S. Open

2 PGA TOUR wins

2023 RBC Heritage

2022 U.S. Open

8 DP World Tour wins

2023 Alfred Dunhill Links

2021 Estrella Damm N.A. Andalucia

Masters

2020 DP World Tour Championship 2018 Omega European Masters

2017 Omega European Masters

2016 DP World Tour Championship

2016 Nordea Masters

2015 British Masters

2 TOUR Championship appearances in the EndEvCup ora

in the FedExCup era

2022, 2023

National team selections

Ryder Cup (3) 2016, 2020, 2023 Olympic Games 2024

TOMMY FLEETWOOD

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born January 19, 1991

Birthplace Southport, England

Residence Southport, England

Wife Clare

Children Franklin

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2017-18

7 DP World Tour wins

2024 Dubai Invitational

2022 Nedbank Golf Challenge 2019 Nedbank Golf Challenge

2018 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship

2017 HNA Open de France

2017 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship 2013 Johnnie Walker Championship

1 Challenge Tour win

2011 Kazakhstan Open

4 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2018, 2019, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup (3) 2018, 2020 2023 Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

DAVID FORD

Exempt status 2025 PGA TOUR

University No. 1

Exempt thru 2026

Born September 14, 2002

Birthplace Peachtree Corners, Georgia

Residence Peachtree Corners, Georgia

College North Carolina **Turned professional** 2025

First season as a member 2025

Career accolades

PGA TOUR University No. 1 2025

RICKIE FOWLER

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 13, 1988

Birthplace Murrieta, California **Residence** Jupiter, Florida

Wife Allison

Children Maya, Nellie

College Oklahoma State

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2010

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2010

1 PLAYERS Championship title

6 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Rocket Classic

2019 WM Phoenix Open

2017 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

2015 Deutsche Bank Championship 2015 PLAYERS Championship

2012 Truist Championship

2 DP World Tour wins

2016 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship 2015 Genesis Scottish Open

1 Korean Tour win

2011 Kolon Korea Open

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2012, 2014, 2015, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2015, 2017, 2019 Ryder Cup (5) 2010, 2014, 2016, 2018,

2023 **Olympic Games** 2016

RYAN FOX

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2028

Born January 22, 1987

Birthplace Auckland, New Zealand

Residence Auckland, New Zealand

Wife Anneke

Children Isabel, Margot

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2024

2 PGA TOUR wins

2025 RBC Canadian Open

2025 ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic

4 DP World Tour wins 2023 BMW PGA Championship

2022 Alfred Dunhill Links Championship

2022 Ras Al Khaimah Classic

2019 ISPS Handa World Super 6 Perth

2 Challenge Tour wins

2016 Tayto Northern Ireland Open 2015 Le Vaudreuil Golf Challenge

2 PGA Tour of Australasia wins

2015 Coca-Cola QLD PGA Championship 2014 WA Open Championship

National team selections Olympic Games 2024

BRICE GARNETT

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born September 6, 1983

Birthplace Gallatin, Missouri **Residence** Valdosta, Georgia

15

College Missouri Western State (2006) **Turned professional 2006**

First season as a member 2013-14

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Puerto Rico Open 2018 Corales Puntacana Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2017 WinCo Foods Portland Open 2017 Utah Championship

BRIAN GAY

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour **Medical Extension** Birthplace Fort Worth, Texas

Residence Windermere, Florida

Wife Kimberly

Children Makinley, Brantley

College Florida

Turned professional 1994

First season as a member 1999

5 PGA TOUR wins

2020 Butterfield Bermuda Championship 2013 American Express 2009 FedEx St. Jude Classic 2009 RBC Heritage 2008 World Wide Technology Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2009

RYAN GERARD

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 2, 1999

Birthplace Raleigh, North Carolina Residence Jupiter, Florida

College North Carolina (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 BMW Charity Pro-Am presented by TD SYNNEX

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2022 Quebec Open

DOUG GHIM

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 16, 1996

Birthplace Des Plaines, Illinois

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

College Texas (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2019-20

LUCAS GLOVER

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026

Born November 12, 1979

Birthplace Greenville, South Carolina

Residence Tequesta, Florida

Wife Krista

Children Lucille, Lucas Jr.

College Clemson (2005)

Turned professional 2001

First season as a member 2004

6 PGA TOUR wins

2023 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2023 Wyndham Championship 2021 John Deere Classic 2011 Truist Championship 2009 U.S. Open 2005 FUNAI Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2003 Gila River Classic

3 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2009, 2019, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2007, 2009

NOAH GOODWIN

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 20, 2000

Birthplace Ann Arbor, Michigan

Residence Dallas, Texas

College SMU (2022)

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2025

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2022 GolfBC Championship 2022 Sothebys International Realty

Canada Ontario Open

WILL GORDON

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born July 28, 1996

Birthplace Davidson, North Carolina Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

College Vanderbilt (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2020-21

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 Albertsons Boise Open

CHRIS GOTTERUP

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026 Birthplace Easton, Maryland

Residence Edmond, Oklahoma College Oklahoma

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2024 1 PGA TOUR win

2024 ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic

MAX GREYSERMAN

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024 FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 31, 1995

Birthplace Short Hills, New Jersey Residence Palm Beach Gardens,

Florida

Wife Alyssa

College Duke (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2024

CODY GRIBBLE

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 20, 1990

Birthplace Dallas, Texas

Residence Dallas, Texas

College Texas (2013)

Turned professional 2013

1 PGA TOUR win 2016 Sanderson Farms Championship

BEN GRIFFIN

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2028

Born May 6, 1996

Birthplace Chapel Hill, North Carolina Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

College North Carolina (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2022-23

2 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Charles Schwab Challenge 2025 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2018 Staal Foundation Open

LANTO GRIFFIN

Exempt status Top five and ties from PGA TOUR Q-School

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 15, 1988

Birthplace Mount Shasta, California

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Wife Maya

Children Navv

College VCU (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2017-18

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 Texas Children's Houston Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2019 Robert Trent Jones Golf Trail Championship

2017 Simmons Bank Open

1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica

2015 Roberto De Vicenzo Punta del Este Open Copa NEC

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2020

EMILIANO GRILLO

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born September 14, 1992

Birthplace Resistencia, Argentina Residence San Diego, California

Partner Alexia

Children Andre

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2015-16

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2016

2 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Charles Schwab Challenge 2015 Procore Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2015 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica win

2014 Visa Open de Argentina 2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2016, 2023 **National team selections**

Presidents Cup 2017

Olympic Games (2) 2016, 2024

SCOTT GUTSCHEWSKI

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born October 1, 1976

Birthplace Omaha, Nebraska Residence Elkhorn, Nebraska

Wife Amy

Children Luke, Isabelle, Trevor, Isaiah

College Nebraska (2014)

Turned professional 1999

First season as a member 2005 **3 Korn Ferry Tour wins**

2023 LECOM Suncoast Classic 2008 UNC Health Championship

2003 Monterey Peninsula Classic

BILL HAAS

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 24, 1982

Birthplace Charlotte, North Carolina

Residence Greenville, South Carolina

Wife Julie

Children William, Harrison

College Wake Forest (2004)

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2006

FedExCup Champion

6 PGA TOUR wins

2015 American Express

2013 AT&T National

2012 Genesis Invitational

2011 TOUR Championship

2010 Sanderson Farms Championship

2010 American Express

4 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2011, 2013, 2014, 2015

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2011, 2013, 2015

CHESSON HADLEY

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings (thru 2025)

Born July 5, 1987

Birthplace Raleigh, North Carolina

Residence Raleigh, North Carolina

Wife Amanda

Children Hughes, Hollins, Hampden

College Georgia Tech (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2013-14

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2014

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year 2017

1 PGA TOUR win

2014 Puerto Rico Open

4 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2017 Albertsons Boise Open

2017 LECOM Health Challenge 2013 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

2013 UNC Health Championship

ADAM HADWIN

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 2, 1987

Birthplace Moose Jaw, Saskatchewan,

Canada

Residence Abbotsford, British

Columbia, Canada

Wife Jessica

Children Maddox

College Louisville (2009)

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2014-15

1 PGA TOUR win

2017 Valspar Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2014 Small Business Connection

Championship

2014 Astara Chile Classic

2 Canadian Tour wins (pre PGA

2011 Pacific Colombia Tour

Championship 2010 Desert Dunes Classic

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2017, 2019

JAMES HAHN

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 2, 1981

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Stephanie

Children Kailee

College Cal (2003)

Turned professional 2003

First season as a member 2013

2 PGA TOUR wins

2016 Truist Championship

2015 Genesis Invitational

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2012 UNC Health Championship

2 Canadian Tour wins (pre PGA

TOUR)

2009 Riviera Nayarit Classic 2009 TELUS Edmonton Open

HARRY HALL

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Birthplace Camborne, Cornwall,

England

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Jordan

Children Lilah

College UNLV (2018)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 ISCO Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2022 NV5 Invitational

2021 Wichita Open

NICK HARDY

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born January 26, 1996

Birthplace Northbrook, Illinois

Residence Northbrook, Illinois

College Illinois (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

BRIAN HARMAN

Exempt status Winner, The Open

Championship

Exempt thru 2029

Born January 19, 1987

Birthplace Savannah, Georgia

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Kellv

Children Cooper, Walter, Jack

College Georgia (2009)

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2012 1 major championship title

2023 Open Championship

4 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Valero Texas Open

2023 Open Championship

2017 Truist Championship

2014 John Deere Classic

3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2017, 2022, 2023 **National team selections**

Presidents Cup 2024

Rvder Cup 2023

RUSSELL HENLEY

Exempt status Winner, Arnold Palmer

Invitational Exempt thru 2028

Born April 12, 1989

Birthplace Macon, Georgia Residence Columbus, Georgia

Wife Teil

Children Robert, Ruth, Jane

College Georgia (2011)

Turned professional 2011 First season as a member 2013

5 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Arnold Palmer Invitational 2022 World Wide Technology

Championship

2017 Texas Children's Houston Open 2014 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

2013 Sony Open in Hawaii

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2012 Winn-Dixie Jacksonville Open

2012 Small Business Connection

Championship

2011 Stadion Classic at UGA

4 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2014, 2017, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2024

KRAMER HICKOK **Exempt status** Non-Exempt Major

Medical Extension

Born April 14, 1992

Birthplace Austin, Texas

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Anne (AW-nay)

College Texas (2015)

Turned professional 2015 First season as a member 2018-19

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2018 DAP Championship

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2017 Ontario Championship 2017 Players Cup

GARRICK HIGGO

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born May 12, 1999

Birthplace Johannesburg, South Africa

Residence Stellenbosch, South Africa

Wife Chandre

College UNLV

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2020-21

2 PGA TOUR wins 2025 Corales Puntacana Championship

Congaree

3 DP World Tour wins

2021 Palmetto Championship at

2021 Canary Islands Championship 2021 Gran Canaria Lopesan Open

2020 Open de Portugal at Royal Obidos

1 Big Easy Tour win 2019 Big Easy Challenge 3 -

Modderfontein 2 Sunshine Tour wins

2020 Tour Championship 2019 Sun City Challenge

National team selections Olympic Games 2020

HARRY HIGGS

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 4, 1991

Birthplace Camden, New Jersey

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Kailee

College SMU (2014)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2019-20

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2024 Visit Knoxville Open

2024 AdventHealth Championship

2019 Price Cutter Charity Championship

1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica win

2018 Diners Club Peru Open

JOE HIGHSMITH

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Birthplace Lakewood, Washington

Residence Lakewood, Washington

College Pepperdine

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR win

2025 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

RYO HISATSUNE

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 9, 2002

Birthplace Okayama, Japan

Residence Okayama, Japan

Turned professional 2020

First season as a member 2024

1 DP World Tour win

2023 Cazoo Open de France

3 Abema Tour wins

2021 ISPS Handa Ni Nare Challenge 2021 Minami Akita CC Michinoku

Challenge

2021 Japan Create Challenge

LEE HODGES

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 14, 1995

Birthplace Huntsville, Alabama

Residence Athens, Alabama

Wife Savannah

College Alabama (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 3M Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2020 WinCo Foods Open

RICO HOEY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 19, 1995

Birthplace Manila, Philippines

Residence Rancho Cucamonga,

California

College USC (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 Visit Knoxville Open

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2017 Freedom 55 Financial Championship

CHARLEY HOFFMAN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 27, 1976

Birthplace San Diego, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Stacv

Children Claire, Katelyn

College UNLV (2000)

Turned professional 2000

First season as a member 2006

4 PGA TOUR wins

2016 Valero Texas Open

2014 World Wide Technology

Championship

2010 Deutsche Bank Championship

2007 American Express

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2004 WNB Golf Classic

 ${\bf 3}\, {\bf TOUR}\, {\bf Championship}\, {\bf appearances}$

in the FedExCup era

2010, 2015, 2017

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2017

TOM HOGE

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 25, 1989

Birthplace Statesville, North Carolina

Residence Fargo, North Dakota

Wife Kelly

College TCU (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2014-15

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2011 Players Cup

2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2022, 2024

NICOLAI HØJGAARD

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 12, 2001

Birthplace Billund, Denmark

Residence Aarhus, Denmark

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2024

3 DP World Tour wins

2023 DP World Tour Championship 2022 Ras al Khaimah Championship

2021 DS Automobile Italian Open

1 Nordic Golf League win 2018 Bravo Tours Open

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2023

Olympic Games 2024

RASMUS HØJGAARD

Exempt status Leading Points Winner

from 2024 Race to Dubai

Exempt thru 2025 Born March 12, 2001

Birthplace Billund, Denmark

Residence Aarhus, Denmark

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

5 DP World Tour wins

2024 Amgen Irish Open

2023 Made in HimmerLand

2023 Made III HIIIIIIlei Lailu

2021 Omega European Masters

2020 ISPS Handa UK Championship 2020 AfrAsia Bank Mauritius Open

J.B. HOLMES

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup Exempt thru 2025

Born April 26, 1982

Birthplace Campbellsville, Kentucky

Residence Orlando, Florida

Wife Erica

Children Tucker

College Kentucky

Turned professional 2005

First season as a member 2006

5 PGA TOUR wins

2019 Genesis Invitational

2015 Texas Children's Houston Open

2014 Truist Championship

2008 WM Phoenix Open

2006 WM Phoenix Open

2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2015, 2016

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2015

Ryder Cup 2008, 2016

MAX HOMA

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2028

Born November 19, 1990

Birthplace Burbank, California

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Lacey

Children Cam

College Cal (2013)

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2014-15

6 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Farmers Insurance Open

2022 Procore Championship

2022 Truist Championship

2021 Procore Championship 2021 Genesis Invitational

2019 Truist Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins 2016 Rust-Oleum Championship

2014 BMW Charity Pro-Am

1 DP World Tour win

2023 Nedbank Golf Challenge

2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2022, 2023

National team selections Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024

BILLY HORSCHEL
Exempt status Winner, the Memorial

Tournament

Ryder Cup 2023

Exempt thru 2026

Born December 7, 1986 Birthplace Grant, Florida

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Wife Brittany Children Skylar, Colbie, Axel

College Florida (2009)
Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2011

FedExCup Champion 2014

8 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Corales Puntacana Championship 2022 Memorial Tournament

2021 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play 2018 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2017 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2014 TOUR Championship 2014 BMW Championship

2013 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2 DP World Tour wins

2024 BMW PGA Championship 2021 BMW PGA Championship

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2013, 2014, 2018, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2022

RIKUYA HOSHINO

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 12, 1996

Birthplace Ibaraki, Japan

Residence Ibaraki, Japan

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2025

1 DP World Tour win

2024 Commercial Bank Qatar Masters

6 Japan Golf Tour wins

2022 Heiwa PGM Championship 2021 Asia-Pacific Diamond Cup Golf 2021 Kansai Open Golf Championship 2020 Fujisankei Classic

2019 Dunlop Srixon Fukushima Open 2018 Fujisankei Classic

1 Abena Tour win

2017 Novil Cup

National team selections

Olympic Games (1) 2020

BEAU HOSSLER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 16, 1995

Birthplace Mission Viejo, California

Residence Austin, Texas

College Texas

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2017-18

VIKTOR HOVLAND

Exempt status Winner, the Memorial **Tournament**

Exempt thru 2029

Born September 18, 1997

Birthplace Oslo, Norway

Residence Stillwater, Oklahoma

College Oklahoma State

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2019-20

FedExCup Champion

2023

7 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Valspar Championship 2023 TOUR Championship 2023 BMW Championship 2023 Memorial Tournament

2021 World Wide Technology

Championship

2020 World Wide Technology

Championship

2020 Puerto Rico Open

2 DP World Tour wins

2022 Dubai Desert Classic 2021 BMW International Open

2 other victories

2022 Hero World Challenge 2021 Hero World Challenge

5 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

MARK HUBBARD

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 24, 1989

Birthplace Denver, Colorado

Residence The Woodlands, Texas

Family Married

College San Jose State (2011)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2014-15

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2019 LECOM Suncoast Classic

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2013 Wildfire Invitational

MACKENZIE HUGHES

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born November 23, 1990

Birthplace Hamilton, Ontario, Canada

Residence Charlotte, North Carolina Wife Jenna

Children Kenton, Cohen, Ellie Mae College Kent State (2012)

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2016-17

2 PGA TOUR wins

2022 Sanderson Farms Championship 2016 RSM Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2016 Price Cutter Charity Championship

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2013 Cape Breton Celtic Classic

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

2020

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2024

Olympic Games (1) 2020

JOHN HUH

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born May 21, 1990

Birthplace New York, New York

Residence Dallas, Texas

College Cal State-Northridge

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2012

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2012

1 PGA TOUR win

2012 World Wide Technology

Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2012

1 Korean Tour win

2010 Shinhan Donghae Open

SUNGJAE IM

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born March 30, 1998

Birthplace Cheongju, South Korea

Residence Jeju, South Korea

Family Married

College Korea National Sport University

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2018-19

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2019

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

Korn Ferry Tour Rookie of the Year

2018 2 PGA TOUR wins

Beaches

2021 Shriners Children's Open 2018 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2018 WinCo Foods Portland Open 2018 Bahamas Great Exuma Classic

3 Korean Tour wins

Championship

2024 Woori Financial Group

2023 Woori Financial Group

Championship 2019 Genesis Championship

6 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2019, 2022, 2024 Olympic Games 2020

STEPHAN JAEGER

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 30, 1989

Birthplace Munich, Germany

Residence Chattanooga, Tennessee

Wife Shelby

College Tennessee-Chattanooga (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2017-18

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

2021

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Texas Children's Houston Open

6 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2021 Emerald Coast Classic

2020 Albertsons Boise Open

2018 Visit Knoxville Open

2017 Rust-Oleum Championship 2017 BMW Charity Pro-Am

2016 Ellie Mae Classic at TPC Stonebrae

National team selections Olympic Games 2024

ZACH JOHNSON

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 24, 1976

Birthplace Cedar Rapids, Iowa Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Kim

Children Will, Wyatt, Abby Jane College Drake (1998)

Turned professional 1998

First season as a member 2004 Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

Payne Stewart Award 2020

2 major championship titles 2015 Open Championship

2007 Masters Tournament

12 PGA TOUR wins 2015 Open Championship

2014 Sentry

2013 BMW Championship

2012 John Deere Classic

2012 Charles Schwab Challenge 2010 Charles Schwab Challenge

2009 Valero Texas Open

2009 Sony Open in Hawaii

2008 Valero Texas Open 2007 AT&T Classic 2007 Masters Tournament 2004 BellSouth Classic

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2003 Utah Championship

2003 Fort Smith Classic

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2007, 2009, 2010, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015

National team selections

Presidents Cup (4) 2007, 2009, 2013,

Ryder Cup (5) 2006, 2010, 2012, 2014, 2016

Ryder Cup Captain 2023

TAKUMI KANAYA

Exempt status Top five and ties from PGA TOUR Q-School

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 23, 1998

Birthplace Hiroshima, Japan

Residence Tokyo, Japan

College Tohoku Fukushi University

Turned professional 2020

First season as a member 2025

7 Japan Tour wins

2024 ACN Championship Golf Tournament 2024 Token Homemate Cup 2023 Fujisankei Classic 2023 BMW Japan Golf Tour Championship Mori Building Cup 2021 Token Homemate Cup 2020 Dunlop Phoenix Tournament 2019 Mitsui Sumitomo Visa Taiheiyo Masters

1 Asian Tour win

2023 International Series Oman

CHAN KIM

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 24, 1990

Birthplace Suwon, South Korea

Residence Gilbert, Arizona

Wife Suna Lim

College Arizona State

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2024

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2023 Albertsons Boise Open 2023 Magnit Championship

8 Japan Golf Tour wins

2022 Casio World Open Golf Tournament 2021 Dunlop Phoenix

2021 Vantelin Tokai Classic 2020 Golf Nippon Series JT Cup 2019 Japan Open Golf Championship 2017 Heiwa PGM Championship 2017 Shigeo Nagashima Invitational Sega Sammy Cup 2017 Gateway to The Open Mizuno Open

MICHAEL KIM

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings Exempt thru 2025 **Born** July 14, 1993

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea Residence Houston, Texas

College California

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2015-16 1 PGA TOUR win

2018 John Deere Classic

S.H. KIM

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 17, 1998

Birthplace Changwon, South Korea

Residence Changwon, South Korea **College** Korea National Sport University

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2022-23

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Rookie of the Year

1 Japan Tour win

2021 Japan PGA Championship

1 Korean Tour win

2020 KPGA Championship

1 Abena Tour win

2019 Heiwa PGM Challenge

SI WOO KIM

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born June 28, 1995

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Ji Hyun Oh

Children Theo

College Yonsei University

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2015-16

1 PLAYERS Championship title 2017

4 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Sony Open in Hawaii 2021 American Express 2017 PLAYERS Championship 2016 Wyndham Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2015 Ellie Mae Classic

2 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2016, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2017, 2022, 2024 **Olympic Games** 2020

TOM KIM

Exempt status Tournament winner **Exempt thru** 2026

Born June 21, 2002

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea

Residence Dallas, Texas

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

3 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Shriners Children's Open 2022 Shriners Children's Open 2022 Wyndham Championship

2 Asian Tour wins

2022 Singapore International 2019 Panasonic Open India

2 Korean Tour wins

2021 SK Telecom Open 2020 KPGA Gunsan CC Open

2 Asian Development Tour wins

2019 Ciputra Golfpreneur Tournament 2019 PGM ADT Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024 **Olympic Games** 2024

CHRIS KIRK

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026

Born May 8, 1985

Birthplace Atlanta, Georgia

Residence Athens, Georgia

Wife Tahnee

Children Sawyer, Foster, Wilder

College Georgia (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2011

6 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Sentry

2023 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

2015 Charles Schwab Challenge

2014 Deutsche Bank Championship 2013 RSM Classic

2011 Sanderson Farms Championship

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2020 King & Bear Classic 2010 Visit Knoxville Open 2010 Fort Smith Classic

2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2014, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2015

KEVIN KISNER

Exempt status Top 50 in career money

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 15, 1984

Birthplace Aiken, South Carolina

Residence Aiken, South Carolina

Wife Brittany

Children Kathleen, Henry, Steven

College Georgia (2006)

Turned professional 2006

First season as a member 2011

4 PGA TOUR wins

2021 Wyndham Championship 2019 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play 2017 Charles Schwab Challenge

2015 RSM Classic 2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2013 Astara Chile Classic 2010 Mylan Classic

5 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2015, 2016, 2017, 2019, 2020 **National team selections**

Presidents Cup (2) 2017, 2022

KURT KITAYAMA

Exempt status Winner, Arnold Palmer Invitational

Exempt thru 2026

Born January 14, 1993 Birthplace Chico, California

Residence Henderson, Nevada

College UNLV (2015) **Turned professional 2015**

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2 DP World Tour wins

2019 Oman Open

2018 Afrasia Bank Open

1 Asian Development Tour win

2018 PMG Darulaman Championship

PATTON KIZZIRE

Exempt status Tournament Winner Exempt thru 2026

Born March 3, 1986

Birthplace Montgomery, Alabama

Residence St. Simmons Island,

Georgia

Wife Kari

Children Palmer, Miller

College Auburn (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2015-16

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year 2015

3 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Procore Championship 2018 Sony Open in Hawaii 2017 World Wide Technology Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2015 Visit Knoxville Open 2015 Utah Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2018

JAKE KNAPP

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 31, 1994

Birthplace Costa Mesa, California

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

College UCLA

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld

3 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2022 CRMC Championship 2019 GolfBC Championship 2019 Canada Life Open

PHILIP KNOWLES

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born October 16, 1996

Birthplace Bradenton, Florida

Residence Jacksonville, Florida

Wife Olivia

Children Harper, Blakely

College North Florida (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2022-23

1 Tour Canada win

2021 Auburn University Club Invitational

RUSSELL KNOX

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 21, 1985

Birthplace Inverness, Scotland

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Wife Andrea

College Jacksonville (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2012

2 PGA TOUR wins

2016 Travelers Championship 2015 WGC-HSBC Champions

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2011 Small Business Connection Championship

1 DP World Tour win

2018 Dubai Duty Free Irish Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2016

BEN KOHLES

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 24, 1990

Birthplace Dallas, Texas

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Wife Lindsey

Children Charlotte, Cash

College Virginia (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2013

4 Korn Ferry Tour wins

 ${\it 2023 \ Home Town \ Lenders \ Championship}$

2023 Astara Chile Classic

2012 Omaha Classic

2012 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship

MATT KUCHAR

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 21, 1978

Birthplace Winter Park, Florida

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Svbi

Children Cameron, Carson

College Georgia Tech (2000)

Turned professional 2000

First season as a member 2002

9 PGA TOUR wins

2019 Sony Open in Hawaii

2018 World Wide Technology

Championship

2014 RBC Heritage

2013 Memorial Tournament

2013 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

2012 PLAYERS Championship

2010 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2009 Turning Stone Resort

Championship

2002 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2006 Henrico County Open

1 Japan Golf Tour win

2020 SMBC Singapore Open

1 PGA Tour of Australasia win

2015 Fiji International

9 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2019

National team selections

Presidents Cup (5) 2011, 2013, 2015, 2017, 2019

Ryder Cup (4) 2010, 2012, 2014, 2016 **Olympic Games** 2016

MARTIN LAIRD

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Glasgow, Scotland

Residence Denver, Colorado

Wife Meagan

Children Jack, Hannah

College Colorado State (2004)

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2008

4 PGA TOUR wins

2020 Shriners Children's Open

2013 Valero Texas Open 2011 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2009 Shriners Children's Open 1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2007 Stadion Classic at UGA

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2010

NATE LASHLEY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 12, 1982

Birthplace Scottsbluff, Nebraska

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Ashlie

Children Elise, Marshall

College Arizona (2005)

Turned professional 2005

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 Rocket Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2017 Corales Puntacana Resort and Club Championship

First season as a member 2017-18

3 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2016 Shell Championship

2016 Copa Diners Club International 2016 San Luis Championship

THRISTON LAWRENCE

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World

Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 3, 1996

Birthplace Kempton Park, South Africa

Residence Pretoria, South Africa

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2025

4 DP World Tour wins

2023 BMW International Open

2023 Investec South African Open

Championship

2022 Omega European Masters

2022 Joburg Open

2 Sunshine Tour wins

2024 SunBet Challenge 2019 Vodacom Origins of Golf at

Stellenbosch

1 Big Easy Tour win

2018 Big Easy Challenge 15-Parkview

K.H. LEE

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 24, 1991

Birthplace Seoul, South Korea

Residence Goyang City, Korea

Wife Joo Yeon Yu

Children Celine, Lina

College Korea National Sport (2014)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2018-19

2 PGA TOUR wins

2022 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2021 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2 Japan Golf Tour wins

2015 Honma Tourworld Cup 2012 Sega Sammy Cup

2 Korean Tour wins

2016 Kolon Korea Open

2015 Kolon Korea Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2022

MIN WOO LEE

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born July 27, 1998

Birthplace Perth, Australia Residence Las Vegas, Nevada **Turned professional 2019**

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR win

2025 Texas Children's Houston Open

3 DP World Tour wins

2023 Fortinet Australian PGA Championship

2021 Genesis Scottish Open

2020 ISPS Handa Vic Open

1 Asian Tour win 2023 SJM Macao Open

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2024 Olympic Games 2024

NICHOLAS LINDHEIM

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born November 9, 1984

Birthplace Mission Viejo, California Residence Satellite Beach, Florida

Wife Gracie

Children Shyla, Myles

Turned professional 2006

First season as a member 2016-17

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2023 Ascendant

2017 DAP Championship

2016 Utah Championship

2 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2015 Mundo Maya Open

2014 Arturo Calle Colombian Classic

DAVID LINGMERTH

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born July 22, 1987

Birthplace Tranas, Sweden

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Wife Megan

Children Leon, Noah

College Arkansas

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2013

1 PGA TOUR wins

2015 Memorial Tournament presented

by Workday

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2022 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship

2012 Mid-Atlantic Championship

National team selections

Olympic Games 2016

DAVID LIPSKY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 14, 1988

Birthplace Los Angeles, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

College Northwestern (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2021-22

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2020 TPC San Antonio Challenge

2 DP World Tour wins

2018 Alfred Dunhill Championship 2014 Omega European Masters

1 Asian Tour win

2012 Handa Faldo Cambodian Classic

LUKE LIST

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 14, 1985

Birthplace Seattle, Washington

Residence Augusta, Georgia

Wife Chloe

Children Ryann, Harrison

College Vanderbilt (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2013

2 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Sanderson Farms Championship 2022 Farmers Insurance Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2020 Korn Ferry Challenge at TPC Sawgrass

2012 South Georgia Classic

ADAM LONG

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 25, 1987

Birthplace New Orleans, Louisiana

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Emily

Children Trevor, Owen

College Duke (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2018-19

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 American Express

JUSTIN LOWER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 4, 1989

Birthplace Akron, Ohio

Residence Uniontown, Ohio

Wife Janise

Children Ariana

College Malone (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2021-22

SHANE LOWRY

Exempt status Winner, The Open

Championship

Exempt thru 2026

Born April 2, 1987

Birthplace Clara, County Offaly, Ireland

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Wendy

Children Iris, Ivy

College University College Dublin

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2014-15

1 major championship title

2019 Open Championship

3 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Zurich Classic of New Orleans 2019 Open Championship

2015 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

4 DP World Tour wins

2022 BMW PGA Championship

2019 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship 2012 Portugal Masters

2009 Irish Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

ROBERT MacINTYRE

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born August 3, 1996

Birthplace Oban, Scotland

Residence Oban, Scotland

College McNeese State

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2024 2 PGA TOUR win

2024 Genesis Scottish Open

2024 RBC Canadian Open

2 DP World Tour wins

2022 DS Automobiles Italian Open 2020 Aphrodite Hills Cyprus Showdown

1 MENA Golf Tour win

2017 Sahara Kuwait Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2023

PETER MALNATI

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born June 13, 1987

Birthplace New Castle, Indiana

Residence Knoxville, Tennessee

Wife Alicia

Children Hatcher, Dash

College Missouri (2009)

Turned professional 2009

First season as a member 2013-14

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Valspar Championship

2015 Sanderson Farms Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2015 Brasil Champions

2013 Visit Knoxville Open

MATTEO MANASSERO

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World

Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 19, 1993

Birthplace Verona, Italy

Residence Verona, Italy **Turned professional 2010**

First season as a member 2025

5 DP World Tour wins 2024 Jonsson Workwear Open

2013 BMW PGA Championship

2012 Barclays Singapore Open

2011 Maybank Malaysian Open

2010 Castelló Masters Costa Azahar

2 Challenge Tour wins

2023 Italian Challenge Open

2023 Copenhagen Challenge

1 Alps Tour win

2020 Toscana Alps Open

National team selections Olympic Games (2) 2016, 2024

BEN MARTIN Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born August 26, 1987

Birthplace Greenwood, South Carolina Residence Kiawah Island, South

Carolina

Wife Kellv

College Clemson (2009)

Children Ann, Frances, Benjamin

Turned professional 2010 First season as a member 2011

1 PGA TOUR win 2014 Shriners Children's Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2013 Mylan Classic

2013 United Leasing & Finance

Championship

HIDEKI MATSUYAMA

Exempt status Winner, Masters

Tournament

Exempt thru 2030

Born February 25, 1992

Birthplace Ehime, Japan

Residence Sendai, Japan

Wife Mei

Children Kanna

College Tohoku Fukushi University

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2013-14

1 major championship title

2021 Masters Tournament

11 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Sentry

2024 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2024 Genesis Invitational

2022 Sony Open in Hawaii

2021 Baycurrent Classic

2021 Masters Tournament

2017 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2017 WM Phoenix Open

2016 WGC-HSBC Champions

2016 WM Phoenix Open

2014 Memorial Tournament

8 Japan Golf Tour wins

2016 Mitsui Sumitomo Visa Taiheiyo Masters

2016 Japan Open Golf Championship

2014 Dunlop Phoenix

2013 Casio World Open

2013 Fujisankei Classic

2013 Diamond Cup Golf

2013 Tsuruya Open

2011 Mitsui Sumitomo Visa Taiheiyo

Masters

1 other victory

2016 Hero World Challenge

10 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (6) 2013, 2015, 2017, 2019, 2022, 2024

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

BRANDON MATTHEWS

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born July 27, 1994

Birthplace Dupont, Pennsylvania

Residence Palm Beach Gardens.

Florida

Wife Danielle

Children Vienna

College Temple (2016)

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2022-23

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 Astara Golf Championship

3 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2020 Club at Weston Hills Open 2020 Puerto Plata Open

2017 Molino Canuelas Championship

DENNY McCARTHY

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 4, 1993

Birthplace Rockville, Maryland

Residence Jupiter, Florida

College Virginia (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2017-18

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2018 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

MATT McCARTY

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born December 11, 1997 Birthplace Scottsdale, Arizona

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

College Santa Clara University (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Black Desert Championship

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2024 Albertsons Boise Open presented

by Chevron

2024 Pinnacle Bank Championship

presented by Woodhouse

2024 Price Cutter Charity

Championship presented by Dr Pepper

TYLER McCUMBER

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born April 4, 1991

Birthplace Jacksonville, Florida

Residence Jacksonville Beach, Florida

College Florida (2013)

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2019-20

3 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2018 Players Cup

2018 Syncrude Oil Country

Championship

2018 Osprey Valley Open

3 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2016 Lexus Peru Open

2014 Transamerican Power Products

CRV Mazatlan Open

2014 Ecuador Open

MAX McGREEVY

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 3, 1995

Birthplace Edmond, Oklahoma

Residence Edmond, Oklahoma

Wife Liv

Children Claire

College Oklahoma (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2021-22

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2024 Memorial Health Championship

2024 Magnit Championship

2020 Price Cutter Charity

Championship

1 Japan Golf Tour win 2024 Dunlop Phoenix Tournament

RORY McILROY

Exempt status Winner, THE PLAYERS

Championship

Exempt thru 2030

Born May 4, 1989

Birthplace Holywood, Northern Ireland

Residence Holywood, Northern Ireland

Wife Erica

Children Poppy

Turned professional 2007 First season as a member 2010

Career accolades 3x Player of the Year 2012, 2014, 2019

World No. 1 122 weeks (first: 3/4/2012)

3x FedExCup Champion

2016, 2019, 2022

5 major championship titles 2025 Masters Tournament

2014 PGA Championship

2014 Open Championship

2012 PGA Championship

2011 U.S. Open

2 PLAYERS Championship titles

2019, 2025

29 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Masters Tournament 2025 PLAYERS Championship

2025 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2024 Truist Championship

2024 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2023 Genesis Scottish Open

2022 CJ CUP in South Carolina 2022 TOUR Championship

2022 RBC Canadian Open

2021 CJ CUP @ SUMMIT

2021 Truist Championship

2019 WGC-HSBC Champions 2019 TOUR Championship

2019 RBC Canadian Open

2019 PLAYERS Championship

2018 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2016 TOUR Championship

2016 Deutsche Bank Championship

2015 Truist Championship

2015 WGC-Cadillac Match Play

2014 PGA Championship

2014 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2014 Open Championship

2012 BMW Championship

2012 Deutsche Bank Championship

2012 PGA Championship

2012 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches 2011 U.S. Open

2010 Truist Championship

10 DP World Tour wins

2024 DP World Tour Championship

2024 Hero Dubai Desert Classic

2023 Hero Dubai Desert Classic

2016 Dubai Duty Free Irish Open

2015 DP World Tour Championship

2015 Omega Dubai Desert Classic 2014 BMW PGA Championship

2012 DP World Tour Championship

2011 UBS Hong Kong Open 2009 Dubai Desert Classic

1 PGA Tour of Australasia win

2013 Emirates Australian Open 11 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2012, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2018, 2019, 2020,

2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections Ryder Cup (7) 2010, 2012, 2014, 2016,

2018, 2020, 2023 Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

MAVERICK MCNEALY Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born November 7, 1995 Birthplace Stanford, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Maya College Stanford (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2019-20

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 RSM Classic

MAC MEISSNER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings **Exempt thru** 2025

Birthplace Charleston, South Carolina

Residence Dallas, Texas College SMU (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2021 Bolingbrook Golf Club Invitational

TROY MERRITT

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 25, 1985

Birthplace Osage, Iowa

Residence Meridian, Idaho

Wife Courtney

Children Scout, Dodge

College Boise State

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2010

2 PGA TOUR wins

2018 ISCO Championship 2015 Quicken Loans National

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2009 Mexico Open

KEITH MITCHELL

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 7, 1992

Birthplace Chattanooga, Tennessee

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Claire

College Georgia (2014)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2017-18

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

FRANCESCO MOLINARI

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 8, 1982

Birthplace Turin, Italy

Residence Los Angeles, California

Wife Valentina

Children Tommaso, Emma

College University of Turino

Turned professional 2004 First season as a member 2014-15

1 major championship title

2018 Open Championship

3 PGA TOUR wins

2019 Arnold Palmer Invitational 2018 Open Championship

2018 Quicken Loans National

5 DP World Tour wins

2018 BMW PGA Championship

2016 Italian Open

2012 Reale Seguros Open de España

2010 WGC-HSBC Champions

2006 Telecom Italia Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2018

TAYLOR MONTGOMERY

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 30, 1995

Birthplace Las Vegas, Nevada

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

College UNLV

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2022-23

RYAN MOORE

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 5, 1982

Birthplace Tacoma, Washington

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Nichole

Children Tucker, Sullivan, Scout

College UNLV (2005)

Turned professional 2005

First season as a member 2006

5 PGA TOUR wins

2016 John Deere Classic

2014 CIMB Classic

2013 CIMB Classic

2012 Shriners Children's Open

2009 Wyndham Championship

3 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2010, 2012, 2016

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2016

TAYLOR MOORE

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 28, 1993

Birthplace San Angelo, Texas

Residence Dallas, Texas

College Arkansas (2016)

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 Valspar Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2021 Memorial Health Championship

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2016 Staal Foundation Open

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2023

COLLIN MORIKAWA

Exempt status Winner, PGA

Championship

Exempt thru 2027

Born February 6, 1997

Birthplace Los Angeles, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Katherine

College Cal (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2018-19

2 major championship titles

2021 Open Championship

2020 PGA Championship

6 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Baycurrent Classic

2021 Open Championship

2021 WGC-Workday Championship

2020 PGA Championship

2020 Workday Charity Open

2019 Barracuda Championship

1 DP World Tour win

2021 DP World Tour Championship **5 TOUR Championship appearances**

in the FedExCup era

2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024

Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

WILLIAM MOUW

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 5, 2000

Bolli September 5, 2000

Birthplace Upland, California Residence Chino Hills, California

Wife Hannah

College Pepperdine

Turned professional 2023

First season as a member 2025

TREY MULLINAX

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born June 29, 1992

Birthplace Birmingham, Alabama

Residence Gardendale, Alabama

Wife Abi

Children Sawyer, Howard IV, River,

Holland

College Alabama (2014)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2016-17

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 ISCO Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2020 Orange County National

Championship

2016 UNC Health Championship

MATTHEW NeSMITH

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 29, 1993
Birthplace North Augusta, South

Carolina

Residence Aiken, South Carolina

Wife Abigail

College South Carolina (2016)

Turned professional 2016

 $\textbf{First season as a member}\ 2019\text{-}20$

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2019 Albertsons Boise Open

S.Y. NOH

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 29, 1991

Birthplace Gangwon-do, South Korea

Residence Seoul, South Korea

Wife Yoon Jung Oh

Children Ellie

College Korea University

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2012

1 PGA TOUR win 2014 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2013 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship

1 DP World Tour win

2010 Maybank Malaysian Open **1 Asian Tour win**

2008 Midea China Classic

ALEX NOREN

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

 ${\sf FedExCup\ standings}$

Exempt thru 2025 **Born** July 12, 1982

Birthplace Stockholm, Sweden

Residence Stockholm, Sweden

Wife Jennifer

Children Iris, Roy

College Oklahoma State (2005) **Turned professional 2005**

First season as a member 2017-18

10 DP World Tour wins

2018 HNA Open de France 2017 BMW PGA Championship 2016 Nedbank Golf Challenge

2016 British Masters

2016 Omega European Masters

2016 Genesis Scottish Open

2015 Nordea Masters

2011 Nordea Scandinavian Masters 2011 Celtic Manor Wales Open

2009 Omega European Masters

1 Challenge Tour win

2006 Rolex Trophy

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2018

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

NIKLAS NORGAARD

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 31, 1992

Birthplace Hørsholm, Denmark

Residence Frederiksberg, Denmark

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2025

1 DP World Tour win

2024 Betfred British Masters

2 Nordic Golf League wins

2020 Esbjerg Open presented by Total 2019 Race to Himmerland-presented by FREJA

HENRIK NORLANDER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 25, 1987

Birthplace Danderyd, Stockholm,

Sweden

Residence Augusta, Georgia

Wife Julie

Children William

College Augusta (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2013

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2019 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Kansas Wichita Open 2015 Hotel Fitness Championship

National team selections

Olympic Games 2020

VINCENT NORRMAN

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born December 24, 1997

Birthplace Stockholm, Sweden

Residence Tallahassee, Florida

College Florida State (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 ISCO Championship

1 DP World Tour win

2023 Horizon Irish Open

ANDREW NOVAK

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2027

Born March 31, 1995

Birthplace Raleigh, North Carolina

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Maddie

College Wofford (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2025 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2020 LECOM Suncoast Classic

SEAN O'HAIR

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 11, 1982

Birthplace Lubbock, Texas

Residence Lubbock, Texas

Turned professional 1999

First season as a member 2005

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2005

4 PGA TOUR wins

2011 RBC Canadian Open

2009 Truist Championship

2008 Valspar Championship

2005 John Deere Classic

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2009

2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2009, 2016

THORBJØRN OLESEN

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World

Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 21, 1989

Birthplace Fureso, Denmark

Residence Fureso, Denmark

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2013-14

8 DP World Tour wins

2024 Ras Al Khaimah Championship

2023 Thailand Classic

2022 Betfred British Masters

2018 Italian Open

2016 Turkish Airlines Open

2015 Alfred Dunhill Links Championship

2014 ISPS Handa Perth International

2012 Sicilian Open

1 Challenge Tour win

2010 Princess

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2018

Olympic Games (2) 2016, 2024

KAITO ONISHI

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 13, 1998

Birthplace Chiba, Japan

Residence Tokyo, Japan

College Southern California (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 UNC Health Championship

presented by STITCH 1 Japan Golf Tour win

2022 Fujisankei Classic

JOHN PAK

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Scotch Plains, New Jersey

Residence Tallahassee, Florida

College Florida State (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2025 **1 Korn Ferry Tour win**

2024 Compliance Solutions

Championship

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2023 PGA Tour Canada Elk Ridge Saskatchewan Open

RYAN PALMER

Exempt thru 2025

Exempt status Top 50 in career money

Born September 19, 1976

Birthplace Amarillo, Texas **Residence** Colleyville, Texas

Wife Jennifer

Children Mason, Madelyn

College Texas A&M (2000)

Turned professional 2000

First season as a member 2004

4 PGA TOUR wins

2019 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2010 Sony Open in Hawaii

2008 Ginn sur Mer Classic

2004 FUNAI Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2003 Clearwater Classic

3 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2010, 2014, 2020

C.T. PAN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 12, 1991

Birthplace Miaoli, Chinese Taipei

Residence Bellevue, Washington

Wife Yingchun Lin (Michelle)

College Washington (2015)

Turned professional 2015 First season as a member 2016-17

Olympic bronze medalist

2020

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 RBC Heritage

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2015 Cape Breton Celtic Classic

2015 Players Cup

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2019 Olympic Games (3) 2016, 2020, 2024

JEREMY PAUL

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 5, 1994

Birthplace Frankfurt, Germany

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Morgan

College Colorado (2017) **Turned professional 2017**

First season as a member 2025 1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Bahamas Great Exuma Classic at Sandals Emerald Bay

1 ProGolf Tour win 2018 Red Sea Ain Sokhna Classic

MATTHIEU PAVON

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born November 2, 1992

Birthplace Toulouse, France

Residence Encamp, Andorra

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2024

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Farmers Insurance Open

1 DP World Tour win

2023 Acciona Open de España

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

TAYLOR PENDRITH

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 30, 1991

Birthplace Richmond Hill, Ontario.

Canada

Residence Palm Beach Gardens.

Florida

Wife Mea

Children Hayes

College Kent State (2014)

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2019 Mackenzie Investments Open 2019 1932byBateman Open

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2024

VICTOR PEREZ

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 2, 1992

Birthplace Semeac, France

Residence Nassau, Bahamas

Wife Abigail

College New Mexico (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2024

3 DP World Tour wins

2023 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship

2022 Dutch Open

2019 Alfred Dunhill Links Championship

1 Alps Tour win

2016 Alps de Las Castillas

2 Challenge Tour wins

2018 Foshan Open

2017 Challenge de España

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

PAUL PETERSON

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 1, 1988

Birthplace Tucson, Arizona

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Maggie

Children Wyatt

College Oregon State (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Simmons Bank Open for the

Snedeker Foundation

1 DP World Tour win 2016 D+D Real Czech Masters

1 Asian Tour win

2018 Leopalace21 Myanmar Open

CHANDLER PHILLIPS

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Huntsville, Texas

Residence College Station, Texas

College Texas A&M (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 Bahamas Great Exuma Classic

SCOTT PIERCY

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 6, 1978

Birthplace Las Vegas, Nevada

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

Wife Sara

Children Cole, Brennan, Jett

College San Diego State (2001)

Turned professional 2001

First season as a member 2009

4 PGA TOUR wins

2018 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2015 ISCO Championship

2012 RBC Canadian Open

2011 Barracuda Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2008 Northeast Pennsylvania Classic 2008 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of

Kansas Wichita Open 2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2012, 2015

J.T. POSTON

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026

Born June 1, 1993

Birthplace Hickory, North Carolina

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Kelly

Children Scottie

College Western Carolina (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2016-17

3 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Shriners Children's Open

2022 John Deere Classic 2019 Wyndham Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2022

ALDRICH POTGIETER

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Pretoria, South Africa

Residence Mossel Bay, South Africa

Turned professional 2023 First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Bahamas Great Abaco Classic at

The Abaco Club

SEAMUS POWER

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 4, 1987

Birthplace Waterford, Ireland

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada

College East Tennessee State (2010)

Turned professional 2011 First season as a member 2016-17

2 PGA TOUR wins

2022 Butterfield Bermuda Championship

2021 ISCO Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2016 United Leasing & Finance

Championship

National team selections Olympic Games 2016

ANDREW PUTNAM

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 25, 1989

FedExCup Fall standings

Birthplace Tacoma, Washington Residence Phoenix, Arizona

Wife Tawny

Children Pepper, Paxley, Scotty College Pepperdine (2011)

Turned professional 2011

First season as a member 2014-15

1 PGA TOUR win

2018 Barracuda Championship

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2017 Panama Championship 2014 WNB Golf Classic

AARON RAI

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born March 3, 1995

Birthplace Wolverhampton, England

Residence Wolverhampton, England **Turned professional 2012**

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Wyndham Championship

2 DP World Tour wins

2020 Genesis Scottish Open

2018 Honma Hong Kong Open

3 Challenge Tour wins

2017 Le Vaudreuil Golf Challenge 2017 Andalucía Costa del Sol Match

Play 9

2017 Barclays Kenya Open 1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era 2024

CHAD RAMEY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 3, 1992

Birthplace Fulton, Mississippi

Residence Fulton, Mississippi

Wife Kellv

Children Nolan

College Mississippi State (2014)

Turned professional 2014 First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win 2022 Corales Puntacana Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win 2021 Live and Work in Maine Open

CHEZ REAVIE

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 12, 1981 Birthplace Wichita, Kansas

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Amanda College Arizona State (2010)

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2008

3 PGA TOUR wins

2022 Barracuda Championship 2019 Travelers Championship 2008 RBC Canadian Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2015 Small Business Connection Championship 2007 Visit Knoxville Open

2 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2011, 2019

MATTHEW RIEDEL

Exempt status Top five and ties from PGA TOUR Q-School Exempt thru 2025 Born October 26, 2000 Birthplace Houston, Texas Residence Houston, Texas College Vanderbilt (2024) **Turned professional 2024** First season as a member 2025

DAVIS RILEY

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2026 Born December 17, 1996

Birthplace Hattiesburg, Mississippi Residence Hattiesburg, Mississippi

Wife Alexandra

College Alabama (2019) **Turned professional 2019**

First season as a member 2021-22

2 PGA TOUR wins

2024 Charles Schwab Challenge 2023 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2020 TPC San Antonio Championship 2020 Panama Championship

PATRICK RODGERS

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024 FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born June 30, 1992

Birthplace Avon, Indiana

Residence Palm Beach Gardens, Florida

Wife Jade

Children Rafi, Rosie

College Stanford

Turned professional 2014

First season as a member 2015-16

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2015 Astara Golf Championship

JUSTIN ROSE

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2025

Born July 30, 1980

Birthplace Johannesburg, South Africa Residence London, England

Wife Kate

Children Leo, Charlotte

Turned professional 1998

First season as a member 2004

Career accolades

World No. 1 13 weeks (first: 9/9/2018)

FedExCup Champion

1 major championship title

2013 U.S. Open

Olympic gold medalist

2016

11 PGA TOUR wins

2023 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2019 Farmers Insurance Open 2018 Charles Schwab Challenge 2017 WGC-HSBC Champions 2015 Zurich Classic of New Orleans 2014 Quicken Loans National 2013 U.S. Open 2012 WGC-Cadillac Championship

2011 BMW Championship

2010 AT&T National

2010 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday

7 DP World Tour wins

2018 Turkish Airlines Open 2017 Turkish Airlines Open 2015 UBS Hong Kong Open

2014 Genesis Scottish Open

2007 Volvo Masters

2002 Victor Chandler British Masters 2002 Dunhill Championship

1 Asian Tour win

2017 Indonesian Masters

1 Japan Golf Tour win

2002 Crowns Tournament

1 PGA Tour of Australasia win

2006 Mastercard Masters

1 Sunshine Tour win

2002 Nashau Nedtel Masters

10 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2007, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2015, 2017, 2018, 2019

National team selections

Ryder Cup (6) 2008, 2012, 2014, 2016, 2018, 2023

Olympic Games 2016

THOMAS ROSENMUELLER

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Munich, Germany Residence Frisco, Texas

College North Texas (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 NV5 Invitational presented by Old National Bank

3 ProGolf Tour wins

2020 Schladming Dachstein Open 2020 powered by EURAM BANK 2020 Open Palmeraie Country Club 2020 ALTEPRO Trophy by EXTEC

KEVIN ROY

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 15, 1990

Birthplace Syracuse, New York

Residence Lakewood Ranch, Florida

Wife Annie

Children Mia

College Long Beach State (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2023

ANTOINE ROZNER

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 12, 1993

Birthplace Paris, France

Residence Paris, France

College Missouri-Kansas City (2016)

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2025

3 DP World Tour wins

2023 AfrAsia Bank Mauritius Open 2021 Commercial Bank Oatar Masters 2020 Golf in Dubai Championship

2 Challenge Tour wins

2019 Challenge de España 2019 Prague Golf Challenge

SAM RYDER

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025 Born December 15, 1989

Birthplace Winter Park, Florida

Residence Atlantic Beach, Florida

College Stetson (2012)

Turned professional 2012 First season as a member 2017-18

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2017 Pinnacle Bank Championship

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2015 National Capital Open to Support **Our Troops**

ISAIAH SALINDA

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 13, 1997

Birthplace San Francisco, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada College Stanford (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Panama Championship

GORDON SARGENT

Exempt status 2025 PGA TOUR

University Accelerated

Exempt thru 2026

Born May 27, 2003

Birthplace Birmingham, Alabama

Residence Birmingham, Alabama **College** Vanderbilt

Turned professional 2025

First season as a member 2025

XANDER SCHAUFFELE

Exempt status Winner, PGA

Championship

Exempt thru 2029

Born October 25, 1993

Birthplace La Jolla, California Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Maya

College San Diego State (2015)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2016-17

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2017

2 major championship titles

2024 Open Championship 2024 PGA Championship

Olympic gold medalist

9 PGA TOUR wins

2020

2024 Open Championship

2024 PGA Championship

2022 Genesis Scottish Open 2022 Travelers Championship

2022 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2019 Sentry 2018 WGC-HSBC Champions

2017 TOUR Championship 2017 Greenbrier Classic

8 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

27

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2019, 2022, 2024 Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023 Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

SCOTTIE SCHEFFLER

Exempt status Winner, THE PLAYERS Championship

Exempt thru 2030

Born June 21, 1996

Birthplace Ridgewood, New Jersey

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Meredith

Children Bennett

College Texas (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2019-20

FedExCup Champion

2024

Career accolades

Player of the Year (3) 2022, 2023, 2024

Rookie of the Year 2020

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

Korn Ferry Tour Rookie of the Year

3 major championship titles

2025 PGA Championship

2024 Masters Tournament

2022 Masters Tournament

2 PLAYERS Championship titles

2023, 2024

Olympic gold medalist

2024

16 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Memorial Tournament presented

by Workday

2025 PGA Championship

2025 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2024 TOUR Championship

2024 Travelers Championship

2024 Memorial Tournament presented

by Workday

2024 RBC Heritage

2024 Masters Tournament

2024 PLAYERS Championship

2024 Arnold Palmer Invitational

presented by Mastercard

2023 PLAYERS Championship

2023 WM Phoenix Open

2022 Masters Tournament

2022 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

2022 Arnold Palmer Invitational

presented by Mastercard

2022 WM Phoenix Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2019 NV5 Invitational

2019 Nationwide Children's Hospital

Championship

2 other wins

2024 Hero World Challenge 2023 Hero World Challenge

5 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2020, 2021, 2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (2) 2022, 2024 Ryder Cup (2) 2020, 2023 **Olympic Games** 2024

ADAM SCHENK

Exempt status Top 30 in 2022-23

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 26, 1992

Birthplace Vincennes, Indiana

Residence Vincennes, Indiana

Wife Kourtney

Children AJ

College Purdue (2014)

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2017-18

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2017 Memorial Health Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2023

MATTI SCHMID

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 18, 1997

Birthplace Regensburg, Germany

Residence Maxhütte-Haidhof,

College Louisville (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2022-23

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

ADAM SCOTT

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2026

Born July 16, 1980

Birthplace Adelaide, Australia

Residence Crans sur Sierre, Switzerland

Wife Marie

Children Bo, Byron, Björn

College UNLV

Turned professional 2000

First season as a member 2003

Career accolades

World No. 1 11 weeks (first: 5/18/2014)

1 major championship title

2013 Masters Tournament

1 PLAYERS Championship title

2004

14 PGA TOUR wins

2020 Genesis Invitational

2016 WGC-Cadillac Championship 2016 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

2014 Charles Schwab Challenge

2013 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2013 Masters Tournament

2011 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2010 Valero Texas Open

2008 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2007 Texas Children's Houston Open

2006 TOUR Championship

2004 Booz Allen Classic

2004 PLAYERS Championship

2003 Deutsche Bank Championship

5 DP World Tour wins

2008 Commercialbank Qatar Masters

2005 Johnnie Walker Classic

2003 Scandinavian Masters

2002 Scottish PGA Championship

2002 Qatar Masters

3 Asian Tour wins

2010 Barclays Singapore Open

2006 Singapore Open

2005 Singapore Open

5 PGA Tour of Australasia wins

2019 Australian PGA Championship

2013 Talisker Masters

2013 Australian PGA Championship

2012 Talisker Masters

2009 Australian Open

1 Sunshine Tour win

2001 Alfred Dunhill PGA Championship

1 other win 2005 Genesis Invitational (36 holes;

unofficial)

10 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2007, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2016, 2019, 2022, 2024

National team selections

Presidents Cup (11) 2003, 2005, 2007, 2009, 2011, 2013, 2015, 2017, 2019, 2022, 2024

ROBBY SHELTON

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 25, 1995 Birthplace Mobile, Alabama

Residence Birmingham, Alabama

Wife Kelsie

College Alabama **Turned professional 2016**

First season as a member 2019-20

4 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2022 Pinnacle Bank Championship

2022 BMW Charity Pro-Am

2019 Visit Knoxville Open

2019 Simmons Bank Open

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2017 GolfBC Championship

GREYSON SIGG

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 17, 1995

Birthplace Augusta, Georgia

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Katie

College Georgia (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2021-22

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Rookie of the Year

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2021 Albertsons Boise Open 2021 Visit Knoxville Open

BEN SILVERMAN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025 Born November 15, 1987

Birthplace Thornhill, Ontario, Canada

Residence Juno Beach, Florida

Wife Morgan

Children Jack, Connor

College Florida Atlantic (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2017-18

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins 2023 Bahamas Great Abaco Classic 2017 Price Cutter Charity Championship

WEBB SIMPSON **Exempt status** Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born August 8, 1985

Birthplace Raleigh, North Carolina

Residence Charlotte, North Carolina Wife Dowd

Children James, Willow, Wyndham, Mercy, Eden

College Wake Forest (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2009 1 major championship title

2012 U.S. Open 1 PLAYERS Championship title

2018

7 PGA TOUR wins

2020 RBC Heritage 2020 WM Phoenix Open 2018 PLAYERS Championship 2013 Shriners Children's Open

2012 U.S. Open

2011 Deutsche Bank Championship 2011 Wyndham Championship

8 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2011, 2012, 2013, 2014, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2011, 2013, 2019 Ryder Cup (3) 2012, 2014, 2018

VIJAY SINGH

Exempt status Life Member

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 22, 1963

Birthplace Lautoka, Fiji

Residence Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Children Qass

Turned professional 1982

First season as a member 1993

Career accolades

Player of the Year 2004 Rookie of the Year 1993

World No. 1 32 weeks (first: 9/5/2005)

FedExCup Champion

2008

3 major championship titles

2004 PGA Championship

2000 Masters Tournament

1998 PGA Championship

34 PGA TOUR wins

2008 Deutsche Bank Championship 2008 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2008 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2007 Arnold Palmer Invitational

presented by Mastercard

2007 Sentry

2006 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2005 Buick Open

2005 Truist Championship

2005 Texas Children's Houston Open

2005 Sony Open in Hawaii

2004 Valspar Championship

2004 84 LUMBER Classic

2004 RBC Canadian Open

2004 Deutsche Bank Championship

2004 PGA Championship

2004 Buick Open

2004 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

2004 Texas Children's Houston Open

2004 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2003 FUNAI Classic

2003 John Deere Classic

2003 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2003 WM Phoenix Open

2002 TOUR Championship

2002 Texas Children's Houston Open

2000 Masters Tournament

1999 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

1998 Sprint International

1998 PGA Championship

1997 Buick Open

1997 Memorial Tournament presented

by Workday

1995 FedEx St. Jude Championship

1995 WM Phoenix Open

1993 FedEx St. Jude Championship

5 PGA TOUR Champions wins

2023 Ally Challenge

2018 Charles Schwab Cup

Championship

2018 Constellation SENIOR PLAYERS

Championship

2018 Toshiba Classic

2017 Bass Pro Shops Legends of Golf

7 DP World Tour wins

1997 Toyota World Match Play

Championship

1994 Trophee Lancome

1994 Scandinavian Masters

1992 Volvo German Open

1992 Turespana Masters

1990 El Bosque Open

1989 Volvo Open

4 Asian Tour wins

2001 Caltex Singapore Masters

2001 Carlsberg Malaysian Open

2000 Johnnie Walker Taiwan Open 1992 Malaysian Open

1 Korean Tour win

2007 Kolon-Hana Bank Korea Open

6 Sunshine Tour wins

1997 South African Open

1993 Bells Cup

1989 Ivory Coast Open

1989 Nigerian Open

1989 Zimbabwe Open

1988 Nigerian Open 3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2007, 2008, 2011

National team selections

Presidents Cup (8) 1994, 1996, 1998, 2000, 2003, 2005, 2007, 2009

DAVID SKINNS

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 1, 1982

Birthplace Lincoln, England

Residence Suwanee, Georgia

Wife Kristin

Children Brayden, Bennett, Colt

College Tennessee (2006)

Turned professional 2005

First season as a member 2021-22

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2023 Club Car Championship 2021 Pinnacle Bank Championship 2018 Pinnacle Bank Championship

ALEX SMALLEY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 21, 1996

Birthplace Rochester, New York

Residence Greensboro, North Carolina

College Duke (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2021-22

BRANDT SNEDEKER

Exempt status Top 50 in career money

Exempt thru 2025

Born December 8, 1980

Birthplace Nashville, Tennessee

Residence Nashville, Tennessee

Wife Mandy

Children Lily, Austin

College Vanderbilt (2004)

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2007

Career accolades

Payne Stewart Award 2024

Rookie of the Year 2007

FedExCup Champion

2012

9 PGA TOUR wins

2018 Wyndham Championship

2016 Farmers Insurance Open 2015 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2013 RBC Canadian Open

2013 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2012 TOUR Championship

2012 Farmers Insurance Open

2011 RBC Heritage

2007 Wyndham Championship **2 Korn Ferry Tour wins**

2006 WNB Golf Classic

2006 Scholarship America Showdown

1 DP World Tour win

2016 Fiji International

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2007, 2011, 2012, 2013, 2015, 2016, 2019

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2013

J.J. SPAUN

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Ryder Cup (2) 2012, 2016

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 21, 1990

Birthplace Los Angeles, California

Residence San Dimas, California

Wife Melody

Children Emerson, Violet

College San Diego State (2012)

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2016-17

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 Valero Texas Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2016 Visit Knoxville Open

1 PGA TOUR Canada win 2015 Staal Foundation Open

JORDAN SPIETH

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 27, 1993

Birthplace Dallas, Texas

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Annie

Children Samuel, Sophie **College** Texas

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2013

Career accolades

Player of the Year 2015 Rookie of the Year 2013

World No. 1 26 weeks (first: 8/16/2015)

FedExCup Champion

2015

3 major championship titles

2017 Open Championship

2015 U.S. Open 2015 Masters Tournament

13 PGA TOUR wins

2022 RBC Heritage 2021 Valero Texas Open

2017 Open Championship

2017 Travelers Championship 2017 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2016 Charles Schwab Challenge

2016 Sentry

2015 TOUR Championship 2015 John Deere Classic

2015 U.S. Open

2015 Masters Tournament

2015 Valspar Championship 2013 John Deere Classic

2 PGA Tour of Australasia wins

2016 Emirates Australian Open

2014 Emirates Australian Open

1 other win

2015 Hero World Challenge

8 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2013, 2014, 2015, 2016, 2017, 2021, 2022, 2023

National team selections

Presidents Cup (4) 2013, 2015, 2017,

Ryder Cup (5) 2014, 2016, 2018, 2020, 2023

HAYDEN SPRINGER

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born January 9, 1997

Birthplace Nashville, Tennessee

Residence Trophy Club, Texas

Wife Emma

Children Sage*, Annie Claire

College TCU (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2024

2 PGA TOUR Canada wins

2023 Fortinet Cup Championship 2023 CentrePort Canada Rail Park Manitoba Open

SCOTT STALLINGS

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born March 25, 1985

Birthplace Worcester, Massachusetts

Residence Knoxville, Tennessee

Wife Jennifer

Children Finn, Millie

College Tennessee Tech (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2011

3 PGA TOUR wins

2014 Farmers Insurance Open 2012 Sanderson Farms Championship

2011 Greenbrier Classic

1 TOUR Championship appearance in the FedExCup era

2022

JIMMY STANGER

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour

Medical Extension

Born March 23, 1995

Birthplace Tampa, Florida

Residence Tampa, Florida

Wife Isabel

College Virginia (2017)

Turned professional 2017

First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 Compliance Solutions Championship

SAM STEVENS

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 4, 1996

Birthplace Fort Worth, Texas

Residence Wichita, Kansas

Wife Kelsey

Children David, Henry, Benjamin

College Oklahoma State (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica win

2021 Holcim Colombia Classic

SEPP STRAKA

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2028

Born May 1, 1993

Birthplace Vienna, Austria

Residence Birmingham, Alabama

Wife Paige

Children Leo

College Georgia (2016)

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2018-19

4 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Truist Championship

2025 American Express

2023 John Deere Classic

2022 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2018 AdventHealth Championship

3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2022, 2023, 2024

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2023

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

KEVIN STREELMAN

Exempt status 300 Career Cuts

Exempt thru 2025

Born November 4, 1978

Birthplace Winfield, Illinois

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

Wife Courtney

Children Sophia, Rhett

College Duke (2001)

Turned professional 2001

First season as a member 2008

2 PGA TOUR wins

2014 Travelers Championship 2013 Valspar Championship

2 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2010, 2013

JACKSON SUBER

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 18, 1999

Birthplace Tampa, Florida

Residence Tampa, Florida

College Ole Miss

Turned professional 2022

First season as a member 2025

ADAM SVENSSON

Exempt status Tournament winner **Exempt thru** 2025

Born December 31, 1993

Birthplace Surrey, British Columbia,

Canada

Residence Palm Beach Gardens,

Florida

College Barry

Turned professional 2015

First season as a member 2018-19

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 RSM Classic

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2021 Nationwide Children's Hospital

Championship

2021 Club Car Championship 2018 Bahamas Great Abaco Classic

JESPER SVENSSON

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World

Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 14, 1996

Birthplace Uppsala, Sweden Residence Uppsala, Sweden

College Campbell (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

1 DP World Tour win

2024 Porsche Singapore Classic

1 Challenge Tour win

2023 B-NL Challenge Trophy

1 Nordic Golf League win

2020 Race to Himmerland by FREJA

NICK TAYLOR

Exempt status Tournament winner Exempt thru 2027

Born April 14, 1988

Birthplace Winnipeg, Manitoba,

Canada

Residence Abbotsford, British

Columbia, Canada

Wife Andie

Children Charlie, Harper

College Washington (2010)

Turned professional 2010

First season as a member 2014-15

5 PGA TOUR wins

2025 Sony Open in Hawaii

2024 WM Phoenix Open

2023 RBC Canadian Open

2020 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2014 Sanderson Farms Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

2023 **National team selections**

Olympic Games 2024

SAHITH THEEGALA

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born December 4, 1997

Birthplace Orange, California

Residence Jupiter, Florida

College Pepperdine (2020) **Turned professional 2020**

First season as a member 2021-22

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 Procore Championship 2 TOUR Championship appearance

in the FedExCup era

2022, 2024

National team selections Presidents Cup 2024

JUSTIN THOMAS

Exempt status Winner, PGA

Championship

Exempt thru 2028

Born April 29, 1993

Birthplace Louisville, Kentucky

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Jillian

Children Molly College Alabama

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2014-15 Career accolades

Player of the Year 2017

World No. 1 5 weeks (first: 5/13/2018)

FedExCup Champion

2017

2 major championship titles 2022 PGA Championship 2017 PGA Championship

1 PLAYERS Championship title

2021

16 PGA TOUR wins

2025 RBC Heritage

2022 PGA Championship

2021 PLAYERS Championship

2020 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational

2020 Sentry

2019 CJ CUP @ NINE BRIDGES

2019 BMW Championship

2018 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2018 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

2017 CJ CUP @ NINE BRIDGES

2017 Dell Technologies Championship

2017 PGA Championship

2017 Sony Open in Hawaii

2017 Sentry

2016 CIMB Classic

2015 CIMB Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2014 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship

8 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2016, 2017, 2018, 2019, 2020, 2021, 2022,

National team selections

Presidents Cup (3) 2017, 2019, 2022 Ryder Cup (3) 2018, 2020, 2023 **Olympic Games** 2020

DAVIS THOMPSON

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Birthplace Atlanta, Georgia

Residence St. Simons Island, Georgia

Wife Holly Grace

College Georgia (2021)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 John Deere Classic

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 UNC Health Championship

MICHAEL THOMPSON

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born April 16, 1985

Birthplace Tucson, Arizona

Residence Sea Island, Georgia

Wife Rachel

Children Jace, Laurel

College Alabama (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2011

2 PGA TOUR wins

2020 3M Open

2013 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2016 Albertsons Boise Open

MICHAEL THORBJORNSEN

Exempt status No. 1 in 2024 PGA TOUR University

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Cleveland, Ohio

Residence Wellesley, Massachusetts

College Stanford (2024)

Turned professional 2024

First season as a member 2024

BRADEN THORNBERRY

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 11, 1997

Birthplace Collierville, Tennessee

Residence Olive Branch, Mississippi

College Ole Miss

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Korn Ferry Tour Championship presented by United Leasing & Finance

BRENDON TODD

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 22, 1985

Birthplace Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania

Residence Watkinsville, Georgia

Wife Rachel

Children Oliver, Scarlett, Violet

College Georgia (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2009

3 PGA TOUR wins

2019 World Wide Technology

Championship

2019 Butterfield Bermuda Championship

2014 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2013 Stadion Classic at UGA

2008 Utah Championship

2 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2014, 2020

ALEJANDRO TOSTI

Exempt status Top five and ties from

PGA TOUR Q-School

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 30, 1996

Birthplace Rosario, Argentina

Residence Gainesville, Florida

College Florida (2020)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2024

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2023 Pinnacle Bank Championship

2 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica wins

2022 Abierto del Centro

2019 Termas de Rio Hondo Invitational

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

MARTIN TRAINER

Exempt status Past champion beyond

150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 15, 1991

Birthplace Marseille, France

Residence Palo Alto, California College USC (2013)

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2018-19

1 PGA TOUR win

2019 Puerto Rico Open

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2018 Price Cutter Charity Championship

2018 Mexico Open 1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica win

2016 Mazatlan Open

KEVIN TWAY

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Birthplace Edmond, Oklahoma Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Andi

College Oklahoma State **Turned professional 2011**

First season as a member 2013-14

1 PGA TOUR win

2018 Procore Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2013 Albertsons Boise Open

SAMI VALIMAKI

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 16, 1998

Birthplace Nokia, Finland

Residence Pirkkala, Finland Wife Emilia

Children Max

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2024 2 DP World Tour wins

2023 Commercial Bank Qatar Masters 2020 Oman Open

4 ProGolf Tour wins

2019 Castanea Resort Championship

2019 Extec CzechOne Open

2019 Starnberg Open

2019 Open Casa Green Golf

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

ERIK VAN ROOYEN

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 21, 1990

Birthplace Bellville, South Africa

Residence Johannesburg, South Africa

Wife Rose

Children Valerie, Gabriel

College Minnesota

Turned professional 2013

First season as a member 2022-23

2 PGA TOUR wins

2023 World Wide Technology

Championship

2021 Barracuda Championship 1 DP World Tour win

2019 Scandinavian Invitation

1 Challenge Tour win

2017 Hainan Open

1 Sunshine Tour win 2017 Eye of Africa PGA Championship

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

2021

National team selections Olympic Games 2024

JHONATTAN VEGAS Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2026

Born August 19, 1984

Birthplace Maturin, Venezuela **Residence** Houston, Texas

Wife Hildegard

Children Sharlene, Louis College Texas (2008)

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2011

4 PGA TOUR wins 2024 3M Open

2017 RBC Canadian Open

2016 RBC Canadian Open

2011 American Express 1 Korn Ferry Tour win

Kansas Wichita Open **National team selections**

2010 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of

Presidents Cup 2017

Olympic Games (2) 2016, 2020 2 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2016, 2017

KEVIN VELO

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born September 6, 1997

Birthplace Redwood City, California

Residence Danville, California

College San Jose State (2020)

Turned professional 2020

First season as a member 2025

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Astara Golf Championship presented by Mastercard

1 PGA TOUR Latinoamerica win

2022 Termas de Rio Hondo

KRIS VENTURA

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 24, 1995

Birthplace Puebla, Mexico

Residence Norway / Palm Beach

Gardens, Florida

Wife Silje

College Oklahoma State (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2020

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2019 Pinnacle Bank Championship presented by Chevrolet 2019 Utah Championship presented by Zions Bank

Olympic Games 2024

KARL VILIPS

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2027

Born August 16, 2001

Birthplace Jakarta, Indonesia

Residence Jacksonville, Florida

College Stanford

Turned professional 2024

First season as a member 2025

1 PGA TOUR win

2025 Puerto Rico Open

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2024 Utah Championship presented by Zions Bank and Intermountain Health

CAMILO VILLEGAS

Exempt status Tournament winner **Exempt thru** 2025

Born January 7, 1982

Birthplace Medellin, Colombia

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Maria

Children Mia*, Mateo

College Florida (2004)

Turned professional 2004

First season as a member 2006

5 PGA TOUR wins

2023 Butterfield Bermuda

Championship

2014 Wyndham Championship

2010 Cognizant Classic in The Palm

Beaches

2008 TOUR Championship

2008 BMW Championship

1 Japan Golf Tour win

2007 Coca-Cola Tokai Classic

3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2007, 2008, 2010

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2009

Olympic Games 2024

DANNY WALKER

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn

Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born October 4, 1995

Birthplace Bradenton, Florida

Residence Jacksonville, Florida

College Virginia (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2025

JIMMY WALKER

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

2020

Born January 16, 1979

Birthplace Oklahoma City, Oklahoma

Residence Boerne, Texas

Wife Erin

Children Mclain, Beckett

College Baylor

Turned professional 2001

First season as a member 2005

Career accolades

Korn Ferry Tour Player of the Year

2004

1 major championship title

2016 PGA Championship

6 PGA TOUR wins

2016 PGA Championship

2015 Valero Texas Open

2015 Sony Open in Hawaii

2014 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2014 Sony Open in Hawaii 2013 Procore Championship

3 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2007 Pete Dye West Virginia Classic 2004 Chitimacha Louisiana Open

2004 Panama Championship

1 Canadian Tour win (pre-PGA TOUR)

2002 Scottsdale Swing

3 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2014, 2015, 2016

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2015

Ryder Cup (2) 2014, 2016

MATT WALLACE

Exempt status Tournament winner

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 12, 1990

Birthplace Hillingdon, England

Residence London, England

Turned professional 2012

First season as a member 2019-20

1 PGA TOUR win

2023 Corales Puntacana Championship

5 DP World Tour wins

2024 Omega European Masters

2018 Made in Denmark

2018 BMW International Open

2018 Hero Indian Open

2017 Open de Portugal

6 Alps Tour wins

2016 Grand Final

2016 Open Frassanelle

2016 Vigevano Open

2016 Gosser Open

2016 Tunisian Golf Open

2016 Dreamland Pyramids Open

PAUL WARING

Exempt status Top 10 in 2024 DP World

Tour Eligibility Ranking

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 2, 1985

Bulli rebluary 2, 1965

Birthplace Wirral, England **Residence** Dubai, United Arab

Emiratos

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2025

2 DP World Tour wins

2024 Abu Dhabi HSBC Championship 2018 Nordea Masters

NICK WATNEY

Exempt status Past champion beyond 150 in 2024 FedExCup

Exempt thru 2025

Born April 25, 1981

Birthplace Sacramento, California

Residence Las Vegas, Nevada **Wife** Amber

wite Amber

Children Harper, Hudson, Holland, Harlow

College Fresno State (2003)

Turned professional 2003

First season as a member 2005

5 PGA TOUR wins

2012 FedEx St. Jude Championship

2011 AT&T National

2011 WGC-Cadillac Championship

2009 Farmers Insurance Open

2007 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2004 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

1 Asian Tour win

2012 CIMB Classic

1 Canadian Tour win (pre PGA TOUR)

2003 Lewis Chitengwa Memorial

Championship
5 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era

2009, 2010, 2011, 2012, 2013

National team selections Presidents Cup 2011

VINCE WHALEY

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 14, 1995

Birthplace Lexington, Kentucky

Residence Atlanta, Georgia

Wife Katherine

College Georgia Tech (2017)

Turned professional 2017
First season as a member 2019-20

TIM WIDING

Exempt status Top 30 in 2024 Korn Ferry Tour Points List

Exempt thru 2025

Born July 14, 1997

Birthplace Jonkoping, Sweden

Residence San Luis Obispo, California

Wife Jazmine College San Francisco (2020)

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2025 2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2024 Veritex Bank Championship 2024 LECOM Suncoast Classic

DANNY WILLETT

Exempt status Major Medical Extension

Born October 3, 1987

Birthplace Sheffield, England Residence Sheffield, England Wife Nicole

Children Zachariah, Noah College Jacksonville State

Turned professional 2008

First season as a member 2015-16

1 major championship title

2016 Masters Tournament

1 PGA TOUR win

2016 Masters Tournament

7 DP World Tour wins

2021 Alfred Dunhill Links Championship 2019 BMW PGA Championship 2018 DP World Tour Championship 2016 Omega Dubai Desert Classic 2015 Omega European Masters 2014 Nedbank Golf Challenge 2012 BMW International Open

National team selections

Ryder Cup 2016 **Olympic Games** 2016

AARON WISE

Exempt status Major Medical

Extension

Born June 21, 1996

Birthplace Cape Town, South Africa

Residence Jupiter, Florida

College Oregon

Turned professional 2016

First season as a member 2017-18

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2018

1 PGA TOUR win

2018 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2017 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Kansas Wichita Open

1 PGA TOUR Canada win

2016 Syncrude Oil Country Championship

2 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2018, 2022

GARY WOODLAND

Exempt status Winner, U.S. Open

Exempt thru 2025

Born May 21, 1984

Birthplace Topeka, Kansas

Residence Delray Beach, Florida

Wife Gabby

Children Jaxson, Maddox

College Kansas (2007)

Turned professional 2007

First season as a member 2009

1 major championship title

2019 U.S. Open

4 PGA TOUR wins

2019 U.S. Open

2018 WM Phoenix Open

2013 Barracuda Championship

2011 Valspar Championship

7 TOUR Championship appearances in the FedExCup era

2011, 2013, 2014, 2016, 2017, 2018, 2019

National team selections

Presidents Cup 2019

TIGER WOODS

Exempt status Winner, Masters

Tournament

Exempt thru 2026

Born December 30, 1975

Birthplace Cypress, California

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Children Sam, Charlie

College Stanford

Turned professional 1996

First season as a member 1996

Career accolades

11x Player of the Year 1997, 1999, 2000, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2009, 2013

Rookie of the Year 1996

World No. 1 683 weeks (first:

6/15/1997)

2x FedExCup Champion

2007, 2009

15 major championship titles

2019 Masters Tournament

2008 U.S. Open

2007 PGA Championship

2006 PGA Championship

2006 Open Championship

2005 Open Championship

2005 Masters Tournament

2002 U.S. Open

2002 Masters Tournament

2001 Masters Tournament

2000 PGA Championship

2000 Open Championship

2000 U.S. Open

1999 PGA Championship

1997 Masters Tournament

2 PLAYERS Championship titles 2001, 2013

82 PGA TOUR wins

2019 Baycurrent Classic

2019 Masters Tournament

2018 TOUR Championship

2013 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2013 PLAYERS Championship

2013 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2013 WGC-Cadillac Championship

2013 Farmers Insurance Open

2012 AT&T National

2012 Memorial Tournament

2012 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2009 BMW Championship

2009 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2009 Buick Open

2009 AT&T National

2009 Memorial Tournament 2009 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2008 U.S. Open

2008 Arnold Palmer Invitational 2008 WGC-Accenture Match Play

Championship

2008 Farmers Insurance Open

2007 TOUR Championship

2007 BMW Championship

2007 PGA Championship

2007 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2007 Truist Championship

2007 WGC-CA Championship

2007 Farmers Insurance Open

2006 WGC-American Express Championship

2006 Deutsche Bank Championship 2006 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

2006 PGA Championship

2006 Buick Open

2006 Open Championship

2006 Ford Championship at Doral

2006 Farmers Insurance Open 2005 WGC-American Express

Championship

2005 WGC-NEC Invitational

2005 Open Championship 2005 Masters Tournament

2005 Ford Championship at Doral

2005 Farmers Insurance Open

2004 WGC-Accenture Match Play

Championship 2003 WGC-American Express

Championship

2003 BMW Championship

2003 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2003 WGC-Accenture Match Play

Championship 2003 Farmers Insurance Open

2002 WGC-American Express

Championship

2002 Buick Open

2002 U.S. Open

2002 Masters Tournament

2002 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2001 WGC-NEC Invitational

2001 Memorial Tournament

2001 Masters Tournament 2001 PLAYERS Championship

2001 Arnold Palmer Invitational

2000 RBC Canadian Open

2000 WGC-NEC Invitational

2000 PGA Championship

2000 Open Championship

2000 U.S. Open

2000 Memorial Tournament

2000 Arnold Palmer Invitational 2000 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

2000 Sentry

1999 WGC-American Express

Championship

1999 TOUR Championship

1999 National Car Rental Golf Classic

1999 WGC-NEC Invitational

1999 PGA Championship

1999 BMW Championship

1999 Memorial Tournament

1999 Farmers Insurance Open

1998 BellSouth Classic

1997 BMW Championship 1997 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

1997 Masters Tournament

1997 Sentry

1996 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic

1996 Shriners Children's Open

8 DP World Tour wins

2009 JBWere Australian Masters

2008 Dubai Desert Classic

2006 Dubai Desert Classic 2002 Deutsche Bank-SAP Open TPC of

Europe

2001 Deutsche Bank-SAP Open TPC of

Europe

2000 Johnnie Walker Classic

1999 World Cup 1999 Deutsche Bank Open-TPC of

Europe

2 Japan Golf Tour wins

2005 Dunlop Phoenix 2004 Dunlop Phoenix

5 TOUR Championship appearances

in the FedExCup era 2007, 2009, 2012, 2013, 2018

National team selections Ryder Cup (8) 1997, 1999, 2002, 2004,

2006, 2010, 2012, 2018 Presidents Cup (9) 1998, 2000, 2003, 2005, 2007, 2009, 2011, 2013, 2019

BRANDON WU Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born February 17, 1997

Birthplace Danville, California

Residence Dallas, Texas College Stanford (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2021-22

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2020 Korn Ferry Tour Championship

DYLAN WU

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024 FedExCup Fall standings Exempt thru 2025 Born July 20, 1996

Birthplace Medford, Oregon

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

College Northwestern (2018) Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2021 Price Cutter Charity Championship

NORMAN XIONG

Exempt status Korn Ferry Tour Medical Extension Born November 9, 1998 Birthplace Tamuning, Guam Residence Las Vegas, Nevada College Oregon

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2024

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2023 Nationwide Children's Hospital Championship 2022 Blue Cross and Blue Shield of Kansas Wichita Open

CAMERON YOUNG

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024 FedExCup standings Exempt thru 2025

Born May 7, 1997 **Birthplace** Scarborough, New York

Residence Jupiter, Florida

Wife Kelsey

Children Henry, John, Vivienne

College Wake Forest (2019)

Turned professional 2019

First season as a member 2021-22

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2022

2 Korn Ferry Tour wins

2021 Evans Scholars Invitational 2021 AdventHealth Championship

CARSON YOUNG

College Clemson (2017)

Turned professional 2017

Exempt status Top 125 in 2024
FedExCup Fall standings
Exempt thru 2025
Born November 12, 1994
Birthplace Anderson, South Carolina
Residence Anderson, South Carolina
Wife Riley

First season as a member 2022-23

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 Panama Championship

1 LOCALIQ Series win

2020 Jacksonville Championship

KEVIN YU

Exempt status Tournament winner **Exempt thru** 2026

Born August 11, 1998

Birthplace Taoyuan, Chinese Taipei

Residence Scottsdale, Arizona

College Arizona State

Turned professional 2021

First season as a member 2022-23

1 PGA TOUR win

2024 Sanderson Farms Championship

National team selections

Olympic Games 2024

CARL YUAN

Exempt status 126-150 in 2024

FedExCup Fall standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born March 21, 1997

Birthplace Dalian, China

Residence Jacksonville, Florida

Wife Ying (Cathy)

College Washington

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2022-23

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2022 Chitimacha Louisiana Open

1 PGA TOUR China win

2018 Qingdao Championship

National team selections

Olympic Games (2) 2020, 2024

WILL ZALATORIS

Exempt status Top 70 in 2024

FedExCup standings

Exempt thru 2025

Born August 16, 1996

Birthplace San Francisco, California

Residence Dallas, Texas

Wife Caitlin

College Wake Forest (2018)

Turned professional 2018

First season as a member 2021-22

Career accolades

Rookie of the Year 2021

1 PGA TOUR win

2022 FedEx St. Jude Championship

1 Korn Ferry Tour win

2020 Ascendant

1 TOUR Championship appearance in

the FedExCup era

2022 (DNP)





THE SENTRY

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date December 30-January 5, 2025 **Location** Kapalua, Maui, Hawaii Course Plantation Course at Kapalua

2024 winner Chris Kirk Purse \$20 million

Winner's share \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Jon Rahm (R3/2022), Justin Thomas (R3/2022), Matt

Jones (R4/2022), Justin Rose (R4/2024)

Low 36-hole score: 129

Ernie Els (2003), Cameron Smith (2022)

Low 54-hole score: 192 Hideki Matsuyama (2025) Low 72-hole score: 257 Hideki Matsuyama (2025) Largest 18-hole lead: 4

Tom Kite (1985)

Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Jack Nicklaus (1963), David Duval (1999), Steve

Stricker (2012)

Largest 54-hole lead: 10 Gene Littler (1955)

Largest margin of victory: 13

Gene Littler (1955)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7 Gary Player (1978), Jon Rahm (2023)

Playoffs: 16

Most recent: 2021 (Harris English def. Joaquin

Niemann)

VENUES

Plantation Course at Kapalua	since 1999
Kapalua, Maui, Hawaii	
La Costa Country Club	1969-1998
Carlsbad, California	
Stardust Country Club	1967-1968
Las Vegas, Nevada	
Desert Inn Country Club	1953-1966
Las Vegas, Nevada	
3 ,	

WINNERS

1968 January, Don

1967 Beard, Frank

1966 Palmer, Arnold*

1965 Palmer, Arnold

1964 Nicklaus, Jack

1963 Nicklaus, Jack

1962 Palmer, Arnold

1961 Snead, Sam

1960 Barber, Jerry

1959 Souchak, Mike

1958 Leonard, Stan

1957 Littler, Gene

1956 Littler, Gene

1955 Littler, Gene

1954 Wall, Jr., Art

1953 Besselink, Al

2025 Matsuyama, Hideki 2024 Kirk, Chris 2023 Rahm, Jon 2022 Smith, Cameron 2021 English, Harris* 2020 Thomas, Justin* 2019 Schauffele, Xander 2018 Johnson, Dustin 2017 Thomas, Justin 2016 Spieth, Jordan

2015 Reed, Patrick* 2014 Johnson, Zach 2013 Johnson, Dustin

2012 Stricker, Steve 2011 Byrd, Jonathan* 2010 Ogilvy, Geoff

2009 Ogilvy, Geoff 2008 Chopra, Daniel* 2007 Singh, Viiav 2006 Appleby, Stuart*

2005 Appleby, Stuart 2004 Appleby, Stuart

2003 Els, Ernie 2002 Garcia, Sergio* **2001** Furvk, Jim 2000 Woods, Tiger*

1999 Duval, David 1998 Mickelson, Phil

1997 Woods, Tiger* 1996 O'Meara, Mark

1995 Elkington, Steve*

1994 Mickelson, Phil* 1993 Love III, Davis

1992 Elkington, Steve*

1991 Kite, Tom 1990 Azinger, Paul

1989 Jones, Steve 1988 Pate, Steve

1987 O'Grady, Mac

1986 Peete, Calvin

1985 Kite, Tom

1984 Watson, Tom 1983 Wadkins, Lanny

1982 Wadkins, Lanny

1981 Trevino, Lee 1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Watson, Tom

1978 Player, Gary

1977 Nicklaus, Jack* 1976 January, Don

1975 Geiberger, Al*

1974 Miller, Johnny 1973 Nicklaus, Jack

1972 Mitchell, Bobby*

1971 Nicklaus, Jack

1970 Beard, Frank

1969 Player, Gary

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Nicklaus, Jack

Appleby, Stuart 3

Littler, Gene 3

3 Palmer, Arnold

3 Watson, Tom 2 Beard, Frank

2 Elkington, Steve

January, Don

2 Johnson, Dustin

2 Kite, Tom

2 Mickelson, Phil

2 Ogilvy, Geoff

2 Player, Gary

Thomas, Justin 2

2 Wadkins, Lanny

Woods, Tiger

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2022 Smith, Cameron 2010 Ogilvy, Geoff 2009 Ogilvy, Geoff 2006 Appleby, Stuart 2005 Appleby, Stuart 2004 Appleby, Stuart

1995 Elkington, Steve

1992 Elkington, Steve

Canada

1958 Leonard, Stan

Fiji

2007 Singh, Vijay

Japan

2025 Matsuyama, Hideki

South Africa

2003 Els, Ernie

1978 Player, Gary

1969 Player, Gary

Spain

2023 Rahm, Jon 2002 Garcia, Sergio

Sweden

2008 Chopra, Daniel

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

None

SONY OPEN IN HAWAII

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date January 6-12, 2025 Location Honolulu, Hawaii Course Waialae Country Club **2024 winner** Grayson Murray Purse \$8.7 million

Winner's share \$1,566,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 59 Justin Thomas (R1/2017) Low 36-hole score: 123 Justin Thomas (2017) Low 54-hole score: 188 Justin Thomas (2017) Low 72-hole score: 253 Justin Thomas (2017) Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Jack Nicklaus (1969) Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Paul Azinger (2000), Brad Faxon (2001), Justin

Thomas (2017)

Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Justin Thomas (2017)

Largest margin of victory: 9

Jimmy Walker (2015)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6 Corey Pavin (1987), Lanny Wadkins (1991)

Playoffs: 16

Most recent: 2025 (Nick Taylor def. Nico Echavarria)

VENUES

Waialae Country Club Honolulu, Hawaii

since 1965

WINNERS

1968 Trevino, Lee

1967 Wysong, Dudley*

1966 Makalena, Ted

1965 Brewer, Gay*

2025 Taylor, Nick* 2024 Murray, Grayson*

2023 Kim, Si Woo

2022 Matsuyama, Hideki*

2021 Na, Kevin 2020 Smith, Cameron*

2019 Kuchar, Matt

2018 Kizzire, Patton* 2017 Thomas, Justin

2016 Gómez, Fabián*

2015 Walker, Jimmy

2014 Walker, Jimmy

2013 Henley, Russell

2012 Wagner, Johnson

2011 Wilson, Mark

2010 Palmer, Ryan

2009 Johnson, Zach

2008 Choi, K.J.

2007 Govdos, Paul

2006 Toms, David

2005 Singh, Vijay

2004 Els, Ernie*

2003 Els, Ernie*

2002 Kelly, Jerry 2001 Faxon, Brad

2000 Azinger, Paul 1999 Sluman, Jeff

1998 Huston, John

1997 Stankowski, Paul*

1996 Furvk, Jim*

1995 Morse, John

1994 Ogle, Brett

1993 Twitty, Howard

1992 Cook, John

1991 Wadkins, Lanny

1990 Ishii, David

1989 Sauers, Gene

1988 Wadkins, Lanny

1987 Pavin, Corey*

1986 Pavin, Corey

1985 O'Meara, Mark

1984 Renner, Jack*

1983 Aoki, Isao

1982 Levi, Wayne

1981 Irwin, Hale

1980 Bean, Andy

1979 Green, Hubert

1978 Green, Hubert*

1977 Lietzke, Bruce

1976 Crenshaw, Ben

1975 Groh, Gary

1974 Nicklaus, Jack

1973 Schlee, John

1972 Jones, Grier*

1971 Shaw, Tom

1970 No tournament

1969 Crampton, Bruce

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Els, Ernie

2 Green, Hubert

Pavin, Corev 2

2 Wadkins, Lanny

2 Walker, Jimmy

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

South Korea

2023 Kim, Si Woo

Argentina

2016 Gómez, Fabián

2008 Choi, K.J.

Australia

2020 Smith, Cameron 1994 Ogle, Brett

1969 Crampton, Bruce

Canada

2025 Taylor, Nick

Fiji

2005 Singh, Vijay

Japan

2022 Matsuyama, Hideki

1983 Aoki, Isao

South Africa

2004 Els, Ernie

2003 Els, Ernie

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2013 Henley, Russell

2002 Kelly, Jerry

1995 Morse, John

1990 Ishii, David

1983 Aoki, Isao

1975 Groh, Garv

1973 Schlee, John

1972 Jones, Grier

1966 Makalena, Ted

THE AMERICAN EXPRESS

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date January 13-19, 2025

Location La Quinta, California

Host course PGA WEST (Pete Dve Stadium)

Other courses PGA WEST (Nicklaus Tournament), La

Quinta Country Club

2024 winner Nick Dunlap

Purse \$8.8 million

Winner's share \$1,584,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (54-hole cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*

Pete Dye Stadium Course: 61

Patrick Cantlay (R4/2021), Justin Thomas (R3/2024)

Nicklaus Tournament Course: 61

Charlie Wi (R3/2009), Ryan Moore (R2/2012), Robert Garrigus (R3/2012), Ryan Palmer (R2/2015), Will Zalatoris (R2/2022), Dylan Wu (R3/2023), Sam Burns

(R2/2024)

La Quinta Country Club: 59

Adam Hadwin (R3/2017)

Low 36-hole score*: 126 Davis Thompson (2023)

Low 54-hole score*: 189

Nick Dunlap (2024)

Low 72-hole score*: 259

Nick Dunlap (2024)

Largest 18-hole lead (2012-present): 3

Phil Mickelson (2019)

Largest 36-hole lead (2012-present): 2

Patrick Reed (2014), Phil Mickelson (2019), Davis

Thompson (2023)

Largest 54-hole lead (2012-present): 7

Patrick Reed (2014)

Largest margin of victory (2012-present): 2

Mark Wilson (2012), Patrick Reed (2014), Andrew

Landry (2020), Hudson Swafford (2022)

Largest come-from-behind win (2012-present): 6

Brian Gay (2013)

Playoffs: 21

Most recent: 2018 (Jon Rahm def. Andrew Landry)

* denotes current courses (2016-present)

VENUES (72 HOLES)

PGA WEST Pete Dye Stadium Course

PGA WEST Nicklaus Tournament Course

La Quinta Country Club La Quinta, California

PGA WEST Palmer Private Course

2012-2015 PGA WEST Nicklaus Tournament Course

La Quinta Country Club

La Quinta, California

Became a 72-hole event in 2012

WINNERS

1968 Palmer, Arnold*

1967 Nieporte, Tom

1966 Sanders, Doug*

1964 Jacobs, Tommy*

1963 Nicklaus, Jack*

1962 Palmer, Arnold

1961 Maxwell, Billy

1960 Palmer, Arnold

1965 Casper, Billy

2025 Straka, Sepp

2024 Dunlap, Nick

2023 Rahm, Jon

2022 Swafford, Hudson

2021 Kim, Si Woo

2020 Landry, Andrew

2019 Long, Adam 2018 Rahm, Jon*

2017 Swafford, Hudson

2016 Dufner, Jason*

2015 Haas, Bill

2014 Reed, Patrick

2013 Gay, Brian*

2012 Wilson, Mark

2011 Vegas, Jhonattan*

2010 Haas, Bill 2009 Perez, Pat

2008 Trahan, D.J.

2007 Hoffman, Charley*

2006 Campbell, Chad

2005 Leonard, Justin

2004 Mickelson, Phil* 2003 Weir, Mike

2002 Mickelson, Phil*

2001 Durant, Joe

2000 Parnevik, Jesper

1999 Duval, David

1998 Couples, Fred*

1997 Cook, John

1996 Brooks, Mark

1995 Perry, Kenny

1994 Hoch, Scott

1993 Kite, Tom

1992 Cook, John*

1991 Pavin, Corey*

1990 Jacobsen, Peter

1989 Jones, Steve*

1988 Haas, Jay

1987 Pavin, Corey

1986 Hammond, Donnie*

1985 Wadkins, Lanny*

1984 Mahaffey, John*

1983 Fergus, Keith*

1982 Fiori, Ed*

1981 Lietzke, Bruce

1980 Stadler, Craig

1979 Mahaffey, John

1978 Rogers, Bill

since 2016

1977 Massengale, Rik 1976 Miller, Johnny

1975 Miller, Johnny

1974 Green, Hubert

1973 Palmer, Arnold

1972 Rosburg, Bob

1971 Palmer, Arnold*

1970 Devlin, Bruce

1969 Casper, Billy

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Palmer, Arnold

2 Casper, Billy

Cook, John 2

2 Haas, Bill

2 Mahaffey, John

2 Mickelson, Phil

2 Miller, Johnny

Pavin, Corev

Rahm, Jon 2

Swafford, Hudson

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

1970 Devlin, Bruce

Austria

2025 Straka, Sepp

Canada

2003 Weir, Mike

South Korea

2021 Kim, Si Woo

Spain

2023 Rahm, Jon

2018 Rahm, Jon

Sweden

2000 Parnevik, Jesper

Venezuela

2011 Vegas, Jhonattan

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Dunlap, Nick

2019 Long, Adam

2017 Swafford, Hudson

2011 Vegas, Jhonattan

2010 Haas, Bill

2009 Perez, Pat

2007 Hoffman, Charley

1986 Hammond, Donnie

1980 Stadler, Craig

1978 Rogers, Bill

FARMERS INSURANCE OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date January 20-25, 2025 (Saturday finish)

Location San Diego, California

Host course Torrey Pines Golf Course (South)

Other course Torrey Pines Golf Course (North)

2024 winner Matthieu Pavon

Purse \$9.3 million Winner's share \$1,674,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score

Torrey Pines Golf Course (South): 62

Tiger Woods (R3/1999)

Torrey Pines Golf Course (North): 61

Mark Brooks (R2/1990), Brandt Snedeker (R1/2007)

Low 36-hole score: 129

Lennie Clements (1996), Tom Lehman (2005), Justin

Rose (2019)

Low 54-hole score: 198

Woody Blackburn (1985), Tiger Woods (2008), Kyle

Stanley (2012), Justin Rose (2019)

Low 72-hole score: 266

George Burns (1987), Tiger Woods (1999)

Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Ted Kroll (1952), Camilo Villegas (2009)

Largest 36-hole lead: 4

Ted Kroll (1952), Tommy Bolt (1955), Tiger Woods

(2008)

Largest 54-hole lead: 8

Tiger Woods (2008)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Tiger Woods (2008)

Largest come-from-behind win: 8

Scott Simpson (1998)

Playoffs: 18

Most recent: 2022 (Luke List def. Will Zalatoris)

VENUES

Torrey Pines Golf Course (South)	since 1968
Torrey Pines Golf Course (North)	
San Diego, California	
Stardust Country Club	1962-1963, 1965-1967
San Diego, California	
Rancho Bernardo Country Club	1964
San Diego, California	
Mission Valley Country Club	1955, 1957-1961
San Diego, California	
Singing Hills Golf Club	1956
El Cajon, California	
Rancho Santa Fe Golf Club	1954
Rancho Santa Fe, California	
San Diego Country Club	1952-1953
San Diego, California	

WINNERS

1968 Weiskopf, Tom

1967 Goalby, Bob

1966 Casper, Billy

1965 Ellis, Wes*

1964 Wall, Jr., Art

1963 Player, Gary

1962 Jacobs, Tommy*

1961 Palmer, Arnold*

1960 Souchak, Mike

1959 Furgol, Marty

1958 No tournament

1957 Palmer, Arnold

1956 Rosburg, Bob

1955 Bolt, Tommy

1954 Littler, Gene 1953 Bolt, Tommy

1952 Kroll, Ted

2025 English, Harris

2024 Pavon, Matthieu

2023 Homa, Max

2022 List, Luke*

2021 Reed, Patrick 2020 Leishman, Marc

2019 Rose, Justin

2018 Day, Jason*

2017 Rahm, Jon

2016 Snedeker, Brandt

2015 Day, Jason*

2014 Stallings, Scott

2013 Woods, Tiger

2012 Snedeker, Brandt*

2011 Watson, Bubba

2010 Crane, Ben

2009 Watney, Nick

2008 Woods, Tiger

2007 Woods, Tiger

2006 Woods, Tiger*

2005 Woods, Tiger

2004 Daly, John*

2003 Woods, Tiger

2002 Olazábal, José María

2001 Mickelson, Phil*

2000 Mickelson, Phil

1999 Woods, Tiger

1998 Simpson, Scott*

1997 O'Meara, Mark

1996 Love III, Davis

1995 Jacobsen, Peter

1994 Stadler, Craig

1993 Mickelson, Phil

1992 Pate, Steve

1991 Blake, Jay Don 1990 Forsman, Dan

1989 Twiggs, Greg

1988 Pate, Steve

1987 Burns, George

1986 Tway, Bob*

1985 Blackburn, Woody*

1984 Koch, Gary*

1983 Hallberg, Gary

1982 Miller, Johnny

1981 Lietzke, Bruce*

1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Zoeller, Fuzzv

1978 Haas, Jay

1977 Watson, Tom

1976 Snead, J.C.

1975 Snead, J.C.* 1974 Nichols, Bobby

1973 Dickson, Bob

1972 Harney, Paul

1971 Archer, George

1970 Brown, Pete*

1969 Nicklaus, Jack

MULTIPLE WINNERS

7 Woods, Tiger

Mickelson, Phil 3

2 Bolt, Tommy

2 Day, Jason

2 Palmer, Arnold

Pate, Steve

2 Snead, J.C.

2 Snedeker, Brandt

Watson, Tom

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2020 Leishman, Marc

2018 Day, Jason

2015 Day, Jason

England

2019 Rose, Justin

France

2024 Pavon, Matthieu

South Africa

1963 Player, Gary

Spain

2017 Rahm, Jon

2002 Olazábal, José María

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Pavon, Matthieu

2022 List, Luke

2017 Rahm, Jon

1991 Blake, Jay Don 1989 Twiggs, Greg

1986 Tway, Bob

1983 Hallberg, Gary

1979 Zoeller, Fuzzy

1978 Haas, Jay

1968 Weiskopf, Tom

1954 Littler, Gene

1952 Kroll, Ted

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date January 27-February 2, 2025 Location Pebble Beach, California Host course Pebble Beach Golf Links Other course Spyglass Hill Golf Course 2024 winner Wyndham Clark

Purse \$20 million **Winner's share** \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score Pebble Beach Golf Links: 60 Wyndham Clark (R3/2024) Spyglass Hill Golf Course: 62

Phil Mickelson (R1/2005), Luke Donald (R1/2006)

Low 36-hole score (two courses): 130

Sepp Straka (2025)

Low 54-hole score (two courses): 199

Wyndham Clark (2024)

Low 72-hole score (two courses): 267

Rory McIlroy (2025)

Largest 18-hole lead (gross score): 3

Jack Nicklaus (1972), Billy Casper (1973), Tom Watson

(1978), Phil Mickelson (2005)

Largest 36-hole lead (gross score): 5

Bob Rosburg (1958), Seamus Power (2022)

Largest 54-hole lead: 7

Phil Mickelson (2005)

Largest margin of victory: 5

Arron Oberholser (2006), Phil Mickelson (2007)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7 Bob Rosburg (1961), Davis Love (2001)

Playoffs: 11

Most recent: 2008 (Steve Lowery def. Vijay Singh)

VENUES (1947-PRESENT)

Pebble Beach Golf Links 2021, since 2024 Spyglass Hill Golf Course

Pebble Beach, California

Pebble Beach Golf Links 2010-2020, 2022-2023

Spyglass Hill Golf Course

Monterey Peninsula Country Club

Pebble Beach, California

Pebble Beach Golf Links 1991-2009

Poppy Hills Golf Course Spyglass Hill Golf Course Pebble Beach, California

Pebble Beach Golf Links 1967-1976, 1978-1990

Cypress Point Country Club Spyglass Hill Golf Course Pebble Beach, California

Pebble Beach Golf Links

Cypress Point Country Club

Monterey Peninsula Country Club Pebble Beach, California 2025 McIlroy, Rory 2024 Clark, Wyndham

2023 Rose, Justin

2022 Hoge, Tom **2021** Berger, Daniel

2020 Taylor, Nick

2019 Mickelson, Phil

2018 Potter, Jr., Ted **2017** Spieth, Jordan

2016 Taylor, Vaughn

2015 Snedeker, Brandt2014 Walker, Jimmy

2014 Walker, Jilling **2013** Snedeker, Brandt

2012 Mickelson, Phil

2011 Points, D.A.

2010 Johnson, Dustin **2009** Johnson, Dustin

2008 Lowery, Steve*

2007 Mickelson, Phil **2006** Oberholser, Arron

2005 Mickelson, Phil

2004 Singh, Vijay

2003 Love III, Davis 2002 Gogel, Matt

2001 Love III, Davis

2000 Woods, Tiger

1999 Stewart, Payne 1998 Mickelson, Phil

1997 O'Meara, Mark

1996 Canceled

1995 Jacobsen, Peter

1994 Miller, Johnny

1993 Ogle, Brett

1992 O'Meara, Mark* **1991** Azinger, Paul

1990 O'Meara, Mark

1989 O'Meara, Mark

1988 Jones, Steve*

1987 Miller, Johnny

1986 Zoeller, Fuzzy

1985 O'Meara, Mark

1984 Irwin, Hale*

1983 Kite, Tom

1982 Simons, Jim

1981 Cook, John*

1980 Burns, George

1979 Hinkle, Lon*

1978 Watson, Tom*

1977 Watson, Tom **1976** Crenshaw, Ben

1975 Littler, Gene

1974 Miller, Johnny 1973 Nicklaus, Jack*

1972 Nicklaus, Jack*

1971 Shaw, Tom **1970** Yancey, Bert

1947-1966, 1977

1969 Archer, George

WINNERS

1968 Pott, Johnny*

1967 Nicklaus, Jack1966 Massengale, Don

1965 Crampton, Bruce **1964** Lema, Tony

1963 Casper, Billy

1962 Ford, Doug*

1961 Rosburg, Bob 1960 Venturi, Ken

1959 Wall, Jr., Art

1958 Casper, Billy **1956** Middlecoff, Cary

1955 Middlecoff, Cary 1954 Harrison, Dutch

1953 Mangrum, Lloyd 1952 Demaret, Jimmy

1951 Nelson, Byron

1950 Burke, Jr., Jack Douglas, Dave Quick, Smiley Snead. Sam

1949 Hogan, Ben

1948 Mangrum, Lloyd 1947 *Fazio, George;*

r Fazio, George Furgol, Ed Unofficial

1946 No tournament

1945 No tournament1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament 1942 Dawson, John

1941 Snead, Sam **1940** Oliver, Ed

1939 Harrison, Dutch

1938 Snead, Sam **1937** Snead, Sam

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Mickelson, Phil

5 O'Meara, Mark

4 Snead, Sam

3 Miller, Johnny3 Nicklaus, Jack

3 Nicklaus, Jac2 Casper, Billy

2 Johnson, Dustin

2 Love III, Davis

2 Mangrum, Lloyd

2 Middlecoff, Cary2 Snedeker, Brandt

Watson, Tom

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

1993 Ogle, Brett

1965 Crampton, Bruce

Canada

2020 Taylor, Nick

England

2023 Rose, Justin

Fiii

2004 Singh, Vijay

Northern Ireland

2025 McIlroy, Rory

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

1939 Harrison, Dutch

2022 Hoge, Tom

2011 Points, D.A.

2006 Oberholser, Arron

2002 Gogel, Matt **1993** Ogle, Brett

1988 Jones, Steve **1981** Cook, John

1966 Massengale, Don

1950 Burke, Jr., Jack **1950** Quick, Smiley

1942 Dawson, John 1940 Oliver, Ed

son, John

WM PHOENIX OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date February 3-9, 2025 Location Scottsdale, Arizona Course TPC Scottsdale (Stadium) 2024 winner Nick Taylor Purse \$9.2 million

Winner's share \$1,656,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 60

Grant Waite (R4/1996), Mark Calcavecchia (R2/2001), Phil Mickelson (R2/2005), Phil Mickelson (R1/2013),

Nick Taylor (R1/2024) Low 36-hole score: 125

Mark Calcavecchia (2001), Phil Mickelson (2013)

Low 54-hole score: 189

Mark Calcavecchia (2001), Phil Mickelson (2013)

Low 72-hole score: 256

Mark Calcavecchia (2001), Phil Mickelson (2013)

Largest 18-hole lead: 5 Nick Taylor (2024) Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Johnny Miller (1975) Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Johnny Miller (1975)

Largest margin of victory: 14

Johnny Miller (1975)

Largest come-from-behind win: 8

Kyle Stanley (2012) Playoffs: 19

Most recent: 2024 (Nick Taylor def. Charley Hoffman)

VENUES

TPC Scottsdale

since 1987

Scottsdale, Arizona

Phoenix Country Club 1932-1954, 1956-1972*, 1974-1986

Phoenix, Arizona Arizona Country Club

Scottsdale, Arizona

1955-1973**

2025 Detry, Thomas

2024 Taylor, Nick* 2023 Scheffler, Scottie

2022 Scheffler, Scottie*

2021 Koepka, Brooks

2020 Simpson, Webb*

2019 Fowler, Rickie

2018 Woodland, Garv*

2017 Matsuyama, Hideki* 2016 Matsuyama, Hideki*

2015 Koepka, Brooks

2014 Stadler, Kevin

2013 Mickelson, Phil 2012 Stanley, Kyle

2011 Wilson, Mark*

2010 Mahan, Hunter

2009 Perry, Kenny* 2008 Holmes, J.B.*

2007 Baddeley, Aaron

2006 Holmes, J.B.

2005 Mickelson, Phil 2004 Kaye, Jonathan

2003 Singh, Vijay

2002 DiMarco, Chris

2001 Calcavecchia, Mark 2000 Lehman, Tom

1999 Mediate, Rocco

1998 Parnevik, Jesper

1997 Jones, Steve 1996 Mickelson, Phil*

1995 Singh, Vijay*

1994 Glasson, Bill 1993 Janzen, Lee

1992 Calcavecchia, Mark

1991 Henke, Nolan

1990 Armour III, Tommy

1989 Calcavecchia, Mark

1988 Lyle, Sandy*

1987 Azinger, Paul

1986 Sutton, Hal

1985 Peete, Calvin 1984 Purtzer, Tom

1983 Gilder, Bob*

1982 Wadkins, Lanny

1981 Graham, David

1980 Mitchell, Jeff

1979 Crenshaw, Ben

1978 Barber, Miller

1977 Pate, Jerry*

1976 Gilder, Bob

1975 Miller, Johnny 1974 Miller, Johnny

1973 Crampton, Bruce

1972 Blancas, Homero* 1971 Barber, Miller

1970 Douglass, Dale

1969 Littler, Gene

WINNERS

1968 Knudson, George

1967 Boros, Julius 1966 Wysong, Dudley

1965 Funseth, Rod

1964 Nicklaus, Jack

1963 Palmer, Arnold 1962 Palmer, Arnold

1961 Palmer, Arnold*

1960 Fleck, Jack* 1959 Littler, Gene

1958 Venturi, Ken 1957 Casper, Billy

1956 Middlecoff, Cary

1955 Littler, Gene 1954 Furgol, Ed*

1953 Mangrum, Lloyd

1952 Mangrum, Lloyd 1951 Worsham, Lew

1950 Demaret, Jimmy 1949 Demaret, Jimmy*

1948 Locke, Bobby 1947 Hogan, Ben

1946 Hogan, Ben*

1945 Nelson, Byron 1944 McSpaden, Harold*

1943 No tournament 1942 No tournament

1941 No tournament 1940 Oliver, Ed

1939 Nelson, Byron 1938 No tournament

1937 No tournament 1936 No tournament

1935 Laffoon, Ky

1934 No tournament 1933 Cooper, Harry

1932 Guldahl, Ralph

MULTIPLE WINNERS

3 Calcavecchia, Mark

3 Littler, Gene

Mickelson, Phil 3

3 Palmer, Arnold

2 Barber, Miller

2 Demaret, Jimmy

2 Gilder, Bob

2 Hogan, Ben 2 Holmes, J.B.

2 Koepka, Brooks

2 Mangrum, Lloyd

2 Matsuyama, Hideki

2 Miller, Johnny

2 Nelson, Byron

2 Scheffler, Scottie

Singh, Vijay

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2007 Baddeley, Aaron 1981 Graham, David 1973 Crampton, Bruce

Belaium

2025 Detry, Thomas

Canada

2024 Taylor, Nick

1968 Knudson, George

Fiji

2003 Singh, Vijay 1995 Singh, Vijay

Japan

2017 Matsuyama, Hideki 2016 Matsuyama, Hideki Scotland 1988 Lyle, Sandy **South Africa** 1948 Locke, Bobby

Sweden

1998 Parnevik, Jesper

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Detry, Thomas 2022 Scheffler, Scottie

2015 Koepka, Brooks 2014 Stadler, Kevin

2012 Stanley, Kyle 2006 Holmes, J.B.

1998 Parnevik, Jesper

1990 Armour III, Tommy 1987 Azinger, Paul

1980 Mitchell, Jeff 1976 Gilder, Bob

1966 Wysong, Dudley

1965 Funseth, Rod **1954** Furgol, Ed

^{*} denotes even years

^{**} denotes odd years

THE GENESIS INVITATIONAL

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date February 10-16, 2025 Location San Diego, California

Course Torrey Pines Golf Course (South)

2024 winner Hideki Matsuyama

Purse \$20 million Winner's share \$4 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 50 and ties + any players within 10 strokes of the 36-hole lead)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 61 Ted Tryba (R3/1999) Low 36-hole score: 126 Joaquin Niemann (2022) Low 54-hole score: 194 Joaquin Niemann (2022) Low 72-hole score: 264 Lanny Wadkins (1985) Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Terry Mauney (1982) Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Sam Burns (2021), Patrick Cantlay (2024)

Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Arnold Palmer (1966)

Largest margin of victory: 9

Phil Rodgers (1962)

Largest come-from-behind win: 8

Ken Venturi (1959) Plavoffs: 19

Most recent: 2021 (Max Homa def. Tony Finau)

VENUES (1940-PRESENT)

1211020 (10 10	, , ,,,,,,
Torrey Pines Golf Course (South) 2025	
San Diego, California	,
The Riviera Country Club	1941, 1945-1953,
1973-1982, 1984-1997, 1999-202	<u>2</u> 4
Pacific Palisades, California	
Valencia Country Club	1998
Valencia, California	
Rancho Municipal Golf Course	1956-1967, 1969-1972, 1983
Los Angeles, California	
Brookside Golf Club	1968
Pasadena, California	
Inglewood Country Club	1955
Inglewood, California	
Fox Hills Country Club	1954
Culver City, California	
Wilshire Country Club	1944
Los Angeles, California	
Hillcrest Country Club	1942
Los Angeles, California	
Los Angeles Country Club	1940
Los Angeles, California	

2025 Åberg, Ludvig 2024 Matsuyama, Hideki 2023 Rahm, Jon

2022 Niemann, Joaquin 2021 Homa, Max*

2020 Scott, Adam

2019 Holmes, J.B. 2018 Watson, Bubba

2017 Johnson, Dustin 2016 Watson, Bubba

2015 Hahn, James* 2014 Watson, Bubba

2013 Merrick, John*

2012 Haas, Bill*

2011 Baddeley, Aaron 2010 Stricker, Steve

2009 Mickelson, Phil

2008 Mickelson, Phil 2007 Howell III, Charles*

2006 Sabbatini, Rory

2005 Scott, Adam (unofficial)

2004 Weir, Mike 2003 Weir, Mike*

2002 Mattiace, Len

2001 Allenby, Robert* 2000 Triplett, Kirk

1999 Els, Ernie

1998 Mayfair, Billy* 1997 Faldo, Nick

1996 Stadler, Craig

1995 Pavin, Corey

1994 Pavin, Corey

1993 Kite, Tom

1992 Couples, Fred*

1991 Schulz, Ted 1990 Couples, Fred

1989 Calcavecchia, Mark

1988 Beck, Chip

1987 Chen, T.C.*

1986 Tewell, Doug

1985 Wadkins, Lanny 1984 Edwards, David

1983 Morgan, Gil

1982 Watson, Tom*

1981 Miller, Johnny

1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Wadkins, Lanny 1978 Morgan, Gil

1977 Purtzer, Tom

1976 Irwin, Hale 1975 Fitzsimons, Pat

1974 Stockton, Dave

1973 Funseth, Rod 1972 Archer, George*

1971 Lunn, Bob* 1970 Casper, Billy*

WINNERS

1969 Sifford, Charlie* 1968 Casper, Billy

1967 Palmer, Arnold

1966 Palmer, Arnold 1965 Harney, Paul

1964 Harney, Paul

1963 Palmer, Arnold 1962 Rodgers, Phil

1961 Goalby, Bob

1960 Finsterwald, Dow

1959 Venturi, Ken

1958 Stranahan, Frank **1957** Ford, Doug

1956 Mangrum, Lloyd

1955 Littler, Gene

1954 Wampler, Fred 1953 Mangrum, Lloyd

1952 Bolt, Tommy* 1951 Mangrum, Lloyd

1950 Snead, Sam*

1949 Mangrum, Lloyd 1948 Hogan, Ben

1947 Hogan, Ben

1946 Nelson, Byron

1945 Snead, Sam 1944 McSpaden, Harold

1943 No tournament

1942 Hogan, Ben* 1941 Bulla, Johnny

1940 Little, Lawson

1939 Demaret, Jimmy 1938 Thomson, Jimmy

1937 Cooper, Harry

1936 Hines, Jimmy 1935 Ghezzi, Victor*

1934 Smith, Macdonald

1933 Wood, Craig

1932 Smith, Macdonald

1931 Dudley, Ed 1930 Shute, Denny

1929 Smith, Macdonald

1928 Smith, Macdonald 1927 Cruickshank, Bobby

1926 Cooper, Harry

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Mangrum, Lloyd

Smith, Macdonald 4

Hogan, Ben 3

3 Palmer, Arnold

3 Watson, Bubba

2 Casper, Billy

2 Cooper, Harry

Couples, Fred

2 Harney, Paul 2 Mickelson, Phil

2 Morgan, Gil

2 Pavin, Corey

2 Snead, Sam

2 Wadkins, Lanny 2 Watson, Tom

Weir, Mike

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2020 Scott, Adam 2011 Baddeley, Aaron 2001 Allenby, Robert

Canada

2004 Weir, Mike 2003 Weir, Mike

Chile

2022 Niemann, Joaquin

China

1987 Chen, T.C.

1997 Faldo, Nick

England

2024 Matsuyama, Hideki

Puerto Rico

1972 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

South Africa

2006 Sabbatini, Rory* 1999 Els. Ernie

Spain

2023 Rahm, Jon

Sweden

2025 Åberg, Ludvig

*later changed nationality to Slovakia

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2015 Hahn, James

2013 Merrick, John

2002 Mattiace, Len 2000 Triplett, Kirk

1988 Beck, Chip

1987 Chen, T.C. 1977 Purtzer, Tom

1975 Fitzsimons, Pat 1962 Rodgers, Phil

1954 Wampler, Fred

1941 Bulla, Johnny 1935 Ghezzi, Victor

^{*} denotes The Riviera Country Club

MEXICO OPEN AT VIDANTAWORLD

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

WINNERS

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Date February 17-23, 2025 Location Vallarta, Mexico Course VidantaWorld 2024 winner Jake Knapp

Purse \$7 million Winner's share \$1,260,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

2025 Campbell, Brian* 2024 Knapp, Jake 2023 Finau, Tony 2022 Rahm, Jon

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Jon Rahm (R3/2023), Aldrich Potgieter (R2/2025)

Low 36-hole score: 126 Aldrich Potgieter (2025) Low 54-hole score: 193 Aldrich Potgieter (2025) Low 72-hole score: 260 Tony Finau (2023) Largest 18-hole lead: 1 Austin Smotherman (2023), Erik van Rooyen (2024)

Largest 36-hole lead: 4 Aldrich Potgieter (2025) Largest 54-hole lead: 4 Jake Knapp (2024)

Largest margin of victory: 3

Tony Finau (2023)

Largest come-from-behind win: 1

Brian Campbell (2025)

Playoffs: 1

2025 (Brian Campbell def. Aldrich Potgieter)

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Spain 2022 Rahm, Jon

VENUES

VidantaWorld Vallarta, Mexico since 2022

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Campbell, Brian 2024 Knapp, Jake

COGNIZANT CLASSIC IN THE PALM BEACHES

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date February 24-March 2, 2025 Location Palm Beach Gardens, Florida

Course PGA National Resort (The Champion)

2024 winner Austin Eckroat

Purse \$9.2 million

Winner's share \$1,656,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 59 Jake Knapp (R1/2025) Low 36-hole score*: 128 Aaron Wise (2021) Low 54-hole score*: 197

Rickie Fowler (2017), Chris Kirk (2023), Jake Knapp (2025)

Low 72-hole score*: 265 Joe Highsmith (2025) Largest 18-hole lead: 4

Mike Sullivan (1987), Jake Knapp (2025)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Tim Herron (1996) Largest 54-hole lead: 5

Steve Pate (1991), Rory Sabbatini (2011), Daniel Berger

(2022)

Largest margin of victory: 5 Jack Nicklaus (1977), Camilo Villegas (2010), Matt

Jones (2021)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

PGA National Resort (The Champion)

Padraig Harrington (2005)

Playoffs: 10

Most recent: 2023 (Chris Kirk def. Eric Cole)

* denotes current course

VENUES

Palm Beach Gardens, Florida		
Country Club at Mirasol (Sunset)	2003-2006	
Palm Beach Gardens, Florida		
TPC Heron Bay	1997-2002	
Coral Springs, Florida		
TPC Eagle Trace	1984-1991, 1996	
Coral Springs, Florida		
Weston Hills Golf and Country Club	1992-1995	
Weston, Florida		
Inverrary Golf and Country Club (East)	1972-1983	
Lauderhill, Florida		

WINNERS

2025 Highsmith, Joe 2024 Eckroat, Austin

2023 Kirk, Chris*

2022 Straka, Sepp

2021 Jones, Matt

2020 lm, Sungjae

2019 Mitchell, Keith

2018 Thomas, Justin*

2017 Fowler, Rickie 2016 Scott, Adam

2015 Harrington, Padraig*

2014 Henley, Russell*

2013 Thompson, Michael

2012 McIlroy, Rory

2011 Sabbatini, Rory

2010 Villegas, Camilo

2009 Yang, Y.E.

2008 Els, Ernie

2007 Wilson, Mark*

2006 Donald, Luke

2005 Harrington, Padraig*

2004 Hamilton, Todd

2003 Leonard, Justin

2002 Kuchar, Matt

2001 Parnevik, Jesper

2000 Hart, Dudley

1999 Singh, Vijay

1998 Calcavecchia, Mark

1997 Appleby, Stuart

1996 Herron, Tim

1995 O'Meara, Mark

1994 Price, Nick

1993 Couples, Fred*

1992 Pavin, Corey*

1991 Pate, Steve

1990 Huston, John

1989 McCallister, Blaine

1988 Sindelar, Joey

1987 Calcavecchia, Mark

1986 Knox, Kenny

since 2007

1985 Strange, Curtis*

1984 Lietzke, Bruce*

1983 Miller, Johnny

1982 Irwin, Hale

1981 Kite, Tom

1980 Miller, Johnny

1979 Nelson, Larry

1978 Nicklaus, Jack

1977 Nicklaus, Jack

1976 No tournament

1975 Murphy, Bob

1974 Thompson, Leonard

1973 Trevino, Lee

1972 Weiskopf, Tom

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Calcavecchia, Mark

2 Harrington, Padraig

2 Miller, Johnny

2 Nicklaus, Jack

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2021 Jones, Matt 2016 Scott, Adam 1997 Appleby, Stuart

Austria

2022 Straka, Sepp

Colombia

2010 Villegas, Camilo

England

2006 Donald, Luke

Fiji

1999 Singh, Vijay

Ireland

2015 Harrington, Padraig 2005 Harrington, Padraig Northern Ireland

2012 McIlroy, Rory

South Africa

2011 Sabbatini, Rory*

2008 Els, Ernie

South Korea

2020 Im, Sungjae 2009 Yang, Y.E.

Sweden

2001 Parnevik, Jesper

Zimbabwe

1994 Price, Nick

*later changed nationality to Slovakia

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Highsmith, Joe 2024 Eckroat, Austin

2022 Straka, Sepp

2020 Im, Sungjae 2019 Mitchell, Keith

2013 Thompson, Michael

2009 Yang, Y.E.

2007 Wilson, Mark

2005 Harrington, Padraig

2004 Hamilton, Todd

2002 Kuchar, Matt

1997 Appleby, Stuart

1996 Herron, Tim 1990 Huston, John

1986 Knox, Kenny 1979 Nelson, Larry

1974 Thompson, Leonard

ARNOLD PALMER INVITATIONAL presented by MASTERCARD

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 3-9, 2025

Location Orlando, Florida

Course Arnold Palmer's Bay Hill Club & Lodge

2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$20 million Winner's share \$4 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 50 and ties + any players within 10 strokes of the 36-hole lead)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 62

Andy Bean (R2/1981), Greg Norman (R2/1984), Adam

Scott (R1/2014)

Low 36-hole score*: 130

Andy Bean (1981), Tom Watson (1981), Adam Scott

Low 54-hole score*: 197

Andy Bean (1981)

Low 72-hole score*: 264 Payne Stewart (1987)

Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Tom Byrum (1990), Spencer Levin (2011), Adam Scott

Largest 36-hole lead: 7 Adam Scott (2014)

Largest 54-hole lead: 6

Mike Nicolette (1983), Fred Couples (1992), Ernie Els (1998)

Largest margin of victory: 11

Tiger Woods (2003)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6

Tom Kite (1982), Gary Koch (1984)

Playoffs: 7

Most recent: 1999 (Tim Herron def. Tom Lehman)

* denotes current course

VENUES

Arnold Palmer's Bay Hill Club & Lodge

Orlando, Florida

Rio Pinar Country Club

Orlando, Florida

WINNERS

2025 Henley, Russell

2024 Scheffler, Scottie

2023 Kitavama, Kurt

2022 Scheffler, Scottie

2021 DeChambeau, B. 2020 Hatton, Tyrrell

2019 Molinari, Francesco

2018 McIlrov, Rorv

2017 Leishman, Marc

2016 Day, Jason

2015 Every, Matt

2014 Every, Matt

2013 Woods, Tiger

2012 Woods, Tiger

2011 Laird, Martin

2010 Els, Ernie

2009 Woods, Tiger

2008 Woods, Tiger

2007 Singh, Viiav

2006 Pampling, Rod

2005 Perry, Kenny

2004 Campbell, Chad

2003 Woods, Tiger

2002 Woods, Tiger 2001 Woods, Tiger

2000 Woods, Tiger

1999 Herron, Tim*

1998 Els, Ernie

1997 Mickelson, Phil

1996 Govdos, Paul

1995 Roberts, Loren

1994 Roberts, Loren

1993 Crenshaw, Ben

1992 Couples, Fred

1991 Magee, Andrew

1990 Gamez, Robert

1989 Kite, Tom*

1988 Azinger, Paul

1987 Stewart, Payne

1986 Forsman, Dan

since 1979

1966-1978

1985 Zoeller, Fuzzv

1984 Koch, Gary*

1983 Nicolette, Mike*

1982 Kite, Tom*

1981 Bean, Andy

1980 Eichelberger, Dave

1979 Byman, Bob*

1978 McLendon, Mac

1977 Koch, Gary 1976 Irwin, Hale*

1975 Trevino, Lee

1974 Heard, Jerry

1973 Allin, Bud

1972 Heard, Jerry

1971 Palmer, Arnold

1970 Lunn, Bob

1969 Still, Ken

1968 Sikes, Dan 1967 Boros, Julius

1966 Hebert, Lionel

MULTIPLE WINNERS

8 Woods, Tiger

2 Els, Ernie

Every, Matt 2

2 Heard, Jerry

2 Kite, Tom

Koch, Gary

2 Roberts, Loren

Scheffler, Scottie

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2017 Leishman, Marc 2016 Day, Jason

2006 Pampling, Rod

England

2020 Hatton, Tyrrell

Fiji

2007 Singh, Vijay

Italy

2019 Molinari, Francesco

Northern Ireland

2018 McIlroy, Rory

Scotland

2011 Laird, Martin

South Africa 2010 Els, Ernie

1998 Els, Ernie

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Kitayama, Kurt

2020 Hatton, Tyrrell

2014 Every, Matt

1996 Goydos, Paul 1994 Roberts, Loren

1983 Nicolette, Mike

1979 Byman, Bob

1969 Still, Ken

PUERTO RICO OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 3-9, 2025

Location Rio Grande, Puerto Rico Course Grand Reserve Golf Club 2024 winner Brice Garnett

Purse \$4 million

Winner's share \$720,000 FedExCup pts. 300

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62

Jhonattan Vegas (R4/2020), Kevin Roy (R1/2025)

Low 36-hole score: 129

Rasmus Neergaard-Petersen (2025)

Low 54-hole score: 198

Scott Brown (2013), Fabián Gómez (2013), Viktor Hovland (2020), Ben Kohles (2024), Karl Vilips (2025)

Low 72-hole score: 262
Karl Vilips (2025)
Largest 18-hole lead: 3
Carson Young (2023)
Largest 36-hole lead: 4
Carson Young (2023)
Largest 54-hole lead: 3

Kevin Streelman (2010), Troy Matteson (2011), Ryan

Brehm (2022)

Largest margin of victory: 6

Ryan Brehm (2022)

Largest come-from-behind win: 4

Derek Lamely (2010), Michael Bradley (2011)

Playoffs: 4

Most recent: 2024 (Brice Garnett def. Erik Barnes)

VENUES

Grand Reserve Golf Club *Rio Grande, Puerto Rico*

since 2008

WINNERS

2025 Vilips, Karl

2024 Garnett, Brice*

2023 Echavarria, Nico

2022 Brehm, Ryan

2021 Grace, Branden

2020 Hovland, Viktor

2019 Trainer, Martin

2018 No tournament

2017 Points, D.A.

2016 Finau, Tony*

2015 Cejka, Alex*

2014 Hadley, Chesson

2013 Brown, Scott

2012 McNeill, George

2011 Bradley, Michael*

2010 Lamely, Derek

2009 Bradley, Michael

2008 Kraft, Greg

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Bradley, Michael

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2025 Vilips, Karl

Colombia

2023 Echavarria, Nico

Germany

2015 Cejka, Alex

Norway

2020 Hovland, Viktor

South Africa

2021 Grace, Branden

Note: Martin Trainer, who later changed his nationality to France, won the Puerto Rico Open in 2019 under the United States flag.

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Vilips, Karl

2023 Echavarria, Nico

2022 Brehm, Ryan

2020 Hovland, Viktor

2019 Trainer, Martin

2016 Finau, Tony

2015 Cejka, Alex

2014 Hadley, Chesson

2013 Brown, Scott

2010 Lamely, Derek

2008 Kraft, Greg

THE PLAYERS CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 10-16, 2025

Location Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida

Course TPC Sawgrass (THE PLAYERS Stadium Course)

2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$25 million

Winner's share \$4.5 million

FedExCup pts. 750

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62

Tom Hoge (R3/2023), Justin Thomas (R2/2025)

Low 36-hole score: 129

Jason Day (2016), Webb Simpson (2018)

Low 54-hole score: 197

Greg Norman (1994), Webb Simpson (2018)

Low 72-hole score: 264 Greg Norman (1994) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Billy Ray Brown (1992), Roberto Castro (2013)

Largest 36-hole lead: 5 Webb Simpson (2018) Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Webb Simpson (2018) Largest margin of victory: 7

Steve Elkington (1997)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6 Raymond Floyd (1981)

Playoffs: 6

Most recent: 2025 (Rory McIlroy def. J.J. Spaun)

VENUES

TPC Sawgrass (THE PLAYERS Stadium Course) since 1982 Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida Sawgrass Country Club 1977-1981 Ponte Vedra Beach, Florida Inverrary Golf and Country Club (East) 1976 Lauderhill, Florida Colonial Country Club 1975 Fort Worth, Texas Atlanta Country Club 1974 Marietta, Georgia

WINNERS

2025 McIlroy, Rory*

2024 Scheffler, Scottie

2023 Scheffler, Scottie

2022 Smith, Cameron

2021 Thomas, Justin

2020 No tournament

2019 McIlroy, Rory

2018 Simpson, Webb

2017 Kim, Si Woo

2016 Day, Jason

2015 Fowler, Rickie*

2014 Kaymer, Martin

2013 Woods, Tiger 2012 Kuchar, Matt

2011 Choi, K.J.*

2010 Clark, Tim

2009 Stenson, Henrik

2008 Garcia, Sergio*

2007 Mickelson, Phil

2006 Ames, Stephen

2005 Funk, Fred

2004 Scott, Adam

2003 Love III. Davis

2002 Perks, Craig

2001 Woods, Tiger

2000 Sutton, Hal

1999 Duval, David

1998 Leonard, Justin

1997 Elkington, Steve

1996 Couples, Fred

1995 Janzen, Lee

1994 Norman, Grea

1993 Price, Nick

1992 Love III, Davis

1991 Elkington, Steve

1990 Mudd, Jodie

1989 Kite, Tom

1988 McCumber, Mark

1987 Lyle, Sandy*

1986 Mahaffey, John

1985 Peete, Calvin

1984 Couples, Fred

1983 Sutton, Hal

1982 Pate, Jerry

1981 Floyd, Raymond*

1980 Trevino, Lee

1979 Wadkins, Lanny

1978 Nicklaus, Jack

1977 Hayes, Mark

1976 Nicklaus, Jack

1975 Geiberger, Al

1974 Nicklaus, Jack

MULTIPLE WINNERS

3 Nicklaus, Jack

2 Couples, Fred

2 Elkington, Steve

2 Love III, Davis

2 McIlroy, Rory

Scheffler, Scottie 2 Sutton, Hal

Woods, Tiger

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2022 Smith, Cameron

2016 Day, Jason

2004 Scott, Adam

1997 Elkington, Steve

1994 Norman, Greg 1991 Elkington, Steve

Canada

2006 Ames, Stephen

Germany

2014 Kaymer, Martin

New Zealand

2002 Perks, Craig

Northern Ireland

2019 McIlroy, Rory 2025 McIlroy, Rory Scotland

1987 Lyle, Sandy

South Africa

2010 Clark, Tim

South Korea

2017 Kim, Si Woo

2011 Choi, K.J.

Spain

2008 Garcia, Sergio

Sweden

2009 Stenson, Henrik

Zimbabwe

1993 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2010 Clark, Tim

2002 Perks, Craig

VALSPAR CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 17-23, 2025

Location Palm Harbor, Florida

Course Innisbrook Resort (Copperhead Course)

2024 winner Peter Malnati

Purse \$8.7 million

Winner's share \$1,566,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Padraig Harrington (R1/2012), Matt NeSmith

(R2/2022)

Low 36-hole score: 128 Matt NeSmith (2022) Low 54-hole score: 195 Davis Riley (2022) Low 72-hole score: 266 Vijay Singh (2004) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Padraig Harrington (2012) Largest 36-hole lead: 3

Robert Garrigus (2014) Largest 54-hole lead: 5

K.J. Choi (2002)

Largest margin of victory: 7

K.J. Choi (2002)

Largest come-from-behind win: 5

Charl Schwartzel (2016), Paul Casey (2018)

Playoffs: 4

Most recent: 2022 (Sam Burns def. Davis Riley)

VENUES

Innisbrook Resort (Copperhead Course) since 2000 Palm Harbor, Florida

WINNERS

2025 Hovland, Viktor

2024 Malnati, Peter

2023 Moore, Taylor

2022 Burns, Sam*

2021 Burns, Sam

2020 No tournament

2019 Casey, Paul

2018 Casey, Paul

2017 Hadwin, Adam

2016 Schwartzel, Charl*

2015 Spieth, Jordan*

2014 Senden, John

2013 Streelman, Kevin

2012 Donald, Luke*

2011 Woodland, Gary

2010 Furyk, Jim

2009 Goosen, Retief

2008 O'Hair, Sean

2007 Calcavecchia, Mark

2006 Choi, K.J.

2005 Pettersson, Carl

2004 Singh, Vijay

2003 Goosen, Retief

2002 Choi, K.J.

2001 No tournament

2000 Huston, John

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Burns, Sam

2 Casey, Paul

2 Choi, K.J.

2 Goosen, Retief

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2014 Senden, John

2002 Choi, K.J.

Canada

2017 Hadwin, Adam

Sweden

South Korea

2006 Choi, K.J.

2005 Pettersson, Carl

England

2019 Casey, Paul

2018 Casey, Paul 2012 Donald, Luke

_...

2004 Singh, Vijay

Norway

2025 Hovland, Viktor

South Africa

2016 Schwartzel, Charl

2009 Goosen, Retief

2003 Goosen, Retief

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Moore, Taylor

2021 Burns, Sam

2017 Hadwin, Adam

2013 Streelman, Kevin

2011 Woodland, Gary

2005 Pettersson, Carl

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 24-30, 2025 **Location** Houston, Texas

Course Memorial Park Golf Course

2024 winner Stephan Jaeger

Purse \$9.5 million

Winner's share \$1,710,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 62

Scottie Scheffler (R2/2021), Tony Finau (R2/2022), Tony Finau (R2/2024); Scottie Scheffler (R2/2025), Sami Valimaki (R4/2025), Gary Woodland (R4/2025)

Low 36-hole score*: 127 Tony Finau (2022)

Low 54-hole score*: 193

Min Woo Lee (2025)

Low 72-hole score*: 260

Min Woo Lee (2025)

Largest 18-hole lead: 2

Ed Furgol (1950), Mike Hill (1973), David Duval (1997), Jimmy Walker (2011), Scott Piercy (2015), Brandt

Snedeker (2020)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6

Sung Kang (2017)

Largest 54-hole lead: 6

Curtis Strange (1980)

Largest margin of victory: 6

Jack Burke, Jr. (1952), Vijay Singh (2002), Stuart Appleby (2006)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Mike Sullivan (1989), Fulton Allem (1991), Payne

Stewart (1995) Playoffs: 24

Most recent: 2018 (Ian Poulter def. Beau Hossler)

* denotes current course

VENUES (1950-PRESENT)

Memorial Park Golf Course	1947, 1951-1963	s, since 2020
Houston, Texas		
Golf Club of Houston (Tourn	ament)	2006-2019
Humble, Texas		
Golf Club of Houston (Fall C	reek)	2003-2005
Humble, Texas		
TPC Woodlands		1985-2002
The Woodlands, Texas		
Woodlands Country Club		1975-1984
The Woodlands, Texas		
Quail Valley Golf Course		1973-1974
Missouri City, Texas		
Champions Golf Club		1966-1971
Houston, Texas		
Sharpstown Country Club		1964-1965
Houston, Texas		
Brae Burn Country Club		1950
Houston, Texas		

WINNERS

2025 Lee, Min Woo 2024 Jaeger, Stephan

2023 No tournament

2022 Finau, Tony 2021 Kokrak, Jason

2020 Ortiz, Carlos

2019 Griffin, Lanto

2018 Poulter, lan*

2017 Henley, Russell

2016 Herman, Jim 2015 Holmes, J.B.*

2014 Jones, Matt*

2013 Points, D.A.

2012 Mahan, Hunter 2011 Mickelson, Phil

2010 Kim, Anthony*

2009 Casey, Paul*

2008 Wagner, Johnson

2007 Scott, Adam

2006 Appleby, Stuart

2005 Singh, Vijay* 2004 Singh, Vijay

2003 Couples, Fred

2002 Singh, Vijay 2001 Sutton, Hal

2000 Allenby, Robert*

1999 Appleby, Stuart

1998 Duval, David

1997 Blackmar, Phil*

1996 Brooks, Mark* 1995 Stewart, Payne*

1994 Heinen, Mike

1993 McGovern, Jim* 1992 Funk, Fred

1991 Allem, Fulton

1990 Sills, Tony*

1989 Sullivan, Mike

1988 Strange, Curtis*

1987 Haas, Jay*

1986 Strange, Curtis* 1985 Floyd, Raymond

1984 Pavin, Corey

1983 Graham, David

1982 Sneed, Ed*

1981 Streck, Ron

1980 Strange, Curtis* 1979 Levi, Wavne

1978 Player, Gary

1977 Littler, Gene

1976 Elder, Lee

1975 Crampton, Bruce

1974 Hill, Dave

1973 Crampton, Bruce

1972 Devlin, Bruce

1971 Green, Hubert* 1970 Gilbert, Gibby*

1969 No tournament

1968 De Vicenzo, Roberto

1967 Beard, Frank 1966 Palmer, Arnold

1965 Nichols, Bobby 1964 Souchak, Mike

1963 Charles, Bob

1962 Nichols, Bobby*

1961 Hebert, Jav* 1960 Collins, Bill*

1959 Burke, Jr., Jack*

1958 Oliver, Ed

1957 Palmer, Arnold

1956 Kroll, Ted

1955 Souchak, Mike

1954 Douglas, Dave 1953 Middlecoff, Cary*

1952 Burke, Jr., Jack

1951 Furgol, Marty 1950 Middlecoff, Carv

1949 Palmer, Johnny 1948 No tournament

1947 Locke, Bobby

1946 Nelson, Byron

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Singh, Vijay

3

Strange, Curtis 3

Appleby, Stuart 2

2 Burke, Jr., Jack

2 Crampton, Bruce 2 Middlecoff, Cary

2 Nichols, Bobby

Palmer, Arnold

Souchak, Mike

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

1968 De Vicenzo, Roberto

Australia

2025 Lee, Min Woo 2014 Jones, Matt 2007 Scott, Adam 2006 Appleby, Stuart 2000 Allenby, Robert

1999 Appleby, Stuart 1983 Graham, David

1975 Crampton, Bruce 1973 Crampton, Bruce

1972 Devlin, Bruce

England

2018 Poulter, lan 2009 Casey, Paul

2005 Singh, Vijay 2004 Singh, Vijay

2002 Singh, Vijay

Germany

2024 Jaeger, Stephan

Mexico

2020 Ortiz, Carlos

New Zealand

1963 Charles, Bob

South Africa

1991 Allem, Fulton 1978 Player, Gary

1947 Locke, Bobby

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Lee, Min Woo 2024 Jaeger, Stephan 2020 Ortiz, Carlos

2019 Griffin, Lanto 2016 Herman, Jim

2014 Jones, Matt 2009 Casey, Paul

2008 Wagner, Johnson 2000 Allenby, Robert

1994 Heinen, Mike

1993 McGovern, Jim 1992 Funk, Fred

1991 Allem, Fulton 1990 Sills, Tony 1984 Pavin, Corey

1971 Green, Hubert 1970 Gilbert, Gibby

1963 Charles, Bob

1951 Furgol, Marty 1947 Locke, Bobby

VALERO TEXAS OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date March 31-April 6, 2025 Location San Antonio, Texas

Course TPC San Antonio (Oaks Course)

2024 winner Akshay Bhatia

Purse \$9.5 million Winner's share \$1,710,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 62 Trey Mullinax (R3/2018) Low 36-hole score*: 132

Si Woo Kim (2019); Brian Harman (2025)

Low 54-hole score*: 201

Si Woo Kim (2019), Akshay Bhatia (2024)

Low 72-hole score*: 268

Corey Conners (2019), Akshay Bhatia (2024), Denny

McCarthy (2024)

Largest 18-hole lead: 6

Dave Marr (1958)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6

Dave Marr (1958)

Largest 54-hole lead: 6 Tommy Armour III (2003)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Corey Pavin (1988)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6

Bruce Crampton (1964)

Playoffs: 16

Most recent: 2024 (Akshay Bhatia def. Denny

McCarthy)

* denotes current course

VENUES

		ISOS U
TPC San Antonio (Oaks Course)	since 2010	1988 P
San Antonio, Texas		1987 N
LaCantera Golf Club (Resort)	1995-2009	1986 C
San Antonio, Texas		1985 M
Oak Hills Country Club	1961-1966, 1977-1994	1984 P
San Antonio, Texas		1983 C
Woodlake Golf Club	1972-1976	1982 H
San Antonio, Texas		1981 R
Pecan Valley Country Club	1967-1970	1980 Tr
San Antonio, Texas		1979 G
Fort Sam Houston	1956, 1960	1978 S
San Antonio, Texas		1977 lr
Brackenridge Park Golf Course	1922-1926, 1929-1940,	1976 B
1946-1949, 1952-1955, 1957-1959		1975 Ja
San Antonio, Texas		1974 D
Fort Sam Houston	1950-1951	1973 C
Brackenridge Park Golf Course		1972 H
San Antonio, Texas		1971 N
Willow Springs Golf Course	1927-1928, 1941-1945	1970 C
San Antonio, Texas		1969 B

2025 Harman, Brian	1968 No
2024 Bhatia, Akshay*	1967 Ro
2023 Conners, Corey	1966 He
2022 Spaun, J.J.	1965 Be

2021 Spieth, Jordan 2020 No tournament 2019 Conners, Corey

2018 Landry, Andrew 2017 Chappell, Kevin

2016 Hoffman, Charley

2015 Walker, Jimmy 2014 Bowditch, Steven

2013 Laird, Martin

2012 Curtis, Ben 2011 Steele, Brendan

2010 Scott, Adam

2009 Johnson, Zach* 2008 Johnson, Zach

2007 Leonard, Justin* 2006 Axley, Eric

2005 Gamez, Robert 2004 Bryant, Bart

2003 Armour III, Tommy 2002 Roberts, Loren

2001 Leonard, Justin 2000 Leonard, Justin

1999 Waldorf, Duffy*

1998 Sutton, Hal 1997 Herron, Tim

1996 Ogrin, David 1995 Waldorf, Duffy

1994 Estes, Bob 1993 Haas, Jay*

1992 Price, Nick*

1991 McCallister, Blaine*

1990 O'Meara, Mark 1989 Hammond, Donnie

Pavin, Corey

Vo tournament

Crenshaw, Ben Mahaffev, John*

Peete, Calvin

Colbert, Jim

Haas, Jay Rogers, Bill*

Trevino, Lee

Graham, Lou

Streck, Ron

rwin, Hale Baird, Butch*

anuary, Don*

Diehl, Terry Crenshaw, Ben

Hill, Mike

Vo tournament

Cerrudo, Ron Beman, Deane*

WINNERS

o tournament

odriguez, Chi Chi enning, Harold

eard, Frank

1964 Crampton, Bruce 1963 Rodgers, Phil

1962 Palmer, Arnold

1961 Palmer, Arnold 1960 Palmer, Arnold

1959 Ellis, Wes

1958 Johnston, Bill

1957 Hebert, Jay 1956 Littler, Gene

1955 Souchak, Mike

1954 Harper, Chandler

1953 Holguin, Tony 1952 Burke, Jr., Jack

1951 Harrison, Dutch*

1950 Snead, Sam 1949 Douglas, Dave

1948 Snead, Sam 1947 Oliver, Ed

1946 Hogan, Ben

1945 Byrd, Sammy 1944 Revolta, Johnny

1943 No tournament 1942 Harbert, Chick*

1941 Little, Lawson

1940 Nelson, Byron* 1939 Harrison, Dutch

1938 *No tournament* 1937 No tournament

1936 No tournament

1935 No tournament

1934 Cox, Wiffy 1933 No tournament

1932 Clark, Clarence

1931 Espinosa, Abe

1930 Shute, Denny 1929 Mehlhorn, Bill

1928 Mehlhorn, Bill

1927 Cruickshank, Bobby 1926 Smith, Macdonald

1925 Turnesa, Joe

1924 Kirkwood, Sr., Joe

1923 Hagen, Walter*

1922 MacDonald, Robert

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Leonard, Justin

Palmer, Arnold 3

Conners, Corey 2

2 Crenshaw, Ben 2 Haas, Jay

3

2 Harrison, Dutch

2 Johnson, Zach

2 Mehlhorn, Bill

2 Snead, Sam

Waldorf, Duffy

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2014 Bowditch, Steven

2010 Scott, Adam

1964 Crampton, Bruce

Canada

2023 Conners, Corev 2019 Conners, Corey

Puerto Rico

1967 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

Scotland

2013 Laird, Martin

South Africa

1966 Henning, Harold

Zimbabwe

1992 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2022 Spaun, J.J. 2019 Conners, Corey

2018 Landry, Andrew

2017 Chappell, Kevin 2014 Bowditch, Steven

2011 Steele, Brendan 2006 Axley, Eric

2004 Bryant, Bart

1996 Ogrin, David 1995 Waldorf, Duffy

1994 Estes, Bob 1978 Streck, Ron 1974 Diehl, Terry 1973 Crenshaw, Ben

1969 Beman, Deane 1966 Henning, Harold

1958 Johnston, Bill

1957 Hebert, Jav 1955 Souchak, Mike

1953 Holguin, Tony

MASTERS TOURNAMENT

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date April 7-13, 2025
Location Augusta, Georgia
Course Augusta National Golf Club
2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$21 million

Winner's share \$4.2 million

FedExCup pts. 750

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 50 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 63

Nick Price (R3/1986), Greg Norman (R1/1996)

Low 36-hole score: 130 Jordan Spieth (2015) Low 54-hole score: 200

Jordan Spieth (2015), Dustin Johnson (2020)

Low 72-hole score: 268 Dustin Johnson (2020) Largest 18-hole lead: 4

Jack Burke, Jr. (1955), Charley Hoffman (2017), Justin

Rose (2021)

Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Herman Keiser (1946), Jack Nicklaus (1975), Raymond Floyd (1976), Jordan Spieth (2015), Scottie Scheffler (2022)

(2022)

Largest 54-hole lead: 9 Tiger Woods (1997)

Largest margin of victory: 12

Tiger Woods (1997)

Largest come-from-behind win: 8

Jack Burke, Jr. (1956)

Playoffs: 18

Most recent: 2025 (Rory McIlroy def. Justin Rose)

VENUES

Augusta National Golf Club Augusta, Georgia since 1934

WINNERS

1968 Goalby, Bob

1967 Brewer, Gay

1966 Nicklaus, Jack*

1965 Nicklaus, Jack

1964 Palmer, Arnold

1963 Nicklaus, Jack

1962 Palmer, Arnold*

1960 Palmer, Arnold

1958 Palmer, Arnold

1956 Burke, Jr., Jack

1954 Snead, Sam*

1953 Hogan, Ben

1952 Snead, Sam

1951 Hogan, Ben

1949 Snead, Sam

1950 Demaret, Jimmy

1948 Harmon, Claude

1947 Demaret, Jimmy

1946 Keiser, Herman

1945 No tournament

1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament

1942 Nelson, Byron*

1940 Demaret, Jimmy

1939 Guldahl, Ralph

1938 Picard, Henry

1937 Nelson, Byron

1936 Smith, Horton

1935 Sarazen, Gene

1934 Smith, Horton

1941 Wood, Craig

1955 Middlecoff, Carv

1961 Player, Gary

1959 Wall, Jr., Art

1957 Ford, Doug

2025 McIlroy, Rory*
2024 Scheffler, Scottie

2023 Rahm, Jon

2022 Scheffler, Scottie

2021 Matsuyama, Hideki **2020** Johnson, Dustin

2019 Woods, Tiger

2018 Reed, Patrick 2017 Garcia, Sergio*

2016 Willett, Danny

2015 Spieth, Jordan

2014 Watson, Bubba

2013 Scott, Adam*

2012 Watson, Bubba*2011 Schwartzel, Charl

2010 Mickelson, Phil 2009 Cabrera, Ángel*

2008 Immelman, Trevor

2007 Johnson, Zach **2006** Mickelson, Phil

2005 Woods, Tiger*

2004 Mickelson, Phil 2003 Weir, Mike*

2002 Woods, Tiger

2001 Woods, Tiger 2000 Singh, Vijay

1999 Olazábal, José María

1998 O'Meara, Mark

1997 Woods, Tiger 1996 Faldo, Nick

1995 Crenshaw, Ben

1994 Olazábal, José María **1993** Langer, Bernhard

1992 Couples, Fred

1991 Woosnam, lan

1990 Faldo, Nick*

1989 Faldo, Nick*

1988 Lyle, Sandy **1987** Mize, Larry*

1987 Mize, Larry*

1986 Nicklaus, Jack

1985 Langer, Bernhard **1984** Crenshaw, Ben

1983 Ballesteros, Seve

1982 Stadler, Craig*

1981 Watson, Tom1980 Ballesteros, Seve

1979 Zoeller, Fuzzv*

1979 Zoeller, Fuzzy **1978** Player, Gary

1977 Watson, Tom

1976 Floyd, Raymond

1975 Nicklaus, Jack

1974 Player, Gary

1973 Aaron, Tommy

1972 Nicklaus, Jack

1971 Coody, Charles1970 Casper, Billy*

1969 Archer, George

MULTIPLE WINNERS

6 Nicklaus, Jack

5 Woods, Tiger

4 Palmer, Arnold

3 Demaret, Jimmy

3 Faldo, Nick

3 Mickelson, Phil

3 Player, Gary3 Snead, Sam

2 Ballesteros, Seve

2 Crenshaw, Ben

2 Hogan, Ben

2 Langer, Bernhard

Nelson, ByronOlazábal, José María

2 Scheffler, Scottie

2 Smith, Horton2 Watson, Bubba

Watson, Tom

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

2009 Cabrera, Ángel

Australia

2013 Scott, Adam

Canada

2003 Weir, Mike

England

2016 Willett, Danny

1996 Faldo, Nick 1990 Faldo, Nick

1990 Faldo, Nick

Fiji

2000 Singh, Vijay

Germany

1993 Langer, Bernhard 1985 Langer, Bernhard

Japan

2021 Matsuyama, Hideki

Northern Ireland 2025 McIlroy, Rory

Scotland

1988 Lyle, Sandy

South Africa

2011 Schwartzel, Charl **2008** Immelman, Trevor

1978 Player, Gary

1978 Player, Gary

1974 Player, Gary

1961 Player, Gary

Spain

2023 Rahm, Jon 2017 Garcia, Sergio

1999 Olazábal, José María

1994 Olazábal, José María

1983 Ballesteros, Seve 1980 Ballesteros, Seve

Wales

1991 Woosnam, lan

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2016 Willett, Danny

2011 Schwartzel, Charl

1948 Harmon, Claude

RBC HERITAGE

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date April 14-20, 2025

Location Hilton Head Island, South Carolina

Course Harbour Town Golf Links 2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$20 million

Winner's share \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

David Frost (R2/1994), Troy Merritt (R2/2015), Justin

Thomas (R1/2025) Low 36-hole score: 126 Stewart Cink (2021) Low 54-hole score: 195 Stewart Cink (2021)

Low 72-hole score: 262 Webb Simpson (2020) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Jack Nicklaus (1975), Justin Thomas (2025)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6

Johnny Miller (1974), Jack Nicklaus (1975), Darren

Clarke (2005)

Largest 54-hole lead: 8 Tom Watson (1979)

Largest margin of victory: 10

Brian Gay (2009)

Largest come-from-behind win: 9

Stewart Cink (2004)

Playoffs: 17

Most recent: 2025 (Justin Thomas def. Andrew

Novak)

VENUES

Harbour Town Golf Links

Hilton Head Island, South Carolina

WINNERS

2025 Thomas, Justin*

2024 Scheffler, Scottie

2023 Fitzpatrick, Matt*

2022 Spieth, Jordan* 2021 Cink, Stewart

2020 Simpson, Webb

2019 Pan, C.T.

2018 Kodaira, Satoshi*

2017 Bryan, Wesley

2016 Grace, Branden

2015 Furyk, Jim*

2014 Kuchar, Matt

2013 McDowell, Graeme*

2012 Pettersson, Carl

2011 Snedeker, Brandt*

2010 Furyk, Jim*

2009 Gay, Brian

2008 Weekley, Boo

2007 Weekley, Boo

2006 Baddeley, Aaron

2005 Lonard, Peter

2004 Cink, Stewart*

2003 Love III, Davis*

2002 Leonard, Justin

2001 Cóceres, José*

2000 Cink, Stewart

1999 Day, Glen*

1998 Love III, Davis

1997 Price, Nick

1996 Roberts, Loren

1995 Tway, Bob*

1994 Irwin, Hale

1993 Edwards, David

1992 Love III, Davis

1991 Love III, Davis

1990 Stewart, Pavne*

1989 Stewart, Payne

1988 Norman, Greg

1987 Love III, Davis

since 1969

1986 Zoeller, Fuzzy

1985 Langer, Bernhard*

1984 Faldo, Nick

1983 Zoeller, Fuzzy

1982 Watson, Tom*

1981 Rogers, Bill

1980 Tewell, Doug*

1979 Watson, Tom

1978 Green, Hubert

1977 Marsh, Graham

1976 Green, Hubert

1975 Nicklaus, Jack

1974 Miller, Johnny

1973 Irwin, Hale

1972 Miller, Johnny

1971 Irwin, Hale

1970 Goalby, Bob

1969 Palmer, Arnold

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Love III, Davis

3 Cink, Stewart

Irwin, Hale 3

2 Furyk, Jim

2 Green, Hubert

2 Miller, Johnny

2 Stewart, Payne

Watson, Tom

2 Weekley, Boo

Zoeller, Fuzzy

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

2001 Cóceres, José

Australia

2006 Baddeley, Aaron

2005 Lonard, Peter 1988 Norman, Greg

1977 Marsh, Graham

Chinese Taipei

2019 Pan, C.T.

England

2023 Fitzpatrick, Matt

1984 Faldo, Nick

Germany

1985 Langer, Bernhard

Japan

2018 Kodaira, Satoshi

Northern Ireland

2013 McDowell, Graeme

South Africa

2016 Grace, Branden

Sweden

2012 Pettersson, Carl

Zimbabwe

1997 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2019 Pan. C.T.

2018 Kodaira, Satoshi

2017 Bryan, Wesley

2016 Grace, Branden

2007 Weekley, Boo 2006 Baddeley, Aaron

2005 Lonard, Peter

2001 Cóceres, José

1999 Day, Glen

1987 Love III, Davis

1984 Faldo, Nick

1980 Tewell, Doug

1977 Marsh, Graham 1971 Irwin, Hale

CORALES PUNTACANA CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

WINNERS

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Date April 14-20, 2025

Location Punta Cana, Dominican Republic

Course Puntacana Resort & Club (Corales Golf Course)

2024 winner Billy Horschel

Purse \$4 million

Winner's share \$720,000

FedExCup pts. 300

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

2025 Higgo, Garrick 2024 Horschel, Billy

2023 Wallace, Matt 2022 Ramey, Chad

2021 Dahmen, Joel

2020 Swafford, Hudson

2019 McDowell, Graeme

2018 Garnett, Brice

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62 Joel Dahmen (R1/2025) Low 36-hole score: 128 Joel Dahmen (2025) Low 54-hole score: 199

Adam Long (2020), Wesley Bryan (2024), Joel

Dahmen (2025)

Low 72-hole score: 265
Billy Horschel (2024)
Largest 18-hole lead: 3
Wesley Bryan (2024)
Largest 36-hole lead: 4
Joel Dahmen (2025)
Largest 54-hole lead: 3
Joel Dahmen (2025)

Largest margin of victory: 4

Brice Garnett (2018)

Largest come-from-behind win: 3 Billy Horschel (2024), Garrick Higgo (2025)

Playoffs: None

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

England

2023 Wallace, Matt

Northern Ireland

2019 McDowell, Graeme

South Africa

2025 Higgo, Garrick

VENUES

Puntacana Resort & Club (Corales Golf Course) since 2018 Punta Cana, Dominican Republic

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Wallace, Matt

2022 Ramey, Chad

2021 Dahmen, Joel

2018 Garnett, Brice

ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date April 21-27, 2025

Location Avondale, Louisiana

Course TPC Louisiana

2024 winner Rory Mcllroy/Shane Lowry

Purse \$9.2 million

Winner's share \$1,329,400 per player

FedExCup pts. 400 per player on winning team Format Four-ball (R1, R3) and Foursomes (R2, R4)

RECORDS (TEAM ERA)

Low 18-hole score (Four-ball): 58

Isaiah Salinda/Kevin Velo (R1/2025) Low 18-hole score (Foursomes): 63

Patrick Cantlay/Xander Schauffele (R2/2023), Adam Hadwin/Nick Taylor (R4/2023), Chad Ramey/Martin

Trainer (R4/2024)

Low 36-hole score: 127

Patrick Cantlay/Xander Schauffele (2022), Isaiah

Salinda/Kevin Velo (2025) Low 54-hole score: 187

Patrick Cantlay/Xander Schauffele (2022)

Low 72-hole score: 258 Davis Riley/Nick Hardy (2023)

Largest 18-hole lead: 1

Brian Gay/Rory Sabbatini (2019), Patrick Cantlay/ Xander Schauffele (2022), Isaiah Salinda/Kevin Velo

(2025)

Largest 36-hole lead: 1

Six times: most recent: Isaiah Salinda/Kevin Velo (2025)

Largest 54-hole lead: 5

Patrick Cantlay/Xander Schauffele (2022)

Largest margin of victory: 3 Ryan Palmer/Jon Rahm (2019)

Playoffs: 3

Most recent: 2024 (Shane Lowry/Rory McIlroy def.

Chad Ramey/Martin Trainer)

VENUES

TPC Louisiana	2005, since 2007
Avondale, Louisiana	
English Turn Golf & Country Club	1989-2004, 2006
New Orleans, Louisiana	
Lakewood Country Club	1963-1988
New Orleans, Louisiana	
City Park Golf Course	1938-1962
New Orleans, Louisiana	

WINNERS

Two-man teams 2025 Novak, Andrew/

Griffin, Ben 2024 Lowry, Shane/

McIlroy, Rory* 2023 Hardy, Nick/ Riley, Davis

2022 Cantlay, Patrick/ Schauffele, Xander

2021 Leishman, Marc/ Smith, Cameron*

2019 Palmer, Ryan/ Rahm, Jon

2018 Horschel, Billy/ Piercy, Scott

2017 Blixt, Jonas/ Smith, Cameron*

Individual stroke-play

2016 Stuard, Brian*

2015 Rose, Justin 2014 Noh, S.Y.

2013 Horschel, Billy

2012 Dufner, Jason*

2011 Watson, Bubba* 2010 Bohn, Jason

2009 Kelly, Jerry

2008 Romero, Andres

2007 Watney, Nick

2006 Couch, Chris 2005 Petrovic, Tim*

2004 Singh, Vijay

2003 Flesch, Steve*

2002 Choi, K.J.

2001 Toms, David

2000 Franco, Carlos* 1999 Franco, Carlos

1998 Westwood, Lee

1997 Faxon, Brad

1996 McCarron, Scott

1995 Love III, Davis*

1994 Crenshaw, Ben

1993 Standly, Mike **1992** Beck, Chip

1991 Woosnam, lan*

1990 Frost, David

1989 Simpson, Tim

1988 Beck, Chip

1987 Crenshaw, Ben

1986 Peete, Calvin

1985 Ballesteros, Seve

1984 Eastwood, Bob

1983 Rogers, Bill

1982 Hoch, Scott

1981 Watson, Tom

1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Green, Hubert

1978 Hinkle, Lon 1977 Simons, Jim

1976 Ziegler, Larry

1975 Casper, Billy 1974 Trevino, Lee

1973 Nicklaus, Jack*

1972 Player, Gary 1971 Beard, Frank

1970 Barber, Miller*

1969 Hinson, Larry* 1968 Archer, George

1967 Knudson, George

1966 Beard, Frank 1965 Mayer, Dick

1964 Rudolph, Mason

1963 Wininger, Bo 1962 Wininger, Bo

1961 Sanders, Doug

1960 Finsterwald, Dow 1959 Collins, Bill

1958 Casper, Billy*

1948 Hamilton, Bob

1946 Nelson, Byron 1945 Nelson, Byron*

1944 Byrd, Sammy 1942 Mangrum, Lloyd

1941 Picard, Henry 1940 Demaret, Jimmy

1939 Picard, Henry

1938 Cooper, Harry

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Beard, Frank Beck, Chip Casper, Billy

2 2 Crenshaw, Ben 2 Franco, Carlos

2

2

2 Horschel, Billy

2 Nelson, Byron Picard, Henry 2 Smith, Cameron

2 Watson, Tom

2 Wininger, Bo

2 individual 2 individual 2 individual 2 individual 2 individual 1 individual, 1 team 2 individual

2 individual 2 team 2 individual

2 individual

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

2008 Romero, Andres

Australia

2021 Leishman, Marc 2021 Smith, Cameron 2017 Smith, Cameron

Canada

1967 Knudson, George

England

2015 Rose, Justin 1998 Westwood, Lee

Fiji

2004 Singh, Vijay

Ireland

2024 Lowry, Shane

Northern Ireland 2024 McIlroy, Rory

Paraguay

2000 Franco, Carlos 1999 Franco, Carlos

South Africa

1990 Frost, David 1972 Player, Gary

South Korea

2014 Noh. S.Y. 2002 Choi, K.J.

Spain

2019 Rahm, Jon

1985 Ballesteros, Seve

Sweden

2017 Blixt, Jonas

Wales

1991 Woosnam, lan

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Novak, Andrew 2025 Griffin, Ben 2023 Hardy, Nick 2023 Riley, Davis

2017 Smith, Cameron 2016 Stuard, Brian

2014 Noh, S.Y.

2013 Horschel, Billy 2012 Dufner, Jason

2008 Romero, Andres 2007 Watney, Nick

2006 Couch, Chris 2005 Petrovic, Tim 2003 Flesch, Steve 2002 Choi, K.J.

1999 Franco, Carlos

1998 Westwood, Lee 1996 McCarron, Scott

1993 Standly, Mike 1991 Woosnam, lan

1984 Eastwood, Bob 1978 Hinkle, Lon

1977 Simons, Jim

1969 Hinson, Larry 1959 Collins, Bill

THE CJ CUP BYRON NELSON

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date April 28-May 4, 2025 **Location** McKinney, Texas Course TPC Craig Ranch 2024 winner Taylor Pendrith

Purse \$9.9 million Winner's share \$1,782,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 60

Sebastián Muñoz (R1/2022), S.Y. Noh (R1/2023)

Low 36-hole score*: 124 Scottie Scheffler (2025) Low 54-hole score*: 190 Scottie Scheffler (2025) Low 72-hole score*: 253 Scottie Scheffler (2025) Largest 18-hole lead: 4

Sebastián Muñoz (2022) Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Scottie Scheffler (2025) Largest 54-hole lead: 8

Sam Snead (1957), Scottie Scheffler (2025)

Largest margin of victory: 10

Sam Snead (1957)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Peter Thomson (1956)

Playoffs: 22

Most recent: 2017 (Billy Horschel def. Jason Day)

* denotes current course

VENUES (1956-PRESENT)

TPC Craig Ranch	since 2021
McKinney, Texas	
Trinity Forest Golf Club	2018-2019
Dallas, Texas	
TPC Four Seasons Resort	1983-1993, 2008-2017
Irving, Texas	
TPC Four Seasons Resort	1994-2007
Cottonwood Valley Golf Course	
Irving, Texas	
Preston Trail Golf Club	1968-1982
Dallas, Texas	
Oak Cliff Country Club	1958-1967
Dallas, Texas	
Glen Lakes Country Club	1957
Dallas, Texas	
Preston Hollow Country Club	1956
Dallas, Texas	

WINNERS

2025 Sc	heffler, Scottie
2024 Pe	ndrith, Taylor
2023 Da	y, Jason
2022 Le	e, K.H.
2021 Le	e, K.H.
2020 No	tournament
2019 Ka	ng, Sung
2018 Wi	se, Aaron
2017 Ho	rschel, Billy*
2016 Ga	rcia, Sergio*
2015 Bo	wditch, Steven
2014 To	dd, Brendon
2013 Ba	e, Sangmoon
2012 Du	fner, Jason

2011 Bradley, Keegan* 2010 Day, Jason 2009 Sabbatini, Rory 2008 Scott, Adam* 2007 Verplank, Scott 2006 Wetterich, Brett 2005 Purdy, Ted 2004 Garcia, Sergio* 2003 Singh, Vijay 2002 Maruyama, Shigeki 2001 Damron, Robert*

2000 Parnevik, Jesper* 1999 Roberts, Loren* 1998 Cook, John 1997 Woods, Tiger 1996 Mickelson, Phil **1995** Els, Ernie

1994 Lancaster, Neal* 1993 Simpson, Scott

1992 Brown, Billy Ray* 1991 Price, Nick

1990 Stewart, Payne 1989 Mudd, Jodie* 1988 Lietzke, Bruce*

1987 Couples, Fred*

1986 Bean, Andy

1985 Eastwood, Bob* 1984 Stadler, Craig

1983 Crenshaw, Ben

1982 Gilder, Bob

1981 Lietzke, Bruce*

1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Watson, Tom*

1978 Watson, Tom 1977 Floyd, Raymond

1976 Hayes, Mark

1975 Watson, Tom **1974** Allin, Bud

1973 Wadkins, Lanny*

1972 Rodriguez, Chi Chi*

1971 Nicklaus, Jack

1970 Nicklaus, Jack* 1969 Devlin, Bruce

1968 Barber, Miller 1967 Yancey, Bert

1966 De Vicenzo, Roberto

1965 *No tournament*

1964 Coody, Charles 1963 No tournament

1962 Maxwell, Billy

1961 Stewart, Earl 1960 Pott, Johnny*

1959 Boros, Julius

1958 Snead, Sam* 1957 Snead, Sam

1956 Thomson, Peter*

1955 No tournament 1954 No tournament

1953 No tournament

1952 No tournament 1951 No tournament

1950 No tournament 1949 No tournament

1948 No tournament 1947 No tournament

1946 Hogan, Ben 1945 Snead, Sam

1944 Nelson, Byron

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Watson, Tom

Snead, Sam 3

2 Day, Jason

2 Garcia, Sergio

2 Lee, K.H.

2 Lietzke, Bruce

2 Nicklaus, Jack

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

1966 De Vicenzo, Roberto

Australia

2023 Day, Jason 2015 Bowditch, Steven 2010 Day, Jason

2008 Scott, Adam 1969 Devlin, Bruce

1956 Thomson, Peter

Canada

2024 Pendrith, Taylor

Fiji

2003 Singh, Vijay

Japan 2002 Maruyama, Shiqeki

Puerto Rico

1972 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

South Africa

2009 Sabbatini, Rory* **1995** Els, Ernie

South Korea

2022 Lee, K.H. 2021 Lee, K.H.

2019 Kang, Sung

2013 Bae, Sangmoon

Spain

2016 Garcia, Sergio 2004 Garcia, Sergio

Sweden

2000 Parnevik, Jesper

Zimbabwe

1991 Price, Nick

*later changed nationality to Slovakia

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Pendrith, Taylor 2021 Lee, K.H.

2019 Kang, Sung

2018 Wise, Aaron

2014 Todd, Brendon 2013 Bae, Sangmoon

2011 Bradley, Keegan

2010 Day, Jason

2006 Wetterich, Brett

2005 Purdy, Ted 2001 Damron, Robert

1994 Lancaster, Neal

1976 Haves, Mark 1964 Coody, Charles 1960 Pott, Johnny

TRUIST CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date May 5-11, 2025

Location Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

Course The Philadelphia Cricket Club (Wissahickon)

2023 winner Rory McIlroy

Purse \$20 million

Winner's share \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Rory McIlroy (R3/2015), Keith Mitchell (R1/2025)

Low 36-hole score: 128 Keith Mitchell (2025) Low 54-hole score: 196

Low 72-hole score: 264

Sepp Straka (2025), Shane Lowry (2025)

Sepp Straka (2025) Largest 18-hole lead: 3 Xander Schauffele (2024) Largest 36-hole lead: 4 Xander Schauffele (2024) Largest 54-hole lead: 6 Sergio Garcia (2005)

Largest margin of victory: 7

Rory McIlroy (2015)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6

Vijay Singh (2005) **Playoffs:** 7

Most recent: 2016 (James Hahn def. Roberto Castro)

VENUES

The Philadelphia Cricket Club

2025

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania

Quail Hollow Club 2003-2016, 2018-2021, 2023-24

Charlotte, North Carolina

TPC Potomac at Avenel Farm

2022

Potomac, Maryland

Eagle Point Golf Club 2017

Wilmington, North Carolina

WINNERS

2025 Straka, Sepp

2024 McIlroy, Rory

2023 Clark, Wyndham

2022 Homa, Max

2021 McIlroy, Rory

2020 No tournament

2019 Homa, Max

2018 Day, Jason

2017 Harman, Brian

2016 Hahn, James*

2015 McIlroy, Rory

2014 Holmes, J.B.

2013 Ernst, Derek*

2012 Fowler, Rickie*

2011 Glover, Lucas*

2010 McIlroy, Rory

2009 O'Hair, Sean

2008 Kim, Anthony

2007 Woods, Tiger

2006 Furyk, Jim*

2005 Singh, Vijay*

2004 Sindelar, Joey*

2003 Toms, David

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 McIlroy, Rory

2 Homa, Max

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2018 Jason Day

Austria

2025 Straka, Sepp

Northern Ireland

2024 McIlroy, Rory

2021 McIlroy, Rory

2015 McIlroy, Rory

2010 McIlroy, Rory

Fiji

2005 Singh, Vijay

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Clark, Wyndham

2019 Homa, Max

2013 Ernst, Derek

2012 Fowler, Rickie

2010 McIlroy, Rory

2008 Kim, Anthony

ONEFLIGHT MYRTLE BEACH CLASSIC

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

WINNERS

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Date May 5-11, 2025

Location Myrtle Beach, South Carolina **Course** Dunes Golf and Beach Club

2024 winner Chris Gotterup

Purse \$4 million

Winner's share \$720,000

FedExCup pts. 300

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

2025 Fox, Ryan **2024** Gotterup, Chris

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61
Thorbjørn Olesen (R4/2024)
Low 36-hole score: 130
Chris Gotterup (2024)
Low 54-hole score: 195
Chris Gotterup (2024)
Low 72-hole score: 262
Chris Gotterup (2024)
Largest 18-hole lead: 1
Mackenzie Hughes (2025)
Largest 36-hole lead: 1

Chris Gotterup (2024)

Largest 54-hole lead: 4

Chris Gotterup (2024)

Largest margin of victory: 6

 $\textbf{Largest margin of victory:}\ 6$

Chris Gotterup (2024)

 $\textbf{Largest come-from-behind win:}\ 3$

Ryan Fox (2025) **Playoffs:** 1

2025 (Ryan Fox def. Harry Higgs and Mackenzie

Hughes)

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

New Zealand 2025 Fox, Ryan

VENUES

The Dunes Golf and Beach Club Myrtle Beach, South Carolina since 2024

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2025 Fox, Ryan **2024** Gotterup, Chris

PGA CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date May 12-18, 2025

Location Charlotte, North Carolina

Course Quail Hollow Club

2024 winner Xander Schauffele

Purse \$19 million

Winner's share \$3.42 million

FedExCup pts. 750

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 70 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62

Xander Schauffele (R1/2024), Shane Lowry (R3/2024)

Low 36-hole score: 128 Brooks Koepka (2019) Low 54-hole score: 196 David Toms (2001) Low 72-hole score: 263 Xander Schauffele (2024) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Dick Hart (1963), Bobby Nichols (1964), Raymond

Floyd (1982), Xander Schauffele (2024)

Largest 36-hole lead: 7 Brooks Koepka (2019) Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Brooks Koepka (2019)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Rory McIlroy (2012)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

John Mahaffey (1978), Justin Thomas (2022)

Playoffs (stroke-play era): 14

Most recent: 2022 (Justin Thomas def. Will Zalatoris)

COURSE HISTORY

Notable events at Quail Hollow Club

PGA Championship 2017, 2025 Truist Championship 2003-2016, 2018-2021, 2023-24 Presidents Cup 2022

2025 Scheffler, Scottie 2024 Schauffele, Xander 2023 Koepka, Brooks 2022 Thomas, Justin*

2021 Mickelson, Phil 2020 Morikawa, Collin 2019 Koepka, Brooks

2018 Koepka, Brooks 2017 Thomas, Justin

2016 Walker, Jimmy **2015** Day, Jason

2014 McIlroy, Rory 2013 Dufner, Jason

2012 McIlrov, Rorv 2011 Bradley, Keegan*

2010 Kaymer, Martin*

2009 Yang, Y.E.

2008 Harrington, Padraig 2007 Woods, Tiger 2006 Woods, Tiger

2005 Mickelson, Phil

2004 Singh, Vijay* 2003 Micheel, Shaun

2002 Beem, Rich 2001 Toms, David

2000 Woods, Tiger*

1999 Woods, Tiger 1998 Singh, Vijay

1997 Love III, Davis

1996 Brooks, Mark*

1995 Elkington, Steve*

1994 Price, Nick 1993 Azinger, Paul*

1992 Price, Nick

1991 Daly, John

1990 Grady, Wayne 1989 Stewart, Payne

1988 Sluman, Jeff

1987 Nelson, Larry*

1986 Tway, Bob

1985 Green, Hubert

1984 Trevino, Lee 1983 Sutton, Hal

1982 Floyd, Raymond

1981 Nelson, Larry

1980 Nicklaus, Jack

1979 Graham, David*

1978 Mahaffey, John* 1977 Wadkins, Lanny*

1976 Stockton, Dave

1975 Nicklaus, Jack 1974 Trevino, Lee

1973 Nicklaus, Jack

1972 Player, Gary

1971 Nicklaus, Jack 1970 Stockton, Dave

1969 Floyd, Raymond

WINNERS

1968 Boros, Julius 1967 January, Don*

1966 Geiberger, Al 1965 Marr, Dave

1964 Nichols, Bobby 1963 Nicklaus, Jack

1962 Player, Gary

1961 Barber, Jerry* 1960 Hebert, Jay

1959 Rosburg, Bob

1958 Finsterwald, Dow 1957 Hebert, Lionel

1956 Burke, Jr., Jack

1955 Ford, Doug

1954 Harbert, Chick

1953 Burkemo, Walter 1952 Turnesa, Jim

1951 Snead, Sam

1950 Harper, Chandler

1949 Snead, Sam 1948 Hogan, Ben

1947 Ferrier, Jim

1946 Hogan, Ben 1945 Nelson, Byron

1944 Hamilton, Bob

1943 No tournament **1942** Snead, Sam

1941 Ghezzi, Victor

1940 Nelson, Byron

1939 Picard, Henry 1938 Runyan, Paul

1937 Shute, Denny 1936 Shute, Denny

1935 Revolta, Johnny 1934 Runyan, Paul

1933 Sarazen, Gene

1932 Dutra, Olin

1931 Creavy, Tom 1930 Armour, Tommy

1929 Diegel, Leo

1928 Diegel, Leo

1927 Hagen, Walter 1926 Hagen, Walter

1925 Hagen, Walter

1924 Hagen, Walter

1923 Sarazen, Gene

1922 Sarazen, Gene 1921 Hagen, Walter

1920 Hutchison, Jock

1919 Barnes, Jim

1918 No tournament 1917 No tournament

1916 Barnes, Jim

Stroke play since 1958 Match play 1916-1957

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2

2

5 Hagen, Walter Nicklaus, Jack

5 Woods, Tiger 4

Koepka, Brooks 3

3 Sarazen, Gene

3 Snead, Sam 2 Barnes, Jim

Dieael, Leo 2 Floyd, Raymond

2 Hogan, Ben

2 McIlroy, Rory

2 Mickelson, Phil 2 Nelson, Byron

2 Nelson, Larry

2 Player, Gary 2 Price, Nick

Runyan, Paul

Shute, Denny

Singh, Vijay 2 Stockton, Dave

> Thomas, Justin Trevino, Lee

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2015 Day, Jason 1995 Elkington, Steve

1990 Grady, Wayne

1979 Graham, David 1947 Ferrier, Jim

Fiji

2004 Singh, Vijay 1998 Singh, Vijay

Germany

2010 Kaymer, Martin

Ireland

2008 Harrington, Padraig

Northern Ireland 2014 McIlroy, Rory 2012 McIlroy, Rory

South Africa

1972 Player, Gary 1962 Player, Gary

South Korea 2009 Yang, Y.E.

Zimbabwe

1994 Price, Nick 1992 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2010 Kavmer, Martin 2003 Micheel, Shaun

1991 Daly, John

1988 Sluman, Jeff 1957 Hebert, Lionel

1953 Burkemo, Walter 1944 Hamilton, Bob

CHARLES SCHWAB CHALLENGE

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date May 19-25, 2025 **Location** Fort Worth, Texas Course Colonial Country Club 2024 winner Davis Riley Purse \$9.5 million Winner's share \$1,710,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Keith Clearwater (R2/1993), Lee Janzen (R4/1993), Greg Kraft (R3/1999), Justin Leonard (R4/2003), Kenny Perry (R3/2003), Chad Campbell (R3/2004),

Kevin Na (R4/2018) Low 36-hole score: 124 David Toms (2011) Low 54-hole score: 192 Kenny Perry (2005) Low 72-hole score: 259 Zach Johnson (2010) Largest 18-hole lead: 4

Largest 36-hole lead: 7

Tommy Bolt (1953)

Chandler Harper (1955), David Toms (2011)

Largest 54-hole lead: 8 Kenny Perry (2003)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Chandler Harper (1955)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7 Nick Price (1994), Sam Burns (2022)

Playoffs: 14

Most recent: 2023 (Emiliano Grillo def. Adam Schenk)

VENUES

Colonial Country Club Fort Worth, Texas

since 1946

WINNERS

1968 Casper, Billy

1967 Stockton, Dave

1965 Crampton, Bruce

1966 Devlin, Bruce

1964 Casper, Billy

1963 Boros, Julius

1962 Palmer, Arnold*

1961 Sanders, Doug

1960 Boros, Julius

1959 Hogan, Ben*

1958 Bolt, Tommy

1956 Souchak, Mike

1955 Harper, Chandler

1954 Palmer, Johnny

1951 Middlecoff, Cary

1949 No tournament

1948 Heafner, Clayton

1953 Hogan, Ben 1952 Hogan, Ben

1950 Snead, Sam

1947 Hogan, Ben

1946 Hogan, Ben

1957 De Vicenzo, Roberto

2025 Griffin, Ben 2024 Riley, Davis 2023 Grillo, Emiliano* 2022 Burns, Sam* 2021 Kokrak, Jason 2020 Berger, Daniel* **2019** Na, Kevin

2018 Rose, Justin 2017 Kisner, Kevin 2016 Spieth, Jordan

2015 Kirk, Chris 2014 Scott, Adam* 2013 Weekley, Boo

2012 Johnson, Zach 2011 Toms, David 2010 Johnson, Zach

2009 Stricker, Steve* 2008 Mickelson, Phil

2007 Sabbatini, Rorv* 2006 Herron, Tim* 2005 Perry, Kenny

2004 Flesch, Steve 2003 Perry, Kenny

2002 Price, Nick 2001 Garcia, Sergio 2000 Mickelson, Phil

1999 Browne, Olin

1998 Watson, Tom 1997 Frost, David

1996 Pavin, Corev

1995 Lehman, Tom 1994 Price, Nick*

1993 Allem, Fulton

1992 Lietzke, Bruce*

1991 Purtzer, Tom 1990 Crenshaw, Ben

1989 Baker-Finch, lan

1988 Wadkins, Lanny

1987 Clearwater, Keith

1986 Pohl, Dan*

1985 Pavin, Corev 1984 Jacobsen, Peter*

1983 Colbert, Jim*

1982 Nicklaus, Jack

1981 Zoeller, Fuzzy 1980 Lietzke, Bruce

1979 Geiberger, Al

1978 Trevino, Lee

1977 Crenshaw, Ben

1976 Trevino, Lee

1975 No tournament

1974 Curl, Rod

1973 Weiskopf, Tom

1972 Heard, Jerry 1971 Littler, Gene

1970 Blancas, Homero

1969 Dickinson, Gardner

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Hogan, Ben

2 Boros, Julius

Casper, Billy 2

2 Crenshaw, Ben 2 Johnson, Zach

2 Lietzke, Bruce

2 Mickelson, Phil

2 Pavin, Corev

2 Perry, Kenny

2 Price, Nick

2 Trevino, Lee

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

2023 Grillo, Emiliano

1957 De Vicenzo, Roberto

Australia

2014 Scott, Adam 1989 Baker-Finch, lan

1966 Devlin, Bruce 1965 Crampton, Bruce

England

2018 Rose, Justin

South Africa

2007 Sabbatini, Rory* 1997 Frost, David

1993 Allem, Fulton

Spain

2001 Garcia, Sergio

Zimbabwe

2002 Price, Nick 1994 Price, Nick

*later changed nationality to Slovakia

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2001 Garcia, Sergio

1989 Baker-Finch, lan

1987 Clearwater, Keith

1986 Pohl, Dan

1974 Curl, Rod

1967 Stockton, Dave

1957 De Vicenzo, Roberto

THE MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT presented by WORKDAY

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date May 26-June 1, 2025 Location Dublin, Ohio

Course Muirfield Village Golf Club 2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$20 million Winner's share \$4 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 50 and ties + any players within 10 strokes of the 36-hole lead)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61 John Huston (R2/1996) Low 36-hole score: 130 Jason Dufner (2017) Low 54-hole score: 198

Scott Hoch (1987), Jon Rahm (2021)

Low 72-hole score: 268 Tom Lehman (1994) Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Fred Couples (1990) Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Roger Maltbie (1982) Largest 54-hole lead: 6

Tiger Woods (2000), Jon Rahm (2021)

Largest margin of victory: 7

Tiger Woods (2001)

Largest come-from-behind win: 5*

David Edwards (1992), Jim Furyk (2002), K.J. Choi (2007)

Playoffs: 10

Most recent: 2023 (Viktor Hovland def. Denny McCarthy)

* Jon Rahm led by six and WD after R3 in 2021

VENUES

Muirfield Village Golf Club Dublin, Ohio

since 1976

WINNERS

2025 Scheffler, Scottie

2024 Scheffler, Scottie

2023 Hovland, Viktor*

2022 Horschel, Billy 2021 Cantlay, Patrick*

2020 Rahm, Jon

2019 Cantlay, Patrick

2018 DeChambeau, Bryson*

2017 Dufner, Jason

2016 McGirt, William*

2015 Lingmerth, David*

2014 Matsuyama, Hideki*

2013 Kuchar, Matt

2012 Woods, Tiger

2011 Stricker, Steve

2010 Rose, Justin

2009 Woods, Tiger

2008 Perry, Kenny

2007 Choi, K.J.

2006 Pettersson, Carl

2005 Bryant, Bart

2004 Els, Ernie

2003 Perry, Kenny

2002 Furyk, Jim

2001 Woods, Tiger

2000 Woods, Tiger

1999 Woods, Tiger

1998 Couples, Fred

1997 Singh, Vijay

1996 Watson, Tom

1995 Norman, Greg

1994 Lehman, Tom

1993 Azinger, Paul

1992 Edwards, David*

1991 Perry, Kenny*

1990 Norman, Grea

1989 Tway, Bob

1988 Strange, Curtis

1987 Pooley, Don

1986 Sutton, Hal

1985 Irwin, Hale

1984 Nicklaus, Jack*

1983 Irwin, Hale

1982 Floyd, Raymond

1981 Fergus, Keith

1980 Graham, David

1979 Watson, Tom

1978 Simons, Jim

1977 Nicklaus, Jack

1976 Maltbie, Roger*

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Woods, Tiger

3 Perry, Kenny

Cantlay, Patrick 2

2 Irwin, Hale

2 Nicklaus, Jack

Norman, Greg

2 Scheffler, Scottie

Watson, Tom

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Spain

Sweden

2020 Rahm, Jon

2015 Lingmerth, David

2006 Pettersson, Carl

Australia

1995 Norman, Greg

1990 Norman, Greg

1980 Graham, David

England

2010 Rose, Justin

Fiii

1997 Singh, Vijay

Japan

2014 Matsuyama, Hideki

Norway

2023 Hovland, Viktor

South Africa

2004 Els, Ernie

South Korea

2007 Choi, K.J.

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2016 McGirt, William

2015 Lingmerth, David

2014 Matsuyama, Hideki

2010 Rose, Justin

1994 Lehman, Tom

1991 Perry, Kenny

1981 Fergus, Keith

RBC CANADIAN OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date June 2-8, 2025

Location Caledon, Ontario, Canada

Course TPC Toronto at Osprey Valley (North)

2024 winner Robert MacIntyre

Purse \$9.8 million

Winner's share \$1,764,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 61

Cristobal Del Solar (R1/2025), Thorbjørn Olesen

(R1/2025)

Low 36-hole score*: 128 Cameron Champ (2025)

Low 54-hole score*: 196

Matteo Manassero (2025), Ryan Fox (2025)

Low 72-hole score*: 262

Ryan Fox (2025), Sam Burns (2025)

Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Ed Moehling (1963), Jeff Hewes (1978)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6

Nick Price (1984)

Largest 54-hole lead: 8

Johnny Palmer (1952)

Largest margin of victory: 11

Johnny Palmer (1952)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

John Rollins (2002)

Playoffs: 23

Most recent: 2025 (Ryan Fox def. Sam Burns)

* denotes current course

VENUES (1974-PRESENT)

TPC Toronto at Osprey Valley (North)

Caledon, Ontario, Canada

since 2025

Hamilton Golf & Country Club 2003, 2006, 2012, 2019, 2024

Hamilton, Ontario, Canada

Oakdale Golf & Country Club 2023

Toronto, Ontario, Canada

St. George's Golf & Country Club 2010, 2022

Toronto, Ontario, Canada

Glen Abbey Golf Club 1977-1979, 1981-1996, 1998-2000,

2004, 2008-2009, 2013, 2015-2018

Oakville, Ontario, Canada

1975, 1980, 1997, 2001, 2014 Royal Montreal Golf Club

Montreal, Ontario, Canada

Shaughnessy Golf & Country Club 2005, 2011

Vancouver, British Columbia, Canada

Angus Glen Golf Club 2002, 2007

Markham, Ontario, Canada

Essex Golf & Country Club 1976

Windsor, Ontario, Canada

Mississaugua Golf & Country Club

Mississaugua, Ontario, Canada

WINNERS

2025 Fox, Ryan*

2024 MacIntyre, Robert

2023 Taylor, Nick*

2022 McIlroy, Rory

2021 No tournament

2020 No tournament

2019 McIlroy, Rory

2018 Johnson, Dustin

2017 Vegas, Jhonattan*

2016 Vegas, Jhonattan

2015 Day, Jason

2014 Clark, Tim

2013 Snedeker, Brandt

2012 Piercy, Scott

2011 O'Hair, Sean*

2010 Pettersson, Carl

2009 Green, Nathan*

2008 Reavie, Chez

2007 Furvk, Jim

2006 Furyk, Jim

2005 Calcavecchia, Mark

2004 Singh, Vijay*

2003 Tway, Bob*

2002 Rollins, John*

2001 Verplank, Scott

2000 Woods, Tiger

1999 Sutton, Hal

1998 Andrade, Billy*

1997 Jones, Steve

1996 Hart, Dudley

1995 O'Meara, Mark*

1994 Price, Nick

1993 Frost, David

1992 Norman, Greg*

1991 Price, Nick

1990 Levi, Wayne

1989 Jones, Steve

1988 Green, Ken

1987 Strange, Curtis

1986 Murphy, Bob

1985 Strange, Curtis

1984 Norman, Greg

1983 Cook, John*

1982 Lietzke, Bruce

1981 Oosterhuis, Peter

1980 Gilder, Bob

1979 Trevino, Lee

1978 Lietzke, Bruce

1977 Trevino, Lee

1976 Pate, Jerry

1975 Weiskopf, Tom*

1974 Nichols, Bobby

1973 Weiskopf, Tom

1972 Brewer, Gay

1974

1971 Trevino, Lee*

1970 Zarley, Kermit

1969 Unofficial (Aaron, Tommy)

1968 Charles, Bob

1967 Casper, Billy*

1966 Massengale, Don

1965 Littler, Gene **1964** Nagle, Kel

1963 Ford, Doug

1962 Kroll, Ted

1961 Cupit, Jacky 1960 Wall, Jr., Art

1959 Ford, Doug

1958 Ellis, Wes

1957 Bayer, George

1956 Sanders, Doug* 1955 Palmer, Arnold

1954 Fletcher, Pat (unofficial)

1953 Douglas, Dave

1952 Palmer, Johnny

1951 Ferrier, Jim

1950 Ferrier, Jim 1949 Harrison, Dutch

1948 No tournament

1947 Locke, Bobby

1946 Fazio, George*

1945 Nelson, Byron 1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament

1942 Wood, Craid

1941 Snead, Sam 1940 Snead, Sam*

1939 McSpaden, Harold

1938 Snead, Sam* 1937 Cooper, Harry

1936 Little, Lawson

1935 Kunes, Gene **1934** Armour, Tommy

1933 Kirkwood, Sr., Joe

1932 Cooper, Harry

1931 Hagen, Walter* 1930 Armour, Tommy*

1929 Diegel, Leo

1928 Diegel, Leo

1927 Armour, Tommy 1926 Smith, Macdonald

1925 Diegel, Leo

1924 Diegel, Leo 1923 Hackney, Clarence

1922 Watrous, Al 1921 Trovinger, William 1920 Edgar, J. Douglas*

1919 Edgar, J. Douglas

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Diegel, Leo

3 Armour, Tommy

3 Snead, Sam

3 Trevino, Lee

2 Cooper, Harry

2 Edgar, J. Douglas

2 Ferrier, Jim

Ford, Doug 2 Furyk, Jim

2 Jones, Steve

2 Lietzke, Bruce

2 McIlroy, Rory

Norman, Greg 2 2 Price, Nick

2 Strange, Curtis

Vegas, Jhonattan 2 Weiskopf, Tom

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2015 Day, Jason

2009 Green, Nathan

1992 Norman, Greg 1984 Norman, Greg

1964 Nagle, Kel

1951 Ferrier, Jim 1950 Ferrier, Jim

Canada

2023 Taylor, Nick

England

1981 Oosterhuis, Peter

Fiji 2004 Singh, Vijay

New Zealand

2025 Fox, Ryan 1968 Charles, Bob **Northern Ireland**

2022 McIlroy, Rory 2019 McIlroy, Rory

Scotland

2024 MacIntyre, Robert

South Africa

2014 Clark, Tim 1993 Frost, David

1947 Locke, Bobby

Sweden 2010 Pettersson, Carl

Venezuela 2017 Vegas, Jhonattan 2016 Vegas, Jhonattan

Zimbabwe

1994 Price, Nick 1991 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 MacIntyre, Robert

2009 Green, Nathan 2008 Reavie, Chez

2002 Rollins, John 1996 Hart, Dudley

1981 Oosterhuis, Peter 1961 Cupit, Jacky

1958 Ellis, Wes 1957 Bayer, George 1956 Sanders, Doug

1955 Palmer, Arnold 1946 Fazio, George

1936 Little, Lawson 1923 Hackney, Clarence

1922 Watrous, Al

1921 Trovinger, William 1919 Edgar, J. Douglas

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date June 9-15, 2025 Location Oakmont, Pennsylvania

Course Oakmont Country Club

2024 winner Bryson DeChambeau

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 750

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 60 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62

Rickie Fowler (R1/2023), Xander Schauffele (R1/2023)

Low 18-hole score (Oakmont): 63

Johnny Miller (R4/1973) Low 36-hole score: 130

Martin Kaymer (2014), Rickie Fowler (2023)

Low 54-hole score: 199 Rory McIlroy (2011) Low 72-hole score: 268 Rory McIlroy (2011) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Eight times; most recent: Martin Kaymer (2014)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6

Tiger Woods (2000), Rory McIlroy (2011), Martin

Kaymer (2014)

Largest 54-hole lead: 10 Tiger Woods (2000)

Largest margin of victory: 15

Tiger Woods (2000)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Arnold Palmer (1960)

Playoffs (stroke-play era): 33

Most recent: 2008 (Tiger Woods def. Rocco Mediate)

COURSE HISTORY

U.S. Opens held at Oakmont Country Club		
2016	Dustin Johnson	
2007	Angel Cabrera	
1994	Ernie Els	
1983	Larry Nelson	
1973	Johnny Miller	
1962	Jack Nicklaus	
1953	Ben Hogan	
1935	Sam Parks Jr.	
1927	Tommy Armour	

WINNERS (1911-2024)

2024 DeChambeau, B. 2023 Clark, Wyndham

2022 Fitzpatrick, Matt

2021 Rahm, Jon 2021 DeChambeau, B.

2019 Woodland, Gary 2018 Koepka, Brooks

2017 Koepka, Brooks

2016 Johnson, Dustin 2015 Spieth, Jordan

2014 Kaymer, Martin 2013 Rose, Justin

2012 Simpson, Webb

2011 McIlrov, Rorv

2010 McDowell, Graeme

2009 Glover, Lucas 2008 Woods, Tiger*

2007 Cabrera, Ángel

2006 Oailyv, Geoff

2005 Campbell, Michael 2004 Goosen, Retief

2003 Furyk, Jim

2002 Woods, Tiger 2001 Goosen, Retief*

2000 Woods, Tiger

1999 Stewart, Payne 1998 Janzen, Lee

1997 Els, Ernie

1996 Jones, Steve 1995 Pavin, Corev

1994 Els, Ernie*

1993 Janzen, Lee

1992 Kite, Tom

1991 Stewart, Payne* 1990 Irwin, Hale*

1989 Strange, Curtis

1988 Strange, Curtis* 1987 Simpson, Scott

1986 Floyd, Raymond

1985 North, Andy

1984 Zoeller, Fuzzv*

1983 Nelson, Larry

1982 Watson, Tom 1981 Graham, David

1980 Nicklaus, Jack

1979 Irwin, Hale

1978 North, Andv 1977 Green, Hubert

1976 Pate, Jerry

1975 Graham, Lou*

1974 Irwin, Hale 1973 Miller, Johnny

1972 Nicklaus, Jack

1971 Trevino, Lee* 1970 Jacklin, Tony

1969 Moody, Orville

1968 Trevino, Lee

1967 Nicklaus, Jack

1966 Casper, Billy* 1965 Player, Gary*

1964 Venturi, Ken

1963 Boros, Julius* 1962 Nicklaus, Jack*

1961 Littler, Gene

1960 Palmer, Arnold 1959 Casper, Billy

1958 Bolt, Tommy

1957 Mayer, Dick* 1956 Middlecoff, Cary

1955 Fleck, Jack*

1954 Furgol, Ed

1953 Hogan, Ben 1952 Boros, Julius

1951 Hogan, Ben

1950 Hogan, Ben* 1949 Middlecoff, Cary

1948 Hogan, Ben

1947 Worsham, Lew* 1946 Mangrum, Lloyd*

1945 No tournament

1944 No tournament 1943 No tournament

1942 No tournament

1941 Wood, Craig 1940 Little, Lawson*

1939 Nelson, Byron* 1938 Guldahl, Ralph

1937 Guldahl, Ralph 1936 Manero, Tony

1935 Parks Jr., Sam 1934 Dutra, Olin

1933 Goodman, John

1932 Sarazen, Gene 1931 Burke, Billy*

1930 Jones, Bobby

1929 Jones, Bobby* 1928 Farrell, Johnny*

1927 Armour, Tommy*

1926 Jones, Bobby

1925 MacFarlane, Willie*

1924 Walker, Cyril 1923 Jones, Bobby*

1922 Sarazen, Gene

1921 Barnes, Jim

1920 Ray, Ted 1919 Hagen, Walter*

1918 No tournament

1917 No tournament 1916 Evans, Charles

1915 Travers, Jerry

1914 Hagen, Walter 1913 Ouimet, Francis*

1912 McDermott, John 1911 McDermott, John*

1910 Smith, Alex*

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Anderson, Willie

4 Hogan, Ben

Jones, Bobby 4

4 Nicklaus, Jack

3 Irwin, Hale

3 Woods, Tiger 2 Boros, Julius

Casper, Billy

2 DeChambeau, B. 2 Els, Ernie

2 Goosen, Retief

2 Guldahl, Ralph

2 Hagen, Walter 2 Janzen, Lee

2 Koepka, Brooks

2 McDermott, John Middlecoff, Cary

North, Andy

Sarazen, Gene

2 Smith, Alex 2 Stewart, Payne

2 Strange, Curtis 2 Trevino, Lee

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Argentina 2007 Cabrera, Ángel

Australia 2006 Ogilvy, Geoff

1981 Graham, David

England 2022 Fitzpatrick, Matt 2013 Rose, Justin

1970 Jacklin, Tony

Germany

New Zealand

2014 Kaymer, Martin

2005 Campbell, Michael

Northern Ireland

2011 McIlroy, Rory 2010 McDowell, Graeme

South Africa

2004 Goosen, Retief 2001 Goosen, Retief

1997 Els, Ernie

1994 Els, Ernie 1965 Player, Gary

Spain

2021 Rahm, Jon

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

Since 1950

2022 Fitzpatrick, Matt 2010 McDowell, Graeme

2007 Cabrera, Ángel 2005 Campbell, Michael

2001 Goosen, Retief

1994 Els, Ernie 1976 Pate, Jerry

1969 Moody, Orville

1968 Trevino, Lee 1962 Nicklaus, Jack 1955 Fleck, Jack 1952 Boros, Julius

TRAVELERS CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date June 16-22, 2025 **Location** Cromwell, Connecticut **Course TPC River Highlands** 2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse \$20 million

Winner's share \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 700

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 58 Jim Furyk (R4/2016) Low 36-hole score: 125

Keegan Bradley (2023), Denny McCarthy (2023)

Low 54-hole score: 189 Keegan Bradley (2023) Low 72-hole score: 257 Keegan Bradley (2023) Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Cary Middlecoff (1954), George Cadle (1979), Corey

Pavin (2004), Mackenzie Hughes (2020)

Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Tommy Bolt (1954), Gene Littler (1959), Xander

Schauffele (2022) Largest 54-hole lead: 6

Chez Reavie (2019)

Largest margin of victory: 7

Sam Snead (1955)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Brad Faxon (2005) Playoffs: 25

Most recent: 2024 (Scottie Scheffler def. Tom Kim)

VENUES

TPC River Highlands Cromwell, Connecticut

Wethersfield Country Club

Wethersfield, Connecticut

since 1984

1952-1983

WINNERS

2024 Scheffler, Scottie* 2023 Bradley, Keegan

2022 Schauffele, Xander

2021 English, Harris*

2020 Johnson, Dustin 2019 Reavie, Chez

2018 Watson, Bubba

2017 Spieth, Jordan*

2016 Knox, Russell 2015 Watson, Bubba*

2014 Streelman, Kevin

2013 Duke, Ken*

2012 Leishman, Marc 2011 Jacobson, Freddie

2010 Watson, Bubba*

2009 Perry, Kenny 2008 Cink, Stewart

2007 Mahan, Hunter*

2006 Henry, J.J.

2005 Faxon, Brad*

2004 Austin, Woody* 2003 Jacobsen, Peter

2002 Mickelson, Phil

2001 Mickelson, Phil

2000 Begay III, Notah

1999 Geiberger, Brent

1998 Browne, Olin*

1997 Cink, Stewart

1996 Weibring, D.A. 1995 Norman, Grea

1994 Frost, David

1993 Price, Nick

1992 Wadkins, Lanny

1991 Brown, Billy Ray*

1990 Levi, Wayne

1989 Azinger, Paul

1988 Brooks, Mark*

1987 Azinger, Paul 1986 O'Grady, Mac*

1985 Blackmar, Phil*

1984 Jacobsen, Peter

1983 Strange, Curtis

1982 Norris, Tim

1981 Green, Hubert 1980 Twitty, Howard*

1979 McGee, Jerry

1978 Funseth, Rod

1977 Kratzert, Billy 1976 Massengale, Rik

1975 Bies, Don*

1974 Stockton, Dave

1973 Casper, Billy

1972 Trevino, Lee*

1971 Archer, George* 1970 Murphy, Bob

1969 Lunn, Bob*

1968 Casper, Billy

1967 Sifford, Charlie

1966 Wall, Jr., Art 1965 Casper, Billy*

1964 Venturi, Ken 1963 Casper, Billy

1962 Goalby, Bob*

1961 Maxwell, Billy* 1960 Palmer, Arnold*

1959 Littler, Gene

1958 Burke, Jr., Jack

1957 Dickinson, Gardner 1956 Palmer, Arnold*

1955 Snead, Sam

1954 Bolt, Tommy* 1953 Toski, Bob

1952 Kroll, Ted

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Casper, Billy

Watson, Bubba 3

Azinger, Paul 2

2 Cink, Stewart 2 Jacobsen, Peter

2 Mickelson, Phil

Palmer, Arnold

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2012 Leishman, Marc 1995 Norman, Greg

Scotland

2016 Knox, Russell

South Africa

1994 Frost, David

Sweden

2011 Jacobson, Freddie

Zimbabwe

1993 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2013 Duke, Ken

2012 Leishman, Marc 2011 Jacobson, Freddie

2010 Watson, Bubba

2007 Mahan, Hunter 2006 Henry, J.J.

1999 Geiberger, Brent

1998 Browne, Olin 1997 Cink, Stewart

1991 Brown, Billy Ray

1988 Brooks, Mark 1986 O'Grady, Mac

1985 Blackmar, Phil 1982 Norris, Tim

1975 Bies, Don 1967 Sifford, Charles

1953 Toski, Bob

ROCKET CLASSIC

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date June 23-29, 2025
Location Detroit, Michigan
Course Detroit Golf Club
2024 winner Cam Davis
Purse \$9.6 million
Winner's share \$1,728,000

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

WINNERS

2024 Davis, Cam
2023 Fowler, Rickie*
2022 Finau, Tony
2021 Davis, Cam*
2020 DeChambeau, Bryson
2019 Lashley, Nate

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Cam Davis

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 63

Nine times; most recent: Stephan Jaeger (R4/2023)

Low 36-hole score: 129
Taylor Pendrith (2022)
Low 54-hole score: 193
Nate Lashley (2019)
Low 72-hole score: 262
Tony Finau (2022)
Largest 18-hole lead: 2
Davis Thompson (2021)
Largest 36-hole lead: 1

Nate Lashley (2019), Taylor Pendrith (2022)

Largest 54-hole lead: 6 Nate Lashley (2019)

Largest margin of victory: 6

Nate Lashley (2019)

Largest come-from-behind win: 3 Bryson DeChambeau (2020)

Playoffs: 2

Most recent: 2023 (Rickie Fowler def. Adam Hadwin

and Collin Morikawa)

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia 2024 Davis, Cam 2021 Davis, Cam

VENUES

Detroit Golf Club

Detroit, Michigan

since 2019

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2021 Davis, Cam2019 Lashley, Nate

JOHN DEERE CLASSIC

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date June 30-July 6 2025 **Location** Silvis, Illinois Course TPC Deere Run 2024 winner Davis Thompson

Purse \$8.4 million Winner's share \$1,512,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 59

Paul Goydos (R1/2010), Hayden Springer (R1/2024)

Low 36-hole score: 126 Steve Stricker (2010) Low 54-hole score: 188 Steve Stricker (2010) Low 72-hole score: 256 Davis Thompson (2024) Largest 18-hole lead: 3 Troy Matteson (2012) Largest 36-hole lead: 5 Dave Eichelberger (1975) Largest 54-hole lead: 6 Steve Stricker (2010)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Michael Kim (2018)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Roger Maltbie (1975) Playoffs: 10

Most recent: 2015 (Jordan Spieth def. Tom Gillis)

VENUES

TPC Deere Run since 2000 Silvis, Illinois Oakwood Country Club 1975-1999

Coal Valley, Illinois

Crow Valley Country Club

Bettendorf, Iowa

WINNERS

2024 Thompson, Davis

2023 Straka, Sepp

2022 Poston, J.T.

2021 Glover, Lucas

2019 Frittelli, Dylan

2018 Kim, Michael

2017 DeChambeau, Bryson

2016 Moore, Rvan

2015 Spieth, Jordan*

2014 Harman, Brian

2013 Spieth, Jordan*

2012 Johnson, Zach*

2011 Stricker, Steve

2010 Stricker, Steve

2009 Stricker, Steve

2008 Perry, Kenny*

2007 Byrd, Jonathan

2006 Senden, John

2005 O'Hair, Sean

2004 Hensby, Mark*

2003 Singh, Vijay

2002 Hayes, J.P.

2001 Gossett, David

2000 Clark II, Michael*

1999 Lewis, J.L.*

1998 Jones, Steve

1997 Toms, David

1996 Fiori, Ed

1995 Weibring, D.A.

1994 McCumber, Mark

1993 Frost, David

1992 Frost, David

1991 Weibring, D.A.

1990 Sindelar, Joey*

1989 Byrum, Curt

1988 McCallister, Blaine

1987 Knox, Kenny

1986 Wiebe, Mark

1985 Forsman, Dan

1984 Hoch, Scott

1971-1974

1983 Edwards, Danny*

1982 Stewart, Payne

1981 Barr, Dave*

1980 Hoch, Scott

1979 Weibring, D.A.

1978 Regalado, Victor

1977 Morley, Mike

1976 Lister, John

1975 Maltbie, Roger

1974 Stockton, Dave

1973 Adams, Sam

1972 Beman, Deane

MULTIPLE WINNERS

3 Stricker, Steve

3 Weibring, D.A.

2 Frost, David

2 Hoch, Scott

2 Spieth, Jordan

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2006 Senden, John

2004 Hensby, Mark

Austria

2023 Straka, Sepp

Canada

1981 Barr, Dave

Fiji

2003 Singh, Vijay

Mexico

1978 Regalado, Victor

New Zealand

1976 Lister, John

South Africa

2019 Frittelli, Dylan 1993 Frost, David

1992 Frost, David

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Thompson, Davis

2019 Frittelli, Dylan

2018 Kim, Michael

2017 DeChambeau, B.

2014 Harman, Brian

2013 Spieth, Jordan

2006 Senden, John

2005 O'Hair, Sean

2004 Hensby, Mark

2001 Gossett, David

2000 Clark II, Michael

1999 Lewis, J.L.

1997 Toms, David

1989 Byrum, Curt

1988 McCallister, Blaine

1985 Forsman, Dan

1982 Stewart, Payne

1981 Barr, Dave

1980 Hoch, Scott

1979 Weibring, D.A.

1977 Morley, Mike

1976 Lister, John

1975 Maltbie, Roger

1973 Adams, Sam

GENESIS SCOTTISH OPEN (PGA TOUR-ERA)

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

WINNERS

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Date July 7-13, 2025

Location North Berwick, Scotland Course The Renaissance Club 2024 winner Robert MacIntyre

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

2024 MacIntyre, Robert 2023 McIlroy, Rory 2022 Schauffele, Xander

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Cameron Tringale (R1/2022), Byeong Hun An (R1/2023), Richard Mansell (R4/2024)

Low 36-hole score: 128
Ludvig Åberg (2024)
Low 54-hole score: 193
Ludvig Åberg (2024)
Low 72-hole score: 262
Robert MacIntyre (2024)
Largest 18-hole lead: 3
Cameron Tringale (2022)
Largest 36-hole lead: 3
Cameron Tringale (2022)
Largest 54-hole lead: 2

Xander Schauffele (2022), Ludvig Åberg (2024)

Largest margin of victory: 1

Xander Schauffele (2022), Rory McIlroy (2023),

Robert MacIntyre (2024)

Largest come-from-behind win: 2

Robert MacIntyre (2024) **Playoffs:** None

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Northern Ireland 2023 McIlroy, Rory

Scotland

2024 MacIntyre, Robert

VENUES

The Renaissance Club
North Berwick, Scotland

since 2022

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

None

ISCO CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date July 7-13, 2025

Location Louisville, Kentucky

Course Hurstbourne Country Club (Championship)

2024 winner Harry Hall

Purse \$4 million

Winner's share \$720,000

FedExCup pts. 300

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

WINNERS

2024 Hall, Harry*

2023 Norrman, Vincent*

2022 Mullinax, Trey

2021 Power, Seamus*

2019 Herman, Jim

2018 Merritt, Troy

2017 Murray, Grayson

2016 Baddeley, Aaron*

2015 Piercy, Scott

MULTIPLE WINNERS

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 60 James Hahn (R3/2021)

Low 36-hole score*: 128

Matti Schmid (2022), Max McGreevy (2022),

Pierceson Coody (2024) **Low 54-hole score*:** 192 Jim Herman (2019)

Low 72-hole score*: 262 Jim Herman (2019)

Largest 18-hole lead: 3

Troy Merritt (2018), Pierceson Coody (2024)

Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Jhonattan Vegas (2016) Largest 54-hole lead: 3 Jhonattan Vegas (2016)

Largest margin of victory: 3

Scott Piercy (2015)

Largest come-from-behind win: 3

Aaron Baddeley (2016), Seamus Power (2021), Trey

Mullinax (2022)

Playoffs: 4

Most recent: 2024 (Harry Hall def. Matt NeSmith, Zac

Blair, Rico Hoey, Pierceson Coody)

* denotes current course

VENUES

Hurstbourne Country Club

since 2025

2018-24

Louisville, Kentucky

Keene Trace Golf Club

Nicholasville, Kentucky

RTJ Trail (Grand National)

Auburn/Opelika, Alabama

2015-2017

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2016 Baddeley, Aaron

England

2024 Hall, Harry

Ireland

2021 Power, Seamus

Sweden

2023 Norrman, Vincent

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Hall, Harry

2023 Norrman, Vincent

2022 Mullinax, Trey

2021 Power, Seamus

2017 Murray, Grayson

THE OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date July 14-20, 2025

Location Portrush, Northern Ireland **Course** Royal Portrush Golf Club **2024 winner** Xander Schauffele

Purse TBD

Winner's share TBD FedExCup pts. 750

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 70 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score (tournament): 62

Branden Grace (R3/2017)

Low 18-hole score (Royal Portrush): 63

Shane Lowry (R3/2019)
Low 36-hole score: 129
Louis Oosthuizen (2021)
Low 54-hole score: 197
Shane Lowry (2019)
Low 72-hole score: 264
Henrik Stenson (2016)
Largest 18-hole lead: 4
Christy O'Connor (1985)
Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Gary Player (1974), Bobby Clampett (1982), Louis

Oosthuizen (2010), Brian Harman (2023)

Largest 54-hole lead: 7 Tony Lema (1964)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Tiger Woods (2000)

Largest come-from-behind win: 10

Paul Lawrie (1999)

Playoffs (stroke-play era): 21

Most recent: 2015 (Zach Johnson def. Marc Leishman

and Louis Oosthuizen)

COURSE HISTORY

Open Championships held at Royal Portrush

2019 Shane Lowry 1951 Max Faulkner

WINNERS (1911-2024)

2024 Schauffele, Xander **2023** Harman, Brian

2023 Harman, Brian 2022 Smith, Cameron

2021 Morikawa, Collin

2020 No tournament

2019 Lowry, Shane

2018 Molinari, Francesco

2017 Spieth, Jordan **2016** Stenson, Henrik

2015 Johnson, Zach*

2014 McIlroy, Rory

2013 Mickelson, Phil

2012 Els, Ernie

2011 Clarke, Darren

2010 Oosthuizen, Louis

2009 Cink, Stewart* **2008** Harrington, Padraig

2007 Harrington, Padraig*

2006 Woods, Tiger

2005 Woods, Tiger 2004 Hamilton, Todd*

2003 Curtis, Ben

2002 Els, Ernie*

2001 Duval, David

2000 Woods, Tiger 1999 Lawrie, Paul*

1998 O'Meara, Mark*

1997 Leonard, Justin

1996 Lehman, Tom **1995** Dalv, John*

1994 Price, Nick

1993 Norman, Greg

1992 Faldo, Nick

1991 Baker-Finch, lan

1990 Faldo, Nick

1989 Calcavecchia, Mark*

1988 Ballesteros, Seve

1987 Faldo, Nick

1986 Norman, Greg

1985 Lyle, Sandy

1984 Ballesteros, Seve

1983 Watson, Tom

1982 Watson, Tom **1981** Rogers, Bill

1981 Rogers, Bill 1980 Watson, Tom

1979 Ballesteros, Seve

1978 Nicklaus, Jack

1977 Watson, Tom

1976 Miller, Johnny

1975 Watson, Tom1974 Player, Gary

1973 Weiskopf, Tom

1972 Trevino, Lee

1971 Trevino, Lee

1970 Nicklaus, Jack

1969 Jacklin, Tony **1968** Player, Gary

1967 De Vicenzo, Roberto

1966 Nicklaus, Jack 1965 Thomson, Peter

1964 Lema, Tony

1963 Charles, Bob 1962 Palmer, Arnold

1961 Palmer, Arnold

1960 Nagle, Kel

1959 Player, Gary 1958 Thomson, Peter

1957 Locke, Bobby **1956** Thomson, Peter

1955 Thomson, Peter

1954 Thomson, Peter **1953** Hogan, Ben

1952 Locke, Bobby 1951 Faulkner, Max

1950 Locke, Bobby

1949 Locke, Bobby* 1948 Cotton, Henry

1947 Daly, Fred

1946 Snead, Sam **1945** *No tournament*

1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament1942 No tournament

1941 No tournament1940 No tournament

1939 Burton, Dick1938 Whitcombe, Reg

1937 Cotton, Henry1936 Padgham, Alfred

1935 Perry, Alfred 1934 Cotton, Henry

1933 Shute, Denny

1932 Sarazen, Gene 1931 Armour, Tommy

1930 Jones, Bobby **1929** Hagen, Walter

1929 Hagen, Walter **1928** Hagen, Walter

1927 Jones, Bobby

1926 Jones, Bobby **1925** Barnes, Jim

1924 Hagen, Walter

1923 Havers, Arthur 1922 Hagen, Walter

1921 Hutchison, Jock*
1920 Duncan, George

1919 No tournament 1918 No tournament

1917 No tournament

1916 No tournament1915 No tournament

1914 Vardon, Harry **1913** Taylor, J.H.

1912 Ray, Ted

1911 Vardon, Harry*

1910 Braid, James

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Vardon, Harry

5 Braid, James

5 Taylor, J.H.

6

Thomson, PeterWatson, Tom

4 Hagen, Walter

4 Locke, Bobby

4 Morris, Jr., Tom4 Morris, Sr., Tom

4 Park, Sr., Willie

3 Anderson, Jamie3 Ballesteros, Seve

3 Cotton, Henry

3 Faldo, Nick

Ferguson, Robert

3 Jones, Bobby

3 Nicklaus, Jack

3 Player, Gary3 Woods, Tiger

2 Els, Ernie

2 Harrington, Padraig

2 Hilton, Harold

2 Martin, Bob2 Norman, Greq

2 Palmer, Arnold

2 Park Jr, Willie

2 Trevino, Lee

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Argentina

1967 De Vicenzo, Roberto

Australia

2022 Smith, Cameron 1993 Norman, Grea

1991 Baker-Finch, lan

1986 Norman, Greg **1965** Thomson, Peter

1960 Nagle, Kel

1958 Thomson, Peter **1956** Thomson, Peter

1955 Thomson, Peter 1954 Thomson, Peter

England 1992 Faldo, Nick

1990 Faldo, Nick

1987 Faldo, Nick

1969 Jacklin, Tony 1951 Faulkner, Max

1948 Cotton, Henry

Ireland

2019 Lowry, Shane 2008 Harrington, Padraig

2007 Harrington, Padraig

Italy

2018 Molinari, Francesco

New Zealand 1963 Charles, Bob

Northern Ireland

2014 McIlroy, Rory

2011 Clarke, Darren 1947 Daly, Fred

Cootlone

Scotland 1999 Lawrie, Paul 1985 Lyle, Sandy

South Africa

2012 Els, Ernie

2010 Oosthuizen, Louis

2002 Els, Ernie **1974** Player, Gary

1968 Player, Gary

1959 Player, Gary 1957 Locke, Bobby

1952 Locke, Bobby

1950 Locke, Bobby 1949 Locke, Bobby

Spain 1988 Ballesteros, Seve **1984** Ballesteros, Seve

1979 Ballesteros, Seve

Sweden 2016 Stenson, Henrik

Zimbabwe 1994 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

2010 Oosthuizen, Louis **2003** Curtis, Ben

1999 Lawrie, Paul

1985 Lyle, Sandy

1960 Nagle, Kel

1954 Thomson, Peter 1951 Faulkner, Max 1947 Daly, Fred

BARRACUDA CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date July 14-20, 2025 **Location** Truckee, California

Course Tahoe Mountain Club (Old Greenwood)

2024 winner Nick Dunlap

Purse \$4 million

Winner's share \$720,000

FedExCup pts. 300

Format Modified Stableford (cut: top 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

In Modified Stableford format (since 2012)

Low 18-hole score*: +23

S.Y. Noh (R1/2023)

Low 36-hole score*: +30

Ryan Gerard (2023)

Low 54-hole score*: +39

Mac Meissner (2024)

Low 72-hole score*: +50

Erik van Rooyen (2021)

Largest 18-hole lead: 6

S.Y. Noh (2023)

Largest 36-hole lead: 4

Ryan Gerard (2023)

Largest 54-hole lead: 7

Gary Woodland (2013)

 $\textbf{Largest margin of victory:}\ 9$

Gary Woodland (2013)

Playoffs: 3

Most recent: 2023 (Akshay Bhatia def. Patrick

Rodgers)

VENUES

since 2020

1999-2019

Tahoe Mt. Club (Old Greenwood)

Truckee, California

Montreux Golf & Country Club

Reno, Nevada

WINNERS

2024 Dunlap, Nick

2023 Bhatia, Akshay

2022 Reavie, Chez

2021 van Rooyen, Erik

2020 Werenski, Richy

2019 Morikawa, Collin

2018 Putnam, Andrew **2017** Stroud, Chris

2016 Chalmers, Greg

2015 Henry, J.J.

2014 Ogilvy, Geoff

2013 Woodland, Gary

2012 Henry, J.J.

2011 Piercy, Scott

2010 Bettencourt, Matt

2009 Rollins, John

2008 McLachlin, Parker

2007 Flesch, Steve

2006 MacKenzie, Will

2005 Taylor, Vaughn

2004 Taylor, Vaughn

2003 Triplett, Kirk

2002 Riley, Chris

2001 Cook, John

2000 Verplank, Scott

1999 Begay III, Notah

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Henry, J.J.

2 Taylor, Vaughn

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2016 Chalmers, Greg

2014 Ogilvy, Geoff

South Africa

2021 van Rooyen, Erik

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2002 Rilev, Chris

1999 Begay III, Notah

2023 Bhatia, Akshay **2021** van Rooyen, Erik

2020 Werenski, Richy

2019 Morikawa, Collin

2018 Putnam, Andrew

2017 Stroud, Chris

2016 Chalmers, Greg

2011 Piercy, Scott

2010 Bettencourt, Matt

2008 McLachlin, Parker

2006 MacKenzie, Will

2004 Taylor, Vaughn

69

^{*} denotes current course

3M OPEN

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date July 21-27, 2025 Location Blaine, Minnesota Course TPC Twin Cities 2024 winner Jhonattan Vegas

Purse \$8.4 million Winner's share \$1,512,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

WINNERS

2024 Vegas, Jhonattan 2023 Hodges, Lee 2022 Finau, Tony 2021 Champ, Cameron 2020 Thompson, Michael 2019 Wolff, Matthew

MULTIPLE WINNERS

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 62

Scott Piercy (R1/2019), Bryson DeChambeau (R2/2019), Matthew Wolff (R3/2019), Lucas Glover

(R4/2019), Beau Hossler (R4/2023) Low 36-hole score: 127 Lee Hodges (2023) Low 54-hole score: 193 Lee Hodges (2023) Low 72-hole score: 260 Lee Hodges (2023)

Largest 18-hole lead: 2 Scott Piercy (2019) Largest 36-hole lead: 4 Lee Hodges (2023) Largest 54-hole lead: 5 Lee Hodges (2023)

Largest margin of victory: 7

Lee Hodges (2023)

Largest come-from-behind win: 5

Tony Finau (2022) **Playoffs:** None

VENUES

TPC Twin Cities Blaine, Minnesota

since 2019

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

2024 Vegas, Jhonattan

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Hodges, Lee 2019 Wolff, Matthew

WYNDHAM CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date July 28-August 3, 2025 Location Greensboro, North Carolina

Course Sedgefield Country Club

2024 winner Aaron Rai Purse \$8,2 million

Winner's share \$1,476,000 FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 59 Brandt Snedeker (R1/2018) Low 36-hole score: 125 Carl Pettersson (2008) Low 54-hole score: 191 Carl Pettersson (2008) Low 72-hole score: 258

Henrik Stenson (2017), J.T. Poston (2019)

Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Brandt Snedeker (2018) Largest 36-hole lead: 5

Sam Snead (1956), Tom Weiskopf (1975), Sandy Lyle (1986), Hal Sutton (2000), Shigeki Maruyama (2003)

Largest 54-hole lead: 8 Sam Snead (1950)

Largest margin of victory: 10

Sam Snead (1950)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Steve Elkington (1990), Mark Brooks (1991), Jim

Gallagher, Jr. (1995) Playoffs: 18

Most recent: 2021 (Kevin Kisner def. Branden Grace, Si Woo Kim, Kevin Na, Adam Scott, Roger Sloan)

VENUES

Sedgefield Country Club 1946, 1948, 1950, 1953, 1955,

1957, 1961-1976, since 2008 Greensboro, North Carolina

Forest Oaks Country Club

1977-2007

Greensboro, North Carolina

Starmount Forest Country Club 1942, 1945, 1947, 1949,

1951, 1952, 1954, 1956, 1958-1960 Greensboro, North Carolina

Starmount Forest Country Club

Sedgefield Country Club Greensboro, North Carolina 1938-1941

WINNERS

1967 Archer, George

1966 Sanders, Doug*

1965 Snead, Sam

1964 Boros, Julius*

1962 Casper, Billy

1960 Snead, Sam

1958 Goalby, Bob

1957 Leonard, Stan

1956 Snead, Sam*

1955 Snead, Sam

1954 Ford, Doug*

1953 Stewart, Earl*

1952 Douglas, Dave

1951 Doering, Art

1950 Snead, Sam

1949 Snead, Sam*

1948 Mangrum, Lloyd

1947 Ghezzi, Victor

1945 Nelson, Byron

1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament

1942 Byrd, Sammy

1941 Nelson, Byron

1939 Guldahl, Ralph

1940 Hogan, Ben

1938 Snead, Sam

1946 Snead, Sam

1963 Sanders, Doug

1961 Souchak, Mike

1959 Finsterwald, Dow

2024 Rai, Aaron 2023 Glover, Lucas

2022 Kim, Tom

2021 Kisner, Kevin*

2020 Herman, Jim

2019 Poston, J.T.

2018 Snedeker, Brandt

2017 Stenson, Henrik 2016 Kim, Si Woo

2015 Love III, Davis

2014 Villegas, Camilo 2013 Reed, Patrick*

2012 Garcia, Sergio

2011 Simpson, Webb

2010 Atwal, Arjun 2009 Moore, Ryan*

2008 Pettersson, Carl

2007 Snedeker, Brandt

2006 Love III, Davis

2005 Choi, K.J.

2004 Geiberger, Brent

2003 Maruyama, Shigeki

2002 Mediate, Rocco

2001 Hoch, Scott 2000 Sutton, Hal

1999 Parnevik, Jesper

1998 Dodds, Trevor*

1997 Nobilo, Frank*

1996 O'Meara, Mark 1995 Gallagher, Jr., Jim

1994 Springer, Mike

1993 Mediate, Rocco* 1992 Love III, Davis

1991 Brooks, Mark*

1990 Elkington, Steve

1989 Green, Ken

1988 Lyle, Sandy*

1987 Simpson, Scott

1986 Lyle, Sandy

1985 Sindelar, Joey

1984 Bean, Andy

1983 Wadkins, Lanny 1982 Edwards, Danny

1981 Nelson, Larry*

1980 Stadler, Craig

1979 Floyd, Raymond

1978 Ballesteros, Seve

1977 Edwards, Danny 1976 Geiberger, Al

1975 Weiskopf, Tom

1974 Charles, Bob

1973 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

1972 Archer, George* 1971 Allin, Bud*

1970 Player, Gary

1969 Littler, Gene*

1968 Casper, Billy

MULTIPLE WINNERS

8 Snead, Sam

Love III, Davis 3

Archer, George 2

2 Casper, Billy

2 Edwards, Danny

2 Lyle, Sandy

2 Mediate, Rocco

Nelson, Byron

2 Sanders, Doug

Snedeker, Brandt

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

1990 Elkington, Steve

Canada

1957 Leonard, Stan

Colombia

2014 Villegas, Camilo

England 2024 Rai, Aaron

India

2010 Atwal, Arjun

2003 Maruyama, Shigeki

Namibia

1998 Dodds, Trevor

New Zealand 1997 Nobilo, Frank 1974 Charles, Bob

Puerto Rico

1973 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

Scotland

1988 Lyle, Sandy

1986 Lyle, Sandy

South Africa

1970 Player, Gary

South Korea

2022 Kim, Tom

2016 Kim, Si Woo

2005 Choi, K.J.

Spain

2012 Garcia, Sergio

1978 Ballesteros, Seve

Sweden

2017 Stenson, Henrik 2008 Pettersson, Carl

1999 Parnevik, Jesper

1990 Elkington, Steve

1978 Ballesteros, Seve

1977 Edwards, Danny

1985 Sindelar, Joey

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Rai, Aaron

2022 Kim, Tom 2019 Poston, J.T.

2016 Kim, Si Woo

2013 Reed, Patrick

2011 Simpson, Webb 2010 Atwal, Arjun

2009 Moore, Ryan

2007 Snedeker, Brandt 1998 Dodds, Trevor

1997 Nobilo, Frank 1994 Springer, Mike 1957 Leonard, Stan 1953 Stewart, Earl 1951 Doering, Art

1958 Goalby, Bob

1971 Allin, Bud

1942 Byrd, Sammy

71

FEDEX ST. JUDE CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date August 4-10, 2025 **Location** Memphis, Tennessee Course TPC Southwind

2024 winner Hideki Matsuyama

Purse \$20 million

Winner's share \$3.6 million FedExCup pts. 2,000

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score*: 61

Jay Delsing (R4/1993 FedEx St. Jude Classic), Bob Estes (R1/2001 FedEx St. Jude Classic), Tom Lewis (R3/2020 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational), Justin Rose (R3/2023 FedEx St. Jude Championship)

Low 36-hole score*: 126

John Cook (1996 FedEx St. Jude Classic), David Frost

(1999 FedEx St. Jude Classic) Low 54-hole score*: 189

John Cook (1996 FedEx St. Jude Classic)

Low 72-hole score*: 258

John Cook (1996 FedEx St. Jude Classic)

Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Hunter Mahan (2008) Largest 36-hole lead: 7 Tom Weiskopf (1975) Largest 54-hole lead: 6

Bob Gilder (1982), Ernie Els (1996)

Largest margin of victory: 11

Dustin Johnson (2020)

Largest come-from-behind win: 6

Adam Scott (2013) Playoffs: 19

Most recent: 2023 (Lucas Glover def. Patrick Cantlay)

* denotes current course

VENUES

TPC Southwind	since 2022
Memphis, Tennessee	
Liberty National Golf Club	2009, 2013, 2019, 2021
Jersey City, New Jersey	
TPC Boston	2020
Norton, Massachusetts	
Ridgewood Country Club	2008, 2010, 2014, 2018
Paramus, New Jersey	
Glen Oaks Club	2017
Old Westbury, New York	
Bethpage State Park (Black)	2012, 2016
Farmingdale, New York	
Plainfield Country Club	2011, 2015
Edison, New Jersey	
Westchester Country Club	1967-2007
Harrison, New York	

WINNERS

2024 Matsuyama, Hideki

2023 Glover, Lucas*

2022 Zalatoris, Will*

2021 Finau, Tony*

2020 Johnson, Dustin 2019 Reed, Patrick

2018 DeChambeau, Bryson

2017 Johnson, Dustin*

2016 Reed, Patrick

2015 Day, Jason

2014 Mahan, Hunter

2013 Scott, Adam

2012 Watney, Nick

2011 Johnson, Dustin

2010 Kuchar, Matt*

2009 Slocum, Heath

2008 Singh, Vijay*

2007 Stricker, Steve

2006 Singh, Vijav

2005 Harrington, Padraig

2004 Garcia, Sergio*

2003 Kaye, Jonathan*

2002 Smith, Chris

2001 Garcia, Sergio

2000 Paulson, Dennis*

1999 Waldorf, Duffy*

1998 Hayes, J.P.*

1997 Els, Ernie

1996 Els, Ernie

1995 Singh, Vijav*

1994 Janzen, Lee

1993 Singh, Vijay*

1992 Frost, David

1991 Andrade, Billy

1990 Irwin, Hale

1989 Grady, Wayne*

1988 Ballesteros, Seve*

1987 Snead, J.C.*

1986 Tway, Bob

1985 Maltbie, Roger*

1984 Simpson, Scott

1983 Ballesteros, Seve

1982 Gilder, Bob

1981 Floyd, Raymond

1980 Strange, Curtis

1979 Renner, Jack

1978 Elder, Lee

1977 North, Andy

1976 Graham, David

1975 Littler, Gene*

1974 Miller, Johnny

1973 Nichols, Bobby*

1972 Nicklaus, Jack

1971 Palmer, Arnold

1970 Crampton, Bruce

1969 Beard, Frank

1968 Boros, Julius

1967 Nicklaus, Jack

MULTIPLE WINNERS

4 Singh, Vijay

3 Johnson, Dustin

Ballesteros, Seve 2

2 Els, Ernie

2 Garcia, Sergio

2 Nicklaus, Jack

Reed, Patrick

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Spain

1992 Frost, David

2004 Garcia, Sergio

2001 Garcia, Sergio

1988 Ballesteros, Seve

1983 Ballesteros, Seve

Australia

2015 Day, Jason

2013 Scott, Adam

1989 Grady, Wayne

1976 Graham, David

1970 Crampton, Bruce

Fiji

2008 Singh, Vijay

2006 Singh, Vijay

1995 Singh, Vijay

1993 Singh, Vijay

Ireland

2005 Harrington, Padraig

Japan

2024 Matsuyama, Hideki

South Africa

1997 Els, Ernie

1996 Els, Ernie

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2022 Zalatoris, Will

2003 Kaye, Jonathan

2002 Smith, Chris

2000 Paulson, Dennis

1998 Hayes, J.P.

1993 Singh, Vijay

1989 Grady, Wayne

1979 Renner, Jack

1977 North, Andy

BMW CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date August 11-17, 2025 **Location** Owings Mills, Maryland Course Caves Valley Golf Club 2024 winner Keegan Bradley

Purse \$20 million Winner's share \$3.6 million

FedExCup pts. 2,000

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score (tournament): 59

Jim Furyk (R2/2013)

Low 18-hole score (Caves Valley): 60

Bryson DeChambeau (R2/2021) Low 36-hole score: 124 Jason Day (2015) Low 54-hole score: 193

Jason Day (2015), Justin Rose (2018)

Low 72-hole score: 260

Keegan Bradley (2018), Justin Rose (2018)

Largest 18-hole lead: 4 Jason Day (2015) Largest 36-hole lead: 6 Bob Dickson (1976) Largest 54-hole lead: 8 Jim Jamieson (1972)

Largest margin of victory: 8

Lloyd Mangrum (1952), Steve Stricker (1996), Tiger

Woods (2009)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Tom Kite (1986) Playoffs: 19

Most recent: 2021 (Patrick Cantlay def. Bryson

DeChambeau)

VENUES (2009-PRESENT)

•	
Caves Valley Golf Club	2021, 2025
Owings Mills, Maryland	
Castle Pines Golf Club	2024
Castle Rock, Colorado	
Olympia Fields Country Club (North)	2020, 2023
Olympia Fields, Illinois	
Wilmington Country Club	2022
Wilmington, Delaware	
Medinah Country Club (No. 3)	2019
Medinah, Illinois	
Aronimink Golf Club	2018
Newtown Square, Pennsylvania	
Conway Farms Golf Club	2013, 2015, 2017
Lake Forest, Illinois	
Crooked Stick Golf Club	2012, 2016
Carmel, Indiana	
Cherry Hills Country Club	2014
Cherry Hills Village, Colorado	
Cog Hill Golf & Country Club	2009-2011
Lemont, Illinois	

WINNERS (1910-2023)

2024	Bradley, Keegan
2023	Hovland, Viktor
2022	Cantlay, Patrick
2021	Cantlay, Patrick*
2020	Rahm, Jon*

2019 Thomas, Justin 2018 Bradley, Keegan*

2017 Leishman, Marc 2016 Johnson, Dustin

2015 Day, Jason 2014 Horschel, Billy

2013 Johnson, Zach 2012 McIlroy, Rory

2011 Rose, Justin 2010 Johnson, Dustin

2009 Woods, Tiger 2008 Villegas, Camilo

2007 Woods, Tiger 2006 Immelman, Trevor

2005 Furyk, Jim 2004 Ames, Stephen

2003 Woods, Tiger 2002 Kelly, Jerry

2001 Hoch, Scott 2000 Allenby, Robert*

1999 Woods, Tiger 1998 Durant, Joe

1997 Woods, Tiger 1996 Stricker, Steve

1995 Mayfair, Billy

1994 Price, Nick 1993 Price, Nick

1992 Crenshaw, Ben

1991 Cochran, Russ 1990 Levi, Wayne

1989 McCumber, Mark* 1988 Benepe, Jim

1987 Weibring, D.A.

1986 Kite, Tom*

1985 Verplank, Scott*

1984 Watson, Tom*

1983 McCumber, Mark 1982 Weiskopf, Tom

1981 Fiori, Ed

1980 Simpson, Scott

1979 Nelson, Larry*

1978 Bean, Andv* 1977 Watson, Tom

1976 Geiberger, Al **1975** Irwin, Hale

1974 Watson, Tom

1973 Casper, Billy 1972 Jamieson, Jim

1971 Crampton, Bruce **1970** Royer, Jr., Hugh

1969 Casper, Billy 1968 Nicklaus, Jack

1967 Nicklaus, Jack 1966 Casper, Billy

1965 Casper, Billy

1964 Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1963 Palmer, Arnold*

1962 Cupit, Jacky

1961 Palmer, Arnold 1960 Leonard, Stan*

1959 Souchak, Mike 1958 Sanders, Doug

1957 Ford, Doug*

1956 Fetchick, Mike* 1955 Middlecoff, Cary

1954 Mangrum, Lloyd* 1953 Harrison, Dutch

1952 Mangrum, Lloyd 1951 Furgol, Marty

1950 Snead, Sam

1949 Snead, Sam 1948 Hogan, Ben*

1947 Palmer, Johnny

1946 Hogan, Ben 1945 No tournament

1944 No tournament

1943 No tournament 1942 Barron, Herman

1941 Oliver, Ed

1940 Demaret, Jimmy* 1939 Nelson, Byron

1938 Guldahl, Ralph 1937 Guldahl, Ralph*

1936 Guldahl, Ralph 1935 Revolta, Johnny

1934 Cooper, Harry* 1933 Smith, Macdonald

1932 Hagen, Walter

1931 Dudley, Ed 1930 Sarazen, Gene

1929 Armour, Tommy

1928 Espinosa, Abe 1927 Hagen, Walter

1926 Hagen, Walter 1925 Smith, Macdonald

1924 Mehlhorn, Bill

1923 Hutchison, Jock 1922 Brady, Mike

1921 Hagen, Walter

1920 Hutchison, Jock 1919 Barnes, Jim

1918 No tournament

1917 Barnes, Jim 1916 Hagen, Walter

1915 McNamara, Tom 1914 Barnes, Jim

1913 McDermott, John

1912 Smith, Macdonald 1911 No tournament

1910 No tournament 1909 Anderson, Willie

1908 Anderson, Willie

MULTIPLE WINNERS

5 Hagen, Walter Woods, Tiger

5 Anderson, Willie 4

4 Casper, Billy

3 Barnes, Jim

3 Guldahl, Ralph 3 Smith, Macdonald

3 Watson, Tom

2 Bradley, Keegan 2 Cantlay, Patrick

2 Hogan, Ben

2 Hutchison, Jock

2 Johnson, Dustin 2

Mangrum, Lloyd 2 McCumber, Mark

Nicklaus, Jack 2

Palmer, Arnold

Price, Nick

2 Smith, Alex 2 2 Snead, Sam

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

Australia

2017 Leishman, Marc 2015 Day, Jason 2000 Allenby, Robert 1971 Crampton, Bruce

Canada

2004 Ames, Stephen 1960 Leonard, Stan

Colombia

2008 Villegas, Camilo

England

2011 Rose, Justin

Northern Ireland 2012 McIlroy, Rory Norway

2023 Hovland, Viktor

Puerto Rico

1964 Rodriguez, Chi Chi

South Africa

2006 Immelman, Trevor

Spain

2020 Rahm, Jon

Zimbabwe

1994 Price, Nick 1993 Price, Nick

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

Since start of 1940 season

2008 Villegas, Camilo 2006 Immelman, Trevor

2004 Ames, Stephen 1998 Durant, Joe

1991 Cochran, Russ 1988 Benepe, Jim

1985 Verplank, Scott 1980 Simpson, Scott

1974 Watson, Tom 1972 Jamieson, Jim 1970 Royer, Jr., Hugh 1942 Barron, Herman

TOUR CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date August 18-24, 2025 Location Atlanta, Georgia Course East Lake Golf Club 2024 winner Scottie Scheffler

Purse N/A

FedExCup pts. N/A

Format 72-hole stroke play with FedExCup Starting

Stroke

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 60
Zach Johnson (R3/2007)
Low 36-hole score: 125
Collin Morikawa (2023)
Low 54-hole score: 191
Tiger Woods (2007)
Low 72-hole score: 257
Tiger Woods (2007)
Largest 18-hole lead*: 5
Scottie Scheffler (2022)
Largest 36-hole lead*: 2
Scottie Scheffler (2022)
Largest 54-hole lead*: 6

Scottie Scheffler (2022), Viktor Hovland (2023)

Largest margin of victory*: 5

Viktor Hovland (2023)

Largest come-from-behind win*: 6

Rory McIlroy (2022)

Playoffs: 10

Most recent: 2016 (Rory McIlroy def. Kevin Chappell

and Ryan Moore)

* FedExCup Starting Strokes era (est. 2019)

VENUES

East Lake Golf Club 1998, 2000, 2002, since 2004 Atlanta, Georgia Champions Golf Club 1990, 1997, 1999, 2001, 2003 Houston, Texas Southern Hills Country Club 1995-1996 Tulsa, Oklahoma The Olympic Club 1993-1994 San Francisco, California Pinehurst Resort & Country Club 1991-1992 Pinehurst, North Carolina Harbour Town Golf Links 1989 Hilton Head, South Carolina Pebble Beach Golf Links 1988 Pebble Beach, California Oak Hills Country Club 1987 San Antonio, Texas

WINNERS

2024 Scheffler, Scottie 2023 Hovland, Viktor 2022 McIlroy, Rory

2021 Cantlay, Patrick 2020 Johnson, Dustin

2019 McIlroy, Rory

2018 Woods, Tiger **2017** Schauffele, Xander

2016 McIlroy, Rory*

2015 Spieth, Jordan **2014** Horschel, Billy

2014 Horschei, Billy **2013** Stenson, Henrik

2012 Snedeker, Brandt

2011 Haas, Bill*

2010 Furyk, Jim

2009 Mickelson, Phil

2008 Villegas, Camilo*

2007 Woods, Tiger 2006 Scott, Adam

2006 Devent Dort

2005 Bryant, Bart

2004 Goosen, Retief

2003 Campbell, Chad

2002 Singh, Vijay

2001 Weir, Mike*

2000 Mickelson, Phil

1999 Woods, Tiger

1998 Sutton, Hal*

1997 Duval, David

1996 Lehman, Tom

1995 Mayfair, Billy

1994 McCumber, Mark*

1993 Gallagher, Jr., Jim

1992 Azinger, Paul

1991 Stadler, Craig*

1990 Mudd, Jodie*

1000 Wuuu, 100

1989 Kite, Tom*

1988 Strange, Curtis*

1987 Watson, Tom

MULTIPLE WINNERS

3 McIlroy, Rory

3 Woods, Tiger

2 Mickelson, Phil

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Australia

2007 Scott, Adam

Canada

2001 Weir, Mike

Colombia

2008 Villegas, Camilo

Fiii

2002 Singh, Vijay

Northern Ireland

2022 McIlroy, Rory

2019 McIlroy, Rory

2016 McIlroy, Rory

Norway

2023 Hovland, Viktor

Sweden

2013 Stenson, Henrik

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

None

PROCORE CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date September 8-14, 2025 **Location** Napa, California

Course Silverado Resort (North Course)

2024 winner Patton Kizzire

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Mark Hensby (R2/2007), Kevin Stadler (R2/2008), Mike Weir (R4/2009), Troy Matteson (R2/2009), Troy Matteson (R3/2009), Chesson Hadley (R2/2017), Ricky

Barnes (R2/2018)

Low 36-hole score: 128 John Mallinger (2012) Low 54-hole score: 194 Troy Matteson (2009) Low 72-hole score: 262

Cameron Beckman (2008), Kevin Sutherland (2008), Jamie Lovemark (2009), Rickie Fowler (2009), Troy

Matteson (2009)

Largest 18-hole lead: 3 Nick O'Hern (2012) Largest 36-hole lead: 4 John Mallinger (2012) Largest 54-hole lead: 4

Sangmoon Bae (2014), Patton Kizzire (2024)

Largest margin of victory: 5

Patton Kizzire (2024)

Largest come-from-behind win: 4

Brendan Steele (2017)

Playoffs: 5

Most recent: Kevin Tway def. Ryan Moore and Brandt

Snedeker

WINNERS

2024 Kizzire, Patton

2023 Theegala, Sahith

2022 Homa, Max

2021 Homa, Max

2020 Cink, Stewart

2019 Champ, Cameron

2018 Tway, Kevin*

2017 Steele, Brendan

2016 Steele, Brendan

2015 Grillo, Emiliano*

2014 Bae, Sangmoon

2013 Walker, Jimmy

2012 Blixt, Jonas

2011 Molder, Bryce*

2010 Mediate, Rocco

2009 Matteson, Troy*

2008 Beckman, Cameron*

2007 Weir, Mike

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Homa, Max

2 Steele, Brendan

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Argentina

2015 Grillo, Emiliano

Canada

2007 Weir, Mike

South Korea

2014 Bae, Sangmoon

Sweden

2012 Blixt, Jonas

VENUES

Silverado Resort (North Course)

since 2014

Napa, California

CordeValle Golf Club

2010-2013

San Martin, California

Grayhawk Golf Club (Raptor Course)

2007-2009

Scottsdale, Arizona

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2023 Theegala, Sahith

2018 Tway, Kevin

2015 Grillo, Emiliano

2013 Walker, Jimmy

2012 Blixt, Jonas

2011 Molder, Bryce

2009 Matteson, Troy

SANDERSON FARMS CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date September 29-October 5, 2025 Location Jackson, Mississippi Course The Country Club of Jackson

2024 winner Kevin Yu

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 60 David Skinns (R1/2024) Low 36-hole score: 129

Roberto Castro (2015), Beau Hossler (2024)

Low 54-hole score: 196

Steve Lowery (2000), Scott Stallings (2012), Ben

Griffin (2023), Keith Mitchell (2024)

Low 72-hole score: 263 Dan Halldorson (1986) Largest 18-hole lead: 3 David Skinns (2024) Largest 36-hole lead: 4

Daniel Summerhays (2012), Roberto Castro (2015)

Largest 54-hole lead: 5 Ryan Armour (2017)

Largest margin of victory: 5

Frank Conner (1988), Ryan Armour (2017) Largest come-from-behind win: 5

Larry Silveira (1991)

Playoffs: 11

Most recent: 2024 (Kevin Yu def. Beau Hossler)

VENUES

Country Club of Jackson

Jackson, Mississippi

Annandale GC

Madison, Mississippi

Hattisburg CC

Hattisburg, Mississippi

1994-2013

since 2014

1986-1993

WINNERS

2024 Yu. Kevin*

2023 List, Luke*

2022 Hughes, Mackenzie*

2021 Burns, Sam

2020 Garcia, Sergio

2019 Muñoz, Sebastián*

2018 Champ, Cameron

2017 Armour, Ryan

2016 Gribble, Cody

2015 Malnati, Peter

2014 Taylor, Nick

2013 Austin, Woody*

2012 Stallings, Scott

2011 Kirk, Chris

2010 Haas, Bill

2009 Tournament cancelled

2008 MacKenzie, Will*

2007 Campbell, Chad

2006 Trahan, D. J.*

2005 Slocum, Heath

2004 Funk, Fred

2003 Huston, John

2002 Donald, Luke

2001 Beckman, Cameron

2000 Lowery, Steve*

1999 Henninger, Brian

1998 Funk, Fred

1997 Brown, Billy Ray

1996 Wood, Willie

1995 Dougherty, Ed

1994 Henninger, Brian*

1993 Kraft, Greg

1992 Zokol, Richard

1991 Silveira, Larry*

1990 Sauers, Gene

1989 Booros, Jim*

1988 Conner, Frank

1987 Ogrin, David

1986 Halldorson, Dan

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Funk, Fred

2 Henninger, Brian

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Canada

2022 Hughes, Mackenzie

2014 Taylor, Nick

1992 Zokol, Richard

1986 Halldorson, Dan

China

2024 Yu, Kevin

Colombia

2019 Muñoz, Sebastián

England

2002 Donald, Luke

Spain

2020 Garcia, Sergio

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Yu. Kevin

2019 Muñoz, Sebastián

2018 Champ, Cameron

2017 Armour, Ryan

2016 Gribble, Cody

2015 Malnati, Peter

2014 Taylor, Nick

2011 Kirk, Chris

2006 Trahan, D.J.

2002 Donald, Luke

2001 Beckman, Cameron

1996 Wood, Willie

1995 Dougherty, Ed

1994 Henninger, Brian

BAYCURRENT CLASSIC

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date October 6-12, 2025 Location Yokohama, Japan Course Yokohama Country Club 2024 winner Nico Echavarria Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (no cut)

WINNERS

2024 Echavarria, Nico 2023 Morikawa, Collin 2022 Bradley, Keegan 2021 Matsuyama, Hideki 2020 Cantlay, Patrick 2019 Woods, Tiger

MULTIPLE WINNERS

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Richy Werenski (R2/2020), John Huh (R2/2022)

Low 36-hole score: 128

Tiger Woods (2019), Nico Echavarria (2024)

Low 54-hole score: 193 Nico Echavarria (2024) Low 72-hole score: 260 Nico Echavarria (2024) Largest 18-hole lead: 1

5 players; most recent: Taylor Moore (2024)

Largest 36-hole lead: 2

Tiger Woods (2019), Nico Echavarria (2024)

Largest 54-hole lead: 3 Tiger Woods (2019)

Largest margin of victory: 6 Collin Morikawa (2023)

Largest come-from-behind win: 3

Patrick Cantlay (2020) **Playoffs:** None

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Colombia

2024 Echavarria, Nico

Japan

2021 Matsuyama, Hideki

VENUES

Yokohama Country Club

since 2025

Yokohama, Japan

Accordia Golf Narashino CC

2019, 2021-24

Chiba Prefecture, Japan Sherwood Country Club

2020

Lake Sherwood, California

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

None

BLACK DESERT CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

WINNERS

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Date October 20-26, 2025

Location Ivins, Utah

Course Black Desert Resort Golf Course

2024 winner Matt McCarty

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

2024 McCarty, Matt

N/A

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 60 Adam Svensson (R1/2024) Low 36-hole score: 128 Stephan Jaeger (2024) Low 54-hole score: 194 Matt McCarty (2024) Low 72-hole score: 261 Matt McCarty (2024) Largest 18-hole lead: 2 Adam Svensson (2024) Largest 36-hole lead: 1 Stephan Jaeger (2024) Largest 54-hole lead: 2 Matt McCarty (2024)

Largest margin of victory: 3

Matt McCarty (2024)

Largest come-from-behind win: None

Playoffs: None

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

N/A

VENUES

Black Desert Resort Golf Course

since 2024

Ivins, Utah

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 McCarty, Matt

WORLD WIDE TECHNOLOGY CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date November 3-9, 2025 **Location** Los Cabos, Mexico Course El Cardonal at Diamante 2024 winner Austin Eckroat

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Roland Thatcher (R3/2008), Matthew Wolff (R1/2021),

Carson Young (R2/2024) Low 36-hole score: 126 Russell Henley (2022) Low 54-hole score: 191 Russell Henley (2022) Low 72-hole score: 261

Viktor Hovland (2021), Russell Henley (2022), Erik van

Rooven (2023)

Largest 18-hole lead: 2

6 players; most recent: Cameron Percy (2023)

Largest 36-hole lead: 4 Emiliano Grillo (2020) Largest 54-hole lead: 6 Russell Henley (2022)

Largest margin of victory: 4

Harris English (2013), Viktor Hovland (2021), Russell

Henley (2022)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

John Huh (2012) Playoffs: 4

Most recent: 2015 (Graeme McDowell def. Jason Bohn

and Russell Knox)

WINNERS

2024 Eckroat, Austin 2023 van Rooyen, Erik

2022 Henley, Russell

2021 Hovland, Viktor

2020 Hovland, Viktor

2019 Todd, Brendon

2018 Kuchar, Matt

2017 Kizzire, Patton

2016 Perez, Pat

2015 McDowell, Graeme*

2014 Hoffman, Charley

2013 English, Harris

2012 Huh, John*

2011 Wagner, Johnson*

2010 Beckman, Cameron

2009 Wilson, Mark

2008 Gay, Brian

2007 Funk, Fred*

MULTIPLE WINNERS

Hovland, Viktor

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Northern Ireland

2015 McDowell, Graeme

Norway

2021 Hovland, Viktor 2020 Hovland, Viktor

South Africa

2023 van Rooyen, Erik

VENUES

El Cardonal at Diamante

since 2023

Los Cabos, Mexico

El Camaleon Golf Club Riviera Maya, Mexico

2007-2022

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2017 Kizzire, Patton 2012 Huh, John 2008 Gay, Brian

BUTTERFIELD BERMUDA CHAMPIONSHIP

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date November 10-16, 2025 **Location** Southhampton, Bermuda Course Port Royal Golf Course 2024 winner Rafael Campos

Purse TBA

Winner's share TBA FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

WINNERS

2024 Campos, Rafael 2023 Villegas, Camilo 2022 Power, Seamus 2021 Herbert, Lucas 2020 Gay, Brian* 2019 Todd, Brendon

MULTIPLE WINNERS

None

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 61

Taylor Pendrith (R2/2021), Alex Noren (R1/2023),

Wesley Bryan (R3/2024) Low 36-hole score: 127 Alex Noren (2023) Low 54-hole score: 194 Alex Noren (2023) Low 72-hole score: 260

Brendon Todd (2019), Camilo Villegas (2023)

Largest 18-hole lead: 2 Alex Noren (2023) Largest 36-hole lead: 2

Alex Noren (2023), Justin Lower (2024)

Largest 54-hole lead: 3 Taylor Pendrith (2021) Largest margin of victory: 4 Brendon Todd (2019)

Largest come-from-behind win: 4

Lucas Herbert (2021)

Playoffs: 1

2020 (Brian Gay def. Wyndham Clark)

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Austrailia

2021 Herbert, Lucas

Colombia

2023 Villegas, Camilo

Ireland

2022 Power, Seamus

Puerto Rico

2024 Campos, Rafael

VENUES

Port Royal Golf Course Southampton, Bermuda

since 2019

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 Campos, Rafael 2021 Herbert, Lucas

THE RSM CLASSIC

2025 TOURNAMENT INFO

Date November 17-23, 2025

Location St. Simons Island, Georgia

Course Sea Island Golf Club (Seaside), Sea Island

Golf Club (Plantation)

2024 winner Maverick McNealy

Purse TBA Winner's share TBA

FedExCup pts. 500

Format 72-hole stroke play (cut: low 65 and ties)

TOURNAMENT RECORDS

Low 18-hole score: 60

4 players; most recent: Mackenzie Hughes (R3/

Seaside/2023)

Low 36-hole score: 128

6 players; most recent: Robert Streb (2020)

Low 54-hole score: 192 Ludvig Åberg (2023) Low 72-hole score: 253 Ludvig Åberg (2023) Largest 18-hole lead: 2 Charles Howell III (2018) Largest 36-hole lead: 3 Charles Howell III (2018) Largest 54-hole lead: 3

4 players; most recent: Talor Gooch (2021)

Largest margin of victory: 6

Kevin Kisner (2015)

Largest come-from-behind win: 7

Tommy Gainey (2012)

Playoffs: 6

Most recent: 2020 (Robert Streb def. Kevin Kisner)

VENUES

Sea Island Golf Club (Seaside)

since 2010

Sea Island, Georgia

Sea Island Golf Club (Plantation)

since 2015

Sea Island, Georgia

WINNERS

2024 McNealy, Maverick

2023 Åberg, Ludvig

2022 Svensson, Adam

2021 Gooch, Talor

2020 Streb, Robert*

2019 Duncan, Tyler*

2018 Howell III, Charles*

2017 Cook, Austin

2016 Hughes, Mackenzie*

2015 Kisner, Kevin

2014 Streb, Robert* 2013 Kirk, Chris

2012 Gainey, Tommy

2011 Crane, Ben*

2010 Slocum, Heath

MULTIPLE WINNERS

2 Streb, Robert

INTERNATIONAL WINNERS

Canada

2022 Svensson, Adam **2016** Hughes, Mackenzie

Sweden

2023 Åberg, Ludvig

FIRST-TIME TOUR WINNERS

2024 McNealy, Maverick

2023 Åberg, Ludvig

2022 Svensson, Adam

2021 Gooch, Talor

2019 Duncan, Tyler

2017 Cook, Austin

2016 Hughes, Mackenzie

2015 Kisner, Kevin

2014 Streb, Robert

2012 Gainey, Tommy





					ALL II	IVI L I	un loon will	IO LIO			
T1	82	Snead, Sam	T60	15	Bolt, Tommy	T119 9	Appleby, Stuart	7	Palmer, Johnny	5	Gay, Brian
	82	Woods, Tiger		15	Couples, Fred	9	Ballesteros, Seve	7	Simpson, Scott	5	Green, Ken
3	73	Nicklaus, Jack		15	Pavin, Corey	9	Brady, Mike	7	Simpson, Webb	5	Haas, Fred
4	64	Hogan, Ben		15	Shute, Denny	9	Cox, Wiffy	7	Sindelar, Joey	5	Heard, Jerry
5	62	Palmer, Arnold		15	Souchak, Mike	9	DeChambeau, Bryson	7	Vardon, Harry	5	Hebert, Jay
6	52	Nelson, Byron		15	Turnesa, Joe	9	Faldo, Nick	7	Yancey, Bert	5	Hebert, Lionel
7	51	Casper, Billy	T66		Crampton, Bruce	9	Golden, John	T184 6	Barber, Jerry	5	Henley, Russell
T8	45	Hagen, Walter		14	Hutchison, Jock	9	Haas, Jay	6	Byrd, Sammy	5	Holmes, J.B.
	45	Mickelson, Phil		14	Perry, Kenny	9	Hines, Jimmy	6	Charles, Bob	5	Keiser, Herman
T10	39	Middlecoff, Cary		14	Scott, Adam	9	Jones, Bobby	6	Ciuci, Henry	5	Lehman, Tom
110	39	Watson, Tom		14	Sutton, Hal	9	Klein, Willie	6	Finau, Tony	5	Maltbie, Roger
12	38	Sarazen, Gene		14	Venturi, Ken	9	Koepka, Brooks	6	Fowler, Rickie	5	Mangrum, Ray
13	36	Mangrum, Lloyd		14	Wall, Jr., Art	9	Kuchar, Matt	6	Gilder, Bob	5	Mayfair, Billy
14	34	Singh, Vijay	T73	13	Archer, George	9	Laffoon, Ky	6	Glover, Lucas	5	McCallister, Blaine
15	31	Demaret, Jimmy	1/3	13	Calcavecchia, Mark	9	Reed, Patrick	6	Graham, Lou	5	Moore, Ryan
16	30	Smith, Horton		13		9	Schauffele, Xander	6	Haas, Bill	5	Murphy, Bob
T17	29	Cooper, Harry			Day, Jason	9	Snedeker, Brandt	6	Harbert, Chick	5	Na, Kevin
117				13	Dudley, Ed	1		6		5	
	29	Littler, Gene		13	Duval, David	T136 8	Anderson, Willie		Harney, Paul	5	Nichols, Gil
	29	McIlroy, Rory		13	Hill, Dave	8	Cantlay, Patrick	6	Harrington, Padraig		Parnevik, Jesper
T01	29	Trevino, Lee		13	Kirkwood, Sr., Joe	8	Choi, K.J.	6	Homa, Max	5	Pettersson, Carl
T21	28	Diegel, Leo		13	Lietzke, Bruce	8	Cink, Stewart	6	Hunter, Willie	5	Pott, Johnny
	28	Runyan, Paul		13	Locke, Bobby	8	Colbert, Jim	6	Kirk, Chris	5	Purtzer, Tom
23	26	Picard, Henry		13	Spieth, Jordan	8	Devlin, Bruce	6	Koch, Gary	5	Rodgers, Phil
T24		Armour, Tommy		13	Stadler, Craig	8	Douglas, Dave	6	Leishman, Marc	5	Rudolph, Mason
	25	Miller, Johnny		13	Toms, David	8	Espinosa, Al	6	Lunn, Bob	5	Taylor, Nick
	25	Smith, Macdonald	T85		Azinger, Paul	8	Faxon, Brad	6	Lyle, Sandy	5	Taylor, J.
T27		Johnson, Dustin		12	Finsterwald, Dow	8	Funk, Fred	6	Mahan, Hunter	5	Toski, Bob
	24	Player, Gary		12	Johnson, Zach	8	Graham, David	6	Mediate, Rocco	5	Verplank, Scott
T29		Barnes, Jim		12	Leonard, Justin	8	Horschel, Billy	6	Morikawa, Collin	5	Villegas, Camilo
	22	Farrell, Johnny		12	Levi, Wayne	8	Janzen, Lee	6	Olazábal, José María	5	Von Elm, George
	22	Floyd, Raymond		12	Nichols, Bobby	8	Jones, Steve	6	Pate, Steve	5	Walker, Cyril
T32	21	Love III, Davis		12	Peete, Calvin	8	Knudson, George	6	Rogers, Bill	5	Watney, Nick
	21	MacFarlane, Willie		12	Stricker, Steve	8	Kroll, Ted	6	Rosburg, Bob	5	Weibring, D.A.
	21	Wadkins, Lanny		12	Watson, Bubba	8	Little, Lawson	6	Sabbatini, Rory	5	Wilson, Mark
	21	Wood, Craig	T94	11	Barber, Miller	8	Manero, Tony	6	Sikes, Dan	T271 4	Allenby, Robert
T36		Irwin, Hale		11	Bean, Andy	8	Metz, Dick	6	Sluman, Jeff	4	Ames, Stephen
	20	Norman, Greg		11	Beard, Frank	8	Ogilvy, Geoff	6	Smith, Cameron	4	Andrade, Billy
	20	Revolta, Johnny		11	Burke, Billy	8	Oliver, Ed	6	Stenson, Henrik	4	Austin, Woody
	20	Sanders, Doug		11	Cook, John	8	Pate, Jerry	6	Stranahan, Frank	4	Baddeley, Aaron
T40	19	Crenshaw, Ben		11	Garcia, Sergio	8	Roberts, Loren	6	Thomson, Peter	4	Beck, Chip
	19	Els, Ernie		11	Geiberger, Al	8	Rodriguez, Chi Chi	6	Turnesa, Mike	4	Begay III, Notah
	19	Ford, Doug		11	Ghezzi, Victor	8	Snead, J.C.	6	Walker, Jimmy	4	Beman, Deane
	19	Green, Hubert		11	Goalby, Bob	8	Tway, Bob	6	Wininger, Bo	4	Berger, Daniel
	19	Kite, Tom		11	Hoch, Scott	8	Watrous, Al	6	Worsham, Lew	4	Besselink, Al
	19	Mehlhorn, Bill		11	Lema, Tony	8	Weir, Mike	T222 5	Allin, Bud	4	Blancas, Homero
T46	18	Boros, Julius		11	Matsuyama, Hideki	T164 7	Brooks, Mark	5	Braid, James	4	Bradley, Michael
	18	Ferrier, Jim		11	Rahm, Jon	7	Bradley, Keegan	5	Burns, Sam	4	Burns, George
	18	Harrison, Dutch		11	Rose, Justin	7	Clark, Clarence	5	Byrd, Jonathan	4	Campbell, Chad
	18	Price, Nick		11	Stewart, Payne	7	Dickinson, Gardner	5	Crane, Ben	4	Christian, Neil
T50		Cruickshank, Bobby	T109		Brewer, Gay	7	Glasson, Bill	5	Daly, John	4	Collins, Bill
	17	Furyk, Jim		10	Dutra, Olin	7	Goosen, Retief	5	De Vicenzo, Roberto	4	Cooper, Pete
	17	McSpaden, Harold		10	Elkington, Steve	7	Hackney, Clarence	5	Donald, Luke	4	Creavy, Tom
	17	Strange, Curtis		10	Frost, David	7	Harper, Chandler	5	Dufner, Jason	4	Cupit, Jacky
T54		Burke, Jr., Jack		10	January, Don	7	Hovland, Viktor	5	Edwards, Danny	4	Curtis, Ben
	16	Guldahl, Ralph		10	Mahaffey, John	7	Huston, John	5	English, Harris	4	Doser, Clarence
	16	O'Meara, Mark		10	McCumber, Mark	7	Jacobsen, Peter	5	Forsman, Dan	4	Durant, Joe
	16	Scheffler, Scottie		10	Nelson, Larry	7	Maxwell, Billy	5	Furgol, Ed	4	Edwards, David
	16	Thomas, Justin		10	Stockton, Dave	7	Mayer, Dick	5	Furgol, Marty	4	Eichelberger, Dave
	16	Weiskopf, Tom		10	Zoeller, Fuzzy	7	Morgan, Gil	5	Gallagher, Jr., Jim	4	Elder, Lee
			I			,		, ,	~~!!! () !! () !! () !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !! !		001, _00

			ALL II		an ioon wiii	IO L	10	1		
4	Estes, Bob	3	Clark, Wyndham	3	Monti, Eric	2	2	Clark, Jimmy	2	Lewis, J.L.
4	Fiori, Ed	3	Clarke, Darren	3	Morrison, Fred	2	2	Clark, Tim	2	Lickliter II, Frank
4	Flesch, Steve	3	Coody, Charles	3	Nieporte, Tom	2	2	Clearwater, Keith	2	List, Luke
4	Franco, Carlos	3	Cotton, Henry	3	North, Andy	2	2	Cóceres, José	2	MacIntyre, Robert
4	Harman, Brian	3	DiMarco, Chris	3	Ogg, Willie	2	2	Compston, Archie	2	MacKenzie, Will
4	Hatalsky, Morris	3	Dodson, Leonard	3	Pampling, Rod	2	2	Conners, Corey	2	Malnati, Peter
4	Heafner, Clayton	3	Douglass, Dale	3	Perez, Pat		2	Courtney, Charles	2	Martin, Bob
4	Herron, Tim	3	Eastwood, Bob	3	Points, D.A.		2	Davis, Cam	2	Martin, Hutt
4	Hoffman, Charley	3	Edgar, J. Douglas	3	Poston, J.T.		2	Dickson, Bob	2	Massengale, Don
4	Jacklin, Tony	3	Ellis, Wes	3	Poulter, Ian		2	Duncan, George	2	Matteson, Troy
4	Jacobs, Tommy	3	Espinosa, Abe	3	Ragan, Dave		2	Dunlap, Nick	2	Mattiace, Len
4	Kim, Si Woo	3	Fairfield, Don	3	Reavie, Chez		2	Echavarria, Nico	2	McCallister, Bob
4	Kisner, Kevin	3	Fergus, Keith	3	Renner, Jack		2	Eckroat, Austin	2	McLean, George
4	Kratzert, Billy	3	Ferguson, Robert	3	Rollins, John		2	Every, Matt	2	McNeill, George
4	Laird, Martin	3	Fetchick, Mike	3	Sauers, Gene		2	Fehr, Rick	2	Merritt, Troy
4	Magee, Andrew	3	Fleck, Jack	3	Schultz, Eddie		2	Fitzpatrick, Matt	2	Mitchell, Abe
4	McDowell, Graeme	3	French, Emmet	3	Simons, Jim		2	Forrester, Jack	2	Mitchell, Bobby
4	McGee, Jerry	3	Funseth, Rod	3	Stallings, Scott		2	Fought, John	2	Moore, Frank
4	McLendon, Mac	3	Gallett, Francis	3	Steele, Brendan		2	Foulis, Jim	2	Murray, Grayson
4	McLeod, Fred	3	Gallett, Leonard	3	Stewart, Earl		2	Fox, Ryan	2	Nagle, Kel
4	Mize, Larry	3	Gamez, Robert	3	Still, Ken		2	Garnett, Brice	2	Newnham, Ernest
4	Morris, Jr., Tom	3	Gilbert, Gibby	3	Sullivan, Mike		2	Geiberger, Brent	2	Niemann, Joaquin
4	Morris, Sr., Tom	3	Hallberg, Gary	3	Swafford, Hudson		2	Goebel, W.	2	Nordone, Augie
4	Mudd, Jodie	3	Hamilton, Bob	3	Taylor, Vaughn		2	Goggin, Willie	2	O'Grady, Mac
4	O'Hair, Sean	3	Hayes, Mark	3	Thompson, Leonard		2	Gómez, Fabián	2	O'Hara, Patrick
4	O'Hara, Peter	3	Henke, Nolan	3	Thorpe, Jim		2	Goydos, Paul	2	O'Loughlin, Martin
4	Palmer, Ryan	3	Henry, J.J.	3	Todd, Brendon		2	Grace, Branden	2	Ogle, Brett
4	Park, Willie	3	Herman, Jim	3	Triplett, Kirk		2	Grady, Wayne	2	Ouimet, Francis
4	Penna, Toney Piercy, Scott	3	Hill, Mike Hinkle, Lon	3	Turner, Ted		2 2	Griffin, Ben Grillo, Emiliano	2 2	Park Jr, Willie
4 4	Ransom, Henry	3	Hiskey, Babe	3	Twitty, Howard Vossler, Ernie		2	Guilford, Jesse	2	Parry, Craig Peoples, David
4	Serafin, Felix	3	Howell III, Charles	3	Wagner, Johnson		2	Hahn, James	2	Pernice Jr., Tom
4	Shaw, Tom	3	Hulbert, Mike	3	Watson, Denis		2	Hamilton, Todd	2	Pohl, Dan
4	Simpson, Tim	3	Jones, Grier	3	Weekley, Boo		2	Hammond, Donnie	2	Pooley, Don
4	Slocum, Heath	3	Kaymer, Martin	3	White, Buck		2	Hampton, Harry	2	Potter, Jr., Ted
4	Smith, Alex	3	Kelly, Jerry	3	Zarley, Kermit		2	Hart, Dudley	2	Power, Seamus
4	Sneed, Ed	3	Kerrigan, Tom	3	Ziegler, Larry		2	Hart, Phil	2	Pursey, Walter
4	Straka, Sepp	3	Kim, Anthony	3	Zimmerman, Al		2	Hayes, J.P.	2	Ray, Ted
4	Tewell, Doug	3	Kim, Tom	T452 2	Aaron, Tommy		2	Henning, Harold	2	Regalado, Victor
4	Thomson, Jimmy	3	Kizzire, Patton	2	Åberg, Ludvig		2	Henninger, Brian	2	Reid, Mike
4	Vegas, Jhonattan	3	Knox, Kenny	2	Armour III, Tommy		2	Higgo, Garrick	2	Riley, Davis
4	Waldorf, Duffy	3	Kokrak, Jason	2	Auchterlonie, Laurie		2	Hilton, Harold	2	Ross, Alex
4	Woodland, Gary	3	Langer, Bernhard	2	Bae, Sangmoon		2	Hjertstedt, Gabriel	2	Rule, Jack
T339 3	Alexander, Skip	3	Leonard, Stan	2	Baird, Butch		2	Hughes, Mackenzie	2	Sampson, Harold
3	Allem, Fulton	3	Loeffler, Emil	2	Baker-Finch, lan		2	lm, Sungjae	2	Schulz, Ted
3	Anderson, Jamie	3	Loos, Eddie	2	Barr, Dave		2	Immelman, Trevor	2	Schwartzel, Charl
3	Barron, Herman	3	Lotz, Dick	2	Bhatia, Akshay		2	Inman, John	2	Senden, John
3	Bayer, George	3	Lowery, Steve	2	Black, Dave		2	Johnson, Howie	2	Sifford, Charles
3	Beckman, Cameron	3	Lowry, Shane	2	Black, Ronnie		2	Johnston, Bill	2	Sikes, R.H.
3	Beem, Rich	3	Luther, Ted	2	Blackburn, Woody	2	2	Jones, Matt	2	Simpson, Bob
3	Blackmar, Phil	3	MacDonald, Robert	2	Bohn, Jason	2	2	Kaye, Jonathan	2	Smith, Willie
3	Blixt, Jonas	3	Maggert, Jeff	2	Bowden, George	2	2	Kerrigan, George	2	Springer, Mike
3	Brown, Billy Ray	3	Marr, Dave	2	Bowditch, Steven	2	2	Kinder, John	2	Stankowski, Paul
3	Browne, Olin	3	Maruyama, Shigeki	2	Brown, Pete		2	Kirkwood, Joe	2	Stanley, Kyle
3	Bryant, Bart	3	Massengale, Rik	2	Burke, Sr., Jack	2	2	Knox, Russell	2	Streb, Robert
3	Cabrera, Ángel	3	Mayfield, Shelley	2	Burkemo, Walter		2	Kozak, Walter	2	Streck, Ron
3	Campbell, Joe	3	McCarron, Scott	2	Cerrudo, Ron		2	Kunes, Gene	2	Streelman, Kevin
3	Casey, Paul	3	McDermott, John	2	Chiapetta, Louis		2	Landry, Andrew	2	Thompson, Michael
3	Champ, Cameron	3	Molinari, Francesco	2	Chopra, Daniel	2	2	Lee, K.H.	2	Trahan, D.J.

			\LL-II	INILI	un loun wi	NO LIO	1		
2	Tryba, Ted	1	Byrum, Tom	1	Ferree, Jim	1	Hurley III, Billy	1	Massy, Arnaud
2	Turnesa, Jim	1	Caldwell, Rex	1	Fezler, Forrest	1	Imada, Ryuji	1	McCarty, Matt
2	van Rooyen, Erik	1	Campbell, Brian	1	Fitzsimons, Pat	1	Inman, Joe	1	McGirt, William
2	Voigt, George	1	Campbell, David	1	Fleckman, Marty	1	Ishii, David	1	McGovern, Jim
2	Walsh, Frank	1	Campbell, Michael	1	Fleisher, Bruce	1	lverson, Don	1	McGowan, Jack
2	Weaver, DeWitt	1	Campos, Rafael	1	Foulis, James	1	Jacobson, Freddie	1	McIntyre, Neil
2	Westwood, Lee	1	Carnevale, Mark	1	Frazar, Harrison	1	Jaeckel, Barry	1	McLachlin, Parker
2	White, Orville	1	Carter, Jim	1	Frittelli, Dylan	1	Jaeger, Stephan	1	McMullen, John
2	Whitt, Don	1	Cejka, Alex	1	Gaines, Jack	1	Jamieson, Jim	1	McNamara, Frank
2	Wiebe, Mark	1	Chalmers, Greg	1	Gainey, Tommy	1	Jelliffe, Bill	1	McNamara, Tom
2	Wilde, Bert	1	Chamblee, Brandel	1	Garrett, Bill	1	Jenkins, Tom	1	McNealy, Maverick
2	Woosnam, lan	1	Chappell, Kevin	1	Garrigus, Robert	1	Johnson, Richard	1	McRoy, Spike
2	Wysong, Dudley	1	Chase, Lee	1	Glover, Randy	1	Johnston, Al	1	Menne, Bob
2	Yang, Y.E.	1 1	Chen, T.C.	1	Gogel, Matt	1	Johnston, Harrison	1	Merrick, John
T6051	Abbott, Pat	1	Chisholm, Alex	1 1	Gonzalez, Ernie	1	Kang, Sung	1	Micheel, Shaun
10001	Adams, Sam	1	Clampett, Bobby	1	Gooch, Talor	1	Karl, Richie	1	Miller, Allen
1	Ancer, Abraham	1	Clark II, Michael	1	Goodman, John	1	Kaser, Monty	1	Mitchell, Jeff
1	Aoki, Isao	1	Cochran, Russ	1	Gore, Jason	1	Kaufman, Smylie	1	Mitchell, Keith
1	Armour, Ryan	1	Cole, Bobby	1	Goss, Dan	1	Kidd, Tom	1	Mitchell, William
1	Atwal, Arjun	1	Collins, Jock	1	Gossett, David	1	Kim, Michael	1	Molder, Bryce
1	Auchterlonie, William	1			Gotterup, Chris		•	1	•
1			Congdon, Charles	1	•	1	Kirkaldy, Hugh		Moody, Orville
1	Aulbach, George	1	Cook, Austin	1	Gray, Charles	1	Kitayama, Kurt	1	Moore, Taylor
1	Axley, Eric	1	Couch, Chris	1	Green, Nathan	1	Klein, Chuck	1	Morley, Mike
1	Baening, Eddie	1	Cowan, John	1	Greene, Bert	1	Knapp, Jake	1	Morse, John
1	Balding, Al	1	Creavy, William	1	Gribble, Cody	1	Kocsis, Charles	1	Mothersele, Charles
1	Ball, Errie	1	Crichton, Marshall	1	Griffin, Lanto	1	Kodaira, Satoshi	1	Mullinax, Trey
l	Ball, John	1	Curl, Rod	1	Groh, Gary	1	Kraft, Greg	1	Muñoz, Sebastián
l	Barbaro, Lou	1	Curley, Jack	1	Gunn, Watts	1	Krueger, Al	1	Nabholtz, Larry
1	Barnum, John	1	Dahmen, Joel	1	Hackney, Dave	1	Lacey, Charles	1	Nelson, Irwin
1	Bartlett, Art	1	Daly, Fred	1	Hadley, Chesson	1	Lally, Tom	1	Nelson, Wallie
1	Bateman, Brian	1	Damron, Robert	1	Hadwin, Adam	1	Lamely, Derek	1	Newton, Jack
1	Baxter, Rex	1	Davidson, Jack	1	Hall, Harry	1	Lancaster, Neal	1	Nicolette, Mike
1	Belfore, Sammy	1	Davis, H.	1	Halldorson, Dan	1	Lashley, Nate	1	Nobilo, Frank
1	Beljan, Charlie	1	Dawson, John	1	Hancock, Phillip	1	Lawrie, Paul	1	Noh, S.Y.
1	Benepe, Jim	1	Day, Glen	1	Hardy, Nick	1	Lee, Danny	1	Noonan, Jim
1	Betschler, Charlie	1	Decker, Henry	1	Harmon, Claude	1	Lee, Min Woo	1	Norris, Tim
1	Bettencourt, Matt	1	Del Vecchio, Perry	1	Harris, Labron	1	Leggatt, lan	1	Norrman, Vincent
1	Bies, Don	1	Demane, Arthur	1	Hart, Dick	1	Leonard, F.	1	Novak, Andrew
1	Bird, John	1	Detry, Thomas	1	Hatton, Tyrrell	1	Linares, Dick	1	O'Connor, John
1	Black, Ken	1	Diehl, Terry	1	Havers, Arthur	1	Lindsey, Pat	1	Oberholser, Arron
1	Blake, Jay Don	1	Dodds, Trevor	1	Hawkins, Fred	1	Lingmerth, David	1	Ogilvie, Joe
1	Blakeslee, Jack	1	Doering, Art	1	Heafner, Vance	1	Lister, John	1	Ogrin, David
1	Blanton, Julian	1	Donald, Mike	1	Heinen, Mike	1	Lloyd, Joe	1	Oosterhuis, Peter
1	Boros, Guy	1	Dougherty, Ed	1	Henry, Bunky	1	Lohr, Bob	1	Oosthuizen, Louis
1	Boyd, Tom	1	Dowling, Jack	1	Hensby, Mark	1	Lonard, Peter	1	Ortiz, Carlos
1	Brehm, Ryan	1	Doyle, Patrick	1	Herbert, Lucas	1	Long, Adam	1	Padgham, Alfred
1	Britton, Bill	1	Duke, Ken	1	Herd, Alex	1	Longworth, Dewey	1	Pan, C.T.
1	Brown, David	1	Duncan, Tyler	1	Herd, Fred	1	Loos, Leonard	1	Park, Mungo
1	Brown, Ken	1	Dunkelberger, Bob	1	Highsmith, Joe	1	Loving, Elmer	1	Parks, Sam
1	Brown, Scott	1	Eaton, Zell	1	Hinson, Larry	1	Lunde, Bill	1	Paulsen, Guy
1	Bryan, Wesley	1	Edmundson, John	1	Hodges, Lee	1	Lye, Mark	1	Paulson, Dennis
1	Bryant, Brad	1	Edwards, Joel	1	Hoge, Tom	1	Macandrews, Charles	1	Pavon, Matthieu
1	Bulla, Johnny	1	Ernst, Derek	1	Holguin, Tony	1	MacKenzie, Roland	1	Peebles, Bob
1	Burke, Ed	1	Evans, Charles	1	Holland, Mike	1	Maiden, James	1	Pendrith, Taylor
1	Burns, Bob	1	Evans, Max	1	Holscher, Bud	1	Makalena, Ted	1	Perkins, Phil
1	Burns, Jack	1	Fassezke, Jake	1	Houghton, Al	1	Mallory, Leo	1	Perks, Craig
1	Burton, Dick	1	Faulkner, Max	1	Howell, Earl	1	Mann, Bob	1	Perry, Alfred
1	Byman, Bob	1	Fazio, George	1	Huh, John	1	Marsh, Graham	1	Perry, Chris
1	Byrum, Curt	1	Fernie, Willie	1	Huot, Jules	1	Martin, Ben	1	Persons, Peter

			ALL-TI	ME PGA
1	Petrovic, Tim	1	Tarrant, Jack	
1	Pfeil, Mark	1	Tataurangi, Phil	
1	Pride, Dicky	1	Taylor, Phil	
1	Pruitt, Dillard	1	Tellier, Louis	
1	Purdy, Ted	1	Theegala, Sahith	
1	Putnam, Andrew	1	Thompson, Davis	
1	Quick, Smiley	1	Thompson, Jack	
1	Rai, Aaron	1	Todd, Harry	
1	Raklets, Tom	1	Townes, Eddie	
1	Ramey, Chad	1	Trainer, Martin	
1	Randolph, Sam	1	Travers, Jerry	
1	Rawlins, Horace	1	Trovinger, William	
1	Refram, Dean	1	Turner, Stanley	
1	Reid, Steve	1	Turnesa, Marc	
1	Richards, Gordon	1	Turnesa, Phil	
1	Riley, Chris	1	Tway, Kevin	
1	Robbins, Johnny	1	Twiggs, Greg	
1	Robertson, Dave	1	Ulrich, Wally	
1	Rodia, Frank	1	Utley, Stan	
1	Rogers, John	1	Van Pelt, Bo	
1	Romero, Andres	1	Verwey, Bob	
1	Rose, Clarence	1	Vilips, Karl	
1	Royer, Jr., Hugh	1	Vinton, Donald	
1	Sanudo, Cesar	1	Wadsworth, Fred	
1	Sargent, George	1	Waite, Grant	
1	Savage, Frederick	1	Wallace, Matt	
1	Scherrer, Tom	1	Wampler, Fred	
1	Schlee, John	1	Ward, Bud	
1	Schmutte, Leonard	1	Warga, Steve	
1	Schoux, George	1	Watson, Alex	
1	Schroeder, John	1	Weaver, Bert	
1	Scott, Shelby	1	Werenski, Richy	
1	Shaw, Bob	1	West, James	
1	Shearer, Bob	1	Wetterich, Brett	
1	Short, Jr., Wes	1	Whitcombe, Reg	
1	Sieckmann, Tom	1	White, Jack	
1	Sills, Tony	1	Willett, Danny	
1	Simpson, Jack	1	Williams, Eddie	
1	Slingerland, George	1	Williams, Henry	
1	Smith, Art	1	Willing, O.	
1	Smith, Chris	1	Willis, Garrett	
1	Smith, Clarence	1	Wilson, Dean	
1	Smith, George	1	Wise, Aaron	
1	Smith, Marion	1 1	Wolff, Matthew Wood, Willie	
1	Spaun, J.J.	1	•	
1 1	Spencer, George	1	Wrenn, Robert	
	Spray, Steve	1	Wynn, Bob	
1 1	Stadler, Kevin Standly, Mike	1	Yu, Kevin Zalatoris, Will	
1	Standiy, Mike Stevens, Tom	1		
1	Stolz, Andre	1	Zappe, Steve Zimmerman, Eldred	
1	Stonehouse, Ralph	1	Zimmerman, Elureu Zokol, Richard	
1	Strath, Andrew	'	ZUKUI, MICHAIU	
1	Stroud, Chris			
1	Stuard, Brian			
1	Stupple, Bob			
1	Sutherland, Kevin			
1	Svensson, Adam			
1	Tailer Tommy			

Tailer, Tommy

3M OPEN

T1 1 Champ, Cameron Finau, Tony Hodges, Lee Thompson, Michael Vegas, Jhonattan Wolff, Matthew

THE AMERICAN **EXPRESS**

- 5 Palmer, Arnold 1 2 T2 Casper, Billy 2 Cook, John 2 Haas, Bill
 - 2 Mahaffey, John Mickelson, Phil 2
 - 2 Miller, Johnny 2 Pavin, Corev
 - 2 Rahm, Jon 2

T11

- Swafford, Hudson Brooks, Mark 1
- Campbell, Chad 1 Couples, Fred Devlin, Bruce 1 Dufner, Jason
 - 1 Dunlap, Nick Durant, Joe
 - 1 Duval, David Feraus, Keith 1 Fiori, Ed 1
- 1 Gay, Brian Green, Hubert 1
- 1 Haas, Jay Hammond, Donnie 1
- Hoch, Scott 1
- Hoffman, Charley 1 Jacobs, Tommy
- 1 Jacobsen, Peter
- 1 Jones, Steve Kim, Si Woo 1
- 1 Kite, Tom
- 1 Landry, Andrew 1 Leonard, Justin
- Lietzke, Bruce 1
- Long, Adam 1 1 Massengale, Rik
- Maxwell, Billy
- 1 Nicklaus, Jack Nieporte, Tom
- 1 Parnevik, Jesper
- Perez, Pat 1
- Perry, Kenny 1 1 Reed, Patrick
- Rogers, Bill 1 1 Rosburg, Bob
- Sanders, Doug

- 1 Stadler, Craig 1 Straka, Sepp
- 1 Trahan, D.J.
- 1 Vegas, Jhonattan 1 Wadkins, Lanny
- 1 Weir, Mike
- Wilson, Mark

ARNOLD PALMER INVITATIONAL PRESENTED BY **MASTERCARD**

- 8 Woods, Tiger T2 2
 - Els, Ernie Every, Matt
 - 2 Heard, Jerry 2 Kite, Tom
 - 2 Koch, Gary 2 Roberts, Loren
 - 2 Scheffler, Scottie
- T9 1 Allin, Bud 1 Azinger, Paul
 - 1 Bean, Andy 1 Boros, Julius
 - 1 Byman, Bob Campbell, Chad 1
 - 1 Couples, Fred 1 Crenshaw, Ben 1

1

1

1

1

1

- Day, Jason DeChambeau, Bryson
- Eichelberger, Dave
- 1 Forsman, Dan 1
- Gamez, Robert 1 1 Goydos, Paul
- Hatton, Tyrrell 1 1 Hebert, Lionel
- 1 Henley, Russell 1 Herron, Tim 1 Irwin, Hale
 - Laird, Martin Leishman, Marc Lunn, Bob
- Magee, Andrew 1 McIlroy, Rory 1 1
 - McLendon, Mac Mickelson, Phil
- 1 Molinari, Francesco 1 Nicolette, Mike
- 1 Palmer, Arnold 1 Pampling, Rod
- 1 Perry, Kenny 1 Sikes, Dan 1 Singh, Vijay
- Stewart, Payne 1 1 Still, Ken Trevino, Lee

Zoeller, Fuzzy

AT&T PEBBLE BEACH PRO-AM

- T1 5 Mickelson, Phil 5 O'Meara, Mark
- 3 4 Snead, Sam
- T4 3 Miller, Johnny
- Nicklaus, Jack T6 2 Casper, Billy
 - Harrison, Dutch 2
 - 2 Johnson, Dustin
 - 2 Love III, Davis
 - 2 Mangrum, Lloyd 2 Middlecoff, Carv
 - 2 Snedeker, Brandt
 - 2 Watson, Tom
- T14 1 Archer, George Azinger, Paul 1
 - 1 Berger, Daniel
 - 1 Burke, Jr., Jack 1 Burns, George
 - 1 Clark, Wyndham
 - Cook, John 1 1 Crampton, Bruce
 - 1 Crenshaw, Ben
 - 1 Dawson, John 1 Demaret, Jimmy
 - 1 Douglas, Dave 1 Ford, Doug
 - Gogel, Matt
 - 1 Hinkle, Lon 1 Hogan, Ben
 - 1 Hoge, Tom 1 Irwin, Hale
 - Jacobsen, Peter
 - 1 Jones, Steve 1 Kite, Tom

1

- 1 Lema, Tony 1 Littler, Gene
- 1 Lowery, Steve
- 1 Massengale, Don
- 1 McIlroy, Rory 1 Nelson, Byron
- 1 Oberholser, Arron
- 1 Ogle, Brett 1 Oliver, Ed
- 1 Points, D.A. 1 Pott, Johnny
- 1 Potter, Jr., Ted 1 Quick, Smiley
- 1 Rosburg, Bob 1 Rose, Justin 1 Shaw, Tom
- 1 Simons, Jim 1 Singh, Vijay

- 1 Spieth, Jordan
- Stewart, Payne 1
- Taylor, Nick 1
- Taylor, Vaughn 1
- 1 Venturi, Ken
- 1 Walker, Jimmy
- Wall, Jr., Art 1
- Woods, Tiger 1
- 1 Yancey, Bert 1 Zoeller, Fuzzv

BARRACUDA CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2 Henry, J.J.
- 2 Taylor, Vaughn T3 Begay III, Notah 1
- 1 Bettencourt, Matt
 - 1 Bhatia, Akshay
 - 1 Chalmers, Greg
 - 1 Cook, John
 - 1 Dunlap, Nick 1 Flesch, Steve
 - 1 MacKenzie, Will
 - 1
 - McLachlin, Parker
 - 1 Morikawa, Collin
 - 1 Ogilvy, Geoff
 - 1 Piercy, Scott 1 Putnam, Andrew
 - 1 Reavie, Chez
 - 1 Riley, Chris
 - 1 Rollins, John Stroud, Chris 1
 - 1 Triplett, Kirk
 - 1 van Rooyen, Erik
 - 1 Verplank, Scott
 - 1 Werenski, Richy 1 Woodland, Garv

BAYCURRENT CLASSIC

- T1 1 Bradley, Keegan
 - 1 Cantlay, Patrick
 - 1 Echavarria, Nico
 - 1 Matsuyama, Hideki 1 Morikawa, Collin
 - 1 Woods, Tiger

BLACK DESERT CHAMPIONSHIP

Matt McCarty

BMW CHAMPIONSHIP

(FedExCup Playoffs era)

- Bradley, Keegan T1 2
 - Cantlay, Patrick
 - Johnson, Dustin 2
 - 2 Woods, Tiger
- T5 1 Bradley, Keegan
 - Day, Jason 1
 - 1 Horschel, Billy
 - 1 Hovland, Viktor
 - 1 Johnson, Zach
 - 1 Leishman, Marc
 - 1 McIlroy, Rory
 - 1 Rahm, Jon
 - 1 Rose, Justin 1 Thomas, Justin
 - Villegas, Camilo

BMW

- CHAMPIONSHIP 5 Hagen, Walter
 - Woods, Tiger 5
- T3 Anderson, Willie
 - Casper, Billy
- T5 3 Barnes, Jim
 - 3 Guldahl, Ralph Smith, Macdonald 3
 - Watson, Tom 3
 - 2 Bradley, Keegan
 - 2 Cantlay, Patrick

T9

T21

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

- 2 Hogan, Ben
- Hutchison, Jock
- 2 Johnson, Dustin
- 2 Mangrum, Lloyd
- 2 McCumber, Mark
- 2 Nicklaus, Jack
- 2 Palmer, Arnold
- 2 Price, Nick 2
- Smith, Alex 2 Snead, Sam
- 1 Allenby, Robert
- Ames, Stephen 1
- 1 Armour, Tommy
 - Auchterlonie, Laurie Barron, Herman
 - Bean, Andy
- Benepe, Jim 1
- 1 Brady, Mike
- 1 Cochran, Russ
- 1 Cooper, Harry 1 Crampton, Bruce
 - Crenshaw, Ben
 - Cupit, Jacky Day, Jason
- Demaret, Jimmy 1
- Dudley, Ed Durant, Joe

1	Espinosa, Abe
1	Fetchick, Mike
1	Fiori, Ed
1	Ford, Doug
1	Furgol, Marty
1	Furyk, Jim
1	Geiberger, Al
1	Harrison, Dutch
1	Hoch, Scott
1	Horschel, Billy
1	Hovland, Viktor
1	Immelman, Trevor
1	Irwin, Hale
1	Jamieson, Jim
1	Johnson, Zach
1	Kelly, Jerry
1	Kite, Tom
1	Leishman, Marc
1	Leonard, Stan
1	Levi, Wayne
1	Mayfair, Billy
1	McDermott, John
1	McIlroy, Rory
1	McNamara, Tom
1	Mehlhorn, Bill
1	Middlecoff, Cary
1	Nelson, Byron
1	Nelson, Larry
1	Oliver, Ed
1	Palmer, Johnny
1	Rahm, Jon
1	Revolta, Johnny
1	Rodriguez, Chi Chi
1	Rose, Justin
1	Royer, Jr., Hugh
1	Sanders, Doug
1	Sarazen, Gene
1	Simpson, Bob
1	Simpson, Scott
1	Smith, Art
1	Smith, Willie
1	Souchak, Mike
1	Stricker, Steve
1	Thomas, Justin
1	Verplank, Scott
1	Villegas, Camilo
1	Weibring, D.A.
1	Weiskopf, Tom
UTTI	ERFIELD
_	
	UDA
HAM	PIONSHIP

Espinosa, Abe	
Fetchick, Mike	
Fiori, Ed	
Ford, Doug	_
Furgol, Marty	C
Furyk, Jim	C
Geiberger, Al	1
Harrison, Dutch	T2
Hoch, Scott	
Horschel, Billy	
Hovland, Viktor	
Immelman, Trevor Irwin, Hale	
Jamieson, Jim	
Johnson, Zach	
Kelly, Jerry	
Kite, Tom	
Leishman, Marc	T1
Leonard, Stan	
Levi, Wayne	
Mayfair, Billy	
McDermott, John	
McIlroy, Rory	
McNamara, Tom	
Mehlhorn, Bill	
Middlecoff, Cary Nelson, Byron	
Nelson, Larry	
Oliver, Ed	
Palmer, Johnny	
Rahm, Jon	
Revolta, Johnny	
Rodriguez, Chi Chi	
Rose, Justin	
Royer, Jr., Hugh	
Sanders, Doug	
Sarazen, Gene	
Simpson, Bob	
Simpson, Scott	
Smith, Art Smith, Willie	
Souchak, Mike	
Stricker, Steve	
Thomas, Justin	
Verplank, Scott	
Villegas, Camilo	
Weibring, D.A.	
Weiskopf, Tom	
DELEI D	
RFIELD	
JDA	
PIONSHIP	
Campos, Rafael	
Gay Brian	1

	ı	weiskopi, iom			
BUTTERFIELD					
BERMUDA					
CHAMPIONSHIP					
T1	1	Campos, Rafael			

,,		101101111
1	1	Campos, Rafael
	1	Gay, Brian
	1	Herbert, Lucas
	1	Power, Seamus

1	Todd, Brendon
1	Villegas, Camilo

CHARLES SCHWAB CHALLENGE

	5	Hogan, Ben
2	2	Boros, Julius
	2	Casper, Billy
	2	Crenshaw, Ben
	2	Johnson, Zach
	2	Lietzke, Bruce
	2	Mickelson, Phil
	2	Pavin, Corey
	2	Perry, Kenny

2 Trevino, Lee T12 1 Allem, Fulton

2

1

Baker-Finch, lan Berger, Daniel 1 Blancas, Homero 1 Bolt, Tommy

Price, Nick

Browne, Olin 1 Burns, Sam 1 Clearwater, Keith 1 1 Colbert, Jim 1 Crampton, Bruce

Curl, Rod

1 De Vicenzo, Roberto Devlin, Bruce Dickinson, Gardner 1 1 Flesch, Steve

1 Frost, David Garcia, Sergio 1 Geiberger, Al 1 Griffin, Ben 1 1 Grillo, Emiliano Harper, Chandler 1 Heafner, Clayton 1

1 Heard, Jerry 1 Herron, Tim 1 Jacobsen, Peter Kirk, Chris 1 1 Kisner, Kevin Kokrak, Jason 1 Lehman, Tom

1 1 Littler, Gene 1 Middlecoff, Cary 1 Na. Kevin Nicklaus, Jack 1 1 Palmer, Arnold 1 Palmer, Johnny 1 Pohl, Dan

Purtzer, Tom 1 Riley, Davis 1 1 Rose, Justin Sabbatini, Rory 1

1 Sanders, Doug Scott, Adam 1 1 Snead, Sam Souchak, Mike Spieth, Jordan Stockton, Dave 1 1 Stricker, Steve 1 Toms, David Wadkins, Lanny 1

Watson, Tom

Weekley, Boo

Weiskopf, Tom 1 Zoeller, Fuzzv

1

1

THE CJ CUP BYRON **NELSON** 4 Watson, Tom

2 3 Snead, Sam T3 2 Day, Jason Garcia, Sergio 2 Lee, K.H. 2 Lietzke, Bruce 2 Nicklaus, Jack T8 Allin, Bud Bae, Sangmoon 1 1 Barber, Miller 1 Bean, Andy 1 Boros, Julius 1 Bowditch, Steven 1 Bradley, Keegan Brown, Billy Ray 1 Coody, Charles 1 Cook, John 1 Couples, Fred Crenshaw, Ben 1 1 Damron, Robert 1 De Vicenzo, Roberto 1 Devlin, Bruce

> 1 Eastwood, Bob 1 Els, Ernie Floyd, Raymond 1 Gilder, Bob 1 Hayes, Mark 1 Hogan, Ben 1 Horschel, Billy 1 Kang, Sung Kitayama, Kurt 1 1

Dufner, Jason

1

1

1

1

Lancaster, Neal 1 Maruyama, Shigeki 1 Maxwell, Billy 1 Mickelson, Phil

Mudd, Jodie Nelson, Byron Parnevik, Jesper Pendrith, Taylor

1 Pott, Johnny Price, Nick 1 Purdy, Ted 1 1 Roberts, Loren 1 Rodriguez, Chi Chi Sabbatini, Rory 1 1 Scheffler, Scottie 1 Scott, Adam

Simpson, Scott 1 1 Singh, Vijay 1 Stadler, Craig Stewart, Earl 1

1 Stewart, Pavne Thomson, Peter 1 Todd, Brendon 1

1 Verplank, Scott Wadkins, Lanny 1 1 Wetterich, Brett

1 Wise, Aaron 1 Woods, Tiger Yancey, Bert

COGNIZANT CLASSIC IN THE PALM **BEACHES**

T1 2 Calcavecchia, Mark Harrington, Padraig 2 Miller, Johnny 2 Nicklaus, Jack T5 1 Appleby, Stuart 1 Couples, Fred Donald, Luke 1

Eckroat, Austin

Els, Ernie

1

1

Fowler, Rickie 1 1 Hamilton, Todd Hart, Dudley 1 Henley, Russell 1 1 Herron, Tim 1 Highsmith, Joe 1 Huston, John 1 Im, Sungjae Irwin, Hale 1

1 Jones, Matt 1 Kirk, Chris 1 Kite, Tom 1 Knox, Kenny Kuchar, Matt 1 1 Leonard, Justin 1 Lietzke, Bruce

1 McCallister, Blaine 1 McIlroy, Rory Mitchell, Keith 1 1 Murphy, Bob 1 Nelson, Larry

O'Meara, Mark

1

1 Parnevik, Jesper Pate, Steve 1 Pavin, Corey 1 Price, Nick 1 1 Sabbatini, Rory Scott, Adam 1 1 Sindelar, Joey Singh, Vijay Straka, Sepp 1 1 Strange, Curtis 1 Thomas, Justin 1 Thompson, Leonard 1 Thompson, Michael 1 Trevino, Lee Villegas, Camilo 1 1 Weiskopf, Tom Wilson, Mark 1

Yang, Y.E.

CORALES PUNTACANA CHAMPIONSHIP Dahmen, Joel T1 1

Garnett, Brice 1 Higgo, Garrick 1 1 McDowell, Graeme 1 Ramev, Chad Swafford, Hudson 1 1 Wallace, Matt

FARMERS INSURANCE OPEN

Woods, Tiger 7 2 Mickelson, Phil 3 T3 2 Bolt, Tommy 2 Day, Jason 2 Palmer, Arnold 2 Pate, Steve Snead, I.C. 2 Snedeker, Brandt 2 Watson, Tom T10 1 Archer, George 1 Blackburn, Woody Blake, Jav Don 1 Brown, Pete 1 Burns, George 1 1 Casper, Billy 1 Crane, Ben 1 Daly, John Dickson, Bob

1

1

1

1

1

Ellis, Wes

English, Harris

Forsman, Dan

Furgol, Marty

Goalby, Bob

88

1	Haas, Jay
1	Hallberg, Gary
1	Harney, Paul
1	Homa, Max
1	Jacobs, Tommy
1	Jacobsen, Peter
1	Koch, Gary
1	Kroll, Ted
1	Leishman, Marc
1	Lietzke, Bruce
1	List, Luke
1	Littler, Gene
1	Love III, Davis
1	Miller, Johnny
1	Nichols, Bobby
1	Nicklaus, Jack
1	O'Meara, Mark
1	Olazábal, José María
1	Pavon, Matthieu
1	Player, Gary
1	Rahm, Jon
1	Reed, Patrick
1	Rosburg, Bob
1	Rose, Justin
1	Simpson, Scott
1	Souchak, Mike
1	Stadler, Craig
1	Stallings, Scott
1	Tway, Bob
1	Twiggs, Greg
1	Wall, Jr., Art
1	Watney, Nick
1	Watson, Bubba
1	Weiskopf, Tom
1	Zoeller, Fuzzy

FEDEX ST. JUDE CHAMPIONSHIP

(FedExCup Playoffs era)

- 1 3 Johnson, Dustin 2 2 Reed, Patrick T3 1 Day, Jason
- DeChambeau, Bryson
 - Finau, Tony
 - Glover, Lucas

 - 1 Kuchar, Matt
 - Mahan, Hunter 1
 - Matsuyama, Hideki 1
 - Scott, Adam 1
 - 1 Singh, Vijay
 - Slocum, Heath 1
 - Stricker, Steve 1
 - Watney, Nick 1
 - Zalatoris, Will

FEDEX ST. JUDE

СН	IAM	PIONSHIP
1	4	Singh, Vijay
2	3	Johnson, Dustin
T3	2	Ballesteros, Seve
	2	Els, Ernie
	2	Garcia, Sergio
	2	Nicklaus, Jack
	2	Reed, Patrick
T8	1	Andrade, Billy
	1	Beard, Frank
	1	Boros, Julius
	1	Crampton, Bruce
	1	Day, Jason
	1	DeChambeau, Bryson
	1	Elder, Lee
	1	Finau, Tony
	1	Floyd, Raymond
	1	Frost, David
	1	Gilder, Bob
	1	Glover, Lucas
	1	Grady, Wayne
	1	Graham, David
	1	Harrington, Padraig
	1	Hayes, J.P.
	1	Irwin, Hale
	1	Janzen, Lee
	1	Kaye, Jonathan
	1	Kuchar, Matt
	1	Littler, Gene

Littler, Gene 1 Mahan, Hunter 1 Maltbie, Roger

1 Matsuyama, Hideki Miller, Johnny 1 1 Nichols, Bobby

North, Andy 1 Palmer, Arnold 1 Paulson, Dennis

1 Renner, Jack Scott, Adam 1

1 Simpson, Scott Slocum, Heath

1 Smith, Chris 1 1

Snead, J.C. 1 Strange, Curtis 1 Stricker, Steve

1 Twav. Bob 1

Waldorf, Duffy 1 Watney, Nick

Zalatoris, Will

THE GENESIS INVITATIONAL

T1 4 Mangrum, Lloyd 4 Smith, Macdonald 3 Hogan, Ben T3 Palmer, Arnold

3 Watson, Bubba T6 2 Casper, Billy 2 Cooper, Harry

2 Couples, Fred 2 Harney, Paul

2 Mickelson, Phil 2 Morgan, Gil

2 Pavin, Corey 2 Snead, Sam

2 Wadkins, Lanny

2 Watson, Tom Weir, Mike 2

T17 1 Åberg, Ludvig 1 Allenby, Robert Archer, George 1

1 Baddeley, Aaron Beck, Chip 1

1 Bolt, Tommy 1 Bulla, Johnny 1 Calcavecchia, Mark

1

Chen, T.C. 1 Cruickshank, Bobby Demaret, Jimmy 1

1 Dudley, Ed 1 Edwards, David

1 Els, Ernie 1 Faldo, Nick Finsterwald, Dow 1

1 Fitzsimons, Pat 1 Ford, Doug 1 Funseth, Rod

1 Ghezzi, Victor 1 Goalby, Bob

Haas, Bill 1 1 Hahn, James Hines, Jimmy

1 Holmes, J.B. 1 1 Homa, Max

1 Howell III, Charles 1 Irwin, Hale

Johnson, Dustin 1 Kite, Tom

1 Little, Lawson

1 Littler, Gene 1 Lunn, Bob

1 Matsuyama, Hideki 1 Mattiace, Len

1 Mayfair, Billy 1 McSpaden, Harold

1 Merrick, John 1 Miller, Johnny 1 Nelson, Byron

1

1

Niemann, Joaquin Purtzer, Tom

1 Rahm, Jon 1 Rodgers, Phil Sabbatini, Rory

Schulz, Ted 1 1 Scott, Adam

1 Shute, Denny 1 Sifford, Charles

1 Stadler, Craig

1 Stockton, Dave 1 Stranahan, Frank

1 Stricker, Steve 1 Tewell, Doug

1 Thomson, Jimmy

1 Triplett, Kirk 1 Venturi, Ken

1 Wampler, Fred

1 Wood, Craig

GENESIS SCOTTISH OPEN

(PGA TOUR wins only)

MacIntyre, Robert McIlroy, Rory Schauffele, Xander

ISCO CHAMPIONSHIP

Baddeley, Aaron T1 1 Hall, Harry Herman, Jim Merritt, Trov Mullinax, Trey Murray, Grayson Norrman, Vincent Piercy, Scott Power, Seamus

JOHN DEERE CLASSIC

T1 3 Stricker, Steve 3 Weibring, D.A.

T3 2 Frost, David

2 Hoch, Scott 2 Spieth, Jordan

T6 1 Adams, Sam

Barr, Dave 1

> 1 Beman, Deane

> 1 Bvrd, Jonathan 1 Byrum, Curt

1 Clark II, Michael 1 DeChambeau, Bryson

1 Edwards, Danny

1 Fiori, Ed

1 Forsman, Dan 1 Frittelli, Dylan

1 Glover, Lucas

1 Gossett, David 1 Harman, Brian

1 Hayes, J.P.

MASTERS TOURNAMENT

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1 1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1 1 Hensby, Mark

Johnson, Zach

Jones, Steve

Kim, Michael

Knox, Kenny

Lewis, J.L.

Lister, John

Maltbie, Roger

McCallister, Blaine

McCumber, Mark

Moore, Ryan

Morley, Mike

O'Hair, Sean

Perry, Kenny

Regalado, Victor

Senden, John

Sindelar, Joey

Stewart, Payne

Stockton, Dave

Thompson, Davis

Singh, Viiav

Straka, Sepp

Toms, David

Wiebe, Mark

Poston, J.T.

6 Nicklaus, Jack

2 Woods, Tiger

3 Palmer, Arnold T4

3 Demaret, Jimmy

3 Faldo, Nick

Mickelson, Phil

Player, Gary 3

Snead, Sam 3

T9 2 Ballesteros, Seve

2 Crenshaw, Ben

2 Hogan, Ben 2

Langer, Bernhard 2 Nelson, Byron

2 Olazábal, José María

2 Scheffler, Scottie

2 Smith, Horton

Watson, Bubba

2 Watson, Tom

T19 1 Aaron, Tommy Archer, George 1

Brewer, Gay 1

Burke, Jr., Jack 1 Cabrera, Ángel 1

1 Casper, Billy

Coody, Charles 1

1 Couples, Fred Floyd, Raymond 1

Ford, Doug

1	Garcia, Sergio
1	Goalby, Bob
1	Guldahl, Ralph
1	Harmon, Claude
1	Immelman, Trevor
1	Johnson, Dustin
1	Johnson, Zach
1	Keiser, Herman
1	Lyle, Sandy
1	Matsuyama, Hideki
1	McIlroy, Rory
1	Middlecoff, Cary
1	Mize, Larry
1	O'Meara, Mark
1	Picard, Henry
1	Rahm, Jon
1	Reed, Patrick
1	Sarazen, Gene
1	Schwartzel, Charl
1	Scott, Adam
1	Singh, Vijay
1	Spieth, Jordan
1	Stadler, Craig
1	Wall, Jr., Art
1	Weir, Mike
1	Willett, Danny
1	Wood, Craig
1	Woosnam, lan
1	Zoeller, Fuzzy

THE MEMORIAL **TOURNAMENT** PRESENTED BY

W	ORK	DAY
1	5	Woods, Tiger
2	3	Perry, Kenny
T3	2	Cantlay, Patrick
	2	Irwin, Hale
	2	Nicklaus, Jack
	2	Norman, Greg
	2	Scheffler, Scottie
	2	Watson, Tom
T9	1	Azinger, Paul
	1	Bryant, Bart
	1	Choi, K.J.
	1	Couples, Fred
	1	DeChambeau, Bryson
	1	Dufner, Jason
	1	Edwards, David
	1	Els, Ernie
	1	Fergus, Keith
	1	Floyd, Raymond

Furyk, Jim

Graham, David

Horschel, Billy

Hovland, Viktor

1

1

1	Kuchar, Matt
1	Lehman, Tom
1	Lingmerth, David
1	Maltbie, Roger
1	Matsuyama, Hideki
1	McGirt, William
1	Pettersson, Carl
1	Pooley, Don
1	Rahm, Jon
1	Rose, Justin
1	Simons, Jim
1	Singh, Vijay
1	Strange, Curtis
1	Stricker, Steve
1	Sutton, Hal
1	Tway, Bob

MEXICO OPEN AT VIDANTAWORLD

(PGA TOUR wins only) T1 1 Campbell, Brian Finau, Tony 1

1 Knapp, Jake Rahm, Jon

ONEFLIGHT MYRTLE BEACH CLASSIC

Fox, Ryan Gotterup, Chris

THE OPEN **CHAMPIONSHIP**

Vardon, Harry

6

3

2

2

2

T20 2

•	•	varaon, nan y
T2	5	Braid, James
	5	Taylor, J.
	5	Thomson, Peter
	5	Watson, Tom
T6	4	Hagen, Walter
	4	Locke, Bobby
	4	Morris, Jr., Tom
	4	Morris, Sr., Tom
	4	Park, Willie
T11	3	Anderson, Jamie
	3	Ballesteros, Seve
	3	Cotton, Henry
	3	Faldo, Nick
	3	Ferguson, Robert
	3	Jones, Bobby
	3	Nicklaus, Jack
	3	Player, Gary

Woods, Tiger

Hilton, Harold

Martin, Bob

Harrington, Padraig

1

Sarazen, Gene

Schauffele, Xander

Els, Ernie

	2	Norman, Greg
	2 2 2	Palmer, Arnold
	2	Park Jr, Willie
	2	Trevino, Lee
T28	1	Armour, Tommy
	1	Auchterlonie, William
	1	Baker-Finch, lan
	1	Ball, John
	1	Barnes, Jim
	1	Brown, David
	1	Burns, Jack
	1	Burton, Dick
	1	Calcavecchia, Mark
	1	Charles, Bob
	1	Cink, Stewart
	1	Clarke, Darren
	1	Curtis, Ben
	1	Daly, Fred
	1	•
		Daly, John
	1	De Vicenzo, Roberto
	1	Duncan, George
	1	Duval, David
	1	Faulkner, Max
	1	Fernie, Willie
	1	Hamilton, Todd
	1	Harman, Brian
	1	Havers, Arthur
	1	Herd, Alex
	1	Hogan, Ben
	1	Hutchison, Jock
	1	Jacklin, Tony
	1	Johnson, Zach
	1	Kidd, Tom
	1	Kirkaldy, Hugh
	1	Lawrie, Paul
	1	Lehman, Tom
	1	Lema, Tony
	1	Leonard, Justin
	1	Lowry, Shane
	1	Lyle, Sandy
	1	Massy, Arnaud
	1	McIlroy, Rory
	1	Mickelson, Phil
	1	Miller, Johnny
	1	Molinari, Francesco
	1	Morikawa, Collin
	1	Nagle, Kel
	1	O'Meara, Mark
	1	Oosthuizen, Louis
	1	Padgham, Alfred
	1	Park, Mungo
	1	Perry, Alfred
	1	Price, Nick
	1	Ray, Ted
	1	Rogers Rill

Shute, Denny

Stockton, Dave

Singh, Vijay

Trevino, Lee

Azinger, Paul

Barber, Jerry

Beem, Rich

Boros, Julius

Brooks, Mark

Burke, Jr., Jack

Creavy, Tom

Daly, John

Day, Jason

Dutra, Olin

Ferrier, Jim

Ford, Doug

Geiberger, Al

Ghezzi, Victor

Grady, Wayne

Graham, David

Green, Hubert

1

1

1

Dufner, Jason

Elkington, Steve

Finsterwald, Dow

Burkemo, Walter

Bradley, Keegan

Shute, Denny Hamilton, Bob 1 Simpson, Jack 1 Harbert, Chick Smith, Cameron 1 Harper, Chandler Snead, Sam Harrington, Padraig Spieth, Jordan 1 Hebert, Jay Hebert, Lionel Stenson, Henrik 1 1 Hutchison, Jock Strath, Andrew Weiskopf, Tom January, Don Whitcombe, Reg 1 Kaymer, Martin White, Jack 1 Love III, Davis 1 Mahaffey, John 1 Marr, Dave PGA CHAMPIONSHIP 1 Micheel, Shaun Hagen, Walter 1 Morikawa, Collin Nicklaus, Jack Nichols, Bobby 1 Woods, Tiger 1 Picard, Henry Koepka, Brooks Revolta, Johnny Sarazen, Gene 1 Rosburg, Bob Snead, Sam 1 Schauffele, Xander Barnes, Jim 1 Scheffler, Scottie Diegel, Leo 1 Sluman, Jeff Floyd, Raymond 1 Stewart, Payne Hogan, Ben 1 Sutton, Hal McIlroy, Rory 1 Toms, David Mickelson, Phil 1 Turnesa, Jim Nelson, Byron Tway, Bob Nelson, Larry 1 Wadkins, Lanny Player, Gary Walker, Jimmy Price, Nick Yang, Y.E. Runyan, Paul

THE PLAYERS IONSHIP

	ILI	LAILIIJ
CH	IAM	PIONSHIP
1	3	Nicklaus, Jack
T2	2	Couples, Fred
	2	Elkington, Stev
	2	Love III, Davis
	2	McIlroy, Rory
	2	Scheffler, Scot
	2	Sutton, Hal
	2	Woods, Tiger
T9	1	Ames, Stepher
	1	Choi, K.J.
	1	Clark, Tim
	1	Day, Jason
	1	Duval, David
	1	Floyd, Raymon
	1	Fowler, Rickie
	1	Funk, Fred
	1	Garcia, Sergio
	1	Geiberger, Al
	1	Hayoc Mark

Couples, Fred Elkington, Steve Love III, Davis McIlroy, Rory Scheffler, Scottie Sutton, Hal Woods, Tiger Ames, Stephen Choi, K.J. Clark, Tim Day, Jason Duval, David Floyd, Raymond Fowler, Rickie Funk, Fred Garcia, Sergio Geiberger, Al Hayes, Mark 1 Janzen, Lee 1 Kaymer, Martin Kim, Si Woo 1 1 Kite, Tom Kuchar, Matt

1	Leonard, Justin
1	Lyle, Sandy
1	Mahaffey, John
1	McCumber, Mark
1	Mickelson, Phil
1	Mudd, Jodie
1	Norman, Greg
1	Pate, Jerry
1	Peete, Calvin
1	Perks, Craig
1	Price, Nick
1	Scott, Adam
1	Simpson, Webb
1	Smith, Cameron
1	Stenson, Henrik
1	Thomas, Justin
1	Trevino, Lee
1	Wadkins, Lanny

PROCORE CHAMPIONSHIP

T1	2	Homa, Max
	2	Steele, Brendan
T3	1	Bae, Sangmoon
	1	Beckman, Cameron
	1	Blixt, Jonas
	1	Champ, Cameron
	1	Cink, Stewart
	1	Grillo, Emiliano
	1	Kizzire, Patton
	1	Matteson, Troy
	1	Mediate, Rocco
	1	Molder, Bryce

k, Stewart llo, Emiliano

Molder, Bryce

Theegala, Sahith 1

Tway, Kevin 1

Walker, Jimmy 1

Weir, Mike

PUERTO RICO OPEN

Bradley, Michael

T2 1 Brehm, Ryan Brown, Scott

Ceika, Alex

Echavarria, Nico 1

1 Finau, Tony

1 Garnett, Brice 1

Grace, Branden 1 Hadley, Chesson

Hovland, Viktor

1 Kraft, Greg

1 Lamely, Derek

McNeill, George 1 Points, D.A. 1

Trainer, Martin 1

Vilips, Karl

RBC CANADIAN OPEN

(PGA TOUR wins only)

Diegel, Leo T2 3 Armour, Tommy 3

Snead, Sam 3 Trevino, Lee

T5 2 Cooper, Harry 2 Edgar, J. Douglas

2 Ferrier, Jim 2 Ford, Doug

2 Furyk, Jim 2 Jones, Steve

2 Lietzke, Bruce 2 McIlroy, Rory

2 Norman, Greg 2 Price, Nick

2 Strange, Curtis 2 Vegas, Jhonattan

2 Weiskopf, Tom T18 1 Andrade, Billy Bayer, George

1

Brewer, Gay 1

1 Calcavecchia, Mark

1 Casper, Billy Charles, Bob 1

1 Clark, Tim 1 Cook, John

1 Cupit, Jacky 1 Day, Jason

1 Douglas, Dave Ellis, Wes 1

1 Fazio, George 1 Fox, Ryan

1 Frost, David 1 Gilder, Bob

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Green, Ken Green, Nathan

Hackney, Clarence Hagen, Walter

Harrison, Dutch Hart, Dudley

1 Johnson, Dustin 1 1 Kirkwood, Sr., Joe 1 Kroll, Ted

Kunes, Gene Levi, Wayne Little, Lawson

1 Littler, Gene 1 Locke, Bobby 1 MacIntyre, Robert 1 Massengale, Don

McSpaden, Harold Murphy, Bob

Nagle, Kel Nelson, Byron Nichols, Bobby 1 O'Hair, Sean 1 O'Meara, Mark 1 Oosterhuis, Peter

1 Palmer, Arnold 1 Palmer, Johnny

1 Pate, Jerry 1

Pettersson, Carl 1 Piercy, Scott Reavie, Chez 1

1 Rollins, John 1 Sanders, Doug

1 Singh, Vijay Smith, Macdonald 1

1 Snedeker, Brandt 1 Sutton, Hal

1 Taylor, Nick Trovinger, William 1

1 Tway, Bob Verplank, Scott

1 Wall, Jr., Art 1 Watrous, Al

1 Wood, Craig 1 Woods, Tiger

Zarlev, Kermit

RBC HERITAGE

1

T4

5 Love III, Davis T2 3 Cink, Stewart

3 Irwin, Hale

2 Furyk, Jim 2 Green, Hubert

2 Miller, Johnny

2 Stewart, Payne

2 Watson, Tom

2 Weekley, Boo 2 Zoeller, Fuzzy

Baddeley, Aaron T11 1

1 Bryan, Wesley 1 Cóceres, José

1 Day, Glen Edwards, David

1 1 Faldo, Nick

1 Fitzpatrick, Matt 1 Gay, Brian

Goalby, Bob 1

Grace, Branden Kodaira, Satoshi 1

1 Kuchar, Matt 1 Langer, Bernhard

Leonard, Justin Lonard, Peter

1

1

1

1

1

Marsh, Graham McDowell, Graeme Nicklaus, Jack

1 Norman, Greg 1 Palmer, Arnold 1 Pan, C.T.

Pettersson, Carl 1

1 Price, Nick

1 Roberts, Loren

1 Rogers, Bill

1 Scheffler, Scottie

Simpson, Webb 1 1 Snedeker, Brandt

1 Spieth, Jordan 1 Tewell, Doug

1 Thomas, Justin

1 Tway, Bob

ROCKET CLASSIC

2 Davis, Cam

T2 DeChambeau, Bryson 1

1 Finau, Tony 1 Fowler, Rickie

Lashley, Nate 1

THE RSM CLASSIC

1 2 Streb, Robert T2

1 Åberg, Ludvig Cook, Austin 1

Crane, Ben 1

Duncan, Tyler 1

1 Gainey, Tommy

1 Gooch, Talor

1 Howell III, Charles 1 Hughes, Mackenzie

1 Kirk, Chris 1 Kisner, Kevin

1 McNealy, Maverick

1 Slocum, Heath

1 Svensson, Adam

SANDERSON FARMS **CHAMPIONSHIP**

T1 2 Funk, Fred 2 Henninger, Brian

T3 Armour, Ryan 1

1 Austin, Woody Beckman, Cameron 1

1 Brown, Billy Ray

Burns, Sam 1 1 Campbell, Chad

Champ, Cameron 1

1 Donald, Luke 1 Dougherty, Ed

1 Garcia, Sergio 1 Gribble, Cody

1 Haas, Bill 1 Hughes, Mackenzie

1 Huston, John 1 Kirk, Chris

1 List, Luke 1 Lowery, Steve

1 MacKenzie, Will Malnati, Peter

1 Muñoz, Sebastián

1 Slocum, Heath 1 Stallings, Scott

1 Taylor, Nick

1

Trahan, D.J.

1 Wood, Willie

Yu. Kevin

THE SENTRY

5 Nicklaus, Jack

T2 3 Appleby, Stuart

Littler, Gene 3

3 Palmer, Arnold

3 Watson, Tom

T6 2 Beard, Frank

Elkington, Steve January, Don 2

2 Johnson, Dustin

2 Kite, Tom

2 Mickelson, Phil 2 Ogilvy, Geoff

2 Player, Gary

2 Thomas, Justin 2 Wadkins, Lanny

2 Woods, Tiger

T17 1 Azinger, Paul

Barber, Jerry 1 Besselink, Al 1

Byrd, Jonathan 1

1 Chopra, Daniel 1 Duval, David

1 Els, Ernie

English, Harris 1

1 Furyk, Jim 1 Garcia, Sergio

1 Geiberger, Al 1 Johnson, Zach

Jones, Steve Kirk, Chris

1

1

1

1 Leonard, Stan 1 Love III, Davis

1 Matsuyama, Hideki

1 Miller, Johnny Mitchell, Bobby 1

1 O'Grady, Mac 1

O'Meara, Mark Pate, Steve

1 1 Peete, Calvin

1 Rahm, Jon

1 Reed, Patrick 1 Schauffele, Xander

Singh, Vijay

Smith, Cameron 1 1 Snead, Sam

Locke, Bobby

Mahan, Hunter

McGovern, Jim

Mickelson, Phil

Nelson, Byron Oliver, Ed

Ortiz, Carlos

Pavin, Corey

Player, Gary

Points, D.A.

Poulter, lan

Scott, Adam

Sills, Tony

Sneed, Ed

Streck, Ron

Sutton, Hal Wagner, Johnson

CHAMPIONSHIP

(FedExCup Playoffs era)

McIlroy, Rory

Woods, Tiger

Furyk, Jim

Haas, Bill

Cantlay, Patrick

Horschel, Billy

Hovland, Viktor

Johnson, Dustin

Mickelson, Phil Schauffele, Xander

Scheffler, Scottie

Snedeker, Brandt

Spieth, Jordan

Stenson, Henrik

Villegas, Camilo

Sullivan, Mike

Stewart, Payne

Palmer, Johnny

1

1 1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

TOUR

3

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

2 2

T3 1

	1	Souchak, Mike
	1	Spieth, Jordan
	1	Stricker, Steve
	1	Trevino, Lee
	1	Wall, Jr., Art
cn	NIV	ODEN IN
		OPEN IN
HA [1	WA 2	II Els, Ernie
' '	2	Green, Hubert
	2	Pavin, Corey
	2	Wadkins, Lanny
	2	Walker, Jimmy
Г6	1	Aoki, Isao
	1	Azinger, Paul
	1	Bean, Andy
	1	Brewer, Gay
	1	Choi, K.J.
	1	Cook, John
	1	Crampton, Bruce
	1	Crenshaw, Ben
	1	Faxon, Brad
	1	Furyk, Jim
	1	Gómez, Fabián
	1	Goydos, Paul
	1	Groh, Gary
	1	Henley, Russell
	1	Huston, John
	1	Irwin, Hale
	1	Ishii, David
	1	Johnson, Zach
	1	Jones, Grier
	1	Kelly, Jerry
	1	Kim, Si Woo
	1	Kizzire, Patton
	1	Kuchar, Matt
	1	Levi, Wayne
	1	Lietzke, Bruce
	1	Makalena, Ted
	1	Matsuyama, Hideki
	1	Morse, John
	1	Murray, Grayson
	1	Na, Kevin
	1	Nicklaus, Jack
	1	O'Meara, Mark
	1	Ogle, Brett
	1	Palmer, Ryan
	1	Renner, Jack
	1	Sauers, Gene
	1	Schlee, John
	1	Shaw, Tom
	1	Singh, Vijay
	1	Clumon loff

Sluman, Jeff

Taylor, Nick

Smith, Cameron

Stankowski, Paul

1

1

1	Thomas, Justin
1	Toms, David
1	Trevino, Lee
1	Twitty, Howard
1	Wagner, Johnson
1	Wilson, Mark

1 ŀ

Wysong, Dudley

TEXAS CHILDREN'S				
_		TON OPEN		
T1	3	Singh, Vijay		
	3	Strange, Curtis		
T3	2	Appleby, Stuart		
	2	Burke, Jr., Jack		
	2	Crampton, Bruce		
	2	Middlecoff, Cary		
	2	Nichols, Bobby		
	2	Palmer, Arnold		
	2	Souchak, Mike		
T10	1	Allem, Fulton		
	1	Allenby, Robert		
	1	Beard, Frank		
	1	Blackmar, Phil		
	1	Brooks, Mark		
	1	Casey, Paul		
	1	Charles, Bob		
	1	Collins, Bill		
	1	Couples, Fred		
	1	De Vicenzo, Roberto		
	1	Devlin, Bruce		
	1	Douglas, Dave		
	1	Duval, David		
	1	Elder, Lee		
	1	Finau, Tony		
	1	Floyd, Raymond		
	1	Funk, Fred		

Furgol, Marty

Gilbert, Gibby

Graham, David

Green, Hubert

Griffin, Lanto

Haas, Jay

Hebert, Jay

Heinen, Mike

Herman, Jim

Hill, Dave

Holmes, J.B.

Jones, Matt

Kim, Anthony

Kokrak, Jason

Lee, Min Woo

Levi, Wayne

Littler, Gene

Kroll, Ted

Jaeger, Stephan

Henley, Russell

1

1 1

1 1

1

1 1

1

1

1

1

1 1

1

1

1

1

1

1

TOUR CHAMPIONSHIP

OHAIIH		101101111
T1	3	McIlroy, Rory
	3	Woods, Tiger
3	2	Mickelson, Phil
T4	1	Azinger, Paul
	1	Bryant, Bart
	1	Campbell, Chad
	1	Cantlay, Patrick
	1	Duval, David
	1	Furyk, Jim
	1	Gallagher, Jr., Jim
	1	Goosen, Retief
	1	Haas, Bill

Horschel, Billy

Hovland, Viktor

I	JOHNSON, DUSUN
1	Kite, Tom
1	Lehman, Tom
1	Mayfair, Billy
1	McCumber, Mark
1	Mudd, Jodie
1	Schauffele, Xander
1	Scott, Adam
1	Singh, Vijay
1	Snedeker, Brandt
1	Spieth, Jordan
1	Stadler, Craig
1	Stenson, Henrik
1	Strange, Curtis
1	Sutton, Hal
1	Villegas, Camilo
1	Watson, Tom
1	Weir, Mike

Jahmaan Duatin

TRAVELERS CHAMPIONSHIP 1

4	Casper, Billy
3	Watson, Bubba
2	Azinger, Paul
2	Cink, Stewart
2	Jacobsen, Peter
2	Mickelson, Phil
2	Palmer, Arnold
1	Archer, George
1	Austin, Woody
1	Begay III, Notah
1	Bies, Don
1	Blackmar, Phil
1	Bolt, Tommy
1	Bradley, Keegan
1	Brooks, Mark
1	Brown, Billy Ray
1	Browne, Olin
1	Burke, Jr., Jack
1	Dickinson, Gardne
1	Duke, Ken
1	English, Harris
1	Faxon, Brad
1	Frost, David
1	Funseth, Rod
1	Geiberger, Brent
1	Goalby, Bob
1	Green, Hubert
1	Henry, J.J.
1	Jacobson, Freddie
1	Johnson, Dustin
1	Knox, Russell
1	Kratzert, Billy
1	Kroll, Ted
	3 2 2 2 2 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1

1

Leishman, Marc

Levi, Wayne

Gardner

ı	Littlei, delle
1	Lunn, Bob
1	Mahan, Hunter
1	Massengale, Rik
1	Maxwell, Billy
1	McGee, Jerry
1	Murphy, Bob
1	Norman, Greg
1	Norris, Tim
1	O'Grady, Mac
1	Perry, Kenny
1	Price, Nick
1	Reavie, Chez
1	Schauffele, Xander
1	Scheffler, Scottie
1	Sifford, Charles
1	Snead, Sam
1	Spieth, Jordan
1	Stockton, Dave
1	Strange, Curtis
1	Streelman, Kevin
1	Toski, Bob
1	Trevino, Lee
1	Twitty, Howard
1	Venturi, Ken
1	Wadkins, Lanny
1	Wall, Jr., Art
1	Weibring, D.A.

Littler Cone

TRUIST

CHAMPIONSHIP		
1	4	McIlroy, Rory
2	2	Homa, Max
T3	1	Clark, Wyndham
	1	Day, Jason
	1	Ernst, Derek
	1	Fowler, Rickie
	1	Furyk, Jim
	1	Glover, Lucas
	1	Hahn, James
	1	Harman, Brian
	1	Holmes, J.B.
	1	Kim, Anthony
	1	O'Hair, Sean
	1	Sindelar, Joey
	1	Singh, Vijay
	1	Straka, Sepp
	1	Toms, David
	1	Woods, Tiger
U.S	S. (PEN
T1	4	Anderson, Willie

4 Hogan, Ben Jones, Bobby 4 4 Nicklaus, Jack Irwin, Hale T5 3

ALL-TIME PGA TOUR WINS LIST IAMENT

	3	Woods, Tiger
T7	2	Boros, Julius
	2	Casper, Billy
	2	DeChambeau, Bryson
	2	Els, Ernie
	2	Goosen, Retief
	2	Guldahl, Ralph
	2	Hagen, Walter
	2	Janzen, Lee
	2	Koepka, Brooks
	2	McDermott, John
	2	Middlecoff, Cary
	2	North, Andy
	2	Sarazen, Gene
	2	Smith, Alex
	2	Stewart, Payne
	2	Strange, Curtis
	2	Trevino, Lee
T24	1	Armour, Tommy
	1	Auchterlonie, Laurie
	1	Barnes, Jim
	1	Bolt, Tommy
	1	Burke, Billy
	1	Cabrera, Ángel
	1	Campbell, Michael
	1	Clark, Wyndham
	1	Dutra, Olin
	1	Evans, Charles
	1	Farrell, Johnny
	1	Fitzpatrick, Matt
	1	Fleck, Jack
	1	Floyd, Raymond
	1	Foulis, James
	1	Furgol, Ed
	1	Furyk, Jim
	1	Glover, Lucas
	1	Goodman, John
	1	Graham, David
	1	Graham, Lou
	1	Green, Hubert
	1	Herd, Fred
	1	Jacklin, Tony
	1	Johnson, Dustin
	1	Jones, Steve
	1	Kaymer, Martin
	1	Kite, Tom
	1	Little, Lawson
	1	Littler, Gene
	1	Lloyd, Joe
	1	MacFarlane, Willie
	1	Manero, Tony
	1	Mangrum, Lloyd
	1	Mayer, Dick
	1	McDowell, Graeme
	1	McIlroy, Rory
	1	McLeod, Fred
	1	Miller Jehrere

1	Moody, Orville
1	Nelson, Byron
1	Nelson, Larry
1	Ogilvy, Geoff
1	Ouimet, Francis
1	Palmer, Arnold
1	Parks, Sam
1	Pate, Jerry
1	Pavin, Corey
1	Player, Gary
1	Rahm, Jon
1	Rawlins, Horace
1	Ray, Ted
1	Rose, Justin
1	Ross, Alex
1	Sargent, George
1	Simpson, Scott
1	Simpson, Webb
1	Smith, Willie
1	Spieth, Jordan
1	Travers, Jerry
1	Vardon, Harry
1	Venturi, Ken
1	Walker, Cyril
1	Watson, Tom
1	Wood, Craig
1	Woodland, Gary
1	Worsham, Lew
1	Zoeller, Fuzzy

VALERO TEXAS OPEN

Leonard, Justin

Palmer, Arnold

Conners, Corey

Crenshaw, Ben

Harrison, Dutch

Johnson, Zach

Mehlhorn, Bill

Waldorf, Duffy

Armour III, Tommy

Snead, Sam

Axley, Eric

Baird, Butch

Beard, Frank

Beman, Deane

Bhatia, Akshay

Bryant, Bart

Burke, Jr., Jack

Byrd, Sammy

Cerrudo, Ron

Chappell, Kevin

Clark, Clarence

Crampton, Bruce

Colbert, Jim

Cox, Wiffy

Bowditch, Steven

Haas, Jay

3

3

2

2

2

2

2

2

2

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Miller, Johnny

T11 1

T3 2

Y TO	URNAME
1	Cruickshank, Bo
1	Curtis, Ben
1	Diehl, Terry
1	Douglas, Dave
1	Ellis, Wes
1	Espinosa, Abe
1	Estes, Bob
1	Gamez, Robert
1	Graham, Lou
1	Hagen, Walter
1	Hammond, Don
1	Harbert, Chick
1	Harman, Brian
1	Harper, Chandle
1	Hebert, Jay
1	Henning, Harold
1	Herron, Tim
1	Hill, Mike
1	Hoffman, Charle
1	Hogan, Ben
1	Holguin, Tony
1	Irwin, Hale
1	January, Don
1	Johnston, Bill
1	Kirkwood, Sr., Jo
1	Laird, Martin
1	Landry, Andrew
1	Little, Lawson

1

1 1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Souchak, Mike

Spieth, Jordan

Steele, Brendan

Spaun, J.J.

Streck, Ron

Sutton, Hal

Trevino, Lee

Turnesa, Joe

Walker, Jimmy

Smith, Macdonald

UKNAMENI		
Cruickshank, Bobby	VA	19
Curtis, Ben		
Diehl, Terry	CH	Α
Douglas, Dave	T1	2
Ellis, Wes		2
Espinosa, Abe		2
Estes, Bob		2
Gamez, Robert	T5	1
Graham, Lou		1
Hagen, Walter		1
Hammond, Donnie		1
Harbert, Chick		1
Harman, Brian		1
Harper, Chandler		1
Hebert, Jay		1
Henning, Harold		1
Herron, Tim		1
Hill, Mike		1
Hoffman, Charley		1
Hogan, Ben		1
Holguin, Tony		1
Irwin, Hale		1
January, Don		1
Johnston, Bill		
Kirkwood, Sr., Joe	W	VI
Laird, Martin	T1	•• 3
Landry, Andrew	''	3
Little, Lawson		3
Littler, Gene		3
MacDonald, Robert	T5	2
Mahaffey, John	10	2
McCallister, Blaine		2
Nelson, Byron		2 2 2
O'Meara, Mark		2
Ogrin, David		2
Oliver, Ed		2
Pavin, Corey		_
Peete, Calvin		2
Price, Nick		2
Revolta, Johnny		2
Roberts, Loren		2 2 2 2
Rodgers, Phil	T17	1
Rodriguez, Chi Chi	'''	1
Rogers, Bill		1
Scott, Adam		1
Shute, Denny		1
Cmith Mandanald		1

VA	LSF	PAR	1
		PIONSHIP	1
_			1
Π	2	Burns, Sam	1
	2	Casey, Paul	1
	2	Choi, K.J.	1
	2	Goosen, Retief	1
Γ5	1	Calcavecchia, Mark	1
	1	Donald, Luke	1
	1 1	Furyk, Jim Hadwin, Adam	1
	1	Hovland, Viktor	1
	1	Huston, John	1
	1	Malnati, Peter	1
	1	Moore, Taylor	1
	1	O'Hair, Sean	1
	1	Pettersson, Carl	1
	1	Schwartzel, Charl	1
	1	Senden, John	1
	1	Singh, Vijay	1
	1	Spieth, Jordan	1
	1	Streelman, Kevin	1
	1	Woodland, Gary	1
	-	,	1
\ A/ I	M D	HOENIX OPEN	1
		Calcavecchia, Mark	1
Γ1	3 3		1
	3	Littler, Gene Mickelson, Phil	1
	3	Palmer, Arnold	1
Г5	3 2	Barber, Miller	1
IJ	2	Demaret, Jimmy	1
	2	Gilder, Bob	1
	2	Hogan, Ben	1
	2	Holmes, J.B.	1
	2	Koepka, Brooks	1
	2	Mangrum, Lloyd	•
	2	Matsuyama, Hideki	WODI
	2	Miller, Johnny	WORL
	_		TECHN

Nelson, Byron

Singh, Vijay

Azinger, Paul

Boros, Julius

Casper, Billy

Cooper, Harry

Crampton, Bruce

Crenshaw, Ben

Detry, Thomas

DiMarco, Chris

Douglass, Dale

Fowler, Rickie

Funseth, Rod

Furgol, Ed

Fleck, Jack

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

1

Scheffler, Scottie

Armour III, Tommy

Baddeley, Aaron

Blancas, Homero

1	Glasson, Bill
1	Graham, David
1	Guldahl, Ralph
1	Henke, Nolan
1	Janzen, Lee
1	Jones, Steve
1	Kaye, Jonathan
1	Knudson, George
1	Laffoon, Ky
1	Lehman, Tom
1	Locke, Bobby
1	Lyle, Sandy
1	Mahan, Hunter
1	McSpaden, Harold
1	Mediate, Rocco
1	Middlecoff, Cary
1	Mitchell, Jeff
1	Nicklaus, Jack
1	Oliver, Ed
1	Parnevik, Jesper
1	Pate, Jerry
1	Peete, Calvin
1	Perry, Kenny
1	Purtzer, Tom
1	Simpson, Webb
1	Stadler, Kevin
1	Stanley, Kyle
1	Sutton, Hal
1	Taylor, Nick
1	Venturi, Ken
1	Wadkins, Lanny
1	Wilson, Mark
1	Woodland, Gary

D WIDE LOGY **ONSHIP**

Worsham, Lew

Wysong, Dudley

TECHNOLOGY						
CHAMPIONSHIP						
1	2	Hovland, Viktor				
T2	1	Beckman, Cameron				
	1	Eckroat, Austin				
	1	English, Harris				
	1	Funk, Fred				
	1	Gay, Brian				
	1	Henley, Russell				
	1	Hoffman, Charley				
	1	Huh, John				
	1	Kizzire, Patton				
	1	Kuchar, Matt				
	1	McDowell, Graeme				
	1	Perez, Pat				
	1	Todd, Brendon				
	1	van Rooyen, Erik				

1

Wagner, Johnson

Wilson, Mark

WYNDHAM CHAMPIONSHIP

- 8 Snead, Sam
- 2 3 Love III, Davis
- T3 2 Archer, George
 - 2 Casper, Billy
 - Edwards, Danny 2
 - 2 Lyle, Sandy
 - 2 Mediate, Rocco
 - 2 Nelson, Byron
 - 2 Sanders, Doug
 - 2 Snedeker, Brandt
- T11 1 Allin, Bud
- Atwal, Arjun 1
 - Ballesteros, Seve
 - Bean, Andy 1
 - Boros, Julius 1
 - Brooks, Mark
 - Byrd, Sammy 1
 - 1 Charles, Bob
 - 1 Choi, K.J.
 - Dodds, Trevor
 - Doering, Art 1
 - Douglas, Dave 1
 - 1 Elkington, Steve
 - Finsterwald, Dow 1 Floyd, Raymond 1

 - 1 Ford, Doug
 - Gallagher, Jr., Jim
 - 1 Garcia, Sergio
 - Geiberger, Al 1
 - Geiberger, Brent 1
 - Ghezzi, Victor 1
 - 1 Glover, Lucas
 - 1 Goalby, Bob
 - Green, Ken 1 Guldahl, Ralph 1
 - Herman, Jim 1
 - 1 Hoch, Scott
 - 1 Hogan, Ben
 - Kim, Si Woo 1
 - 1 Kim, Tom
 - Kisner, Kevin 1
 - Leonard, Stan
 - 1 Littler, Gene
 - Mangrum, Llovd 1
 - Maruyama, Shigeki 1
 - Moore, Ryan 1
 - Nelson, Larry 1
 - 1 Nobilo, Frank
 - O'Meara, Mark
 - Parnevik, Jesper 1

Pettersson, Carl

1 Player, Gary

1

Poston, J.T.

- 1 Rai, Aaron
- Reed, Patrick 1
- 1 Rodriguez, Chi Chi
- 1 Simpson, Scott
- 1 Simpson, Webb
- 1 Sindelar, Joey 1 Souchak, Mike
- Springer, Mike
- 1
- 1 Stadler, Craig
- 1 Stenson, Henrik 1 Stewart, Earl
- 1 Sutton, Hal
- 1 Villegas, Camilo
- 1 Wadkins, Lanny
- Weiskopf, Tom

ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS

(Team format era)

- 1 Jonas Blixt/
 - Cameron Smith*
 - Billy Horschel/
 - **Scott Piercy**
 - Ryan Palmer/ Jon Rahm
 - Marc Leishman/ Cameron Smith*
 - 1 Patrick Cantlay/
 - Xander Schauffele
 - 1 Nick Hardy/ **Davis Riley**
 - 1 Shane Lowry/ Rory McIlroy
 - Novak, Andrew/ Griffin, Ben

ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS (Individual era)

- T1 2 Beard, Frank
 - 2 Beck, Chip
 - 2 Casper, Billy
 - 2 Crenshaw, Ben
 - 2 Franco, Carlos
 - 2 Nelson, Byron

 - 2 Picard, Henry
 - 2 Watson, Tom
 - 2 Wininger, Bo

T10

- 1 Archer, George Ballesteros, Seve 1
- 1 Barber, Miller
- Bohn, Jason 1
- 1 Byrd, Sammy
- 1 Choi, K.J.

Collins, Bill

1

- Cooper, Harry 1
- 1 Couch, Chris
- 1 Demaret, Jimmy
- 1 Dufner, Jason
- Eastwood, Bob
- 1 Faxon, Brad
- 1 Finsterwald, Dow
- 1 Flesch, Steve
- 1 Frost, David
- 1 Green, Hubert
- 1 Hamilton, Bob
- 1 Hinkle, Lon
- 1 Hinson, Larry
- 1 Hoch, Scott
- 1 Horschel, Billy
- 1 Kelly, Jerry

1

- Knudson, George
- Love III, Davis
- 1 Mangrum, Lloyd
- 1 Mayer, Dick
- 1 McCarron, Scott
- 1 Nicklaus, Jack
- 1 Noh, S.Y.
- 1 Peete, Calvin
- 1 Petrovic, Tim
- 1 Player, Gary
- 1 Rogers, Bill 1
- Romero, Andres 1
- Rose, Justin 1 Rudolph, Mason
- Sanders, Doug
- 1 Simons, Jim

1

1

- Simpson, Tim
- 1 Singh, Vijay
- 1 Standly, Mike
- 1 Stuard, Brian
- 1 Toms, David
- 1 Trevino, Lee
- 1 Watney, Nick
- Watson, Bubba
- 1 Westwood, Lee 1
- Woosnam, lan Ziegler, Larry

94

^{*} won with two different partners

ALL-TIME PGA TOUR WINS LIST BY COUNTRY (SINCE START OF 1940 SEASON)

ARGENTINA

6 winners, 15 wins

1	5	De Vicenzo, Roberto
2	3	Cabrera, Ángel

2 2 T3 Cóceres, José Gómez, Fabián

2 2 Grillo, Emiliano

T6 1 Romero, Andres

AUSTRALIA

38 winners, 183 wins

1	20	Norman, Greg
2	18	Ferrier, Jim

T3 14 Crampton, Bruce

Scott, Adam 14 Day, Jason 5 13

10 Elkington, Steve

Appleby, Stuart 7 9

T8 8 Devlin, Bruce 8 Graham, David

8 Ogilvy, Geoff

6 T11 Leishman, Marc Smith, Cameron 6

6 Thomson, Peter

T14 4 Allenby, Robert

Baddeley, Aaron 4 3 Pampling, Rod 16

2 T17 Baker-Finch, lan

2 Bowditch, Steven

> 2 Davis, Cam

2 Grady, Wayne

2 Jones, Matt

2 Kirkwood, Joe 2 Nagle, Kel

2 Ogle, Brett

2 Parry, Craig

2 Senden, John

1 Chalmers, Greg T27

Green, Nathan 1 Hensby, Mark

Herbert, Lucas

1 Lee, Min Woo

Lonard, Peter 1

1 Marsh, Graham

1 Newton, Jack 1

Shaw, Bob 1 Shearer, Bob

Stolz, Andre 1

Vilips, Karl

AUSTRIA

1

1 winner, 4 wins

Straka, Sepp

BELGIUM

1 winner, 1 win

Detry, Thomas

CANADA

15 winners, 41 wins

8 Knudson, George Weir, Mike 8

3 5 Taylor, Nick 4 4 Ames, Stephen

5 3 Leonard, Stan

T6 2 Barr, Dave

2 Conners, Corey 2 Hughes, Mackenzie

T9 1 Balding, Al

Hadwin, Adam 1

1 Halldorson, Dan

1 Leggatt, lan

1 Pendrith, Taylor 1 Svensson, Adam Zokol, Richard 1

CHILE

1 winner, 2 wins

Joaquin Niemann

CHINA

3 winners, 3 wins

Chen. T.C. 1 Pan, C.T.

Yu. Kevin

COLOMBIA

3 winners, 8 wins

Villegas, Camilo 1 5 2 2 Echavarria, Nico 3 Muñoz, Sebastián

ENGLAND

17 winners, 48 wins

Rose, Justin 1 2 9 Faldo, Nick 3 5 Donald, Luke

4 4 Jacklin, Tony T5

3 Casey, Paul Poulter, lan 3

T7 2 Fitzpatrick, Matt

2 Westwood, Lee

T9 1 Brown, Ken

1 Cotton, Henry 1 Faulkner, Max

1 Hall, Harry

1 Hatton, Tyrrell 1 Oosterhuis, Peter

1 Rai, Aaron

1 Wallace, Matt 1 Willett, Danny FIJI

1 winner, 34 wins

Singh, Vijay

FRANCE

1 winner, 1 win

Pavon, Matthieu

GERMANY

4 winners, 8 wins

Kavmer, Martin 3 Langer, Bernhard Cejka, Alex T3 1 Jaeger, Stephan

INDIA

1 winner, 1 win

Atwal, Arjun

IRELAND

3 winners, 11 wins

1 6 Harrington, Padraig 2 3 Lowry, Shane 3 2

Power, Seamus

ITALY

2 winners, 5 wins

3 Molinari, Francesco 2 Penna, Toney

JAPAN

5 winners, 17 wins

Matsuyama, Hideki 1 11 2 3 Maruyama, Shiqeki T3 1 Aoki, Isao

1 Imada, Ryuji

1 Kodaira, Satoshi

MEXICO

4 winners, 5 wins

2 Regalado, Victor T2 Ancer, Abraham 1 1 Ortiz, Carlos Sanudo, Cesar

NAMIBIA

1 winner, 1 win

Dodds, Trevor

NEW ZEALAND

9 winners, 15 wins

2

6 Charles, Bob 2 Fox, Rvan

T3 1 Campbell, Michael

1 Lee, Danny

1 Lister, John Nobilo, Frank

1 Perks, Craig 1 Tataurangi, Phil

Waite, Grant

NORTHERN IRELAND

4 winners, 37 wins

1 McIlrov, Rory McDowell, Graeme 2 4 3 Clarke, Darren

4 Daly, Fred

NORWAY

1 winner, 7 wins

7 Hovland, Viktor

PARAGUAY

1 winner, 4 wins

Franco, Carlos 4

PUERTO RICO

2 winners, 9 wins

1 8 Rodriguez, Chi Chi 2 Campos, Rafael

SCOTLAND

5 winners, 15 wins

1 6 Lyle, Sandy 2 4 Laird, Martin

T3 2 Knox, Russell MacIntyre, Robert 2

5 Lawrie, Paul

SOUTH AFRICA

18 winners, 100 wins

Player, Gary 2 Els, Ernie 19 3 13 Locke, Bobby

4 Frost, David 10 5 7 Goosen, Retief

6 6 Sabbatini, Rory

3 Allem, Fulton 7 T8 2 Clark, Tim

2 Grace, Branden 2 Henning, Harold

2 Higgo, Garrick 2 Immelman, Trevor

Schwartzel, Charl 2

2 van Rooven, Erik 1 Cole, Bobby

Frittelli, Dvlan

1 Oosthuizen, Louis

Verwey, Bob

SOUTH KOREA

9 winners, 25 wins

T15

2

8 Choi, K.J. 4 Kim, Si Woo

3 3 Kim, Tom T4

2 Bae, Sangmoon 2 Im, Sungjae

2 Lee, K.H. 2 Yang, Y.E.

T8 1 Kang, Sung Noh, S.Y.

SPAIN

4 winners, 37 wins

11 T1 Garcia, Sergio 11 Rahm, Jon

3 Ballesteros, Seve 9

4 6 Olazábal, José María

SWEDEN

T5

T8

11 winners, 29 wins

6 Stenson, Henrik

T2 5 Parnevik, Jesper

5 Pettersson, Carl 4

3 Blixt, Jonas Åberg, Ludvig

2 Chopra, Daniel Hjertstedt, Gabriel 2

1 Lingmerth, David

Jacobson, Freddie 1 Johnson, Richard

Norrman, Vincent

VENEZUELA

1 winner, 4 wins

Vegas, Jhonattan

WALES

2

1 winner, 2 wins

Woosnam, lan 2

ZIMBABWE

2 winners, 21 wins

Price, Nick

Watson, Denis

ARGENTINA

Grillo, Emiliano 2023 Charles Schwab Challenge Gómez, Fabián 2016 Sony Open in Hawaii

Grillo, Emiliano 2015 Napa Valley Golf Championship

2015 FedEx St. Jude Classic Gómez, Fabián Cabrera, Ángel 2014 Greenbrier Classic Cabrera, Ángel 2009 Masters Tournament

Romero, Andres 2008 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Cabrera, Ángel

2007 U.S. Open

Cóceres, José 2001 National Car Rental Golf Classic

Cóceres, José 2001 RBC Heritage

De Vicenzo, Roberto 1968 Cadence Bank Houston Open

1967 Open Championship De Vicenzo, Roberto 1966 CJ CUP Byron Nelson De Vicenzo, Roberto De Vicenzo, Roberto 1957 All American Open 1957 Charles Schwab Challenge De Vicenzo, Roberto

AUSTRALIA

Lee, Min Woo 2025 Texas Children's Houston Open

Vilips, Karl 2025 Puerto Rico Open Davis, Cam 2024 Rocket Classic 2023 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Day, Jason 2022 Open Championship Smith, Cameron 2022 PLAYERS Championship Smith, Cameron

Smith, Cameron 2022 Sentry Tournament of Champions Herbert, Lucas 2021 Butterfield Bermuda Championship

2021 Rocket Classic Davis, Cam

Leishman, Marc 2021 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Smith, Cameron 2021 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Jones, Matt 2021 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Scott, Adam 2020 Genesis Invitational 2020 Farmers Insurance Open Leishman, Marc Smith, Cameron 2020 Sony Open in Hawaii Leishman, Marc 2018 CIMB Classic

Day, Jason 2018 Truist Championship Day, Jason 2018 Farmers Insurance Open Leishman, Marc 2017 BMW Championship Smith, Cameron 2017 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Leishman, Marc 2017 Arnold Palmer Invitational Pampling, Rod 2016 Shriners Children's Open Baddeley, Aaron 2016 ISCO Championship Chalmers, Greg 2016 Barracuda Championship 2016 PLAYERS Championship Day, Jason

2016 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Day, Jason

2016 Arnold Palmer Invitational Day, Jason Scott, Adam 2016 WGC-Cadillac Championship

Scott, Adam 2016 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Day, Jason 2015 BMW Championship Day, Jason

2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Day, Jason 2015 PGA Championship Day, Jason 2015 RBC Canadian Open Bowditch, Steven 2015 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2015 Farmers Insurance Open Day, Jason Ogilvy, Geoff 2014 Barracuda Championship Scott, Adam 2014 Charles Schwab Challenge Jones, Matt 2014 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Bowditch, Steven 2014 Valero Texas Open Senden, John 2014 Valspar Championship

2014 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Day, Jason

Scott, Adam 2013 FedEx St. Jude Championship Scott, Adam 2013 Masters Tournament Leishman, Marc 2012 Travelers Championship Scott, Adam 2011 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational 2011 Genesis Invitational Baddeley, Aaron Appleby, Stuart 2010 Greenbrier Classic Day, Jason 2010 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Scott, Adam 2010 Valero Texas Open

2010 Sentry Tournament of Champions Ogilvy, Geoff

Green, Nathan 2009 RBC Canadian Open

Ogilvy, Geoff 2009 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Ogilvy, Geoff 2009 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Scott, Adam 2008 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Ogilvy, Geoff 2008 WGC-CA Championship Scott, Adam 2007 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Baddeley, Aaron 2007 WM Phoenix Open Scott, Adam 2006 TOUR Championship Senden, John 2006 John Deere Classic

Ogilvy, Geoff 2006 U.S. Open

Appleby, Stuart 2006 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Baddeley, Aaron 2006 RBC Heritage

Pampling, Rod 2006 Arnold Palmer Invitational

Ogilvy, Geoff 2006 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Appleby, Stuart 2006 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Lonard, Peter 2005 RBC Heritage

Ogilvy, Geoff 2005 Chrysler Classic of Tucson Appleby, Stuart 2005 Sentry Tournament of Champions Stolz, Andre 2004 Shriners Children's Open

Pampling, Rod 2004 International Hensby, Mark 2004 John Deere Classic

Scott, Adam 2004 Booz Allen Classic Scott, Adam 2004 PLAYERS Championship Parry, Craig 2004 Ford Championship at Doral Appleby, Stuart 2004 Sentry Tournament of Champions Appleby, Stuart 2003 Shriners Children's Open

Scott, Adam 2003 Deutsche Bank Championship Parry, Craig 2002 WGC-NEC Invitational

Allenby, Robert 2001 Marconi Pennsylvania Classic

Allenby, Robert 2001 Genesis Invitational Allenby, Robert 2000 BMW Championship Allenby, Robert 2000 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Appleby, Stuart 1999 Cadence Bank Houston Open Elkington, Steve 1999 Doral-Ryder Open Elkington, Steve 1998 Buick Challenge Appleby, Stuart 1998 Kemper Open

Norman, Greg 1997 NEC World Series of Golf Norman, Greg 1997 FedEx St. Jude Classic Elkington, Steve 1997 PLAYERS Championship

Appleby, Stuart 1997 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Elkington, Steve 1997 Doral-Ryder Open Norman, Greg 1996 Doral-Ryder Open Norman, Greg 1995 NEC World Series of Golf Elkington, Steve 1995 PGA Championship Norman, Greg 1995 Travelers Championship Norman, Greg 1995 Memorial Tournament

Elkington, Steve 1995 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Elkington, Steve 1994 Buick Southern Open Norman, Greg 1994 PLAYERS Championship Ogle, Brett 1994 Sony Open in Hawaii

Norman, Greg 1993 Open Championship Norman, Greg 1993 Doral-Ryder Open

1993 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Ogle, Brett

Norman, Greg 1992 RBC Canadian Open

Elkington, Steve 1992 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Baker-Finch, lan 1991 Open Championship 1991 PLAYERS Championship Elkington, Steve Grady, Wayne 1990 PGA Championship Norman, Greg 1990 Memorial Tournament Elkington, Steve 1990 Wyndham Championship 1990 Doral-Ryder Open Norman, Greg Norman, Greg 1989 Greater Milwaukee Open

Norman, Greg 1989 International

1989 FedEx St. Jude Championship Grady, Wayne Baker-Finch, lan 1989 Charles Schwab Challenge

1988 RBC Heritage Norman, Greg Norman, Greg 1986 Open Championship 1986 Kemper Open Norman, Greg

1986 Shriners Children's Open Norman, Greg Norman, Greg 1984 RBC Canadian Open Norman, Greg 1984 Kemper Open

1983 Cadence Bank Houston Open Graham, David

1982 Tallahassee Open Shearer, Bob Graham, David 1981 U.S. Open 1981 WM Phoenix Open Graham, David Graham, David 1980 Memorial Tournament Graham, David 1979 PGA Championship Newton, Jack 1978 Buick-Goodwrench Open

Marsh, Graham 1977 RBC Heritage Graham, David 1976 American Golf Classic Graham, David 1976 FedEx St. Jude Championship Crampton, Bruce 1975 Cadence Bank Houston Open Crampton, Bruce 1973 American Golf Classic Crampton, Bruce 1973 Cadence Bank Houston Open Crampton, Bruce 1973 Dean Martin Tucson Open 1973 WM Phoenix Open

Crampton, Bruce Devlin, Bruce 1972 USI Classic Graham, David 1972 Cleveland Open

Devlin, Bruce 1972 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Shaw, Bob 1972 Tallahassee Open Crampton, Bruce 1971 BMW Championship

Crampton, Bruce 1970 FedEx St. Jude Championship Devlin, Bruce 1970 Cleveland Open Invitational 1970 American Express Devlin, Bruce

1969 Sony Open in Hawaii Crampton, Bruce Devlin, Bruce 1969 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 1966 Carling World Open Devlin, Bruce Devlin, Bruce 1966 Charles Schwab Challenge Thomson, Peter 1965 Open Championship Crampton, Bruce 1965 500 Festival Open Invitation Crampton, Bruce 1965 Charles Schwab Challenge Crampton, Bruce 1965 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Nagle, Kel 1964 RBC Canadian Open Crampton, Bruce 1964 Valero Texas Open

Devlin, Bruce 1964 St. Petersburg Open Invitational

Crampton, Bruce 1962 Motor City Open

1961 Almaden Open Invitational Ferrier, Jim 1961 Milwaukee Open Invitational Crampton, Bruce Nagle, Kel 1960 Open Championship

Thomson, Peter 1958 Open Championship Thomson, Peter 1956 Open Championship 1956 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Thomson, Peter Thomson, Peter 1955 Open Championship 1954 Open Championship Thomson, Peter Ferrier, Jim 1952 Empire State Open

1952 Inverness Round Robin Invitational Ferrier, Jim

Ferrier, Jim 1951 Fort Wayne Open Kirkwood, Joe 1951 Blue Ribbon Open Ferrier, Jim 1951 RBC Canadian Open Ferrier, Jim 1951 Jacksonville Open Ferrier, Jim 1951 Miami Beach Open Ferrier, Jim 1951 St. Petersburg Open 1950 RBC Canadian Open Ferrier, Jim Ferrier, Jim 1950 St. Paul Open

1950 Inverness Four-Ball Invitational Ferrier, Jim

Ferrier, Jim 1949 Kansas City Open 1949 Grand Rapids Open Ferrier, Jim 1949 Philadelphia Inquirer Open Kirkwood, Joe

Ferrier, Jim 1949 Miami Four-Ball

Ferrier, Jim 1948 Miami International Four-Ball

Ferrier, Jim 1947 St. Paul Open 1947 PGA Championship Ferrier, Jim Ferrier, Jim 1944 Oakland Open

AUSTRIA

Straka, Sepp 2025 Truist Championship Straka, Sepp 2025 American Express Straka, Sepp 2023 John Deere Classic

Straka, Sepp 2022 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

BELGIUM

Detry, Thomas 2025 WM Phoenix Open

CANADA

2025 Sony Open in Hawaii Taylor, Nick Pendrith, Taylor 2024 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Taylor, Nick 2024 WM Phoenix Open Taylor, Nick 2023 RBC Canadian Open Conners, Corey 2023 Valero Texas Open Svensson, Adam 2022 RSM Classic

Hughes, Mackenzie 2022 Sanderson Farms Championship Taylor, Nick 2020 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Conners, Corey 2019 Valero Texas Open Hadwin, Adam 2017 Valspar Championship

Hughes, Mackenzie 2016 RSM Classic

Taylor, Nick 2014 Sanderson Farms Championship Ames, Stephen 2009 Children's Miracle Network Classic Ames, Stephen 2007 Children's Miracle Network Classic Weir, Mike 2007 Napa Valley Golf Championship Ames, Stephen 2006 PLAYERS Championship Ames, Stephen 2004 BMW Championship 2004 Genesis Invitational

Weir, Mike Weir, Mike 2003 Masters Tournament Weir, Mike 2003 Genesis Invitational Weir, Mike 2003 American Express Leggatt, lan

2002 Touchstone Energy Tucson Open

Weir, Mike 2001 TOUR Championship

Weir, Mike 2000 WGC-American Express Champ. Weir, Mike 1999 Air Canada Championship Zokol, Richard 1992 Deposit Guaranty Golf Classic Barr. Dave 1987 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic 1981 John Deere Classic Barr, Dave Halldorson, Dan 1980 Pensacola Open 1972 Kaiser International Open Invitational Knudson, George 1970 Robinson Open Golf Classic Knudson, George

Knudson, George 1968 Tucson Open Invitational Knudson, George 1968 WM Phoenix Open

Knudson, George 1967 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Knudson, George 1964 Fresno Open Invitational Knudson, George 1963 Portland Open Invitational Knudson, George 1961 Coral Gables Open Invitational Leonard, Stan

1960 BMW Championship Leonard, Stan 1958 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Leonard, Stan 1957 Wyndham Championship

Balding, Al 1955 Mayfair Inn Open

CHILE

Niemann, Joaquin 2022 Genesis Invitational

Niemann, Joaquin 2019 Military Tribute at The Greenbrier

CHINA

Yu. Kevin 2024 Sanderson Farms Championship

Pan, C.T. 2019 RBC Heritage Chen, T.C. 1987 Genesis Invitational

COLOMBIA

Echavarria, Nico 2024 Baycurrent Classic

Villegas, Camilo 2023 Butterfield Bermuda Championship

Echavarria, Nico 2023 Puerto Rico Open

2019 Sanderson Farms Championship Muñoz, Sebastián 2014 Wyndham Championship Villegas, Camilo

2010 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches Villegas, Camilo

Villegas, Camilo 2008 TOUR Championship Villegas, Camilo 2008 BMW Championship

ENGLAND

Rai, England 2024 Wyndham Championship Hall, Harry 2024 ISCO Championship

Fitzpatrick, Matt 2023 RBC Heritage

2023 Corales Puntacana Championship Wallace, Matt

Rose, Justin 2023 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Fitzpatrick, Matt 2022 U.S. Open Hatton, Tyrrell 2020 Arnold Palmer Casey, Paul 2019 Valspar Championship Rose, Justin 2019 Farmers Insurance Open 2018 Charles Schwab Challenge Rose, Justin Poulter, lan 2018 Cadence Bank Houston Open 2018 Valspar Championship Casev, Paul Rose, Justin 2017 WGC-HSBC Champions Willett, Danny 2016 Masters Tournament

Rose, Justin 2015 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Rose, Justin 2014 Quicken Loans National

Rose, Justin 2013 U.S. Open

2012 WGC-HSBC Champions Poulter, Ian 2012 Valspar Championship Donald, Luke

Rose, Justin 2012 WGC-Cadillac Championship 2011 Children's Miracle Network Classic Donald, Luke

2011 BMW Championship Rose, Justin

2011 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Donald, Luke

2010 Quicken Loans National Rose, Justin Westwood, Lee 2010 St. Jude Classic Rose, Justin 2010 Memorial Tournament

Poulter, lan 2010 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play Casey, Paul 2009 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Donald, Luke 2006 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches Donald, Luke 2002 Sanderson Farms Championship Westwood, Lee 1998 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Faldo, Nick 1997 Genesis Invitational Faldo, Nick 1996 Masters Tournament Faldo, Nick 1995 Doral-Ryder Open Faldo, Nick 1992 Open Championship Faldo, Nick 1990 Open Championship Faldo, Nick 1990 Masters Tournament Faldo, Nick 1989 Masters Tournament Brown, Ken 1987 Southern Open Faldo, Nick 1987 Open Championship 1984 RBC Heritage Faldo, Nick Oosterhuis, Peter 1981 RBC Canadian Open 1972 Greater Jacksonville Open Jacklin, Tony

1970 U.S. Open Jacklin, Tony

Jacklin, Tony 1969 Open Championship

1968 Jacksonville Open Invitational Jacklin, Tony

Faulkner, Max 1951 Open Championship Cotton, Henry 1948 Open Championship

FIJI

Singh, Vijay

Singh, Vijay

Singh, Vijay 2008 Deutsche Bank Championship Singh, Vijay 2008 FedEx St. Jude Championship Singh, Vijay 2008 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational Singh, Vijay 2007 Arnold Palmer Invitational Singh, Vijay 2007 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Singh, Vijay 2005 Buick Open

Singh, Vijay 2005 Truist Championship Singh, Vijay 2005 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Singh, Vijay 2005 Sony Open in Hawaii Singh, Vijay 2004 Valspar Championship Singh, Vijay 2004 84 LUMBER Classic Singh, Vijay 2004 RBC Canadian Open

Singh, Vijay 2004 Dell Technologies Championship

Singh, Vijay 2004 PGA Championship

Singh, Vijay 2004 Buick Open

Singh, Vijay 2004 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Singh, Vijay 2004 Cadence Bank Houston Open Singh, Vijay 2004 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Singh, Vijay

2003 FUNAI Classic at Walt Disney World

Singh, Vijay 2003 John Deere Classic Singh, Vijay 2003 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Singh, Vijay 2003 WM Phoenix Open Singh, Vijay 2002 TOUR Championship

Singh, Vijay 2002 Cadence Bank Houston Open

Singh, Vijay 2000 Masters Tournament Singh, Vijay

1999 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

2006 FedEx St. Jude Championship

1998 Sprint International

Singh, Vijay 1998 PGA Championship
Singh, Vijay 1997 Buick Open
Singh, Vijay 1997 Memorial Tournament
Singh, Vijay 1995 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Singh, Vijay 1995 WM Phoenix Open

1993 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Singh, Vijay

FRANCE

Pavon, Matthieu 2024 Farmers Insurance Open

GERMANY

Jaeger, Stephan2024 Texas Children's Houston OpenCejka, Alex2015 Puerto Rico OpenKaymer, Martin2014 U.S. OpenKaymer, Martin2014 PLAYERS ChampionshipKaymer, Martin2010 PGA ChampionshipLanger, Bernhard1993 Masters TournamentLanger, Bernhard1985 RBC Heritage

1985 Masters Tournament

INDIA

Langer, Bernhard

Atwal, Arjun 2010 Wyndham Championship

IRELAND

Lowry, Shane 2024 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Power, Seamus 2022 Butterfield Bermuda Championship
Power, Seamus 2021 ISCO Championship

Power, Seamus 2021 ISCO Championship
Lowry, Shane 2019 Open Championship
Lowry, Shane 2015 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

Harrington, Padraig 2015 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Harrington, Padraig 2008 PGA Championship Harrington, Padraig 2008 Open Championship Harrington, Padraig 2007 Open Championship

Harrington, Padraig 2005 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Harrington, Padraig 2005 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

ITALY

Molinari, Francesco 2019 Arnold Palmer Invitational
Molinari, Francesco 2018 Open Championship
Molinari, Francesco 2018 Quicken Loans National
Penna, Toney 1947 Atlanta Open

Penna, Toney 1946 Richmond Open

JAPAN

Matsuyama, Hideki 2025 Sentry

Matsuyama, Hideki 2024 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Matsuyama, Hideki2024 Genesis InvitationalMatsuyama, Hideki2022 Sony Open in HawaiiMatsuyama, Hideki2021 Baycurrent ClassicMatsuyama, Hideki2021 Masters TournamentKodaira, Satoshi2018 RBC Heritage

Matsuyama, Hideki 2017 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational

Matsuyama, Hideki 2017 WM Phoenix Open
Matsuyama, Hideki 2016 WGC-HSBC Champions
Matsuyama, Hideki 2016 WM Phoenix Open
Matsuyama, Hideki 2014 Memorial Tournament
Imada, Ryuji 2008 AT&T Classic

Maruyama, Shigeki Maruyama, Shigeki Maruyama, Shigeki Aoki, Isao 2003 Wyndham Championship 2002 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2001 Greater Milwaukee Open 1983 Sony Open in Hawaii

MEXICO

Ancer, Abraham 2021 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational Ortiz, Carlos 2020 Cadence Bank Houston Open Regalado, Victor 1978 John Deere Classic Regalado, Victor 1974 Pleasant Valley Classic Sanudo, Cesar 1970 Azalea Open Invitational

NAMIBIA

Dodds, Trevor 1998 Wyndham Championship

NEW ZEALAND

Fox, Ryan 2025 RBC Canadian Open Fox, Ryan 2025 ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic

Lee, Danny 2015 Greenbrier Classic Campbell, Michael 2005 U.S. Open

Tataurangi, Phil 2002 Shriners Children's Open Perks, Craig 2002 PLAYERS Championship

Nobilo, Frank 1997 Wyndham Championship Waite, Grant 1993 Kemper Open

Lister, John 1976 John Deere Classic
Charles, Bob 1974 Wyndham Championship
Charles, Bob 1968 RBC Canadian Open
Charles, Bob 1967 Atlanta Classic

Charles, Bob 1965 Tucson Open Invitational Charles, Bob 1963 Open Championship

Charles, Bob 1963 Cadence Bank Houston Open

NORTHERN IRELAND

McIlroy, Rory 2025 Masters Tournament
McIlroy, Rory 2025 PLAYERS Championship
McIlroy, Rory 2025 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Mallroy, Pory 2024 Truist Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2024 Truist Championship

McIlroy, Rory2024 Zurich Classic of New OrleansMcIlroy, Rory2023 Genesis Scottish OpenMcIlroy, Rory2022 THE CJ CUP in South Carolina

McIlroy, Rory2022 TOUR ChampionshipMcIlroy, Rory2022 RBC Canadian Open

McIlroy, Rory 2021 CJ CUP

McIlroy, Rory 2021 Truist Championship
McIlroy, Rory 2019 WGC-HSBC Champions
McIlroy, Rory 2019 TOUR Championship
McIlroy, Rory 2019 RBC Canadian Open

McDowell, Graeme 2019 Corales Puntacana Championship

McIlroy, Rory2019 PLAYERS ChampionshipMcIlroy, Rory2018 Arnold Palmer InvitationalMcIlroy, Rory2016 TOUR Championship

McIlroy, Rory2016 Deutsche Bank ChampionshipMcDowell, Graeme2015 World Wide Technology Champ.

McIlroy, Rory 2015 Truist Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2015 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

McIlroy, Rory 2014 PGA Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2014 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational

McIlroy, Rory 2014 Open Championship

McDowell, Graeme 2013 RBC Heritage McIlroy, Rory 2012 BMW Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2012 Deutsche Bank Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2012 PGA Championship

2012 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches McIlroy, Rory

Clarke, Darren 2011 Open Championship

McIlroy, Rory 2011 U.S. Open McDowell, Graeme 2010 U.S. Open McIlroy, Rory 2010 Truist Championship

Clarke, Darren 2003 WGC-NEC Invitational Clarke, Darren

2000 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

Daly, Fred 1947 Open Championship

NORWAY

Hovland, Viktor 2025 Valspar Championship 2023 TOUR Championship Hovland, Viktor Hovland, Viktor 2023 BMW Championship Hovland, Viktor 2023 Memorial Tournament

2021 World Wide Technology Championship Hovland, Viktor Hovland, Viktor 2020 World Wide Technology Championship

Hovland, Viktor 2020 Puerto Rico Open

PARAGUAY

Franco, Carlos 2004 U.S. Bank Championship Franco, Carlos 2000 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Franco, Carlos 1999 Greater Milwaukee Open Franco, Carlos 1999 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

PUERTO RICO

Campos, Rafael 2024 Butterfield Bermuda Championship Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1979 Tallahassee Open Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1973 Wyndham Championship Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1972 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1968 Sahara Invitational Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1967 Valero Texas Open Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1964 Lucky International Open Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1964 BMW Championship Rodriguez, Chi Chi 1963 Denver Open Invitational

SCOTLAND

MacIntyre, Robert 2024 Genesis Scottish Open MacIntyre, Robert 2024 RBC Canadian Open 2020 Shriners Children's Open Laird, Martin Knox, Russell 2016 Travelers Championship Knox, Russell 2015 WGC-HSBC Champions Laird, Martin 2013 Valero Texas Open Laird, Martin 2011 Arnold Palmer Invitational Laird, Martin 2009 Shriners Children's Open Lawrie, Paul 1999 Open Championship Lyle, Sandy 1988 Masters Tournament Lyle, Sandy 1988 Wyndham Championship Lyle, Sandy 1988 WM Phoenix Open Lyle, Sandy 1987 PLAYERS Championship 1986 Wyndham Championship Lyle, Sandy Lyle, Sandy 1985 Open Championship

SOUTH AFRICA

Higgo, Garrick 2025 Corales Puntacana Championship van Rooven, Erik 2023 World Wide Technology Championship

van Rooven, Erik 2021 Barracuda Championship

Higgo, Garrick 2021 Palmetto Championship at Congaree

Grace, Branden 2021 Puerto Rico Open Frittelli, Dylan 2019 John Deere Classic Grace, Branden 2016 RBC Heritage 2016 Valspar Championship Schwartzel, Charl Clark, Tim 2014 RBC Canadian Open Els, Ernie 2012 Open Championship Schwartzel, Charl 2011 Masters Tournament

Sabbatini, Rory 2011 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Oosthuizen, Louis 2010 Open Championship Clark, Tim 2010 PLAYERS Championship Els. Ernie 2010 Arnold Palmer Invitational Els, Ernie 2010 WGC-CA Championship Sabbatini, Rory 2009 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Goosen, Retief 2009 Valspar Championship 2008 Masters Tournament Immelman, Trevor

Els, Ernie 2008 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Sabbatini, Rory 2007 Charles Schwab Challenge Immelman, Trevor 2006 BMW Championship Sabbatini, Rory 2006 Genesis Invitational Goosen, Retief 2005 International Goosen, Retief 2004 TOUR Championship

Els. Ernie 2004 WGC-American Express Champ.

Goosen, Retief 2004 U.S. Open

Els, Ernie 2004 Memorial Tournament Els, Ernie 2004 Sony Open in Hawaii 2003 Valspar Championship Goosen, Retief Sabbatini, Rory 2003 FBR Capital Open Els, Ernie 2003 Sony Open in Hawaii

Els, Ernie 2003 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Els, Ernie 2002 Open Championship 2002 BellSouth Classic Goosen, Retief Els, Ernie 2002 Genuity Championship

Goosen, Retief 2001 U.S. Open

2000 Air Canada Championship Sabbatini, Rory

Els, Ernie 2000 International Els, Ernie 1999 Genesis Invitational Els, Ernie 1998 Arnold Palmer Invitational Els, Ernie 1997 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Els, Ernie 1997 U.S. Open

Frost, David 1997 Charles Schwab Challenge Els, Ernie 1996 FedEx St. Jude Championship Els, Ernie 1995 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

1994 Travelers Championship Frost, David

Els. Ernie 1994 U.S. Open

Frost, David 1993 John Deere Classic Frost, David 1993 RBC Canadian Open Allem, Fulton 1993 NEC World Series of Golf Allem, Fulton 1993 Charles Schwab Challenge

Frost, David 1992 John Deere Classic

Frost, David 1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship Allem, Fulton 1991 Cadence Bank Houston Open Frost, David 1990 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Frost, David 1989 NEC World Series of Golf Frost, David 1988 Northern Telecom Tucson Open

Frost, David 1988 Southern Open

Player, Gary 1978 Cadence Bank Houston Open
Player, Gary 1978 Sentry Tournament of Champions
Player, Gary 1978 Masters Tournament

Cole, Bobby 1977 Buick Open
Player, Gary 1974 Open Championship

Player, Gary 1974 Danny Thomas Memphis Classic

Player, Gary 1974 Masters Tournament Player, Gary 1973 Southern Open Player, Gary 1972 PGA Championship

Player, Gary
Player, Gary
1972 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Player, Gary
1971 National Airlines Open Invitational
Player, Gary
1971 Greater Jacksonville Open
Henning, Harold
1970 Tallahassee Open Invitational
Player, Gary
1970 Wyndham Championship
Player, Gary
1969 Sentry Tournament of Champions

Player, Gary 1968 Open Championship Henning, Harold 1966 Valero Texas Open Verwey, Bob 1965 Almaden Open Invitational

Player, Gary 1965 U.S. Open

Player, Gary 1964 500 Festival Open Invitation Player, Gary 1964 Pensacola Open Invitational Player, Gary 1963 Farmers Insurance Open Player, Gary 1962 PGA Championship Player, Gary 1961 Masters Tournament Player, Gary 1961 Sunshine Open Invitational Player, Gary 1961 Lucky International Open Player, Gary 1959 Open Championship Player, Gary 1958 Kentucky Derby Open Locke, Bobby 1957 Open Championship 1952 Open Championship Locke, Bobby Locke, Bobby 1950 All American Open Locke, Bobby 1950 Open Championship Locke, Bobby 1949 Open Championship

Locke, Bobby 1948 Chicago Victory National Open

Locke, Bobby 1948 WM Phoenix Open
Locke, Bobby 1947 Columbus Invitational
Locke, Bobby 1947 RBC Canadian Open
Locke, Bobby 1947 All American Open
Locke, Bobby 1947 Goodall Invitational
Locke, Bobby 1947 Philadelphia Inquirer Open
Locke, Bobby 1947 Cadence Bank Houston Open

SOUTH KOREA

Choi, K.J.

Kim, Tom 2023 Shriners Children's Open Kim, Si Woo 2023 Sony Open in Hawaii 2022 Shriners Children's Open Kim, Tom 2022 Wyndham Championship Kim, Tom 2022 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Lee, K.H. Im, Sungjae 2021 Shriners Children's Open 2021 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Lee, K.H. Kim, Si Woo 2021 American Express

Im, Sungjae 2020 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

2011 PLAYERS Championship

Kang, Sung

Kim, Si Woo

Z019 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

Kim, Si Woo

Z017 PLAYERS Championship

Kim, Si Woo

Z016 Wyndham Championship

Bae, Sangmoon

Z014 Napa Valley Golf Championship

Noh, S.Y.

Z014 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Bae, Sangmoon

Z013 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

Yang, Y.E. 2009 PGA Championship

Yang, Y.E. 2009 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Choi, K.J.2008 Sony Open in HawaiiChoi, K.J.2007 AT&T NationalChoi, K.J.2007 Memorial TournamentChoi, K.J.2006 Valspar Championship

Choi, K.J. 2005 Wyndham Championship
Choi, K.J. 2002 Valspar Championship
Choi, K.J. 2002 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

SPAIN

Rahm, Jon 2023 Masters Tournament Rahm, Jon 2023 Genesis Invitational Rahm, Jon 2023 American Express

Rahm, Jon 2023 Sentry Tournament of Champions Rahm, Jon 2022 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld

Rahm, Jon 2021 U.S. Open

Garcia, Sergio 2020 Sanderson Farms Championship

Rahm, Jon 2020 BMW Championship
Rahm, Jon 2020 Memorial Tournament
Rahm, Jon 2019 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Rahm, Jon 2018 American Express
Garcia, Sergio 2017 Masters Tournament
Rahm, Jon 2017 Farmers Insurance Open
Garcia, Sergio 2016 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Garcia, Sergio 2012 Wyndham Championship
Garcia, Sergio 2008 PLAYERS Championship
Garcia, Sergio 2005 Booz Allen Classic

Garcia, Sergio 2004 FedEx St. Jude Championship Garcia, Sergio 2004 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Olazábal, José María 2002 Farmers Insurance Open

Garcia, Sergio 2002 Sentry Tournament of Champions
Garcia, Sergio 2001 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Garcia, Sergio 2001 Charles Schwab Challenge
Olazábal, José María 1999 Masters Tournament
Olazábal, José María 1994 NEC World Series of Golf
Olazábal, José María 1994 Masters Tournament

Olazábal, José María 1991 International

Olazábal, José María 1990 NEC World Series of Golf Ballesteros, Seve 1988 Open Championship

Ballesteros, Seve 1988 FedEx St. Jude Championship Ballesteros, Seve 1985 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

Ballesteros, Seve 1984 Open Championship

Ballesteros, Seve 1983 FedEx St. Jude Championship

Ballesteros, Seve 1983 Masters Tournament
Ballesteros, Seve 1980 Masters Tournament
Ballesteros, Seve 1979 Open Championship
Ballesteros, Seve 1978 Wyndham Championship

SWEDEN

Åberg, Ludvig2025 Genesis InvitationalÅberg, Ludvig2023 RSM ClassicNorrman, Vincent2023 ISCO ChampionshipStenson, Henrik2017 Wyndham ChampionshipBlixt, Jonas2017 Zurich Classic of New OrleansStenson, Henrik2016 Open Championship

Lingmerth, David 2015 Memorial Tournament Stenson, Henrik 2013 TOUR Championship

Stenson, Henrik 2013 Deutsche Bank Championship

Blixt, Jonas 2013 Greenbrier Classic

Blixt, Jonas 2012 Napa Valley Golf Championship

Pettersson, Carl 2012 RBC Heritage

Jacobson, Freddie2011 Travelers ChampionshipPettersson, Carl2010 RBC Canadian OpenStenson, Henrik2009 PLAYERS ChampionshipPettersson, Carl2008 Wyndham ChampionshipJohnson, Richard2008 U.S. Bank Championship

Chopra, Daniel2008 Sentry Tournament of ChampionsChopra, Daniel2007 Ginn sur Mer Classic at TesoroStenson, Henrik2007 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play

Pettersson, Carl 2006 Memorial Tournament Pettersson, Carl 2005 Valspar Championship

Parnevik, Jesper 2001 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Parnevik, Jesper 2000 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Parnevik, Jesper 2000 American Express
Parnevik, Jesper 1999 Wyndham Championship
Hjertstedt, Gabriel 1999 Touchstone Energy Tucson Open

Parnevik, Jesper 1998 WM Phoenix Open

Hjertstedt, Gabriel 1997 B.C. Open

VENEZUELA

Vegas, Jhonattan 2024 3M Open

Vegas, Jhonattan2017 RBC Canadian OpenVegas, Jhonattan2016 RBC Canadian OpenVegas, Jhonattan2011 American Express

WALES

Woosnam, Ian 1991 Masters Tournament

Woosnam, Ian 1991 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

ZIMBABWE

Price, Nick 2002 Charles Schwab Challenge
Price, Nick 1998 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Price, Nick 1997 RBC Heritage
Price, Nick 1994 RBC Canadian Open

Price, Nick 1994 RBC Canadian Open
Price, Nick 1994 PGA Championship
Price, Nick 1994 Open Championship
Price, Nick 1994 BMW Championship
Price, Nick 1994 Charles Schwab Challenge

Price, Nick 1994 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

Price, Nick 1993 FedEx St. Jude Classic Price, Nick 1993 BMW Championship Price, Nick 1993 Travelers Championship 1993 PLAYERS Championship Price, Nick Price, Nick 1992 Valero Texas Open Price, Nick 1992 PGA Championship Price, Nick 1991 RBC Canadian Open 1991 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Price, Nick Watson, Denis 1984 Shriners Children's Open Watson, Denis 1984 NEC World Series of Golf

Watson, Denis 1984 Buick Open

Price, Nick 1983 World Series of Golf

SCORING RECORDS

Sub-60	0 scores (chronologica	n					
	Player	'/ Tournament	Round	Course	9-hole scores	RTP	Finish
59	Jake Knapp	2025 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	R1	PGA National (The Champi		-12	T6
59	Hayden Springer	2024 John Deere Classic	R1	TPC Deere Run	27-32	-12	T7
59	Cameron Young	2024 Travelers Championship	R3	TPC River Highlands	28-31	-12 -11	T9
59	Scottie Scheffler	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	R2	TPC Boston	30-29	-11 -12	T4
		2019 Greenbrier Classic		The Old White TPC		-12 -11	T47
59	Kevin Chappell		R2		31-28		
59	Brandt Snedeker	2018 Wyndham Championship	R1	Sedgefield CC	27-32	-11	Won
59	Adam Hadwin	2017 American Express	R3	La Quinta CC	29-30	-13	2
59	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	R1	Waialae CC	30-29	-11	Won
58	Jim Furyk	2016 Travelers Championship	R4	TPC River Highlands	27-31	-12	T5
59	Jim Furyk	2013 BMW Championship	R2	Conway Farms GC	31-28	-12	3
59	Stuart Appleby	2010 Greenbrier Classic	R4	The Old White TPC	28-31	-11	Won
59	Paul Goydos	2010 John Deere Classic	R1	TPC Deere Run	31-28	-12	2
59	David Duval	1999 American Express	R5	PGA WEST (Palmer)	31-28	-13	Won
59	Chip Beck	1991 Shriners Children's Open	R3	Sunrise GC	30-29	-13	T3
59	Al Geiberger	1977 Danny Thomas Memphis Classic	R2	Colonial CC (South)	29-30	-13	Won
Lowes	st 18-hole score						
	Player	Tournament	Round	Course	9-hole scores	RTP	Finish
58	Jim Furyk	2016 Travelers Championship	R4	TPC River Highlands	27-31	-12	T5
59	Jake Knapp	2025 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	R1	PGA National (The Champi	on) 29-30	-12	T6
	Hayden Springer	2024 John Deere Classic	R1	TPC Deere Run	27-32	-12	T7
	Cameron Young	2024 Travelers Championship	R3	TPC River Highlands	28-31	-11	T9
	Scottie Scheffler	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	R2	TPC Boston	30-29	-12	T4
	Kevin Chappell	2019 Greenbrier Classic	R2	The Old White TPC	31-28	-11	T47
	Brandt Snedeker	2018 Wyndham Championship	R1	Sedgefield CC	27-32	-11	Won
	Adam Hadwin	2017 American Express	R3	La Quinta CC	29-30	-13	2
	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	R1	Waialae CC	30-29	-11	Won
	Jim Furyk	2013 BMW Championship	R2	Conway Farms GC	31-28	-12	3
	Stuart Appleby	2010 Greenbrier Classic	R4	The Old White TPC	28-31	-11	Won
	Paul Goydos	2010 John Deere Classic	R1	TPC Deere Run	31-28	-12	2
	David Duval	1999 American Express	R5	PGA WEST (Palmer)	31-28	-12 -13	Won
	Chip Beck	1991 Shriners Children's Open	R3	Sunrise GC	30-29	-13 -13	T3
	Al Geiberger	1977 Danny Thomas Memphis Classic	R2	Colonial CC (South)	29-30	-13 -13	Won
	Ü			colonial co (country	20 00		
	st nine-hole score (sinc						
	Player	Tournament	Round	Course			
26	Corey Pavin	2006 U.S. Bank Championship	R1 (F)	Brown Deer Park GC			
27	Hayden Springer	2024 John Deere Classic	R1 (F)	TPC Deere Run			
	Tom Kim	2022 Wyndham Championship	R4 (F)	Sedgefield CC			
	Dustin Johnson	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	R2 (F)	TPC Boston			
	Brandt Snedeker	2018 Wyndham Championship	R1 (F)	Sedgefield CC			
	Jim Furyk	2016 Travelers Championship	R4 (F)	TPC River Highlands			
	Ryan Palmer	2015 American Express	R2 (B)	PGA West (Nicklaus)			
	Sergio Garcia	2014 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational	R2 (B)	Firestone CC (South)			
	Paul Casey	2014 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	R2 (B)	TPC Four Seasons Resort			
	Nick Watney	2011 AT&T National	R3 (B)	Aronimink GC			
	Chris Riley	2009 Barracuda Championship	R2 (F)	Montreux G&CC			
	Brandt Snedeker	2007 Farmers Insurance Open	R1 (B)	Torrey Pines GC (North)			
	Robert Gamez	2004 American Express	R3 (F)	Indian Wells CC			
	Billy Mayfair	2001 Buick Open	R4 (B)	Warwick Hills G&CC			
Lowes	st opening 36-hole scor	e (since start of 1983 season)					
	Player	Tournament	Course	Rour	nd scores RTP	Finish	
123	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	Waialae (Won	
124	Scottie Scheffler	2025 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	TPC Craig			Won	
	Jason Day	2015 BMW Championship	Conway I			Won	
	David Toms	2011 Charles Schwab Challenge	Colonial (Won	

Colonial CC

Multiple

62-62

61-63

-16

-20

Won

Won

David Toms

Pat Perez

2011 Charles Schwab Challenge

2009 American Express

SCORING RECORDS

		SCURIN	u IILUU	1100					
		score (since start of 1983 season)							
	Player	Tournament	Rounds	Course		Round scores			Finish
122	Ludvig Åberg	2023 RSM Classic	R3-R4	Sea Island GC (Seas	-	61-61	-18		Won
	Troy Matteson	2009 Napa Valley Golf Championship	R2-R3	Grayhawk GC (Rapt	-	61-61	-18		Won
123	Mackenzie Hughes	2023 RSM Classic	R3-R4	Sea Island GC (Seas	-	60-63	-17		2
	Matt Jones	2022 Sentry Tournament of Champions	R3-R4	Plantation Course a	t Kapalua	62-61	-23		3
	Kevin Na	2019 Shriners Children's Open	R2-R3	TPC Summerlin		62-61	-19		Won
	Patrick Rodgers	2018 RSM Classic	R3-R4	Sea Island GC (Seas	side)	61-62	-17		2
	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	R1-R2	Waialae CC		59-64	-17		Won
	Steve Stricker	2009 American Express	R3-R4	Multiple		61-62	-21		T3
Lowes	t opening 54-hole score	e (since start of 1983 season)							
Score	Player	Tournament	Course		Round so	ores RTP		Finish	
188	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	Waialae (CC	59-64-65	-22		Won	
	Steve Stricker	2010 John Deere Classic	TPC Deer	e Run	60-66-62	-25		Won	
189	Nick Dunlap	2024 The American Express	Multiple		64-65-60	-27		Won	
	Keegan Bradley	2023 Travelers Championship	TPC River	· Highlands	62-63-64	-21		Won	
	Patrick Reed	2014 American Express	Multiple	-	63-63-63	-27		Won	
	Phil Mickelson	2013 WM Phoenix Open	TPC Scot	sdale	60-65-64	-24		Won	
	Tommy Armour III	2003 Valero Texas Open	LaCanter	a GC (Resort)	64-62-63	-21		Won	
	Mark Calcavecchia	2001 WM Phoenix Open	TPC Scot	sdale	65-60-64	-24		Won	
	John Cook	1996 FedEx St. Jude Classic	TPC Sout	hwind	64-62-63	-24		Won	
Lowes	t consecutive 54-hole s	score (since start of 1983 season)							
	Player	Tournament	Rounds	Course		9-hole scores	RTP		Finish
186	Ludvig Åberg	2023 RSM Classic	R2-R4	Sea Island GC (Seas	side)	64-61-61	-24		Won
187	Dustin Johnson	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	R2-R4	TPC Boston		60-64-63	-26		Won
Lowes	t agara in a 72 hala aya	ent (since start of 1983 season)							
	Player	Tournament	Course		Round so	ores RTP		Finish	
253	Scottie Scheffler	2025 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	TPC Craig	ı Ranch	61-63-66-			Won	
200	Ludvig Åberg	2023 RSM Classic	Multiple	, manon	67-64-61-6			Won	
	Justin Thomas	2017 Sony Open in Hawaii	Waialae (CC.	59-64-65-			Won	
254	Dustin Johnson	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	TPC Bost		67-60-64-			Won	
201	Tommy Armour III	2003 Valero Texas Open		a GC (Resort)	64-62-63-			Won	
Lawaa	t valativa ta mav asava i	in a 72 halo event (since start of 1002 access)							
	t relative-to-par score i Player	in a 72-hole event (since start of 1983 season) Tournament	Course		Score	Finish			
-35	Hideki Matsuyama	2025 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	257	Won			
-34	Cameron Smith	2022 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	258	Won			
-33	Jon Rahm	2022 Sentry 2022 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	259	2nd			
00	Johnann	2022 Ochuy	riantatio	n oodi oo at Napaida	200	ZIIU			
		nt (since start of 1983 season)			e: : :				
No.	Player	Tournament	Course	0	Finish				
34	Sungjae Im	2024 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	T5				
33	Hideki Matsuyama	2025 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	Won				
32	Collin Morikawa	2025 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	2nd				
	Jon Rahm	2022 Sentry		n Course at Kapalua	2nd				
	Paul Gow Mark Calcavecchia	2001 B.C. Open 2001 WM Phoenix Open	En-Joie G TPC Scot		2nd Won				
		·							
		t (since start of 1983 season)	0		Fiil.				
No.	Player	Tournament	Course		Finish				
5	Davis Thompson	2023 American Express	Multiple	ala 00.00	2nd				
	Justin Rose	2022 RBC Canadian Open	St. Georg		T4				
	Dustin Johnson	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship	TPC Bost		Won				
	Austin Cook	2019 ISCO Championship		ace GC (Champions)	T4				
	Keegan Bradley	2018 RBC Canadian Open	Glen Abb	•	4th				
	Brandt Snedeker	2018 RBC Canadian Open	Glen Abb	•	T8				
	Davis Love III	1994 Sony Open in Hawaii	Waialae (,l	2nd				1

THE LAST TIME (SCORING)

Last to make back-to-back eagles Steven Fisk (R3, 2025 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld)

Last to make back-to-back eagles to start a round Tommy Fleetwood (R2, 2019 World Golf Championships-Mexico Championship)

Last to make four eagles in a round Scott McCarron (R2, 1995 American Express)

Last to make a triple bogey in the final round and go on to win Kurt Kitayama (2023 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard)

Last to make a quadruple bogey and go on to win Tom Kim (R1, 2022 Wyndham Championship)

Last to make four double bogeys and go on to win Rory McIlroy (2025 Masters Tournament)

Last to make an albatross and hole-in-one in the same round Nicholas Thompson (R3, 2009 Procore Championship)

Last to make two albatrosses in the same tournament Daniel Berger (2015 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard)

Last to make a hole-in-one, eagle-2 and eagle-3 in the same tournament Marc Leishman and Justin Lower (2022 CJ CUP Byron Nelson)

Last to make a 2, 3, 4 and 5 on par-5s in a round Daniel Berger (R3, 2015 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard)

Last amateur to shoot 60 or better Nick Dunlap (R3, 2024 American Express)

Last to shoot his age Arnold Palmer (71, R4, 2001 American Express)

WINS AND FINISHES

Most v	Most wins in one season					
Wins	Player	Season				
18	Byron Nelson	1945				
13	Ben Hogan	1946				
11	Sam Snead	1950				
10	Ben Hogan	1948				
9	Vijay Singh	2004				
	Tiger Woods	2000				
	Paul Runyan	1933				

Most wins in one season (since start of 1983 season)

Wins	Player	Season
9	Singh, Vijay	2004
	Woods, Tiger	2000
8	Woods, Tiger	2006
	Woods, Tiger	1999
7	Scheffler, Scottie	2024
	Woods, Tiger	2007
6	Woods, Tiger	2009
	Woods, Tiger	2005
	Price, Nick	1994
5	Thomas, Justin	2016-17
	Day, Jason	2014-15
	Spieth, Jordan	2014-15
	Woods, Tiger	2013
	Woods, Tiger	2003
	Woods, Tiger	2002
	Woods, Tiger	2001

Most wins at one tournament

Wins	Player	Tournament	Years
8	Tiger Woods	WGC-Bridgestone Invitational	1999, 2000, 2001, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2009, 2013
	Tiger Woods	Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	2000, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2008, 2009, 2012, 2013
	Sam Snead	Wyndham Championship	1938, 1946, 1949, 1950, 1955, 1956, 1960, 1965
7	Tiger Woods	Farmers Insurance Open	1999, 2003, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2013
	Tiger Woods	WGC-Cadillac Championship	1999, 2002, 2003, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2013
6	Jack Nicklaus	Masters Tournament	1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986
	Sam Snead	Miami Open	1937, 1939, 1946, 1950, 1951, 1955
	Alex Ross	North & South Open	1902, 1904, 1907, 1908, 1910, 1915
	Harry Vardon	The Open Championship	1896, 1898, 1899, 1903, 1911, 1914

Most wins at one course

Wins	Player	Course	Tournaments
8	Tiger Woods	Firestone CC (South)	1999, 2000, 2001, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2009, 2013 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational
	Tiger Woods	Arnold Palmer's Bay Hill Club & Lodge	2000, 2001, 2002, 2003, 2008, 2009, 2012, 2013 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by
			Mastercard
	Tiger Woods	Torrey Pines GC (South)	1999, 2003, 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008, 2013 Farmers Insurance Open; 2008 U.S. Open
6	Jack Nicklaus	Augusta National GC	1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986 Masters Tournament
	Sam Snead	Bayshore CC	1937, 1939, 1946, 1950, 1951, 1955 Miami Open
	Alex Ross	Pinehurst Resort & CC (No. 2)	1902, 1904, 1907, 1908, 1910, 1915 North & South Open

Longest win streak (consecutive starts)

Player	Tournaments
Byron Nelson	1945 Miami Four-Ball, 1945 Charlotte Open, 1945 Wyndham Championship, 1945 Durham Open, 1945 Atlanta Open, 1945 Montreal
	Open, 1945 Philadelphia Inquirer, 1945 Chicago Victory National Open, 1945 PGA Championship, 1945 Tam O'Shanter Open, 1945 RBC
	Canadian Open
Tiger Woods	2006 Open Championship, 2006 Buick Open, 2006 PGA Championship, 2006 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational, 2006 Deutsche Bank
	Championship, 2006 World Golf Championships-American Express Championship, 2007 Farmers Insurance Open
Tiger Woods	1999 World Golf Championships-NEC Invitational, 1999 National Car Rental Golf Classic/Disney, 1999 TOUR Championship, 1999
	WGC-American Express Championship, 2000 Sentry, 2000 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
T	Byron Nelson Figer Woods

WINS AND FINISHES

Longest win streak (consecutive weeks)

Wins Player Tournaments

9 Byron Nelson 1945 Miami Four-Ball, 1945 Charlotte Open, 1945 Wyndham Championship, 1945 Durham Open, 1945 Atlanta Open, 1945 Montreal

Open, 1945 Philadelphia Inquirer, 1945 Chicago Victory National Open, 1945 PGA Championship

4 Jack Burke, Jr. 1952 Valero Texas Open, 1952 Texas Children's Houston Open, 1952 Baton Rouge Open, 1952 St. Petersburg Open

Longest win streak (one tournament since 1900)

WIIIS	Player	lournament	
4	Tiger Woods	Farmers Insurance Open	2005, 2006, 2007, 2008
	Tiger Woods	Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	2000, 2001, 2002, 2003
	Byron Nelson	Tam O'Shanter Open	1941, 1942, 1944, 1945
	Gene Sarazen	Miami Open	1927, 1928, 1929, 1930
	Walter Hagen	PGA Championship	1924, 1925, 1926, 1927

Most consecutive seasons with a win

Season	s Player	Start season	Thru seasor
17	Jack Nicklaus	1962	1978
	Arnold Palmer	1955	1971
16	Billy Casper	1956	1971

Largest margin of victory

Margin	Player	Tournament
16	Bobby Locke	1948 Chicago Victory National Open
	Sam Snead	1936 West Virginia Closed Pro
	Joe Kirkwood, Sr.	1924 Corpus Christi Open
	J. Douglas Edgar	1919 RBC Canadian Open
15	Tiger Woods	2000 U.S. Open

Largest margin of victory (since start of 1983 season)

Margin	Player	Tournament
15	Tiger Woods	2000 U.S. Open
13	Phil Mickelson	2006 BellSouth Classic
12	Tiger Woods	1997 Masters Tournament
12	José María Olazábal	1990 World Series of Golf
11	Dustin Johnson	2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship
11	Tiger Woods	2003 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
11	Tiger Woods	2000 WGC-NEC Invitational
11	Steve Jones	1997 WM Phoenix Open
10	Brian Gay	2009 RBC Heritage

Largest come-from-behind victory (since start of 1983 season)

Largest conic-non-bennia victory (since start or 1303 3cason)		
Margin	Player	Tournament
10	Paul Lawrie	1999 Open Championship
9	Stewart Cink	2004 RBC Heritage
8	Justin Rose	2018 WGC-HSBC Champions
	Kyle Stanley	2012 WM Phoenix Open
	Craig Stadler	2003 B.C. Open
	Scott Simpson	1998 Farmers Insurance Open
	Chip Beck	1990 Buick Open
	Hal Sutton	1985 St. Jude Memphis Classic
	Mark Lye	1983 Bank of Boston Classic

Youngest winners

Age	Player	Tournament
18 years, 6 months, 9 days	Charles Kocsis	1931 Michigan Open
19 years, 4 days	Harry Cooper	1923 Galveston Open Championship
19 years, 2 months, 3 days	Ralph Guldahl	1931 Santa Monica Open
19 years, 10 months, 14 days	John McDermott	1911 U.S. Open
19 years, 11 months, 17 days	Jordan Spieth	2013 John Deere Classic

WINS AND FINISHES

Youngest winners (since start of 1983 season)

Age	Player	Tournament
19 years, 11 months, 17 days	Jordan Spieth	2013 John Deere Classic
20 years, 29 days	Nick Dunlap	2024 American Express
20 years, 1 months, 17 days	Tom Kim	2022 Wyndham Championship
20 years, 2 months, 23 days	Matthew Wolff	2019 3M Open
20 years, 3 months, 18 days	Tom Kim	2022 Shriners Children's Open
20 years, 6 months, 28 days	Nick Dunlap	2024 Barracuda Championship
20 years, 6 months, 28 days	Phil Mickelson	1991 Northern Telecom Open
20 years, 9 months, 6 days	Tiger Woods	1996 Shriners Children's Open
20 years, 9 months, 20 days	Tiger Woods	1996 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic

Oldest winners

Oldest willliers		
52 years, 10 months, 8 days	Sam Snead	1965 Wyndham Championship
51 years, 7 months, 10 days	Art Wall	1975 Greater Milwaukee Open
51 years, 4 months, 10 days	Davis Love III	2015 Wyndham Championship
51 years, 3 months, 7 days	Jim Barnes	1937 Long Island Open
51 years, 1 month, 5 days	John Barnum	1962 Cajun Classic Open Invitational
50 years, 11 months, 7 days	Phil Mickelson	2021 PGA Championship
50 years, 8 months, 11 days	Fred Funk	2007 World Wide Technology Championship
50 years, 1 month, 18 days	Craig Stadler	2003 B.C. Open
49 years, 6 months, 4 days	Raymond Floyd	1992 Doral-Ryder Open
49 years, 5 months, 25 days	Woody Austin	2013 Sanderson Farms Championship
49 years, 4 months, 23 days	Peter Jacobsen	2003 Travelers Championship

Amateurs to win (since start of 1983 season)

ournament

Nick Dunlap 2024 American Express
Phil Mickelson 1991 Northern Telecom Open
Scott Verplank 1985 BMW Championship

Most top-10s

Top-10s Player 330 Sam Snead

Most top-10s	(since start of 198	3 season)
--------------	---------------------	-----------

Top-10s	Player
199	Tiger Woods
198	Phil Mickelson
188	Jim Furyk
185	Vijay Singh
179	Davis Love III
155	Fred Couples
151	Scott Hoch

Most top-10s in a season

Top-10s	Player	Season
31	Harold McSpaden	1945

Most top-10s in a season (since start of 1983 season)

Top-10s	Player	Season
18	Vijay Singh	2005
	Vijay Singh	2004
	Vijay Singh	2003
17	Scottie Scheffler	2022-23
	Tiger Woods	2000
16	Tiger Woods	1999
	Scottie Scheffler	2024
	Payne Stewart	1986

Fewest starts before first PGA TOUR win (since 1970)

No. of starts	Player	Tournament
1	Jim Benepe	1988 BMW Championship
2	Garrick Higgo	2021 Palmetto Championship at Congaree
3	Matt McCarty	2024 Black Desert Championship
	Russell Henley	2013 Sony Open in Hawaii
	Seve Ballesteros	1978 Wyndham Championship
	Bob Gilder	1976 WM Phoenix Open
4	Karl Vilips	2025 Puerto Rico Open
	Nick Dunlap	2024 American Express
	Matthew Wolff	2019 3M Open
	Garrett Willis	2001 Touchstone Energy Tucson Open
	Paul Lawrie	1999 Open Championship
	Fred Wadsworth	1986 Southern Open

THE LAST TIME (WINS AND FINISHES)

Last to win back-to-back starts Scottie Scheffler (2025 CJ CUP Byron Nelson, 2025 PGA Championship)

Last to win first two starts of season Tiger Woods (2008 Farmers Insurance Open, 2008 WGC-Accenture Match Play Championship)

Last to win three consecutive starts Dustin Johnson (2017 Genesis Invitational, 2017 WGC-Mexico Championship, 2017 WGC-Dell Technologies Match Play)

Last to win four consecutive starts Tiger Woods (2007 BMW Championship, 2007 TOUR Championship, 2008 Farmers Insurance Open, 2008 WGC-Accenture Match Play Championship)

Last to win back-to-back tournaments Scottie Scheffler (2024 Masters Tournament, 2024 RBC Heritage)

Last to win three consecutive tournaments Tiger Woods (2006 PGA Championship, 2006 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational, 2006 Deutsche Bank Championship)

Last to win four consecutive tournaments Jack Burke, Jr. (1952 Valero Texas Open, 1952 Texas Children's Houston Open, 1952 Baton Rouge Open, 1952 St. Petersburg Open)

Last to successfully defend a title Scottie Scheffler (2025 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday)

Last to win same tournament in three consecutive years Steve Stricker (John Deere Classic in 2009, 2010, 2011)

Last to win same tournament in four consecutive years Tiger Woods (Farmers Insurance Open in 2005, 2006, 2007, 2008)

Last to successfully defend a title the week after winning a tournament Scottie Scheffler (2024 PLAYERS Championship after winning Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard)

Last back-to-back tournaments with successful title defenses 2007 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational (Tiger Woods), 2007 PGA Championship (Tiger Woods)

Last to earn first two wins at the same event Cam Davis (Rocket Classic in 2021 and 2024)

Last to earn first two wins at the same event (back-to-back) K.H. Lee (THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson in 2021 and 2022)

Last to earn first two wins in consecutive starts Camilo Villegas (2008 BMW Championship, 2008 TOUR Championship)

Last to earn first three wins in consecutive starts David Duval (1997 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill, 1997 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic, 1997 TOUR Championship)

Last to earn first two wins in consecutive tournaments David Duval (1997 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill, 1997 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic)

Last wire-to-wire winner Scottie Scheffler (2025 CJ CUP Byron Nelson)

Last rookie wire-to-wire winner Tim Herron (1996 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches)

Last to win the same tournament wire-to-wire in consecutive years Ernie Els (FedEx St. Jude Championship in 1996 and 1997)

Last back-to-back tournaments won wire-to-wire 2014 FedEx St. Jude Classic (Ben Crane), 2014 U.S. Open (Martin Kaymer)

Last rookie to win Karl Vilips (2025 Puerto Rico Open)

Last rookie to win twice in a season Nick Dunlap, 2024 (The American Express, Barracuda Championship)

Last left-handed player to win Garrick Higgo (2025 Corales Puntacana Championship)

Last tournament with left-handed winner and runner-up 2018 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am (Ted Potter, Jr., Phil Mickelson)

Last Open Qualifier to win Corey Conners (2019 Valero Texas Open)

Last non-member to win Bryson DeChambeau (2024 U.S. Open)

Last sponsor exemption to win Nick Dunlap (2024 American Express)

Last alternate to win Nate Lashley (2019 Rocket Classic)

Last Special Temporary Member to win Akshay Bhatia (2023 Barracuda Championship)

Last to win in first career start Jim Benepe (1988 BMW Championship)

Last to win in first start as a TOUR member Emiliano Grillo (2015 Procore Championship)

Last to win a PGA TOUR event in the same season after earning Three Victory Promotion Matt McCarty (2024 Black Desert Championship)

Last to finish runner-up and win the same tournament the next year Robert MacIntyre (2023, 2024 Genesis Scottish Open)

Last to lose in a playoff and then win the next week Andrew Novak (lost in a playoff at 2025 RBC Heritage, won 2025 Zurich Classic of New Orleans)

Last to win and then lose in a playoff the next week Dustin Johnson (won 2020 FedEx St. Jude Championship, lost in a playoff at 2020 BMW Championship)

Last to win the same tournament in a playoff in consecutive years Hideki Matsuyama (WM Phoenix Open in 2016 and 2017)

Last to lose in a playoff and win the same tournament the next year Ryuji Imada (2008 AT&T Classic)

Last to win with a total score of even-par or worse Brooks Koepka (2018 U.S. Open, 1-over)

Last to win with a total score of even-par or worse (non-major) Billy Mayfair (1995 TOUR Championship, even)

Last to win without a birdie in the final round Ben Crane (2014 FedEx St. Jude Classic)

Last to win with over-par scores in each of the final two rounds Tyrrell Hatton (2020 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard)

Last to play 72 holes without a bogey (or worse) and win Tom Kim (2022 Shriners Children's Open)

Last to play 72 holes without a bogey (or worse) and not win Taylor Moore (2025 American Express)

Last to record a score of 80 or higher and go on to win Kenny Knox (1986 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches)

Last to tee off on No. 10 in the final round and go on to win Derek Lamely (2010 Puerto Rico Open)

Last to make the cut on the number and go on to win Joe Highsmith (2025 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches)

ALL-TIME MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS WINS LIST

			ALL-I	IIVIE WAJUK CHAN	IPIONSHIPS WINS LIST	
1	18	Jack Nicklaus		Harold Hilton	Fred Daly	Hideki Matsuyama
2	15	Tiger Woods		Jock Hutchison	Jason Day	Dick Mayer
3	11	Walter Hagen		Tony Jacklin	Roberto De Vicenzo	Graeme McDowell
T4	9	Ben Hogan		Lee Janzen	Jason Dufner	Fred McLeod
_	_	Gary Player		Zach Johnson	George Duncan	Shaun Micheel
6	8	Tom Watson		Dustin Johnson	David Duval	Larry Mize
T7	7	Bobby Jones		Martin Kaymer	Steve Elkington	Francesco Molinari
		Arnold Palmer		Bernhard Langer	Charles Evans	Orville Moody
		Gene Sarazen		Sandy Lyle	Johnny Farrell	Kel Nagle
		Sam Snead		Bob Martin	Max Faulkner	Bobby Nichols
T10	•	Harry Vardon		José María Olazábal	Willie Fernie	Geoff Ogilvy
T12	6	Nick Faldo		John McDermott	Jim Ferrier	Louis Oosthuizen
		Phil Mickelson		Johnny Miller	Dow Finsterwald	Francis Ouimet
T1 F	_	Lee Trevino		Collin Morikawa	Matt Fitzpatrick	Alfred Padgham
T15	5	Seve Ballesteros		Greg Norman	Jack Fleck	Mungo Park
		James Braid		Andy North	James Foulis	Sam Parks
		Brooks Koepka		Mark O'Meara	Ed Furgol	Jerry Pate
		Rory McIlroy		Willie Park Jr	Jim Furyk	Corey Pavin
		Byron Nelson		Henry Picard	Sergio Garcia Al Geiberger	Alfred Perry Horace Rawlins
		J. Taylor Peter Thomson		Jon Rahm	Victor Ghezzi	Patrick Reed
Taa	4			Ted Ray	Lucas Glover	
T22	4	Willie Anderson Jim Barnes		Paul Runyan Xander Schauffele		Johnny Revolta
		Ernie Els		Alex Smith	Bob Goalby John Goodman	Bill Rogers Bob Rosburg
		Raymond Floyd		Horton Smith	Wayne Grady	Justin Rose
		Bobby Jones		Dave Stockton	Lou Graham	Alex Ross
		Bobby Locke		Curtis Strange	Todd Hamilton	George Sargent
		Tom Morris, Jr.		Justin Thomas	Bob Hamilton	Charl Schwartzel
		Tom Morris, Sr.		Bubba Watson	Chick Harbert	Adam Scott
		Willie Park		Craig Wood	Brian Harman	Scott Simpson
T31	3	Jamie Anderson		Fuzzy Zoeller	Claude Harmon	Webb Simpson
101	J	Tommy Armour	T91 1	Tommy Aaron	Chandler Harper	Jack Simpson
		Julius Boros	131 1	George Archer	Arthur Havers	Jeff Sluman
		Billy Casper		William Auchterlonie	Jay Hebert	Willie Smith
		Henry Cotton		Laurie Auchterlonie	Lionel Hebert	Cameron Smith
		Jimmy Demaret		Paul Azinger	Alex Herd	Craig Stadler
		Robert Ferguson		lan Baker-Finch	Fred Herd	Henrik Stenson
		Ralph Guldahl		John Ball	Trevor Immelman	Andrew Strath
		Padraig Harrington		Jerry Barber	Don January	Hal Sutton
		Hale Irwin		Rich Beem	Steve Jones	David Toms
		Cary Middlecoff		Tommy Bolt	Herman Keiser	Jerry Travers
		Larry Nelson		Keegan Bradley	Tom Kidd	Jim Turnesa
		Nick Price		Gay Brewer	Hugh Kirkaldy	Bob Tway
		Scottie Scheffler		Mark Brooks	Tom Kite	Ken Venturi
		Denny Shute		David Brown	Paul Lawrie	Lanny Wadkins
		Vijay Singh		Billy Burke	Tom Lehman	Cyril Walker
		Jordan Spieth		Walter Burkemo	Tony Lema	Jimmy Walker
		Payne Stewart		Jack Burns	Justin Leonard	Art Wall
T49	2	Jack Burke, Jr.		Dick Burton	Lawson Little	Mike Weir
		Ángel Cabrera		Mark Calcavecchia	Gene Littler	Tom Weiskopf
		Ben Crenshaw		Michael Campbell	Joe Lloyd	Reg Whitcombe
		John Daly		Bob Charles	Davis Love III	Jack White
		Bryson DeChambeau		Stewart Cink	Shane Lowry	Danny Willett
		Leo Diegel		Wyndham Clark	Willie MacFarlane	Gary Woodland
		Olin Dutra		Darren Clarke	John Mahaffey	lan Woosnam
		Doug Ford		Charles Coody	Tony Manero	Lew Worsham
		Retief Goosen		Fred Couples	Lloyd Mangrum	Y.E. Yang
			1			U
		David Graham		Tom Creavy	Dave Marr	

Youngest major winners					
Age	Player	Tournament			
19 years, 10 months, 12 days	John McDermott	1911 U.S. Open			
20 years, 4 months, 11 days	Francis Ouimet	1913 U.S. Open			
20 years, 4 months, 18 days	Gene Sarazen	1922 U.S. Open			
20 years, 5 months, 23 days	Gene Sarazen	1922 PGA Championship			
20 years, 7 months, 11 days	Tom Creavy	1931 PGA Championship			
20 years, 11 months, 21 days	John McDermott	1912 U.S. Open			
21 years, 3 months, 14 days	Tiger Woods	1997 Masters Tournament			

Youngest major winners (since start of 1983 season)

Age	Player	Tournament
21 years, 3 months, 14 days	Tiger Woods	1997 Masters Tournament
21 years, 8 months, 16 days	Jordan Spieth	2015 Masters Tournament
21 years, 10 months, 25 days	Jordan Spieth	2015 U.S. Open
22 years, 1 month, 15 days	Rory McIlroy	2011 U.S. Open
23 years, 3 months, 8 days	Rory McIlroy	2012 PGA Championship
23 years, 6 months, 3 days	Collin Morikawa	2020 PGA Championship
23 years, 7 months, 16 days	Tiger Woods	1999 PGA Championship
23 years, 11 months, 26 days	Jordan Spieth	2017 Open Championship

Oldest major winners

50 years, 11 months, 7 days	Phil Mickelson	2021 PGA Championship
48 years, 4 months, 18 days	Julius Boros	1968 PGA Championship
46 years, 3 months, 10 days	Tom Morris, Sr.	1867 Open Championship
46 years, 2 months, 23 days	Jack Nicklaus	1986 Masters Tournament
45 years, 3 months, 6 days	Jerry Barber	1961 PGA Championship
45 years, 14 days	Hale Irwin	1990 U.S. Open

Players to complete the Career Grand Slam

Player Rory McIlroy	ete the Career Grand Slan Masters Tournament 2025	PGA Championship 2014 2012	U.S. Open 2011	The Open Championship 2014	Age completed 35 years, 11 months, 9 days
Tiger Woods	2019 2005 2002 2001 1997	2007 2006 2000 1999	2008 2002 2000	2006 2005 2000	24 years, 6 months, 23 days
Jack Nicklaus	1986 1975 1972 1966 1965 1963	1980 1975 1973 1971 1963	1980 1972 1967 1962	1978 1970 1966	26 years, 5 months, 18 days
Gary Player	1978 1974 1961	1972 1962	1965	1974 1968 1959	29 years, 7 months, 19 days
Ben Hogan	1953 1951	1948 1946	1953 1951 1950 1948	1953	40 years, 10 months, 27 days
Gene Sarazen	1935	1933 1923 1922	1932 1922	1932	33 years, 1 month, 11 days

Active players with three legs of the Career Grand Slam completed

Player Masters Tournament PGA Championship U.S. Open The Open Championship Phil Mickelson 2010 2021 2013

> 2006 2005

2004

2015 2017 Jordan Spieth 2015

Players to win Masters Tournament, PGA Championship and U.S. Open

Player Masters Tournament PGA Championship U.S. Open Rory McIlroy 2012, 2014 2025 2011 **Tiger Woods** 1997, 2001, 2002, 2005, 2019 1999, 2000, 2006, 2007 2000, 2002, 2008

Raymond Floyd 1976 1969, 1982 1986

Gary Player 1961, 1974, 1978 1962, 1972 1965

Jack Nicklaus 1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986 1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980 1962, 1967, 1972, 1980 Ben Hogan 1951, 1953 1946, 1948 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953

Byron Nelson 1937, 1942 1940, 1945 1939 1935 1922, 1932 Gene Sarazen 1922, 1923, 1933

Players to win Masters Tournament, PGA Championship and The Open Championship

Player Masters Tournament PGA Championship The Open Championship Rory McIlroy 2012, 2014 2014 2025 Phil Mickelson 2004, 2006, 2010 2005, 2021 2013 **Tiger Woods** 1997, 2001, 2002, 2005, 2019 1999, 2000, 2006, 2007 2000, 2005, 2006

1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980 **Jack Nicklaus** 1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986 1966, 1970, 1978 **Gary Player** 1961, 1974, 1978 1962, 1972 1959, 1968, 1974 1951, 1953 1946, 1948 1953

Ben Hogan Sam Snead 1949, 1952, 1954 1942, 1949, 1951 1946 1935 1932 Gene Sarazen 1922, 1923, 1933

Players to win Masters Tournament, U.S. Open and The Open Championship

Player Masters Tournament U.S. Open The Open Championship Rory McIlroy 2011 2014 2025 Jordan Spieth 2015 2015 2017

Tiger Woods 1997, 2001, 2002, 2005, 2019 2000, 2002, 2008 2000, 2005, 2006

Tom Watson 1977, 1981 1982 1975, 1977, 1980, 1982, 1983

Jack Nicklaus 1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986 1962, 1967, 1972, 1980 1966, 1970, 1978 **Gary Player** 1965 1959, 1968, 1974 1961, 1974, 1978

Arnold Palmer 1958, 1960, 1962, 1964 1960 1961, 1962 1953 Ben Hogan 1951, 1953 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953 Gene Sarazen 1935 1922, 1932 1932

Players to win PGA Championship, U.S. Open and The Open Championship

Player PGA Championship U.S. Open The Open Championship Rory McIlroy 2012, 2014 2011 2014

Tiger Woods 1999, 2000, 2006, 2007 2000, 2005, 2006 **2000**, 2002, 2008 Lee Trevino 1974, 1984 1968, 1971 1971, 1972 Jack Nicklaus 1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980 1962, 1967, 1972, 1980 1966, 1970, 1978 **Gary Player** 1962, 1972 1965 1959, 1968, 1974

Ben Hogan 1946, 1948 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953 1953 1922, 1923, 1933 1922, 1932 1932 Gene Sarazen 1927 1931 **Tommy Armour** 1930 Jim Barnes 1916, 1919 1921 1925

Walter Hagen 1921, 1924, 1925, 1926, 1927 1914, 1919 1922, 1924, 1928, 1929

Players to win Masters Tournament and PGA Championship

Player	Masters Tournament	PGA Championship
Scottie Scheffler	2022, 2024	2025
Rory McIlroy	2025	2012, 2014
Phil Mickelson	2004, 2006, 2010	2005, 2021
Vijay Singh	2000	1998, 2004
Tiger Woods	1997, 2001, 2002, 2005, 2019	1999, 2000, 2006, 2007
Raymond Floyd	1976	1969, 1982

Jack Nicklaus 1963, 1965, 1966, 1972, 1975, 1986 1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980

Gary Player 1961, 1974, 1978 1962, 1972 Doug Ford 1957 1955 Jack Burke, Jr. 1956 1956 Ben Hogan 1951, 1953 1946, 1948 Sam Snead 1949, 1952, 1954 1942, 1949, 1951 Byron Nelson 1937, 1942 1940, 1945 **Henry Picard** 1938 1939 Gene Sarazen 1935 1922, 1923, 1933

Players to win Masters Tournament and U.S. Open

Player	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
Rory McIlroy	2025	2011
Jon Rahm	2023	2021
Dustin Johnson	2020	2016
Jordan Spieth	2015	2015
Angel Cabrera	2009	2007

Tiger Woods 1997, 2001, **2002**, 2005, 2019 2000, **2002**, 2008

 Raymond Floyd
 1976
 1986

 Fuzzy Zoeller
 1979
 1984

 Tom Watson
 1977, 1981
 1982

 Billy Casper
 1970
 1959, 1966

Jack Nicklaus 1963, 1965, 1966, **1972**, 1975, 1986 1962, 1967, **1972**, 1980

 Gary Player
 1961, 1974, 1978
 1965

 Arnold Palmer
 1958, 1960, 1962, 1964
 1960

 Cary Middlecoff
 1955
 1949, 1956

Ben Hogan 1951, 1953 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953

 Craig Wood
 1941
 1941

 Byron Nelson
 1937, 1942
 1939

 Ralph Guldahl
 1939
 1937, 1938

 Gene Sarazen
 1935
 1922, 1932

Players to win Masters Tournament and The Open Championship

Player	Masters lournament	ine Open Championship
Rory McIlroy	2025	2014
Jordan Spieth	2015	2017
Zach Johnson	2007	2015
Phil Mickelson	2004, 2006, 2010	2013
Tiger Woods	1997, 2001, 2002, 2005 , 2019	2000, 2005 , 2006
Mark O'Meara	1998	1998
Nick Faldo	1989, 1990 , 1996	1987, 1990 , 1992
Sandy Lyle	1988	1985
Seve Ballesteros	1980, 1983	1979, 1984, 1988
Tom Watson	1977 , 1981	1975, 1977 , 1980, 1982, 1983
Jack Nicklaus	1963, 1965, 1966 , 1972, 1975, 1986	1966 , 1970, 1978
Arnold Palmer	1958, 1960, 1962 , 1964	1961, 1962
Gary Player	1961, 1974 , 1978	1959, 1968, 1974
Ben Hogan	1951, 1953	1953
Sam Snead	1949, 1952, 1954	1946
Gene Sarazen	1935	1932

Plavers	to win	PGA	Cham	nioneh	in and	II S N	nen
FIGVEIS	LU WIII	FUM	Guain	DIVIISII	IIV aliv	U.S. U	nen

Player	PGA Championship	U.S. Open	
Brooks Koepka	2018 , 2019	2017, 2018	
Martin Kaymer	2010	2014	
Rory McIlroy	2012, 2014	2011	
T' 147 I	1000 0000 0000 0007	2222 2222	

Tiger Woods 1999, 2000, 2006, 2007 **2000**, 2002, 2008 Payne Stewart 1989 1991, 1999 Raymond Floyd 1969, 1982 1986 **Hubert Green** 1985 1977 Larry Nelson 1981, 1987 1983 David Graham 1979 1981 Lee Trevino 1974, 1984 1968, 1971 1952, 1963 Julius Boros 1968 **Gary Player** 1962, 1972 1965

 Jack Nicklaus
 1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980
 1962, 1967, 1972, 1980

 Ben Hogan
 1946, 1948
 1948, 1950, 1951, 1953

Byron Nelson 1940, 1945 1939 Olin Dutra 1932 1934 **Tommy Armour** 1930 1927 **Gene Sarazen 1922**, 1923, 1933 **1922**, 1932 Walter Hagen 1921, 1924, 1925, 1926, 1927 1914, 1919 Jim Barnes 1916, 1919 1921

Players to win PGA Championship and The Open Championship

Jock Hutchison

1920

Player	PGA Championship	The Open Championship
Xander Schauffele	2024	2024
Collin Morikawa	2020	2021
Rory McIlroy	2012, 2014	2014
Phil Mickelson	2005, 2021	2013
Padraig Harrington	n 2008	2007, 2008
Tiger Woods	1999, 2000 , 2006 , 2007	2000 , 2005, 2006
John Daly	1991	1995
Nick Price	1992, 1994	1994
Lee Trevino	1974, 1984	1971, 1972
Jack Nicklaus	1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980	1666, 1970, 1978
Gary Player	1962, 1972	1959, 1968, 1974
Ben Hogan	1946, 1948	1953
Sam Snead	1942, 1949, 1951	1946
Denny Shute	1936, 1937	1933
Gene Sarazen	1922, 1923, 1933	1932
Tommy Armour	1930	1931
Jim Barnes	1916, 1919	1925
Walter Hagen	1921, 1924 , 1925, 1926, 1927	1922, 1924 , 1928, 1929

1921

Players to win U.S. Open and The Open Championship

Player U.S. Open The Open Championship

Jordan Spieth 2015 2017 **Rory McIlroy** 2011 2014 Ernie Els 1994, 1997 2002, 2012 **Tiger Woods 2000**, 2002, 2008 2000, 2005, 2006 1975, 1977, 1980, **1982**, 1983

Tom Watson 1982 Johnny Miller 1973 1976 Lee Trevino 1968, **1971 1971**, 1972 Tony Jacklin 1970 1969

Jack Nicklaus 1962, 1967, 1972, 1980 1966, 1970, 1978 **Gary Player** 1965 1959, 1968, 1974 **Arnold Palmer** 1960 1961, 1962

Ben Hogan 1948, 1950, 1951, **1953** 1953 **Gene Sarazen** 1922, **1932** 1932 **Tommy Armour** 1927 1931

Bobby Jones 1923, **1926**, 1929, **1930 1926**, 1927, **1930** 1925

Jim Barnes 1921

Walter Hagen 1914, 1919 1922, 1924, 1928, 1929 Ted Ray 1920 1912

Harry Vardon 1900 1896, 1898, 1899, 1903, 1911, 1914

Most Masters Tournament titles					
No.	Player	Years			
6	Jack Nicklaus	1963, 1965, 1966 , 1972, 1975, 1986			
5	Tiger Woods	1997, 2001, 2002 , 2005, 2019			
4	Arnold Palmer	1958, 1960, 1962, 1964			
3	Phil Mickelson	2004, 2006, 2010			
	Nick Faldo	1989, 1990 , 1996			
	Gary Player	1961, 1974, 1978			
	Sam Snead	1949, 1952, 1954			
	Jimmy Demaret	1940, 1947, 1950			
2	Scottie Scheffler	2022, 2024			
	Bubba Watson	2012, 2014			
	Jose Maria Olazabal	1994, 1999			
	Ben Crenshaw	1984, 1995			
	Bernhard Langer	1985, 1993			
	Seve Ballesteros	1980, 1983			
	Tom Watson	1977, 1981			
	Ben Hogan	1951, 1953			
	Byron Nelson	1937, 1942			
	Horton Smith	1934, 1936			

Most PGA Championship titles

No.	Player	Years
5	Jack Nicklaus	1963, 1971, 1973, 1975, 1980
	Walter Hagen	1921, 1924, 1925 , 1926 , 1927
4	Tiger Woods	1999, 2000 , 2006, 2007
3	Brooks Koepka	2018, 2019 , 2023
	Sam Snead	1942, 1949, 1951
	Gene Sarazen	1922, 1923 , 1933
2	Justin Thomas	2017, 2022
	Phil Mickelson	2005, 2021
	Rory McIlroy	2012, 2014
	Vijay Singh	1998, 2004
	Nick Price	1992, 1994
	Larry Nelson	1981, 1987
	Lee Trevino	1974, 1984
	Raymond Floyd	1969, 1982
	Dave Stockton	1970, 1976
	Gary Player	1962, 1972
	Ben Hogan	1946, 1948
	Byron Nelson	1940, 1945
	Paul Runyan	1934, 1938
	Denny Shute	1936, 1937
	Leo Diegel	1928, 1929
	Jim Barnes	1916, 1919

Most U.S. Open titles					
No.	Player	Years			
4	Jack Nicklaus	1962, 1967, 1972, 1980			
	Ben Hogan	1948, 1950, 1951 , 1953			
	Bobby Jones	1923, 1926, 1929, 1930			
	Willie Anderson	1901, 1903, 1904 , 1905			
3	Tiger Woods	2000, 2002, 2008			
	Hale Irwin	1974, 1979, 1990			
2	Bryson DeChambeau	2020, 2024			
	Brooks Koepka	2017, 2018			
	Retief Goosen	2001, 2004			
	Payne Stewart	1991, 1999			
	Lee Janzen	1993, 1998			
	Ernie Els	1994, 1997			
	Curtis Strange	1988, 1989			
	Andy North	1978, 1985			
	Lee Trevino	1968, 1971			
	Billy Casper	1959, 1966			
	Julius Boros	1952, 1963			
	Cary Middlecoff	1949, 1956			
	Ralph Guldahl	1937, 1938			
	Gene Sarazen	1922, 1932			
	Walter Hagen	1914, 1919			
	John McDermott	1911, 1912			
	Alex Smith	1906, 1910			

Most Open Championship titles

No.	Player	Years
6	Harry Vardon	1896, 1898, 1899 , 1903, 1911, 1914
5	Tom Watson	1975, 1977, 1980, 1982, 1983
	Peter Thomson	1954, 1955 , 1956 , 1958, 1965
	James Braid	1901, 1905, 1906 , 1908, 1910
	J.H. Taylor	1894, 1895 , 1900, 1909, 1913
4	Bobby Locke	1949, 1950 , 1952, 1957
	Walter Hagen	1922, 1924, 1928, 1929
	Tom Morris, Jr.	1868, 1869 , 1870 , 1872
	Tom Morris, Sr.	1861, 1862 , 1864, 1867
	Willie Park, Sr.	1860, 1863, 1866, 1875
3	Tiger Woods	2000, 2005, 2006
	Nick Faldo	1987, 1990, 1992
	Seve Ballesteros	1979, 1984, 1988
	Jack Nicklaus	1966, 1970, 1978
	Gary Player	1959, 1968, 1974
	Henry Cotton	1934, 1937, 1948
	Bobby Jones	1926, 1927 , 1930
	Bob Ferguson	1880, 1881 , 1882
	Jamie Anderson	1877, 1878 , 1879
2	Padraig Harringtor	
	Ernie Els	2002, 2012
	Greg Norman	1986, 1993
	Lee Trevino	1971, 1972
	Arnold Palmer	1961, 1962
	Harold Hilton	1892, 1897
	Willie Park, Jr.	1887, 1889
	Bob Martin	1876, 1885

Player	s to win m	ultiple majors in one y	vear ear	
No.	Year	Player	Tournaments	
3	2000	Tiger Woods	U.S. Open	The Open Championship
	1953	Ben Hogan	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
2	2024	Xander Schauffele	PGA Championship	The Open Championship
	2018	Brooks Koepka	U.S. Open	PGA Championship
	2015	Jordan Spieth	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	2014	Rory McIlroy	The Open Championship	PGA Championship
	2008	Padraig Harrington	The Open Championship	PGA Championship
	2006	Tiger Woods	The Open Championship	PGA Championship
	2005	Tiger Woods	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	2002	Tiger Woods	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	1998	Mark O'Meara	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1994	Nick Price	The Open Championship	PGA Championship
	1990	Nick Faldo	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1982	Tom Watson	U.S. Open	The Open Championship
	1980	Jack Nicklaus	U.S. Open	PGA Championship
	1977	Tom Watson	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1975	Jack Nicklaus	Masters Tournament	PGA Championship
	1974	Gary Player	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1972	Jack Nicklaus	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	1971	Lee Trevino	U.S. Open	The Open Championship
	1966	Jack Nicklaus	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1963	Jack Nicklaus	Masters Tournament	PGA Championship
	1962	Arnold Palmer	Masters Tournament	The Open Championship
	1960	Arnold Palmer	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	1956	Jack Burke, Jr.	Masters Tournament	PGA Championship
	1951	Ben Hogan	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	1949	Sam Snead	Masters Tournament	PGA Championship
	1948	Ben Hogan	PGA Championship	U.S. Open
	1941	Craig Wood	Masters Tournament	U.S. Open
	1932	Gene Sarazen	The Open Championship	U.S. Open
	1930	Bobby Jones	The Open Championship	U.S. Open
	1926	Bobby Jones	The Open Championship	U.S. Open
	1924	Walter Hagen	The Open Championship	PGA Championship
	1922	Gene Sarazen	U.S. Open	PGA Championship

PGA Championship The Open Championship

Players to win consecutive majors in the modern era (1934-present)

•		najors in the modern era (195	4-present)		
Streak	Player	Tournaments			
4	Tiger Woods	2000 U.S. Open	2000 Open Championship	2000 PGA Championship	2001 Masters Tournament
2	Jordan Spieth	2015 Masters Tournament	2015 U.S. Open		
	Rory McIlroy	2014 Open Championship	2014 PGA Championship		
	Padraig Harrington	2008 Open Championship	2008 PGA Championship		
	Tiger Woods	2006 Open Championship	2006 PGA Championship		
	Phil Mickelson	2005 PGA Championship	2006 Masters Tournament		
	Tiger Woods	2002 Masters Tournament	2002 U.S. Open		
	Nick Price	1994 Open Championship	1994 PGA Championship		
	Tom Watson	1982 U.S. Open	1982 Open Championship		
	Jack Nicklaus	1972 Masters Tournament	1972 U.S. Open		
	Lee Trevino	1971 U.S. Open	1971 Open Championship		
	Arnold Palmer	1960 Masters Tournament	1960 U.S. Open		
	Ben Hogan	1953 Masters Tournament	1953 U.S. Open		
	Ben Hogan	1951 Masters Tournament	1951 U.S. Open		
	Sam Snead	1949 Masters Tournament	1949 PGA Championship		
	Ben Hogan	1948 PGA Championship	1948 U.S. Open		
	Craig Wood	1941 Masters Tournament	1941 U.S. Open		

Players to win a major in consecutive years since World War II (1945-present)

Players	•	isecutive years since world war II (1945-present
Streak	Player	Seasons
4	Tiger Woods	2005 (2), 2006 (2), 2007, 2008
	Tiger Woods	1999, 2000 (3), 2001, 2002 (2)
	Tom Watson	1980, 1981, 1982 (2), 1983
	Jack Nicklaus	1970, 1971, 1972 (2), 1973
3	Brooks Koepka	2017, 2018 (2), 2019
	Phil Mickelson	2004, 2005, 2006
	Jack Nicklaus	1965, 1966 (2), 1967
	Arnold Palmer	1960 (2), 1961, 1962 (2)
	Peter Thomson	1954, 1955, 1956
2	Scottie Scheffler	2024, 2025
	Collin Morikawa	2020, 2021
	Rory McIlroy	2011, 2012
	Padraig Harrington	2007, 2008 (2)
	Nick Faldo	1989, 1990 (2)
	Curtis Strange	1988, 1989
	Seve Ballesteros	1983, 1984
	Seve Ballesteros	1979, 1980
	Lee Trevino	1971 (2), 1972
	Tony Jacklin	1969, 1970
	Jack Nicklaus	1962, 1963 (2)
	Gary Player	1961, 1962
	Cary Middlecoff	1955, 1956
	Sam Snead	1951, 1952
	Ben Hogan	1950, 1951 (2)
	Bobby Locke	1949, 1950
	-	

Players to win multiple majors in consecutive years

Player	First year	Tournaments	Second year	Tournaments
Tiger Woods	2005	Masters Tournament, The Open Championship	2006	The Open Championship, PGA Championship

THE LAST TIME (MAJOR CHAMPIONSHIPS)

Last to win a major and win on TOUR the following week Scottie Scheffler (2024 Masters Tournament, 2024 RBC Heritage)

Last to win on TOUR and win a major the following week Rory McIlroy (2014 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational, 2014 PGA Championship)

Last to win consecutive majors Jordan Spieth (2015 Masters Tournament, 2015 U.S. Open)

Last to win three consecutive majors Tiger Woods (2000 Open Championship, 2000 PGA Championship, 2001 Masters Tournament)

Last to win four consecutive majors Tiger Woods (2000 U.S. Open, 2000 Open Championship, 2000 PGA Championship, 2001 Masters Tournament)

Last to win multiple majors in the same season Xander Schauffele (2024 PGA Championship, 2024 Open Championship)

Last to earn first PGA TOUR win at a major Matt Fitzpatrick (2022 U.S. Open)

PLAYOFFS

Longest sudden-death playoff

HolesTournamentResult111949 Motor City OpenLloyd Mangrum and Cary Middlecoff declared co-winners by mutual agreement due to darkness82021 Travelers ChampionshipHarris English def. Kramer Hickok2012 World Wide Technology ChampionshipJohn Huh def. Robert Allenby

1983 WM Phoenix Open Bob Gilder def. Rex Caldwell, Johnny Miller and Mark O'Meara

1981 John Deere Classic Dave Barr def. Woody Blackburn, Frank Conner, Dan Halldorson and Victor Regalado

1978 Greater Milwaukee Open Lee Elder def. Lee Trevino 1965 Azalea Open Invitational Dick Hart def. Phil Rodgers

Most players in sudden-death playoff

Players	Tournament	Result
6	2021 Wyndham Championship	Kevin Kisner def. Branden Grace, Adam Scott, Kevin Na, Roger Sloan and Si Woo Kim
	2001 Genesis Invitational	Robert Allenby def. Toshi Izawa, Brandel Chamblee, Dennis Paulson, Jeff Sluman and Bob Tway
	1994 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	Neal Lancaster def. Mark Carnevale, Tom Byrum, David Edwards, Yoshinori Mizumaki and David Ogrin
5	2024 ISCO Championship	Harry Hall def. Zac Blair, Pierceson Coody, Rico Hoey, Matt NeSmith
	2023 Sanderson Farms Championship	Luke List def. Scott Stallings, Ben Griffin, Henrik Norlander, Ludvig Åberg
	2016 RSM Classic	Mackenzie Hughes def. Blayne Barber, Billy Horschel, Henrik Norlander, Camilo Villegas
	2015 Puerto Rico Open	Alex Cejka def. Tim Petrovic, Sam Saunders, Emiliano Grillo, Jon Curran
	2005 BellSouth Classic	Phil Mickelson def. José María Olazábal, Brandt Jobe, Arjun Atwal, Rich Beem
	1996 Buick Challenge	Michael Bradley def. Fred Funk, Davis Love III, Len Mattiace, John Maginnes
	1993 Buick Southern Open	John Inman def. Billy Andrade, Mark Brooks, Brad Bryant, Bob Estes
	1992 American Express	John Cook def. Rick Fehr, Tom Kite, Mark O'Meara, Gene Sauers
	1983 Kemper Open	Fred Couples def. Barry Jaeckel, T.C. Chen, Gil Morgan, Scott Simpson
	1981 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	John Cook def. Bobby Clampett, Ben Crenshaw, Hale Irwin, Barney Thompson
	1981 John Deere Classic	Dave Barr def. Woody Blackburn, Frank Conner, Dan Halldorson, Victor Regalado
	1948 Tacoma Open Invitational	Ed Oliver def. Fred Haas, Cary Middlecoff, Charles Congdon, Victor Ghezzi

Most playoff appearances in a season

Playoffs	Player	Season	Tournaments
4	Jack Burke, Jr.	1952	The Genesis Invitational (lost), Baton Rouge Open (won), Kansas City Open (lost), Miami Open (won)
	Arnold Palmer	1963	Thunderbird Classic Invitational (won), U.S. Open (lost), Cleveland Open Invitational (won), BMW Championship (won)
3	Kevin Kisner	2014-15	RBC Heritage (lost), THE PLAYERS Championship (lost), Greenbrier Classic (lost)
	Horton Smith	1937	St. Petersburg Open (lost), BMW Championship (lost), Hollywood Hotel Open (lost)
	Bill Haas	2011	The American Express (lost), Greenbrier Classic (lost), TOUR Championship (won)
	Webb Simpson	2011	Zurich Classic of New Orleans (lost), Deutsche Bank Championship (won), The RSM Classic (lost)
	Justin Thomas	2017-18	THE CJ CUP @ NINE BRIDGES (won), Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches (won) and WGC-Mexico Championship (lost)
	Will Zalatoris	2021-22	Farmers Insurance Open (lost), PGA Championship (lost), FedEx St. Jude Championship (won)

Most playoffs in a season

moot playono in a ocacon					
Playoffs	Season				
18	2011				
17	2014-15				
	1991				
16	1988				

THE LAST TIME (PLAYOFFS)

Last to win playoff in consecutive weeks David Duval (1997 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill, 1997 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic)

Last to win playoff in consecutive starts Jonathan Byrd (2010 Shriners Children's Open, 2011 Sentry)

Last to earn consecutive wins in a playoff Ryan Fox (2025 ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic, 2025 RBC Canadian Open)

Last to lose playoff in consecutive tournaments José Cóceres (2007 World Wide Technology Championship, 2007 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches)

Last to lose playoff in consecutive seasons in same tournament Robert Karlsson (FedEx St. Jude Classic in 2010 and 2011)

Last to earn first three wins in playoffs Cameron Smith (2017 Zurich Classic of New Orleans, 2020 Sony Open in Hawaii, 2021 Zurich Classic of New Orleans)

Last to lose three playoffs in a season Kevin Kisner (2015 RBC Heritage, 2015 PLAYERS Championship, 2015 Greenbrier Classic)

Last to win playoff with eagle Nick Taylor (2023 RBC Canadian Open)

Last to win playoff with bogey Will Zalatoris (2022 FedEx St. Jude Championship)

Last to win playoff with double bogey Phil Mickelson (2001 Farmers Insurance Open)

Last sudden-death playoff to go three or more holes 2025 RBC Canadian Open (Ryan Fox def. Sam Burns)

Last four-hole playoff 2025 RBC Canadian Open (Ryan Fox def. Sam Burns)

Last five-hole playoff 2021 Rocket Classic (Cam Davis def. Joaquin Niemann and Troy Merritt)

Last six-hole playoff 2021 BMW Championship (Patrick Cantlay def. Bryson DeChambeau)

Last seven-hole playoff 2001 WGC-NEC Invitational (Tiger Woods def. Jim Furyk)

Last eight-hole playoff 2021 Travelers Championship (Harris English def. Kramer Hickok)

Last three-hole aggregate playoff 2025 PLAYERS Championship (Rory McIlroy def. J.J. Spaun)

Last four-hole aggregate playoff 2015 Open Championship (Zach Johnson def. Marc Leishman and Louis Oosthuizen)

Last 18-hole aggregate playoff 2008 U.S. Open (Tiger Woods def. Rocco Mediate)

Last 36-hole aggregate playoff 1947 All-American Open (Bobby Locke def. Ed Oliver)

Last 54-hole aggregate playoff 1926 Metropolitan Open (Macdonald Smith def. Gene Sarazen

Last 72-hole aggregate playoff 1931 U.S. Open (Billy Burke def. George Von Elm)

Last four-man playoff 2015 Greenbrier Classic (Danny Lee def. David Hearn, Kevin Kisner and Robert Streb)

Last five-man playoff 2024 ISCO Championship (Harry Hall def. Zac Blair, Pierceson Coody, Rico Hoey, Matt NeSmith)

Last six-man playoff 2021 Wyndham Championship (Kevin Kisner def. Kevin Na, Branden Grace, Si Woo Kim, Adam Scott and Roger Sloan)

3M OPEN

None

THE AMERICAN EXPRESS

2018 Jon Rahm def. Andrew Landry

2016 Jason Dufner def. David Lingmerth

2013 Brian Gay def. Charles Howell III and David Lingmerth

2011 Jhonattan Vegas def. Bill Haas and Gary Woodland

2007 Charley Hoffman def. John Rollins

2004 Phil Mickelson def. Skip Kendall

2002 Phil Mickelson def. David Berganio, Jr.

1998 Fred Couples def. Bruce Lietzke

1992 John Cook def. Rick Fehr, Tom Kite, Mark O'Meara and Gene Sauers

1991 Corey Pavin def. Mark O'Meara

1989 Steve Jones def. Paul Azinger and Sandy Lyle

1986 Donnie Hammond def. John Cook

1985 Lanny Wadkins def. Craig Stadler

1984 John Mahaffey def. Jim Simons

1983 Keith Fergus def. Rex Caldwell

1982 Ed Fiori def. Tom Kite

1971 Arnold Palmer def. Raymond Floyd

1968 Arnold Palmer def. Deane Beman

1966 Doug Sanders def. Arnold Palmer

1964 Tommy Jacobs def. Jimmy Demaret

1963 Jack Nicklaus def. Gary Player

ARNOLD PALMER INVITATIONAL PRESENTED BY MASTERCARD

1999 Tim Herron def. Tom Lehman

1989 Tom Kite def. Davis Love III

1984 Gary Koch def. George Burns

1983 Mike Nicolette def. Greg Norman

1982 Tom Kite def. Jack Nicklaus and Denis Watson

1979 Bob Byman def. John Schroeder

1976 Hale Irwin def. Kermit Zarley

AT&T PEBBLE BEACH PRO-AM

2008 Steve Lowery def. Vijay Singh

1992 Mark O'Meara def. Jeff Sluman

1988 Steve Jones def. Bob Tway

1984 Hale Irwin def. Jim Nelford

1981 John Cook def. Bobby Clampett, Ben Crenshaw, Hale Irwin and Barney

Thompson

1979 Lon Hinkle def. Andy Bean and Mark Hayes

1978 Tom Watson def. Ben Crenshaw

1973 Jack Nicklaus def. Raymond Floyd and Orville Moody

1972 Jack Nicklaus def. Johnny Miller

1968 Johnny Pott def. Billy Casper and Bruce Devlin

1962 Doug Ford def. Joe Campbell

BARRACUDA CHAMPIONSHIP

2023 Akshay Bhatia def. Patrick Rodgers

2017 Chris Stroud def. Greg Owen and Richy Werenski

2015 J.J. Henry def. Kyle Reifers

2004 Vaughn Taylor def. Steve Allan, Hunter Mahan and Scott McCarron

2002 Chris Riley def. Jonathan Kaye

2000 Scott Verplank def. Jean Van de Velde

BUTTERFIELD BERMUDA CHAMPIONSHIP

2020 Brian Gay def. Wyndham Clark

BMW CHAMPIONSHIP

2021 Patrick Cantlay def. Bryson DeChambeau

2020 Jon Rahm def. Dustin Johnson

2018 Keegan Bradley def. Justin Rose

2000 Robert Allenby def. Nick Price

1989 Mark McCumber def. Peter Jacobsen

1986 Tom Kite def. Fred Couples, David Frost and Nick Price

1985 Scott Verplank def. Jim Thorpe

1984 Tom Watson def. Greg Norman

1979 Larry Nelson def. Ben Crenshaw

1978 Andy Bean def. Bill Rogers

1963 Arnold Palmer def. Julius Boros and Jack Nicklaus

1960 Stan Leonard def. Art Wall

1957 Doug Ford def. George Bayer, Gene Littler and Billy Maxwell

1956 Mike Fetchick def. Doug Ford, Jay Hebert and Don January

1954 Lloyd Mangrum def. Ted Kroll

1948 Ben Hogan def. Ed Oliver

1940 Jimmy Demaret def. Toney Penna

1937 Ralph Guldahl def. Horton Smith

1934 Harry Cooper def. Ky Laffoon

CHARLES SCHWAB CHALLENGE

2023 Emiliano Grillo def, Adam Schenk

2022 Sam Burns def. Scottie Scheffler

2020 Daniel Berger def. Collin Morikawa

2014 Adam Scott def, Jason Dufner

2009 Steve Stricker def. Tim Clark and Steve Marino

2007 Rory Sabbatini def. Jim Furyk and Bernhard Langer

2006 Tim Herron def. Richard S. Johnson

1994 Nick Price def. Scott Simpson

1992 Bruce Lietzke def. Corey Pavin

1986 Dan Pohl def. Payne Stewart

1984 Peter Jacobsen def. Payne Stewart

1983 Jim Colbert def. Fuzzy Zoeller

1962 Arnold Palmer def. Johnny Pott

1959 Ben Hogan def. Fred Hawkins

THE CJ CUP BYRON NELSON

017 Billy Horschel def. Jason Day

2016 Sergio Garcia def. Brooks Koepka

2011 Keegan Bradley def. Ryan Palmer

2008 Adam Scott def. Ryan Moore

2004 Sergio Garcia def. Robert Damron and Dudley Hart

2001 Robert Damron def. Scott Verplank

2000 Jesper Parnevik def. Davis Love III and Phil Mickelson

1999 Loren Roberts def. Steve Pate

1994 Neal Lancaster def. Tom Byrum, Mark Carnevale, David Edwards, Yoshinori

Mizumaki and David Ogrin

1992 Billy Ray Brown def. Ben Crenshaw, Raymond Floyd and Bruce Lietzke

1989 Jodie Mudd def. Larry Nelson

1988 Bruce Lietzke def. Clarence Rose

1987 Fred Couples def. Mark Calcavecchia

1985 Bob Eastwood def. Payne Stewart

1981 Bruce Lietzke def. Tom Watson

1979 Tom Watson def. Bill Rogers

- 1972 Chi Chi Rodriguez def. Billy Casper1970 Jack Nicklaus def. Arnold Palmer
- 1960 Johnny Pott def. Ted Kroll and Bo Wininger
- 1958 Sam Snead def. Julius Boros, John McMullen and Gary Player
- 1956 Peter Thomson def. Gene Littler and Cary Middlecoff

COGNIZANT CLASSIC IN THE PALM BEACHES

- 2023 Chris Kirk def. Eric Cole
- 2018 Justin Thomas def. Luke List
- 2015 Padraig Harrington def. Daniel Berger
- 2014 Russell Henley def. Russell Knox, Rory McIlroy and Ryan Palmer
- 2007 Mark Wilson def. José Cóceres, Camilo Villegas and Boo Weekley
- 2005 Padraig Harrington def. Joe Ogilvie and Vijay Singh
- 1993 Fred Couples def. Robert Gamez
- 1992 Corey Pavin def. Fred Couples
- 1985 Curtis Strange def. Peter Jacobsen
- 1984 Bruce Lietzke def. Andy Bean

CORALES PUNTACANA CHAMPIONSHIP

None

FARMERS INSURANCE OPEN

- 2022 Luke List def. Will Zalatoris
- 2018 Jason Day def. Alex Noren and Ryan Palmer
- 2015 Jason Day def. Harris English, J.B. Holmes and Scott Stallings
- 2012 Brandt Snedeker def. Kyle Stanley
- 2006 Tiger Woods def. Nathan Green and José María Olazábal
- 2004 John Daly def. Luke Donald and Chris Riley
- 2001 Phil Mickelson def. Frank Lickliter II and Davis Love III
- 1998 Scott Simpson def. Skip Kendall
- 1986 Bob Tway def. Bernhard Langer
- 1985 Woody Blackburn def. Ron Streck
- 1984 Gary Koch def. Gary Hallberg
- 1981 Bruce Lietzke def. Raymond Floyd and Tom Jenkins
- 1980 Tom Watson def. D.A. Weibring
- 1975 J.C. Snead def. Raymond Floyd and Bobby Nichols
- 1970 Pete Brown def. Tony Jacklin
- 1965 Wes Ellis def. Billy Casper
- 1962 Tommy Jacobs def. Johnny Pott
- 1961 Arnold Palmer def. Al Balding

FEDEX ST. JUDE CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2023 Lucas Glover def. Patrick Cantlay
- 2022 Will Zalatoris def. Sepp Straka
- 2021 Tony Finau def. Cameron Smith
- 2017 Dustin Johnson def. Jordan Spieth
- 2010 Matt Kuchar def. Martin Laird
- 2008 Vijay Singh def. Sergio Garcia and Kevin Sutherland
- 2004 Sergio Garcia def. Padraig Harrington and Rory Sabbatini
- 2003 Jonathan Kaye def. John Rollins
- 2000 Dennis Paulson def. David Duval
- 1999 Duffy Waldorf def. Dennis Paulson
- 1998 J.P. Hayes def. Jim Furyk
- 1995 Vijay Singh def. Doug Martin
- 1993 Vijay Singh def. Mark Wiebe
- 1989 Wayne Grady def. Ronnie Black
- 1988 Seve Ballesteros def. David Frost, Ken Green and Greg Norman
- 1987 J.C. Snead def. Seve Ballesteros

- 1985 Roger Maltbie def. George Burns and Raymond Floyd
- 1975 Gene Littler def. Julius Boros
- 1973 Bobby Nichols def. Bob Murphy

THE GENESIS INVITATIONAL

- 2021 Max Homa def. Tony Finau
- 2015 James Hahn def. Paul Casey and Dustin Johnson
- 2013 John Merrick def. Charlie Beljan
- 2012 Bill Haas def. Keegan Bradley and Phil Mickelson
- 2007 Charles Howell III def. Phil Mickelson
- 2003 Mike Weir def. Charles Howell III
- 2001 Robert Allenby def. Brandel Chamblee, Toshimitsu Izawa, Dennis Paulson,
 - Jeff Sluman and Bob Tway
- 1998 Billy Mayfair def. Tiger Woods
- 1992 Fred Couples def. Davis Love III
- 1987 T.C. Chen def. Ben Crenshaw
- 1982 Tom Watson def. Johnny Miller
- 1972 George Archer def. Tommy Aaron and Dave Hill
- 1971 Bob Lunn def. Billy Casper
- 1970 Billy Casper def. Hale Irwin
- 1969 Charles Sifford def. Harold Henning
- 1952 Tommy Bolt def. Jack Burke, Jr.
- 1950 Sam Snead def. Ben Hogan
- 1942 Ben Hogan def. Jimmy Thomson
- 1935 Victor Ghezzi def. Johnny Revolta

Adam Scott def. Chad Campbell in a playoff after the 2005 Genesis Invitational was shortened to 36 holes. Scott was credited with an unofficial victory.

GENESIS SCOTTISH OPEN

(PGA TOUR era)

None

ISCO CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2024 Harry Hall def. Zac Blair, Pierceson Coody, Rico Hoey, Matt NeSmith
- 2023 Vincent Norrman def. Nathan Kimsey
- 2021 Seamus Power def. J.T. Poston
- 2016 Aaron Baddeley def. Si Woo Kim

JOHN DEERE CLASSIC

- 2015 Jordan Spieth def. Tom Gillis
- 2013 Jordan Spieth def. David Hearn and Zach Johnson
- 2012 Zach Johnson def. Troy Matteson
- 2008 Kenny Perry def. Brad Adamonis and Jay Williamson
- 2004 Mark Hensby def. John E. Morgan
- 2000 Michael Clark II def. Kirk Triplett
- 1999 J.L. Lewis def. Mike Brisky
- 1990 Joey Sindelar def. Willie Wood
- 1983 Danny Edwards def. Morris Hatalsky
- 1981 Dave Barr def. Woody Blackburn, Frank Conner, Dan Halldorson and Victor

MASTERS TOURNAMENT

Regalado

- 2025 Rory McIlroy def. Justin Rose
- 2017 Sergio Garcia def. Justin Rose
- 2013 Adam Scott def. Ángel Cabrera
- 2012 Bubba Watson def. Louis Oosthuizen
- 2009 Ángel Cabrera def. Chad Campbell and Kenny Perry

- 2005 Tiger Woods def. Chris DiMarco
 2003 Mike Weir def. Len Mattiace
 1990 Nick Faldo def. Raymond Floyd
- 1989 Nick Faldo det. Raymond Floyo
- 1987 Larry Mize def. Seve Ballesteros and Greg Norman
- 1982 Craig Stadler def. Dan Pohl
- 1979 Fuzzy Zoeller def. Ed Sneed and Tom Watson
- 1970 Billy Casper def. Gene Littler
- 1966 Jack Nicklaus def. Tommy Jacobs
- 1962 Arnold Palmer def. Gary Player
- 1954 Sam Snead def. Ben Hogan
- 1942 Byron Nelson def. Ben Hogan
- 1935 Gene Sarazen def. Craig Wood

THE MEMORIAL TOURNAMENT PRESENTED BY WORKDAY

- 2023 Viktor Hovland def. Denny McCarthy
- 2021 Patrick Cantlay def. Collin Morikawa
- 2018 Bryson DeChambeau def. Byeong Hun An and Kyle Stanley
- 2016 William McGirt def. Jon Curran
- 2015 David Lingmerth def. Justin Rose
- 2014 Hideki Matsuyama def. Kevin Na
- 1992 David Edwards def. Rick Fehr
- 1991 Kenny Perry def. Hale Irwin
- 1984 Jack Nicklaus def. Andy Bean
- 1976 Roger Maltbie def. Hale Irwin

MEXICO OPEN AT VIDANTAWORLD

(PGA TOUR era)

2025 Brian Campbell def. Aldrich Potgieter

ONEFLIGHT MYRTLE BEACH CLASSIC

2025 Ryan Fox def. Mackenzie Hughes and Harry Higgs

THE OPEN CHAMPIONSHIP

(1900-present)

- 2015 Zach Johnson def, Marc Leishman and Louis Oosthuizen
- 2009 Stewart Cink def. Tom Watson
- 2007 Padraig Harrington def. Sergio Garcia
- 2004 Todd Hamilton def. Ernie Els
- 2002 Ernie Els def. Stuart Appleby, Steve Elkington and Thomas Levet
- 1999 Paul Lawrie def. Justin Leonard and Jean Van de Velde
- 1998 Mark O'Meara def. Brian Watts
- 1995 John Daly def. Costantino Rocca
- 1989 Mark Calcavecchia def. Wayne Grady and Greg Norman
- 1949 Bobby Locke def. Harry Bradshaw
- 1921 Jock Hutchison def. Roger Wethered
- 1911 Harry Vardon def. Arnaud Massy

PGA CHAMPIONSHIP

(stroke-play era)

- 2022 Justin Thomas def. Will Zalatoris
- 2011 Keegan Bradley def. Jason Dufner
- 2010 Martin Kaymer def. Bubba Watson
- 2004 Vijay Singh def. Chris DiMarco and Justin Leonard
- 2000 Tiger Woods def. Bob A. May
- 1996 Mark Brooks def. Kenny Perry
- 1995 Steve Elkington def. Colin Montgomerie

- 1993 Paul Azinger def. Greg Norman
- 1987 Larry Nelson def. Lanny Wadkins
- 1979 David Graham def. Ben Crenshaw
- 1978 John Mahaffey def. Jerry Pate and Tom Watson
- 1977 Lanny Wadkins def. Gene Littler
- 1967 Don January def. Don Massengale
- 1961 Jerry Barber def. Don January

THE PLAYERS CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2025 Rory McIlroy def. J.J. Spaun
- 2015 Rickie Fowler def. Sergio Garcia and Kevin Kisner
- 2011 K.J. Choi def. David Toms
- 2008 Sergio Garcia def. Paul Goydos
- 1987 Sandy Lyle def. Jeff Sluman
- 1981 Raymond Floyd def. Barry Jaeckel and Curtis Strange

PROCORE CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2018 Kevin Tway def. Ryan Moore and Brandt Snedeker
- 2015 Emiliano Grillo def. Kevin Na
- 2011 Bryce Molder def. Briny Baird
- 2009 Troy Matteson def. Rickie Fowler and Jamie Lovemark
- 2008 Cameron Beckman def. Kevin Sutherland

PUERTO RICO OPEN

- 2024 Brice Garnett def. Erik Barnes
- 2016 Tony Finau def. Steve Marino
- 2015 Alex Cejka def. Jon Curran, Emiliano Grillo, Tim Petrovic and Sam Saunders
- 2011 Michael Bradley def. Troy Matteson

RBC CANADIAN OPEN

- 2025 Ryan Fox def. Sam Burns
- 2023 Nick Taylor def. Tommy Fleetwood
- 2017 Jhonattan Vegas def. Charley Hoffman
- 2011 Sean O'Hair def. Kris Blanks
- 2009 Nathan Green def. Retief Goosen
- 2004 Vijay Singh def. Mike Weir
- 2003 Bob Tway def. Brad Faxon
- 2005 DOD IWAY UCI. DIAU I AXOII
- 2002 John Rollins def. Neal Lancaster and Justin Leonard
- 1998 Billy Andrade def. Bob Friend
- 1995 Mark O'Meara def. Bob Lohr
- 1992 Greg Norman def. Bruce Lietzke
- 1983 John Cook def. Johnny Miller
- 1975 Tom Weiskopf def. Jack Nicklaus
- 1971 Lee Trevino def. Art Wall
- 1969 Tommy Aaron def. Sam Snead
- 1967 Billy Casper def. Art Wall
- 1956 Doug Sanders def. Dow Finsterwald
- 1946 George Fazio def. Dick Metz
- 1940 Sam Snead def. Harold McSpaden
- 1938 Sam Snead def. Harry Cooper
- 1931 Walter Hagen def. Percy Alliss
- 1930 Tommy Armour def. Leo Diegel
- 1920 J. Douglas Edgar def. Tommy Armour and Charles R. Murray

RBC HERITAGE

- 2025 Justin Thomas def. Andrew Novak
- 2023 Matt Fitzpatrick def. Jordan Spieth

- 2022 Jordan Spieth def. Patrick Cantlay
 2018 Satoshi Kodaira def. Si Woo Kim
 2015 Jim Furyk def. Kevin Kisner
- 2013 Graeme McDowell def. Webb Simpson 2011 Brandt Snedeker def. Luke Donald
- 2010 Jim Furyk def. Brian Davis
- 2004 Stewart Cink def. Ted Purdy
- 2003 Davis Love III def. Woody Austin2001 José Cóceres def. Billy Mayfair
- 1999 Glen Day def. Jeff Sluman and Payne Stewart
 1995 Bob Tway def. David Frost and Nolan Henke
 1990 Payne Stewart def. Steve Jones and Larry Mize
- 1985 Bernhard Langer def. Bobby Wadkins
- 1982 Tom Watson def. Frank Conner
- 1980 Doug Tewell def. Jerry Pate

ROCKET CLASSIC

- 2023 Rickie Fowler def. Adam Hadwin and Collin Morikawa
- 2021 Cam Davis def. Troy Merritt and Joaquin Niemann

THE RSM CLASSIC

- 2020 Robert Streb def. Kevin Kisner
- 2019 Tyler Duncan def. Webb Simpson
- 2018 Charles Howell III def. Patrick Rodgers
- 2016 Mackenzie Hughes def. Blayne Barber, Billy Horschel, Henrik Norlander and Camilo Villegas
- 2014 Robert Streb def. Brendon de Jonge and Will MacKenzie
- 2011 Ben Crane def. Webb Simpson

SANDERSON FARMS CHAMPIONSHIP

- 2024 Kevin Yu def. Beau Hossler
- 2023 Luke List def. Ludvig Åberg, Ben Griffin, Henrik Norlander and Scott Stallings
- 2022 Mackenzie Hughes def. Sepp Straka
- 2019 Sebastián Muñoz def. Sungjae Im
- 2013 Woody Austin def. Cameron Beckman and Daniel Summerhays
- 2008 Will MacKenzie def. Brian Gay and Marc Turnesa
- 2006 D.J. Trahan def. Joe Durant
- 2000 Steve Lowery def. Skip Kendall
- 1994 Brian Henninger def. Mike Sullivan
- 1991 Larry Silveira def. Russ Cochran and Mike Nicolette
- 1989 Jim Booros def. Mike Donald

THE SENTRY

- 2021 Harris English def. Joaquin Niemann
- 2020 Justin Thomas def. Patrick Reed and Xander Schauffele
- 2015 Patrick Reed def. Jimmy Walker
- 2011 Jonathan Byrd def. Robert Garrigus
- 2008 Daniel Chopra def. Steve Stricker
- 2006 Stuart Appleby def. Vijay Singh
- 2002 Sergio Garcia def. David Toms
- 2000 Tiger Woods def. Ernie Els
- 1997 Tiger Woods def. Tom Lehman
- 1995 Steve Elkington def. Bruce Lietzke
- 1994 Phil Mickelson def. Fred Couples
- 1992 Steve Elkington def. Brad Faxon
- 1977 Jack Nicklaus def. Bruce Lietzke
- 1975 Al Geiberger def. Gary Player

- 1972 Bobby Mitchell def. Jack Nicklaus
- 1966 Arnold Palmer def. Gay Brewer

SHRINERS CHILDREN'S OPEN

- 2020 Martin Laird def. Austin Cook and Matthew Wolff
- 2019 Kevin Na def. Patrick Cantlay
- 2017 Patrick Cantlay def. Alex Cejka and Whee Kim
- 2010 Jonathan Byrd def. Martin Laird and Cameron Percy
- 2009 Martin Laird def. Chad Campbell and George McNeill
- 2005 Wes Short, Jr. def. Jim Furyk
- 2003 Stuart Appleby def. Scott McCarron
- 1996 Tiger Woods def. Davis Love III
- 1991 Andrew Magee def. D.A. Weibring
- 1990 Bob Tway def. John Cook
- 1989 Scott Hoch def. Robert Wrenn

SONY OPEN IN HAWAII

- 2025 Nick Taylor def. Nico Echavarria
- 2024 Grayson Murray def. Byeong Hun An and Keegan Bradley
- 2022 Hideki Matsuyama def. Russell Henley
- 2020 Cameron Smith def. Brendan Steele
- 2018 Patton Kizzire def, James Hahn
- 2016 Fabián Gómez def, Brandt Snedeker
- 2004 Ernie Els def. Harrison Frazar
- 2003 Ernie Els def. Aaron Baddeley
- 1997 Paul Stankowski def. Jim Furyk and Mike Reid
- 1996 Jim Furyk def. Brad Faxon
- 1987 Corey Pavin def. Craig Stadler
- 1984 Jack Renner def. Wayne Levi
- 1978 Hubert Green def. Billy Kratzert
- 1972 Grier Jones def. Bob Murphy
- 1967 Dudley Wysong def. Billy Casper
- 1965 Gay Brewer def. Bob Goalby

TEXAS CHILDREN'S HOUSTON OPEN

- 2018 Ian Poulter def. Beau Hossler
- 2015 J.B. Holmes def. Jordan Spieth and Johnson Wagner
- 2014 Matt Jones def. Matt Kuchar
- 2010 Anthony Kim def. Vaughn Taylor
- 2009 Paul Casey def. J.B. Holmes
- 2005 Vijay Singh def. John Daly
- 2000 Robert Allenby def. Craig Stadler
- 2000 Hobert Alleriby del. Graig Stadier
- 1997 Phil Blackmar def. Kevin Sutherland
- 1996 Mark Brooks def. Jeff Maggert
- 1995 Payne Stewart def. Scott Hoch
- 1993 Jim McGovern def. John Huston
- 1990 Tony Sills def. Gil Morgan
- 1988 Curtis Strange def. Greg Norman
- 1987 Jay Haas def. Buddy Gardner
- 1986 Curtis Strange def. Calvin Peete
- 1982 Ed Sneed def. Bob Shearer
- 1980 Curtis Strange def. Lee Trevino
- 1971 Hubert Green def. Don January
- 1970 Gibby Gilbert def. Bruce Crampton
- 1962 Bobby Nichols def. Jack Nicklaus and Dan Sikes
- 1961 Jay Hebert def. Ken Venturi
- 1960 Bill Collins def. Arnold Palmer
- 1959 Jack Burke, Jr. def. Julius Boros

1953 Cary Middlecoff def. Jim Ferrier and Shelley Mayfield

TOUR CHAMPIONSHIP

2016 Rory McIlroy def. Kevin Chappell and Ryan Moore

2011 Bill Haas def. Hunter Mahan

2008 Camilo Villegas def. Sergio Garcia

2001 Mike Weir def. Ernie Els, Sergio Garcia and David Toms

1998 Hal Sutton def. Vijay Singh

1994 Mark McCumber def. Fuzzy Zoeller

1991 Craig Stadler def. Russ Cochran

1990 Jodie Mudd def. Billy Mayfair

1989 Tom Kite def. Payne Stewart

1988 Curtis Strange def. Tom Kite

TRAVELERS CHAMPIONSHIP

2024 Scottie Scheffler def. Tom Kim

2021 Harris English def. Kramer Hickok

2017 Jordan Spieth def. Daniel Berger

2015 Bubba Watson def. Paul Casey

2013 Ken Duke def. Chris Stroud

2010 Bubba Watson def. Corey Pavin and Scott Verplank

2007 Hunter Mahan def. Jay Williamson

2005 Brad Faxon def. Tjaart van der Walt

2004 Woody Austin def. Tim Herron

1998 Olin Browne def. Stewart Cink and Larry Mize

1991 Billy Ray Brown def. Rick Fehr and Corey Pavin

1988 Mark Brooks def. Dave Barr and Joey Sindelar

1986 Mac O'Grady def. Roger Maltbie

1985 Phil Blackmar def. Jodie Mudd and Dan Pohl

1980 Howard Twitty def. Jim Simons

1975 Don Bies def. Hubert Green

1972 Lee Trevino def. Lee Elder

1971 George Archer def. Lou Graham and J.C. Snead

1969 Bob Lunn def, Dave Hill

1965 Billy Casper def. Johnny Pott

1962 Bob Goalby def. Art Wall

1961 Billy Maxwell def. Ted Kroll

1960 Arnold Palmer def. Bill Collins and Jack Fleck

1956 Arnold Palmer def. Ted Kroll

1954 Tommy Bolt def. Earl Stewart

TRUIST CHAMPIONSHIP

2016 James Hahn def. Roberto Castro

2013 Derek Ernst def. David Lynn

2012 Rickie Fowler def. Rory McIlroy and D.A. Points

2011 Lucas Glover def. Jonathan Byrd

2006 Jim Furyk def. Trevor Immelman

2005 Vijay Singh def. Jim Furyk and Sergio Garcia

2004 Joey Sindelar def. Arron Oberholser

U.S. OPEN

2008 Tiger Woods def. Rocco Mediate

2001 Retief Goosen def. Mark Brooks

1994 Ernie Els def. Colin Montgomerie and Loren Roberts

1991 Payne Stewart def. Scott Simpson

1990 Hale Irwin def. Mike Donald

1988 Curtis Strange def. Nick Faldo

1984 Fuzzy Zoeller def. Greg Norman

1975 Lou Graham def. John Mahaffey

1971 Lee Trevino def. Jack Nicklaus

1966 Billy Casper def. Arnold Palmer

1965 Gary Player def. Kel Nagle

1963 Julius Boros def. Jacky Cupit and Arnold Palmer

1962 Jack Nicklaus def. Arnold Palmer

1957 Dick Mayer def. Cary Middlecoff

1955 Jack Fleck def. Ben Hogan

1950 Ben Hogan def. George Fazio and Lloyd Mangrum

1947 Lew Worsham def. Sam Snead

1946 Lloyd Mangrum def. Victor Ghezzi and Byron Nelson

1940 Lawson Little def. Gene Sarazen

1939 Byron Nelson def. Craig Wood

1931 Billy Burke def. George Von Elm

1929 Bobby Jones def. Al Espinosa

1928 Johnny Farrell def. Bobby Jones

1927 Tommy Armour def. Harry Cooper

1925 Willie MacFarlane def. Bobby Jones

1923 Bobby Jones def. Bobby Cruickshank

1919 Walter Hagen def. Mike Brady

1913 Francis Ouimet def. Edward Ray and Harry Vardon

1911 John McDermott def. Mike Brady and George Simpson

1910 Alex Smith def. John McDermott and Macdonald Smith1908 Fred McLeod def. Willie Smith

1903 Willie Anderson def. David Brown

1901 Willie Anderson def. Alex Smith

VALERO TEXAS OPEN

2009 Zach Johnson def. James Driscoll

2007 Justin Leonard def. Jesper Parnevik

1999 Duffy Waldorf def. Ted Tryba

1993 Jay Haas def. Bob Lohr

1992 Nick Price def. Steve Elkington

1991 Blaine McCallister def. Gary Hallberg

1985 John Mahaffey def. Jodie Mudd

1981 Bill Rogers def. Ben Crenshaw

1976 Butch Baird def. Miller Barber

1975 Don January def. Larry Hinson

1969 Deane Beman def. Jack McGowan

1951 E. J. Harrison def. Doug Ford

1942 Chick Harbert def. Ben Hogan

1940 Byron Nelson def. Ben Hogan

1923 Walter Hagen def. Bill Mehlhorn

VALSPAR CHAMPIONSHIP

2022 Sam Burns def. Davis Riley

2016 Charl Schwartzel def. Bill Haas

2015 Jordan Spieth def. Sean O'Hair and Patrick Reed

2012 Luke Donald def. Sangmoon Bae, Jim Furyk and Robert Garrigus

WM PHOENIX OPEN

2024 Nick Taylor def. Charley Hoffman

2022 Scottie Scheffler def. Patrick Cantlay

2020 Webb Simpson def. Tony Finau

2018 Gary Woodland def. Chez Reavie

2017 Hideki Matsuyama def. Webb Simpson2016 Hideki Matsuyama def. Rickie Fowler

2011 Mark Wilson def. Jason Dufner

2009	Kenny Perry def. Charley Hoffman	2003	St
2008	J.B. Holmes def. Phil Mickelson	2000	Ca
1996	Phil Mickelson def. Justin Leonard	1995	Da
1995	Vijay Singh def. Billy Mayfair	1991	la
1988	Sandy Lyle def. Fred Couples	1973	Ja
1983	Bob Gilder def. Rex Caldwell, Johnny Miller and Mark O'Meara	1970	Mi
1977	Jerry Pate def. Dave Stockton	1969	La
1972	Homero Blancas def. Lanny Wadkins	1958	Bi
1961	Arnold Palmer def. Doug Sanders	1945	Ву
1960	Jack Fleck def. Bill Collins		
1954	Ed Furgol def. Cary Middlecoff		
1949	Jimmy Demaret def. Ben Hogan		
1946	Ben Hogan def. Herman Keiser		
1944	Harold McSpaden def. Byron Nelson		

WORLD WIDE TECHNOLOGY CHAMPIONSHIP

2015	Graeme McDowell def. Jason Bohn and Russell Knox	

- 2012 John Huh def. Robert Allenby
- 2011 Johnson Wagner def. Spencer Levin
- 2007 Fred Funk def. José Cóceres

WYNDHAM CHAMPIONSHIP

2021	Kevin Kisner def. Branden Grace, Si Woo Kim, Kevin Na, Adam Scott
	and Roger Sloan

- 2013 Patrick Reed def. Jordan Spieth
- 2009 Ryan Moore def. Jason Bohn and Kevin Stadler
- 1998 Trevor Dodds def. Scott Verplank
- 1997 Frank Nobilo def, Brad Faxon
- 1993 Rocco Mediate def. Steve Elkington
- 1991 Mark Brooks def. Gene Sauers
- 1988 Sandy Lyle def. Ken Green
- 1981 Larry Nelson def. Mark Hayes
- 1972 George Archer def. Tommy Aaron
- 1971 Bud Allin def. Dave Eichelberger and Rod Funseth
- 1969 Gene Littler def. Julius Boros, Orville Moody and Tom Weiskopf
- 1966 Doug Sanders def. Tom Weiskopf
- 1964 Julius Boros def. Doug Sanders
- 1956 Sam Snead def. Fred Wampler
- 1954 Doug Ford def. Marty Furgol
- 1953 Earl Stewart def. Sam Snead
- 1949 Sam Snead def. Lloyd Mangrum

BAYCURRENT CLASSIC

None

ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS

(Team format era)

- 2024 Shane Lowry/Rory McIlroy def. Chad Ramey/Martin Trainer
- 2021 Marc Leishman/Cameron Smith def. Louis Oosthuizen/Charl Schwartzel
- 2017 Jonas Blixt/Cameron Smith def. Scott Brown/Kevin Kisner

ZURICH CLASSIC OF NEW ORLEANS

(Individual era)

- 2016 Brian Stuard def. Byeong Hun An and Jamie Lovemark
- 2012 Jason Dufner def. Ernie Els
- 2011 Bubba Watson def. Webb Simpson
- 2005 Tim Petrovic def. James Driscoll

2003 Steve Flesch def. Bob Estes
 2000 Carlos Franco def. Blaine McCallister
 1995 Davis Love III def. Mike Heinen
 1991 Ian Woosnam def. Jim Hallet
 1973 Jack Nicklaus def. Miller Barber
 1970 Miller Barber def. Bob Charles and Howie Johnson

1969 Larry Hinson def. Frank Beard
 1958 Billy Casper def. Ken Venturi

1945 Byron Nelson def. Harold McSpaden

LEADS

Largest lead with 18 holes to play

Lead	Player	Tournament	Result
13	Bobby Locke	1948 Chicago Victory National Open	Won by 16
	Sam Snead	1936 West Virginia Closed Pro	Won by 16
11	Gene Sarazen	1927 Long Island Open	Won by 11

Largest lead with 18 holes to play (since start of 1983 season)

Lead	Player	Tournament	Result
10	Tiger Woods	2000 U.S. Open	Won by 15
9	Tiger Woods	2000 WGC-NEC Invitational	Won by 11
	Tiger Woods	1997 Masters Tournament	Won by 12
	Tom Lehman	1996 TOUR Championship	Won by 6

Largest lead lost with 18 holes to play

Lead	Player	Tournament	Final-round score
6	Collin Morikawa	2023 Sentry	72
	Scottie Scheffler	2022 TOUR Championship	73
	Dustin Johnson	2018 WGC-HSBC Champions	77
	Spencer Levin	2012 WM Phoenix Open	75
	Sergio Garcia	2005 Truist Championship	72
	Greg Norman	1996 Masters Tournament	78
	Hal Sutton	1983 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic	77
	Gay Brewer	1969 Danny Thomas-Diplomat Classic	73
	Bobby Cruickshank	1928 Florida Open	80

THE LAST TIME (LEADS)

Last amateur to lead after any round Nick Dunlap (R3 and R4, 2024 American Express)

Last amateur to play in the final group of the final round Kieron Van Wyk (2025 Puerto Rico Open)

Last player to hold at least a share of the lead after first round as a professional Sepp Straka (2018 Procore Championship)

Last player to hold at least a share of the 18-hole lead and go on to miss the cut Jordan Spieth (2023 Sony Open in Hawaii)

Last player to hold at least a share of the 36-hole lead without a round in the 60s over those two rounds Jake Knapp (2025 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches, 59-70)

Last player to hold at least a share of the lead after any round and go on to withdraw Jon Rahm (2021 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday; held the 54-hole lead and WD after testing positive for COVID-19)

CUTS

Most consecutive cuts made

moot concount to cuto muuo				
Cuts	Player	First tournament in streak		
142	Tiger Woods	1998 Farmers Insurance Open		
113	Byron Nelson	1941 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		
105	Jack Nicklaus	1970 Sahara Invitational		
86	Hale Irwin	1975 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		
72	Dow Finsterwald	1955 Carling Golf Classic		
65	Xander Schauffele	2022 Masters Tournament		
53	Tom Kite	1980 BMW Championship		

Most cuts made

Cuts	Player
592	Jay Haas

Most cuts made (since start of 1983 season)

Cuts	Player
571	Davis Love III
537	Phil Mickelson
516	Jeff Sluman
512	Mark Calcavecchia
512	Jim Furyk
506	Stewart Cink
506	Vijay Singh

Tournament where streak ended

Missed cut at 2005 CJ CUP Byron Nelson

Withdrew after two rounds of 1949 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Missed cut at 1976 World Open

Missed cut at 1979 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Missed cut at 1958 Baton Rouge Open Invitational

Current

Missed cut at 1982 RBC Canadian Open

HOLES-IN-ONE

Most holes-in-one (since start of 1983 season)

Most hole	es-in-one (since start of
No.	Player
10	Robert Allenby
10	Hal Sutton
7	Scott Brown
7	Greg Chalmers
7	Scott Hoch
7	Corey Pavin
7	Bob Tway
7	Willie Wood
6	Stewart Cink
6	Jim Furyk
6	Charles Howell III
6	Si Woo Kim
6	Davis Love III
6	Rocco Mediate
6	Larry Rinker
5	Dave Barr
5	Mark Brooks
5	Mark Calcavecchia
5	Russ Cochran
5	Glen Day
5	Jay Delsing
5	Mike Donald
5	Lucas Glover
5	Matt Kuchar
5	Justin Leonard
5	Steve Lowery
5	Shigeki Maruyama
5	Billy Mayfair
5	Phil Mickelson
5	Ryan Moore
5	Gil Morgan
5	Steve Pate
5	Kenny Perry
5	Chez Reavie
5	Loren Roberts
_	

Most holes-in-one in a single season (since start of 1983 season)

No.	Player	Seasor
3	Joe Highsmith	2024

Shawn Stefani

Season with the most holes-in-one (since start of 1983 season)

44	1994
41	2014-15
39	2002
39	1996
38	2020-21
38	2010

5

Tournament with the most holes-in-one (since start of 1983 season)

- 8 2009 RBC Canadian Open5 2004 John Deere Classic
- 4 2022 World Wide Technology Championship4 2019 World Wide Technology Championship
- 4 2016 Wyndham Championship
- 4 2013 Puerto Rico Open
- 4 2012 American Express
- 2009 Procore Championship
- 4 2006 PLAYERS Championship4 2002 FedEx St. Jude Championship
- 4 1998 Kemper Open
- 4 1998 American Express
- 1996 Greater Milwaukee Open
- 4 1995 American Express
- 4 1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship
- 4 1990 WM Phoenix Open
- 4 1990 FedEx St. Jude Championship
- 4 1989 U.S. Open
- 4 1989 PGA Championship

HOLE	S-IN-ONE BY PLAYER (SINCE HO	LE-BY-HOLE T	RACKING BEGAN IN 1983)
Åberg, Ludvig	2025 Genesis Invitational	Barnes, Ricky	2021 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Adams, John	1994 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic		2016 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
.,	1990 Travelers Championship		2015 RBC Canadian Open
	1985 John Deere Classic	Barr, Dave	1998 Texas Children's Houston Open
Aiken, Thomas	2015 World Wide Technology Championship	,	1996 John Deere Classic
Albertson, Anders	2019 ISCO Championship		1995 BellSouth Classic
Aldridge, Tyler	2015 Sanderson Farms Championship		1991 Sony Open in Hawaii
Alker, Steven	2016 Sanderson Farms Championship		1988 RBC Canadian Open
	2015 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Batten, Eric	1983 Doral-Eastern Open
Allan, Steve	2002 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Beck, Chip	2003 Greater Milwaukee Open
Allem, Fulton	1990 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard		1992 PLAYERS Championship
Allen, Michael	2004 FedEx St. Jude Classic		1989 Charles Schwab Challenge
	2000 B.C. Open	Beckman, Cameron	2000 SEI Pennsylvania Classic
Allenby, Robert	2016 American Express	Beem, Rich	2007 Genesis Invitational
	2013 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches		2002 Disney Golf Classic
	2011 AT&T National	Begay III, Notah	2009 Puerto Rico Open
	2010 WGC-CA Championship		2005 Valero Texas Open
	2008 RBC Heritage		2000 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	2006 Deutsche Bank Championship	Beiersdorf, Russell	1994 Farmers Insurance Open
	2005 Buick Open	Benepe, Jim	1989 Genesis Invitational
	2003 PGA Championship	Berganio, Jr., David	2001 BellSouth Classic
	2002 SEI Pennsylvania Classic	Dawtach Chana	1997 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Allrad Japan	2001 Shriners Children's Open	Bertsch, Shane	1997 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Allred, Jason	2005 Texas Children's Houston Open	Bjerregaard, Lucas	2019 PGA Championship
An, Byeong Hun Ancer, Abraham	2020 PGA Championship 2021 Travelers Championship	Black, Ronnie	2000 Buick Open 1985 Farmers Insurance Open
Alloci, Abialialii	2020 Travelers Championship	Blackburn, Woody	1986 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Anderson, Jerry	1992 Travelers Championship	Blackmar, Phil	1997 BellSouth Classic
Anderson, Mark	2014 RSM Classic	Diackinal, i illi	1990 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Andrade, Billy	2003 Wyndham Championship	Blake, Jay Don	2003 RBC Canadian Open
Aphibarnrat, Kiradech	2022 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld	Jane, say 2 cm	1996 PLAYERS Championship
Appleby, Stuart	2014 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Blanks, Kris	2012 Valspar Championship
11 7	2000 Charles Schwab Challenge	Blaum, Ryan	2013 Sanderson Farms Championship
	1999 American Express	Block, Michael	2023 PGA Championship
Archer, George	1985 Charles Schwab Challenge	Bolling, Charles	1987 Buick Open
Armour III, Tommy	2009 RBC Heritage		1986 Southern Open
	1997 Greater Vancouver Open	Booker, Eric	1999 Texas Children's Houston Open
	1991 BMW Championship	Bowman, George	1996 PGA Championship
	1990 Texas Children's Houston Open	Bowman, Steve	1985 BMW Championship
Armour, Ryan	2023 Sony Open in Hawaii	Bradley, Keegan	2025 PLAYERS Championship
	2022 Texas Children's Houston Open		2025 Genesis Invitational
A 11 D	2020 Rocket Classic		2020 Workday Charity Open
Arnette, Dewey	1987 Texas Children's Houston Open	Duadlay Miahaal	2014 American Express
Atwal, Arjun	2009 RBC Canadian Open	Bradley, Michael Bramlett, Joseph	1995 Wyndham Championship
Aubrey, Emlyn	1991 Texas Children's Houston Open 1991 Chattanooga Classic	Brehm, Ryan	2022 Wyndham Championship 2023 Valspar Championship
Austin, Woody	2010 Texas Children's Houston Open	Brigman, D.J.	2011 Travelers Championship
Austin, Woody	2000 John Deere Classic	Brisky, Mike	1999 John Deere Classic
Axley, Eric	2015 Valero Texas Open	Driotty, Willio	1999 Greater Milwaukee Open
Tixicy, Lile	2007 Ginn sur Mer Classic		1997 Greater Milwaukee Open
Aycock, Tommy	1990 Valero Texas Open	Britton, Bill	1994 Greater Milwaukee Open
Azinger, Paul	2000 PLAYERS Championship		1994 Wyndham Championship
·g - · , · · · · · · ·	1984 RBC Canadian Open		1989 Southern Open
Baddeley, Aaron	2001 Kemper Insurance Open	Brooks, Daniel	2015 Open Championship
Baird, Briny	2009 RBC Canadian Open	Brooks, Mark	1999 National Car Rental Golf Classic Disney
-	2009 American Express		1999 PGA Championship
	2005 Shriners Children's Open		1997 PLAYERS Championship
	2004 Buick Open		1985 American Express
Barlow, Craig	2005 RBC Canadian Open		1984 Greater Milwaukee Open
Barnblatt, Michael	1985 Bank of Boston Classic	Brown, Scott	2022 ISCO Championship

IIULL	3-IN-ONE DI I EALEN (SINCE IN	JEE-DI-HOLE I	INACKINA DEAAN IN 1303)
	2021 Rocket Classic		2014 Greenbrier Classic
	2016 Wyndham Championship	Cejka, Alex	2018 Sanderson Farms Championship
	2015 CIMB Classic	,,	2016 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
	2015 Wyndham Championship		2015 Shriners Children's Open
	2014 Deutsche Bank Championship		2010 St. Jude Classic
	2014 Charles Schwab Challenge	Chalmers, Greg	2021 Puerto Rico Open
Browne, Olin	2006 PGA Championship	onumoro, arog	2016 Shriners Children's Open
Diowno, oiiii	2001 U.S. Open		2013 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	1994 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		2013 Valero Texas Open
Bryant, Bart	2008 BMW Championship		2011 Deutsche Bank Championship
Bryant, Brad	1990 WM Phoenix Open		2009 Puerto Rico Open
	·		2004 John Deere Classic
Buckle, Andrew	2007 Procore Championship	Chambles Drandel	
Buckley, Hayden	2024 3M Open	Chamblee, Brandel	1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	2023 PLAYERS Championship	Chappell, Kevin	2013 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
	2021 Shriners Children's Open	Cheesman, Barry	1988 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic
Burgoon, Bronson	2020 Workday Charity Open	Chen, T.C.	1987 Genesis Invitational
Burke, Patrick	1996 Genesis Invitational	Choi, K.J.	2013 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	1993 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic		2001 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Burns, Bob	2003 WM Phoenix Open	Chopra, Daniel	2009 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	2002 Kemper Insurance Open		2008 American Express
	1999 Genesis Invitational		2007 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Burns, George	1988 Texas Children's Houston Open	Ciesielski, Victor	2006 RBC Canadian Open
	1987 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic	Cink, Stewart	2022 Masters Tournament
	1983 Kemper Open		2018 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Burns, Sam	2023 FedEx St. Jude Championship		2012 Valspar Championship
	2023 U.S. Open		2003 Valspar Championship
Burroughs, Clark	1989 Valero Texas Open		2000 WGC-NEC Invitational
Byrd, Jonathan	2017 World Wide Technology Championship		1999 American Express
, .	2015 Valspar Championship	Claar, Brian	1995 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
	2014 Travelers Championship	,	1991 PLAYERS Championship
	2006 Deutsche Bank Championship	Clark, Tim	2013 PGA Championship
Byrum, Tom	2003 Valero Texas Open	July 1	2008 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
27.4,	2002 Barracuda Championship		2004 Funai Classic at the Walt Disney World Resort
Cabrera, Ángel	2017 Texas Children's Houston Open	Clark, Wyndham	2022 RSM Classic
oublota, migor	2017 American Express	olani, rrynanam	2022 CJ CUP in South Carolina
	2002 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Clarke, Darren	2005 Genesis Invitational
	2000 WGC-American Express Championship	olarito, barron	2003 Farmers Insurance Open
Calcavecchia, Mark	1999 Travelers Championship	Claxton, Paul	2008 American Express
Galcavecerna, Mark	1998 Tucson Chrysler Classic	Claxton, i dui	2005 Shriners Children's Open
	1992 BMW Championship		2002 Disney Golf Classic
	1992 WM Phoenix Open	Clearwater, Keith	1996 Sanderson Farms Championship
	1989 RBC Canadian Open	Clements, Lennie	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
Caldwall Day	•	Ciements, Lemme	1995 Greater Milwaukee Open
Caldwell, Rex	1986 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	04	1983 Valero Texas Open
Campbell, Chad	2016 WM Phoenix Open	Cóceres, José	2007 Barracuda Championship
	2015 Farmers Insurance Open	Cochran, Russ	2002 Kemper Insurance Open
	2010 Travelers Championship		1994 PLAYERS Championship
	2009 Procore Championship		1992 Greater Milwaukee Open
Campos, Rafael	2024 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld		1989 Greater Milwaukee Open
Cantlay, Patrick	2023 RBC Heritage		1984 Shriners Children's Open
	2018 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday	Colbert, Jim	1986 Buick Open
	2018 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Cole, Eric	2025 PGA Championship
Carballo, Miguel Angel			2024 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)
Carter, Jim	2004 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Colsaerts, Nicolas	2023 Genesis Scottish Open
	1998 Shriners Children's Open	Compton, Erik	2015 RBC Canadian Open
	1987 Wyndham Championship	Conner, Frank	1983 Pensacola Open
Casey, Paul	2018 CJ CUP @ NINE BRIDGES		1983 LaJet Coors Classic
	2012 WGC-Cadillac Championship	Conners, Corey	2022 RBC Heritage
Castro, Roberto	2017 Wyndham Championship		2021 Truist Championship
	2012 FedEx St. Jude Championship		2021 Masters Tournament
Cauley, Bud	2020 Genesis Invitational		2020 BMW Championship
•		1	• •

HULE	:3-IN-UNE BY PLAYER (SINCE I	IOLE-BY-HOLE I	RACKING BEGAN IN 1983)
Cook, John	2006 Buick Open	Driscoll, James	2013 American Express
Cooper, Carl	1993 Sony Open in Hawaii	2.1000.1,74.11.00	2008 Sanderson Farms Championship
000po., 0a	1990 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Dufner, Jason	2015 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
Cotner, Kawika	1995 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Duke, Ken	2016 Procore Championship
Couch, Chris	2010 American Express		2014 American Express
Coughlan, Richie	2001 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches		2010 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Couples, Fred	2006 PLAYERS Championship	Duncan, Tyler	2018 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
,	1997 PLAYERS Championship	Dunlap, Nick	2024 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
Crane, Ben	2017 Wyndham Championship	Dunlap, Scott	2012 Children's Miracle Network Hospitals Classic
	2010 Charles Schwab Challenge	μ,	2012 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)
	2009 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches		1999 Valero Texas Open
Crenshaw, Ben	2001 Kemper Insurance Open	Durant, Joe	2009 RBC Canadian Open
•	1991 Genesis Invitational	Echavarria, Nico	2023 RSM Classic
Curtis, Ben	2014 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	Edlund, Dennis	1997 Open Championship
,	2008 RBC Heritage	Edwards, David	1998 American Express
	2004 84 Lumber Classic	,	1994 RBC Heritage
Daffue, MJ	2023 Corales Puntacana Championship		1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship
,	2022 Sanderson Farms Championship		1990 WM Phoenix Open
Dahmen, Joel	2025 Charles Schwab Challenge	Edwards, Joel	1996 Genesis Invitational
Daley, Joe	1998 Greater Milwaukee Open	,	1995 BMW Championship
Dalpos, Rick	1991 BMW Championship		1991 Greater Milwaukee Open
	1987 Southern Open	Eichelberger, Dave	1987 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic
Daly, John	1994 Texas Children's Houston Open		1985 John Deere Classic
Dawson, Marco	2003 Texas Children's Houston Open	Elder, Lee	1983 Genesis Invitational
	2001 Valero Texas Open	Elkington, Steve	2009 Wyndham Championship
	1994 Kemper Open	Elliott, Gene	1986 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Day, Glen	2010 RBC Canadian Open	Elliott, John	1999 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill
	1996 Doral-Ryder Open	Ellis, Danny	2001 National Car Rental Golf Classic Disney
	1996 Genesis Invitational	Els, Ernie	2016 Travelers Championship
	1994 Travelers Championship		2004 Open Championship
	1994 Travelers Championship		2002 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Day, Jason	2017 BMW Championship		1997 PGA Championship
	2008 Turning Stone Resort Championship	English, Harris	2023 Charles Schwab Challenge
de Jonge, Brendon	2012 Puerto Rico Open		2021 TOUR Championship
DeChambeau, Bryson	2019 Masters Tournament		2018 Corales Puntacana Championship
Delsing, Jay	2005 John Deere Classic	Estes, Bob	2012 RBC Heritage
	1997 B.C. Open		2007 AT&T Classic
	1997 BellSouth Classic		2002 FedEx St. Jude Classic
	1992 Genesis Invitational		1991 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	1991 WM Phoenix Open	Fabel, Brad	2000 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Dennis, Clark	1999 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill		1999 Travelers Championship
	1998 Valero Texas Open		1992 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic
	1998 Wyndham Championship		1986 PLAYERS Championship
511	1994 Shriners Children's Open	Faldo, Nick	2001 PGA Championship
Dickerson, Bubba	2007 Buick Open	Fathauer, Derek	2009 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
DiMarco, Chris	2004 Masters Tournament	Faxon, Brad	2003 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2001 PLAYERS Championship		1996 Greater Vancouver Open
	1998 Buick Open	F 1 D' 1	1996 Charles Schwab Challenge
D 11 T	1995 American Express	Fehr, Rick	1998 Genesis Invitational
Dodds, Trevor	1991 John Deere Classic	Fergus, Keith	1984 RBC Canadian Open
Donald, Luke	2016 Wyndham Championship	Fezler, Forrest	1983 Doral-Eastern Open
Donald, Mike	1991 Buick Southern Open	Finau, Tony	2025 Valero Texas Open
	1990 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		2020 World Wide Technology Championship
	1987 Travelers Championship	Finches To dd	2018 Sony Open in Hawaii
	1986 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Fischer, Todd	2000 U.S. Open
Donaldson Is:-	1985 Genesis Invitational	Fisher, Ross	2018 WGC-Mexico Championship
Donaldson, Jamie	2013 Masters Tournament	Fisk, Steven	2025 Valspar Championship
Dougherty, Ed	1992 Genesis Invitational	Fitzpatrick, Matt	2023 U.S. Open
Dayla Allan	1991 Northern Telecom Open	Flannery, John Fleetwood, Tommy	1994 Valero Texas Open 2021 Masters Tournament
Doyle, Allen	1996 Travelers Championship	Ficetwood, loilling	ZUZI WIGSICIS IUUIIIGIIICIIL

HULI	ES-IN-ONE BY PLAYER (SINCE HO	TF-RA-HOFF I	RACKING BEGAN IN 1983)
Flesch, Steve	2002 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	Glover, Lucas	2024 Wyndham Championship
•	2000 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday	,	2017 Dell Technologies Championship
Flores, Martin	2017 Wyndham Championship		2015 Genesis Invitational
Floyd, Raymond	1996 Masters Tournament		2010 Texas Children's Houston Open
.,., .,	1984 Wyndham Championship		2006 Sentry
	1983 Shriners Children's Open		2004 BMW Championship
Foley, Kevin	2014 Wyndham Championship	Gogel, Matt	2003 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Forsman, Dan	2003 Shriners Children's Open	3,	2003 Genesis Invitational
Fowler, Rickie	2023 WM Phoenix Open	Gonzalez, Ernie	1994 John Deere Classic
•	2015 Quicken Loans National	Goosen, Retief	2007 Genesis Invitational
	2009 Procore Championship	,	2000 WGC-NEC Invitational
Fox, Ryan	2024 PLAYERS Championship	Gore, Jason	2012 Sanderson Farms Championship
Frazar, Harrison	2012 Charles Schwab Challenge	Gossett, David	2004 John Deere Classic
Freeman, Cody	2006 Zurich Classic of New Orleans	Gove, Jeff	2000 Southern Open
Freeman, Robin	1995 Shriners Children's Open	Gow, Paul	2002 FedEx St. Jude Championship
•	1993 BellSouth Classic	Goydos, Paul	2010 Charles Schwab Challenge
Friend, Bob	1999 Sanderson Farms Championship	Grace, Branden	2019 WM Phoenix Open
,	1999 PLAYERS Championship	Grady, Wayne	1995 BellSouth Classic
Fritsch, Brad	2013 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	, ,	1985 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
Frittelli, Dylan	2019 Sanderson Farms Championship	Graham, David	1995 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Frost, David	1986 Greater Milwaukee Open	,	1985 WM Phoenix Open
Fulke, Pierre	1997 Open Championship	Graham, Lou	1984 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Funk, Fred	2003 RBC Canadian Open	Green, Hubert	1987 Southwest Golf Classic
,	1998 B.C. Open	,	1985 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Furyk, Jim	2022 Sony Open in Hawaii	Green, Jimmy	1997 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic
	2011 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational	Green, Ken	1997 B.C. Open
	2011 Charles Schwab Challenge	,	1986 Shriners Children's Open
	2007 RBC Canadian Open	Green, Nathan	2010 AT&T National
	2006 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational	,	2010 Masters Tournament
	2002 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday	Green, Richard	2005 WGC-American Express Championship
Gainey, Tommy	2019 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	Grillo, Emiliano	2025 WM Phoenix Open
Gallagher, Jeff	1996 Greater Milwaukee Open	,	2019 Open Championship
Gallagher, Jr., Jim	1996 Charles Schwab Challenge	Grönberg, Mathias	2004 Valspar Championship
• •	1995 American Express	Gump, Scott	1998 Greater Vancouver Open
	1994 American Express		1995 BMW Championship
	1986 PLAYERS Championship		1993 BellSouth Classic
Gamez, Robert	2004 PGA Championship	Gutschewski, Scott	2022 Mexico Open at VidantaWorld
	2003 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		2009 Turning Stone Resort Championship
Garcia, Sergio	2017 PLAYERS Championship	Haas, Jay	1993 Shriners Children's Open
	2008 BMW Championship		1983 Texas Children's Houston Open
Gardiner, Scott	2013 Puerto Rico Open	Hadley, Chesson	2021 Wyndham Championship
Gardner, Buddy	1994 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic	Hadwin, Adam	2022 Shriners Children's Open
Garner, Tom	1987 Bank of Boston Classic		2022 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
Garnett, Brice	2017 Shriners Children's Open	Hahn, James	2018 Travelers Championship
Garrigus, Robert	2008 PLAYERS Championship	Hallberg, Gary	1995 B.C. Open
Gates, Bobby	2013 Charles Schwab Challenge		1995 U.S. Open
Gay, Brian	2019 World Wide Technology Championship		1994 PLAYERS Championship
	2007 Charles Schwab Challenge	Hammond, Donnie	1995 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2004 Texas Children's Houston Open		1989 Kemper Open
Geiberger, Brent	1999 Travelers Championship		1988 Genesis Invitational
Gellerman, Michael	2021 Palmetto Championship at Congraee	Hanson, Peter	2014 Quicken Loans National
Gibson, Kelly	1997 Farmers Insurance Open	Hardy, Nick	2018 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)
Gielow, Brendan	2010 Wyndham Championship	Hargrove, Bryan	1984 Valero Texas Open
Gilbert, Gibby	1983 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Harman, Brian	2022 World Wide Technology Championship
Gilder, Bob	1992 RBC Heritage		2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Gillis, Tom	2003 BellSouth Classic		2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Gilmore, Mike	1993 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Harrington, Dennis	1990 John Deere Classic
Glasson, Bill	2005 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Harrington, Padraig	2004 Masters Tournament
	1995 Shriners Children's Open	Harrington, Scott	2021 Genesis Invitational
	1987 Sony Open in Hawaii	Hart, Dudley	1999 Zurich Classic of New Orleans

HUL	ES-IN-ONE BY PLAYER (SINCE HO)	F-RA-HOFF II	<u> </u>
	1993 RBC Canadian Open		2012 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Hart, Jeff	1991 CJ CUP Byron Nelson		2012 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches 2010 World Wide Technology Championship
Hart, Steve	1996 Buick Open 1990 CJ CUP Byron Nelson		2006 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Hatalsky, Morris	1994 New England Classic		2005 PGA Championship
nataisky, Wiottis	1993 John Deere Classic	Hubbard, Mark	2025 FGA Championship 2025 Corales Puntacana Championship
Hayas ID	1999 Texas Children's Houston Open	Hubbaru, Wark	2023 Truist Championship
Hayes, J.P. Heafner, Vance	1986 Travelers Championship		2022 Rocket Classic
Hearn, David	2021 John Deere Classic		2014 Procore Championship
ricarri, Daviu	2017 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	Huh, John	2021 World Wide Technology Championship
	2015 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Hull, John	2020 American Express
Hedblom, Peter	2006 U.S. Open		2014 World Wide Technology Championship
Heinen, Mike	2003 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Hulbert, Mike	1996 Shriners Children's Open
Henke, Nolan	1996 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic	Tiulbert, wirke	1993 U.S. Open
Helike, Nolali	1992 BMW Championship		1985 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic
	1990 Northern Telecom Tucson Open	Hurley III, Billy	2018 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)
Henry, J.J.	2019 Puerto Rico Open	Tiuriey iii, biiiy	2015 ISCO Championship
110111 y, 3.3.	2012 CJ CUP Byron Nelson		2014 Procore Championship
	2012 Puerto Rico Open	Huston, John	1995 American Express
	2007 AT&T Classic	Im, Sungjae	2019 Greenbrier Classic
Hensby, Mark	2004 John Deere Classic	ini, odngjao	2019 PLAYERS Championship
Hepler, Denny	1988 Centel Classic	Immelman, Trevor	2006 Genesis Invitational
Herman, Jim	2021 Travelers Championship	minoman, novoi	2005 Masters Tournament
Troiman, sim	2015 World Wide Technology Championship	Inman, John	1994 BellSouth Classic
	2013 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	l lillian, som	1993 Buick Open
Herron, Tim	2019 3M Open		1992 Kemper Open
11011011, 11111	2003 WM Phoenix Open		1991 U.S. Open
Hickman, Greg	1992 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Irwin, Hale	2004 PGA Championship
Higgs, Harry	2022 American Express	,	1994 NEC World Series of Golf
Highsmith, Joe	2024 Wyndham Championship		1990 FedEx St. Jude Championship
, , , , , ,	2024 Rocket Classic		1983 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
	2024 American Express	Ishikawa, Ryo	2015 Quicken Loans National
Hinkle, Lon	1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship		2013 Puerto Rico Open
Hnatiuk, Glen	2000 National Car Rental Golf Classic Disney	Jacobsen, Peter	2005 U.S. Open
Hoch, Scott	2004 BMW Championship	,	1999 American Express
,	2002 U.S. Open		1994 Genesis Invitational
	2001 PGA Championship		1986 Genesis Invitational
	1997 American Express	Jacobson, Freddie	2008 PGA Championship
	1989 PGA Championship	Jaeckel, Barry	1990 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	1987 Shriners Children's Open		1985 Wyndham Championship
	1986 WM Phoenix Open	Jaeger, Stephan	2023 World Wide Technology Championship
Hoffman, Charley	2023 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)		2021 Corales Puntacana Championship
	2018 Masters Tournament	Jaidee, Thongchai	2010 U.S. Open
	2014 Farmers Insurance Open		2004 WGC-American Express Championship
Hoge, Tom	2017 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	Janewattananond, Jazz	2021 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
Holmes, J.B.	2020 WM Phoenix Open	Janzen, Lee	2011 American Express
	2019 Genesis Invitational		2009 RBC Heritage
	2015 WGC-Cadillac Championship		1998 American Express
	2011 Travelers Championship		1995 PGA Championship
Homa, Max	2023 Rocket Classic	Jarvis, Casey	2024 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)
	2022 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Jiménez, Miguel Angel	2002 PLAYERS Championship
Horgan III, P.H.	1990 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	Jobe, Brandt	2013 Puerto Rico Open
Horne, John	1987 FedEx St. Jude Championship		2011 Texas Children's Houston Open
Hossler, Beau	2024 World Wide Technology Championship		2001 Touchstone Energy Tucson Open
	2023 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)	Johansson, Per-Ulrik	2002 Sanderson Farms Championship
Hovland, Viktor	2023 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Johnson, Dustin	2015 WGC-Cadillac Championship
	2022 BMW Championship		2011 Open Championship
	2022 PLAYERS Championship		2010 Genesis Invitational
	2020 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		2008 Charles Schwab Challenge
Howell III, Charles	2014 John Deere Classic	Johnson, Richard	2008 U.S. Bank Championship in Milwaukee

HOL	ES-IN-ONE BY PLAYER (SINCE HOI	LE-BY-HOLE T	RACKING BEGAN IN 1983)
Johnson, Zach	2014 U.S. Open	1	2017 Masters Tournament
Jones, Brendan	2005 Chrysler Classic of Tucson		2016 WGC-HSBC Champions
Jones, Matt	2009 U.S. Bank Championship in Milwaukee		2007 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Jones, Steve	2002 Wyndham Championship		2005 John Deere Classic
301100/01010	1990 Kemper Open	Kuehne, Hank	2003 BellSouth Classic
Joseph, John	1991 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Lahiri, Anirban	2020 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Kamm, Brian	1998 Kemper Open		2012 Open Championship
Kang, Sung	2020 Charles Schwab Challenge	Laird, Martin	2020 Texas Children's Houston Open
ag, cag	2011 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		2020 American Express
Kaye, Jonathan	2009 U.S. Bank Championship in Milwaukee		2019 Texas Children's Houston Open
, .,	2004 Valspar Championship	Lamely, Derek	2011 Wyndham Championship
	1999 Shriners Children's Open	, ,	2010 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	1999 Valero Texas Open	Lamontagne, Steve	1994 Texas Children's Houston Open
Kelly, Jerry	2010 RBC Heritage	Lancaster, Neal	2002 Kemper Insurance Open
· ,, · · · ,	2007 RBC Heritage		2000 Michelob Championship at Kingsmill
	2002 TOUR Championship	Landrum, Ralph	1984 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
	1999 Genesis Invitational	Langer, Bernhard	2007 American Express
Kendall, Skip	2002 Greater Milwaukee Open	Langham, Franklin	2000 BMW Championship
Kim, Anthony	2012 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Lardon, Brad	2002 John Deere Classic
Kim, Chan	2024 Texas Children's Houston Open	Lashley, Nate	2024 Rocket Classic
Kim, K.T.	2015 WGC-HSBC Champions	Leaney, Stephen	2008 Buick Open
Kim, Si Woo	2025 PGA Championship		2005 Texas Children's Houston Open
	2024 Open Championship	Lee, D.H.	2015 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
	2021 Sanderson Farms Championship	Lee, Danny	2018 CIMB Classic
	2020 Wyndham Championship		2015 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2019 Valero Texas Open		2012 American Express
	2016 Travelers Championship	Lee, Richard	2013 American Express
Kim, Tae Hoon	2021 Genesis Invitational	Lehman, Tom	2010 PGA Championship
Kim, Whee	2017 CIMB Classic		2005 WGC-American Express Championship
Kimball, Karl	1991 Buick Southern Open		1996 RBC Canadian Open
Kirby, Eddie	1994 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		1993 RBC Canadian Open
Kirk, Chris	2024 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Leishman, Marc	2022 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2021 World Wide Technology Championship		2016 World Wide Technology Championship
	2013 American Express	Leonard, Justin	2010 Valspar Championship
	2012 FedEx St. Jude Championship		2006 PLAYERS Championship
Kisner, Kevin	2019 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)		2000 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
Kite, Tom	1990 Valero Texas Open		1998 Kemper Open
Kizzire, Patton	2022 American Express		1996 Buick Open
	2019 RSM Classic	Levet, Thomas	2009 Open Championship
	2019 Sentry	Levi, Wayne	1998 WM Phoenix Open
Knost, Colt	2015 Truist Championship		1994 RBC Canadian Open
Knous, Jim	2019 Farmers Insurance Open		1986 American Express
Knox, Kenny	1985 Pensacola Open		1984 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Koch, Gary	1988 Farmers Insurance Open	Levin, Spencer	2004 U.S. Open
	1984 Shriners Children's Open	Lewis, J.L.	2002 Valero Texas Open
Kablaa Dan	1983 Doral-Eastern Open	Lauda la#	1998 American Express
Kohles, Ben	2024 Black Desert Championship	Lewis, Jeff	1987 Genesis Invitational
Kokrak, Jason	2020 Workday Charity Open	Li, Haotong	2018 Genesis Invitational
	2019 Valspar Championship	Lickliter II, Frank	2001 Open Championship
Vroft Cros	2013 RBC Canadian Open	Lietzke, Bruce	1992 WM Phoenix Open
Kraft, Greg	2006 Sanderson Farms Championship	Lindsey, Pat	1983 BMW Championship 2013 Greenbrier Classic
	2000 Valero Texas Open	List, Luke	
	1998 Sony Open in Hawaii 1992 RBC Canadian Open	Lohr, Bob	1995 Texas Children's Houston Open 1987 PGA Championship
Kraft Kally	2020 Corales Puntacana Championship	Lonard, Peter	2009 RBC Canadian Open
Kraft, Kelly	2019 Sony Open in Hawaii	Lulialu, Felel	2005 Farmers Insurance Open
	2019 Sony Open III Hawaii 2017 Shriners Children's Open	Long, Michael	2005 Barracuda Championship
Kratzert, Billy	1987 Provident Classic	Lott, Lyn	1983 Walt Disney World Golf Classic
Kribel, Joel	2003 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Love III, Davis	2016 Masters Tournament
Kuchar, Matt	2019 World Wide Technology Championship	LOVE III, DAVIS	2012 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
Addition, wat	2010 World Wide reciliology championship	I	Lore organizatio diassio ili Tito i allii Deacties

IIULL	LO-IN-ONE DI I LAILII (SINCE HUI	L-DI-HOLL H	IACKING DEGAN IN 1903)
	2010 Children's Miracle Network Classic		1993 Greater Milwaukee Open
	2010 RBC Heritage	Mayfair, Billy	2012 RBC Heritage
	2002 Disney Golf Classic		2010 St. Jude Classic
	1989 PGA Championship		2007 Wyndham Championship
Lower, Justin	2022 CJ CUP Byron Nelson		1992 BellSouth Classic
Lowery, Steve	2003 American Express		1989 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	2000 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	McCallister, Blaine	2004 Travelers Championship
	1996 Greater Milwaukee Open		1996 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	1996 PGA Championship		1996 RBC Heritage
	1994 TOUR Championship		1987 Seiko Tucson Open
Lowry, Shane	2025 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	McCarron, Scott	2015 American Express
	2022 PLAYERS Championship	McCarthy, Denny	2021 RBC Heritage
	2016 Masters Tournament		2021 PLAYERS Championship
Luiten, Joost	2017 PGA Championship	McComish, John	1987 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Lundstrom, David	1985 Travelers Championship	McCord, Gary	1984 Valero Texas Open
Lye, Mark	1993 Northern Telecom Open	McCumber, Mark	1991 Greater Milwaukee Open
	1990 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard		1984 U.S. Open
Lyle, Jarrod	2011 WM Phoenix Open	McDowell, Graeme	2021 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)
Lyle, Sandy	1993 U.S. Open	McGinley, Paul	1996 Open Championship
MacIntyre, Robert	2022 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)	McGirt, William	2016 Truist Championship
MacKenzie, Will	2014 RSM Classic	McGovern, Jim	1995 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	2010 St. Jude Classic	MaCayyan Dat	1992 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic
Magaa Androw	2008 WM Phoenix Open 2005 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	McGowan, Pat	1988 Valero Texas Open
Magee, Andrew	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	Mollroy Dory	1984 Farmers Insurance Open 2025 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	2001 WM Phoenix Open 1990 WM Phoenix Open	McIlroy, Rory	2023 Travelers Championship
Maggert, Jeff	2002 Zurich Classic of New Orleans	McLachlin, Parker	2007 Farmers Insurance Open
Mayyert, Jell	1996 Nortel Open	McLuen, Jay	2007 Farmers insurance open 2017 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)
	1995 Charles Schwab Challenge	McNealy, Maverick	2022 Farmers Insurance Open
Maginnes, John	2003 Valero Texas Open	Microcary, Midverton	2021 John Deere Classic
Maguire, Jack	2016 WM Phoenix Open	McNeill, George	2015 Greenbrier Classic
Mahaffey, John	1989 Farmers Insurance Open	l monom, accigo	2014 Greenbrier Classic
,,	1985 St. Jude Memphis Classic		2011 World Wide Technology Championship
	1985 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Mediate, Rocco	2010 Procore Championship
Mahan, Hunter	2013 BMW Championship		2010 John Deere Classic
	2006 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		2000 Shriners Children's Open
Mallinger, John	2014 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)		1998 Valero Texas Open
	2009 American Express		1991 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
Malnati, Peter	2024 Texas Children's Houston Open		1987 FedEx St. Jude Classic
	2017 RBC Heritage	Meierdierks, Eric	2013 FedEx St. Jude Classic
	2016 Wyndham Championship	Meissner, Mac	2024 Farmers Insurance Open
Maltbie, Roger	1992 Travelers Championship	Merrick, John	2019 ISCO Championship
	1986 Shriners Children's Open		2017 ISCO Championship
Marino, Steve	2019 American Express		2013 AT&T National
Martin, Doug	1997 Southern Open	Merritt, Troy	2021 Rocket Classic
	1997 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	Micheel, Shaun	2011 Sony Open in Hawaii
	1993 Sanderson Farms Championship		2007 Turning Stone Resort Championship
Marunama Chigali	1992 Genesis Invitational	Mickelson Dhil	2002 B.C. Open 2005 84 Lumber Classic
Maruyama, Shigeki	2005 John Deere Classic	Mickelson, Phil	2005 84 Eurilber Classic 2001 U.S. Open
	2005 Sony Open in Hawaii 2003 Charles Schwab Challenge		1995 Texas Children's Houston Open
	2002 U.S. Open		1995 PLAYERS Championship
	2002 0.3. Openi 2001 Sony Open in Hawaii		1994 Kemper Open
Mast, Dick	1998 Farmers Insurance Open	Miller, Allen	1984 Genesis Invitational
Mathis, David	2012 Travelers Championship	Miller, Andy	2002 U.S. Open
Matsuyama, Hideki	2024 Farmers Insurance Open	Mitchell, Keith	2019 Sony Open in Hawaii
Matteson, Troy	2013 John Deere Classic	tonon, north	2017 World Wide Technology Championship
, . ,	2010 John Deere Classic	Miyamoto, Katsumasa	1999 Sanderson Farms Championship
	2009 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Miyazato, Yusaku	2006 Barracuda Championship
Mattiace, Len	1998 Travelers Championship		2006 Barracuda Championship
•	, ,	I .	ı r

HULI	ES-IN-UNE BY PLAYER (SINCE HU	LE-RA-HAFE I	RACKING BEGAN IN 1983)
Mize, Larry	2002 Greater Milwaukee Open		2001 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
,	2002 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Ogilvy, Geoff	2015 Sony Open in Hawaii
	1984 Charles Schwab Challenge	Ogrin, David	1983 RBC Canadian Open
Molinari, Francesco	2024 U.S. Open	Oh, James	2009 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
monnari, rraniocco	2019 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Olazábal, José María	2004 PLAYERS Championship
	2015 WM Phoenix Open	Olson, Leif	2009 RBC Canadian Open
Montgomerie, Colin	2002 BellSouth Classic	Olsson, Daniel	1997 Open Championship
nonigomono, comi	2000 WGC-American Express Championship	Oosthuizen, Louis	2019 WGC-HSBC Champions
Moore, Ryan	2019 PLAYERS Championship	Oostifulzeri, Edulo	2016 Open Championship
viooro, riyari	2016 Genesis Invitational		2016 Masters Tournament
	2012 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Ortiz, Carlos	2022 WM Phoenix Open
	2010 Masters Tournament	Ortiz, Garios	2020 American Express
	2007 Valspar Championship		2016 Truist Championship
Moore, Taylor	2021 RSM Classic	Overton, Jay	1992 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic
Morgan, Gil	1995 RBC Heritage	Overton, Jeff	2012 Wyndham Championship
viorgan, un	1992 FedEx St. Jude Classic	Owen, Greg	2010 American Express
		Ozaki, Joe	2000 PLAYERS Championship
	1989 Valero Texas Open	Ozaki, Jue	1998 American Express
	1989 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		•
Mandan d IV David	1983 Genesis Invitational		1997 American Express
Morland IV, David	2000 RBC Canadian Open	D ' I OI '	1996 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
	2000 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Paisley, Chris	2018 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)
Mudd, Jodie	1991 Sentry	Palmer, Ryan	2016 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	1990 Farmers Insurance Open		2007 American Express
	1987 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		2004 Booz Allen Classic
Murphy, Sean	1999 National Car Rental Golf Classic Disney	Pampling, Rod	2016 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
	1994 Shriners Children's Open		2007 Charles Schwab Challenge
Murray, Grayson	2020 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	Pan, C.T.	2021 FedEx St. Jude Championship
	2019 Procore Championship		2020 Wyndham Championship
	2017 Dell Technologies Championship	Pappas, Brenden	2010 Children's Miracle Network Classic
	2017 Travelers Championship	Parnevik, Jesper	2006 PLAYERS Championship
Na, Kevin	2016 CIMB Classic		2002 BellSouth Classic
Nelford, Jim	1987 Southwest Golf Classic	Pate, Jerry	1989 U.S. Open
	1984 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	Pate, Steve	1997 Southern Open
Nelson, John	1997 Doral-Ryder Open		1997 Greater Vancouver Open
Nelson, Larry	1996 Travelers Championship		1994 American Express
	1993 Northern Telecom Open		1989 Valero Texas Open
	1985 St. Jude Memphis Classic		1989 American Express
NeSmith, Matt	2020 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	Pavin, Corey	2008 AT&T National
Nichols, Bobby	1985 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic		2006 American Express
	1983 PGA Championship		2002 Charles Schwab Challenge
Nicolette, Mike	1988 Greater Milwaukee Open		1994 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Niemann, Joaquin	2018 Shriners Children's Open		1992 Masters Tournament
Nobilo, Frank	2000 RBC Canadian Open		1988 Valero Texas Open
Norlander, Henrik	2020 Shriners Children's Open		1985 Shriners Children's Open
Norman, Greg	1994 TOUR Championship	Pavon, Matthieu	2023 U.S. Open
. 0	1990 RBC Heritage	Pena, Christian	1994 Northern Telecom Open
North, Andy	1995 Wyndham Championship	Peoples, David	2004 84 Lumber Classic
Núñez, Augusto	2018 Corales Puntacana Championship		2003 FedEx St. Jude Classic
O'Connor, Chris	1999 John Deere Classic		1990 Travelers Championship
O'Grady, Mac	1986 Genesis Invitational	Pereda, Raul	2024 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
O'Hair, Sean	2010 BMW Championship	Perez, Pat	2008 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
O'Hern, Nick	2012 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	1 0102,1 40	2002 Barracuda Championship
o morn, mor	2012 Farmers Insurance Open	Perks, Craig	2007 Travelers Championship
	2011 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Pernice Jr., Tom	2004 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
O'Meara, Mark	1989 PGA Championship	Perry, Chris	1998 U.S. Open
o IVICAIA, IVIAIR	1988 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic	i city, ciilis	1993 B.C. Open
	1987 Southwest Golf Classic		1989 Charles Schwab Challenge
O'Dourko Dogos		Dorry Konny	1994 NEC World Series of Golf
O'Rourke, Regan	1985 B.C. Open 2012 Genesis Invitational	Perry, Kenny	
Ogilvie, Joe			1994 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2001 FedEx St. Jude Classic		1991 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday

1991 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard 2005 Ford Championship at Doral 1999 National Car Rental Golf Classic Disney 1987 John Deere Classic Rinker, Larry Persons, Peter 1990 Farmers Insurance Open 1995 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic Peterson, John 2012 U.S. Open 1992 Farmers Insurance Open Petrovic, Tim 2010 Children's Miracle Network Classic 1991 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2003 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 1987 WM Phoenix Open Pettersson, Carl 2013 Texas Children's Houston Open 1983 Shriners Children's Open 2004 Genesis Invitational Rinker, Lee 1984 Travelers Championship Piercy, Scott 2020 WM Phoenix Open Roberts, Loren 1993 Walt Disney World/Oldsmobile Classic Pierot, Billy 1989 WM Phoenix Open 1993 Charles Schwab Challenge Pieters, Thomas 2018 WGC-HSBC Champions 1990 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday Pohl, Dan 1995 Travelers Championship 1989 BMW Championship 1983 Sony Open in Hawaii 1984 Farmers Insurance Open 2019 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard 2022 John Deere Classic Points, D.A. Rodgers, Patrick Pooley, Don 1997 Southern Open 2020 Sanderson Farms Championship 1988 Valero Texas Open Rodriguez, Anthony 1997 FedEx St. Jude Championship 1987 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard Rollins, John 2012 American Express Porter, Lee 2001 Valero Texas Open 2004 John Deere Classic 2018 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2015 Travelers Championship Poston, J.T. Romero, Andres 2014 Shriners Children's Open Potter, Jr., Ted 2017 RSM Classic 2010 Deutsche Bank Championship Poulter, lan 2008 Masters Tournament Power, Seamus 2022 World Wide Technology Championship Rose, Clarence 1996 CVS Charity Classic 2019 PLAYERS Championship 1991 Wyndham Championship Price, Nick 1997 NEC World Series of Golf 1986 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday 1989 U.S. Open 2023 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Rose, Justin 1988 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2007 FedEx St. Jude Championship Price, Tommy 1990 Wyndham Championship 2004 Wyndham Championship 2008 Sanderson Farms Championship 1993 Sanderson Farms Championship Pride, Dicky Ross, John 1994 Buick Southern Open 1993 Doral-Ryder Open Rummells, Dave Pruitt, Dillard 1996 B.C. Open Ryder, Sam 2025 Valspar Championship 1990 FedEx St. Jude Classic 2022 WM Phoenix Open Purdy, Ted 2010 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Rymer, Charlie 1996 RBC Canadian Open 2009 Procore Championship Sabbatini, Rory 2022 Rocket Classic 2001 Valero Texas Open 2019 U.S. Open Purtzer, Tom 1986 RBC Heritage 2012 Travelers Championship Putnam, Andrew 2020 RSM Classic Sander, Bill 1990 WM Phoenix Open Putnam, Michael 2007 Wyndham Championship Saunders, Sam 2012 American Express Quigley, Brett 2002 BellSouth Classic Schauffele, Xander 2019 TOUR Championship Quinn, Fran 1992 Travelers Championship Scheffler, Scottie 2023 Charles Schwab Challenge 2014 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Quinney, Jeff 2008 Genesis Invitational 2007 American Express Schmuhl, Jason 2017 Procore Championship 2019 Rocket Classic Rachels, Sammy 1985 Southern Open Schniederjans, Ollie 2021 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday 2015 Barracuda Championship (unofficial) Rahm, Jon 2020 WGC-Mexico Championship 1994 Valero Texas Open Schulz, Ted 2016 Procore Championship 1994 FedEx St. Jude Championship Rai, Aaron 2023 PLAYERS Championship Scott, Adam 2012 Masters Tournament Randolph, Sam 1998 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2010 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 1988 Shriners Children's Open Seiffert, Chase 2019 World Wide Technology Championship 2010 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday Raulerson, Charles 1999 BellSouth Classic Senden, John Reavie, Chez 2020 WGC-Mexico Championship 2009 American Express 2019 TOUR Championship 2006 Open Championship 2017 Sony Open in Hawaii 2003 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2012 AT&T National Stefani, Shawn 2021 Barracuda Championship (unofficial) 2012 Farmers Insurance Open Sheehan, Patrick 2006 Travelers Championship Sigg, Greyson 2022 World Wide Technology Championship Reed, Patrick 2020 U.S. Open 2015 Texas Children's Houston Open Simpson, Scott 1997 Shriners Children's Open 1985 FedEx St. Jude Championship 1983 U.S. Open Reid, Mike 1985 Genesis Invitational Simpson, Webb 2022 RSM Classic 2020 WM Phoenix Open Ridings, Tag 2013 Farmers Insurance Open 2009 Travelers Championship 2010 Shriners Children's Open

HULE	3-IN-UNE DI PLATEN (SINCE NUI	LL-DI-UALE I	NACNING DEGAN IN 1303)
–	2009 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	Stiles, Darron	2013 John Deere Classic
Simsby, Trevor	2021 WGC-Workday Championship		2005 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Sindelar, Joey	1999 PLAYERS Championship	Straka, Sepp	2024 U.S. Open
	1996 BMW Championship	Strange, Curtis	1985 WM Phoenix Open
	1985 B.C. Open	Streb, Robert	2022 World Wide Technology Championship
	1984 Shriners Children's Open	Streck, Ron	1992 John Deere Classic
Singh, Vijay	2005 CJ CUP Byron Nelson		1986 Texas Children's Houston Open
	1996 PGA Championship		1985 Buick Open
	1994 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	Streelman, Kevin	2022 John Deere Classic
Skinner, Sonny	1998 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		2008 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
Sloan, Roger	2014 Sanderson Farms Championship	Stricker, Steve	2012 BMW Championship
Slocum, Heath	2007 WM Phoenix Open		2011 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
Sluman, Jeff	1996 RBC Heritage		1997 WM Phoenix Open
	1995 Southern Open	Stroud, Chris	2018 Shriners Children's Open
	1994 BellSouth Classic		2013 PLAYERS Championship
	1992 Masters Tournament	Stuard, Brian	2017 Charles Schwab Challenge
Small, Mike	2004 BMW Championship	Sullivan, Chip	1997 Sanderson Farms Championship
Smalley, Alex	2023 PLAYERS Championship	Sullivan, Mike	1990 Valero Texas Open
Smith, Ivan	1983 Bank of Boston Classic		1990 FedEx St. Jude Championship
Smith, Jordan	2022 Genesis Scottish Open		1987 Farmers Insurance Open
Smith, Mike	1992 FedEx St. Jude Championship	Summerhays, Daniel	2018 American Express
	1985 Zurich Classic of New Orleans		2011 RBC Heritage
Smith, Nate	2011 Travelers Championship	Sutherland, David	1991 BMW Championship
Smith, Taylor	1996 Zurich Classic of New Orleans	Sutherland, Kevin	2009 RBC Canadian Open
Smyth, Travis	2023 Open Championship	· ·	2001 American Express
Snead, J.C.	1989 Kemper Open		2000 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Snedeker, Brandt	2011 Deutsche Bank Championship	Sutton, Hal	2003 Charles Schwab Challenge
Snyder III, Joey	2013 Travelers Championship	,	2001 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday
Soderberg, Sebastian	2024 PGA Championship		2000 WGC-NEC Invitational
Spaun, J.J.	2017 Barracuda Championship (unofficial)		1998 Wyndham Championship
Spieth, Jordan	2024 Valero Texas Open		1996 Sanderson Farms Championship
	2021 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard		1992 Northern Telecom Open
	2015 BMW Championship		1990 Anheuser-Busch Golf Classic
	2013 Puerto Rico Open		1988 WM Phoenix Open
Sposa, Mike	2003 Shriners Children's Open		1985 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
.,	2002 WM Phoenix Open		1985 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	2001 B.C. Open	Svensson, Adam	2023 Sony Open in Hawaii
Stadler, Craig	2002 PLAYERS Championship	Svoboda, Andrew	2015 RBC Heritage
	2000 Genesis Invitational	Swafford, Hudson	2017 WGC-Bridgestone Invitational
	1995 Genesis Invitational		2015 FedEx St. Jude Classic
Stadler, Kevin	2007 AT&T National	Tanaka, Hidemichi	2005 Valero Texas Open
	2005 Shriners Children's Open	i anana, masimom	2002 Sony Open in Hawaii
	2005 Deutsche Bank Championship	Tataurangi, Phil	1994 Valero Texas Open
Stallings, Scott	2017 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	Taylor, Harry	1988 CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	2016 Valero Texas Open	Taylor, Nick	2019 Valero Texas Open
	2011 Valspar Championship	layioi, mon	2016 American Express
Standly, Mike	2003 84 Lumber Classic	Taylor, Vaughn	2009 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard
Stankowski, Paul	1999 Touchstone Energy Tucson Open	laylor, vaugini	2008 Procore Championship
Stanley, Kyle	2021 Travelers Championship		2004 Funai Classic at the Walt Disney World Resort
Steele, Brendan	2011 WM Phoenix Open	Teater, Josh	2014 Zurich Classic of New Orleans
Stefani, Shawn	2019 3M Open	Tennyson, Brian	1989 Doral-Ryder Open
Stelani, Shawn	2018 Corales Puntacana Championship	Tewell, Doug	1994 BMW Championship
	2016 Wyndham Championship	lewell, body	1990 Kemper Open
	2015 American Express		1989 Bank of Boston Classic
	2013 U.S. Open		1989 B.C. Open
Stagnar Scott	2013 U.S. Open 1984 CJ CUP Byron Nelson	Thomas, Justin	2019 Masters Tournament
Stegner, Scott		וווטווומט, זעטוווו	
Stenson, Henrik	2006 PLAYERS Championship		2017 WGC-Mexico Championship
Sterne, Richard	2006 Open Championship	Thompson Michael	2015 Greenbrier Classic
Stewart, Payne	1985 Genesis Invitational	Thompson, Michael	2013 PLAYERS Championship
Stewart, Ray	1995 American Express	Thompson, Nicholas	2009 Procore Championship

Thomson, Jon 2021 Open Championship Watson, Denis 1991 Chattanooga Classic Thorpe, Jim 1989 B.C. Open Watson, Tom 2011 Open Championship 1984 Charles Schwab Challenge 1989 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am 2010 Shriners Children's Open 1989 U.S. Open Tidland, Chris Weaver, Doug Todd, Brendon 2021 PLAYERS Championship Weekley, Boo 2012 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Toledo, Esteban 2000 American Express 2007 Sanderson Farms Championship 1998 Greater Vancouver Open Weibring, D.A. 1995 Shriners Children's Open Tolles, Tommy 1995 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 1991 RBC Canadian Open Toms, David 2014 Wyndham Championship Weir, Mike 2009 RBC Canadian Open 2005 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday 1998 Kemper Open 2001 PGA Championship 1998 FedEx St. Jude Classic Wentworth, Kevin 2019 World Wide Technology Championship Tringale, Cameron Werenski, Richy 2021 Farmers Insurance Open 2011 Valspar Championship 2020 Farmers Insurance Open 2004 Masters Tournament Westmoreland, Kyle 2023 Farmers Insurance Open Triplett, Kirk Truslow, Austen 2019 Puerto Rico Open Westwood, Lee 2014 CIMB Classic Tryba, Ted 2000 PLAYERS Championship Wiebe, Mark 2001 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches 1998 FedEx St. Jude Classic 1996 Valero Texas Open 1989 U.S. Open Turnesa, Marc 2008 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard 1999 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Wiesberger, Bernd 2017 WGC-HSBC Champions Tway, Bob Wilcox, Will 2016 PLAYERS Championship 1998 Doral-Ryder Open 1994 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday Williamson, Jay 2008 Truist Championship 1994 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday 2002 Farmers Insurance Open 1990 Sentry 2001 FedEx St. Jude Championship 1989 Shriners Children's Open Willis, Garrett 2004 Barracuda Championship 1986 NEC World Series of Golf 2003 Deutsche Bank Championship 2009 Charles Schwab Challenge 2019 WGC-FedEx St. Jude Invitational Wilson, Dean Tway, Kevin 2017 Dell Technologies Championship 2008 CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2007 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard 1998 B.C. Open Twiggs, Greg 2016 World Wide Technology Championship 1994 Greater Milwaukee Open Wise, Aaron Twitty, Howard 1993 Valero Texas Open Wittenberg, Casey 2009 RBC Canadian Open 1988 B.C. Open 2009 Sony Open in Hawaii Upper, Brett 1988 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am Wolcott, Bob 1997 B.C. Open Wolff, Matthew Uresti, Omar 2009 U.S. Bank Championship in Milwaukee 2021 Texas Children's Houston Open 2008 Barracuda Championship Wood, Willie 2004 John Deere Classic 1997 RBC Canadian Open 2003 FedEx St. Jude Classic Valimaki, Sami 2025 American Express 1998 Kemper Open Van Aswegen, Tyrone 2016 Genesis Invitational 1995 B.C. Open Van Pelt, Bo 2020 3M Open 1994 Northern Telecom Open 2012 Masters Tournament 1993 John Deere Classic 1987 Georgia-Pacific Atlanta Golf Classic 2007 Travelers Championship 2015 CJ CUP Byron Nelson Varner III, Harold 2018 American Express Woodland, Gary 2017 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday Woods, Tiger 1997 WM Phoenix Open 2017 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches Vegas, Jhonattan 1996 Greater Milwaukee Open 2016 ISCO Championship 2022 Sanderson Farms Championship Wu, Brandon Velásquez, Diego 2012 Valero Texas Open Yang, Y.E. 2013 Procore Championship Ventura, Kris 2025 American Express Young, Cameron 2022 U.S. Open 2021 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard Zabriski, Bruce 1996 FedEx St. Jude Championship 2006 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Zalatoris, Will 2024 Genesis Invitational Verplank, Scott 2002 American Express 2020 U.S. Open Wadkins, Bobby 1993 Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches Zhang, Xinjun 2021 Wyndham Championship 1993 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday Zoeller, Fuzzy 1995 PGA Championship Wadkins, Lanny 1991 FedEx St. Jude Classic 1991 U.S. Open 1989 PGA Championship Zokol, Richard 1996 Greater Milwaukee Open 1984 Valero Texas Open 1995 Sony Open in Hawaii 1987 Memorial Tournament presented by Workday 1992 Zurich Classic of New Orleans Wadsworth, Fred Walcher, Rocky 2001 FedEx St. Jude Championship 1985 Kemper Open 2003 Funai Classic at the Walt Disney World Resort 1986 B.C. Open Waldorf, Duffy Zurek, Paul Walker, Jimmy 2009 Puerto Rico Open Wallace, Matt 2018 PGA Championship

Watney, Nick

2021 Zurich Classic of New Orleans (unofficial)

THE LAST TIME (HOLES-IN-ONE)

Last round with three or more holes-in-one 2017 Wyndham Championship (R4)

Last round with four or more holes-in-one on the same hole 2009 RBC Canadian Open (4, R2, No. 15)

Last to make a hole-in-one on the first hole of a round Chris Kirk (2021 World Wide Technology Championship, R1)

Last to make a hole-in-one and go on to win Ludvig Åberg (2025 Genesis Invitational)

Last to make two holes-in-one in a round Brian Harman (2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship, R4)

Last to make two holes-in-one in a tournament Brian Harman (2015 FedEx St. Jude Championship)

Last to make a hole-in-one on a par 4 Andrew Magee (2001 WM Phoenix Open, R1, No. 17)

Last amateur to record a hole-in-one Scottie Scheffler (2014 CJ CUP Byron Nelson, R3, No. 2)

Last to make albatross and hole-in-one in a round Nicholas Thompson (2009 Napa Valley Golf Championship, R3)

Last to make three or more holes-in-one in same season Joe Highsmith (3, 2024)

OFFICIAL WORLD GOLF RANKING

Longest streak at No. 1			
Weeks	Player	Start date	End date
281	Tiger Woods	June 12, 2005	October 30, 2010
264	Tiger Woods	August 15, 1999	September 4, 2004
108	Scottie Scheffler	May 21, 2023	Current
96	Greg Norman	June 18, 1995	April 19, 1997
81	Nick Faldo	July 19, 1992	February 5, 1994
64	Dustin Johnson	February 19, 2017	May 12, 2018
62	Greg Norman	September 14, 1986	November 21, 1987
60	Tiger Woods	March 24, 2013	May 17, 2014
54	Rory McIlroy	August 3, 2014	August 15, 2015
54	Greg Norman	August 20, 1989	September 1, 1990
50	lan Woosnam	April 7, 1991	March 21, 1992

Most weeks at No. 1		
Weeks	Player	
683	Tiger Woods	
331	Greg Norman	
143	Scottie Scheffler	
135	Dustin Johnson	
122	Rory McIlroy	
97	Nick Faldo	
61	Seve Ballesteros	
56	Luke Donald	
52	Jon Rahm	
51	Jason Day	
50	lan Woosnam	
47	Brooks Koepka	
44	Nick Price	
32	Vijay Singh	
26	Jordan Spieth	
22	Lee Westwood	
16	Fred Couples	
15	David Duval	
13	Justin Rose	
11	Adam Scott	
9	Ernie Els	
8	Martin Kaymer	
5	Justin Thomas	
3	Bernhard Langer	
1	Tom Lehman	

OFFICIAL WORLD GOLF RANKING

		UI
World No. 1 by date Change date	Player	Weeks
May 21, 2023	Scottie Scheffler	108
April 9, 2023	Jon Rahm	6
March 12, 2023	Scottie Scheffler	4
February 19, 2023	Jon Rahm	3
February 12, 2023	Scottie Scheffler	1
October 23, 2022	Rory McIlroy	16
March 27, 2022	Scottie Scheffler	30
July 18, 2021	Ion Rahm	36
July 11, 2021	Dustin Johnson	1
June 20, 2021	Jon Rahm	3
August 23, 2020	Dustin Johnson	43
August 9, 2020	Jon Rahm	2
August 2, 2020	Justin Thomas	1
July 19, 2020	Jon Rahm	2
February 9, 2020	Rory McIlroy	11
May 19, 2019	Brooks Koepka	38
April 14, 2019	Dustin Johnson	5
April 7, 2019	Justin Rose	1
March 3, 2019	Dustin Johnson	5
January 6, 2019	Justin Rose	8
November 25, 2018	Brooks Koepka	6
November 18, 2018	Justin Rose	1
November 11, 2018	Brooks Koepka	1
November 4, 2018	Justin Rose	1
October 21, 2018	Brooks Koepka	2
September 23, 2018	Dustin Johnson	4
September 9, 2018	Justin Rose	2
June 10, 2018	Dustin Johnson	13
May 13, 2018	Justin Thomas	4
February 19, 2017	Dustin Johnson	64
March 27, 2016	Jason Day	47
November 8, 2015	Jordan Spieth	20
October 18, 2015	Jason Day	3
September 27, 2015	Jordan Spieth	3
September 20, 2015	Jason Day	1
September 13, 2015	Rory McIlroy	1
September 6, 2015	Jordan Spieth	1
August 30, 2015	Rory McIlroy	1
August 16, 2015	Jordan Spieth	2
August 3, 2014	Rory McIlroy	54
May 18, 2014	Adam Scott	11
March 24, 2013	Tiger Woods	60
August 12, 2012	Rory McIlroy	32
May 27, 2012	Luke Donald	11
May 6, 2012	Rory McIlroy	3
April 29, 2012	Luke Donald	1
April 15, 2012	Rory McIlroy	2
March 18, 2012	Luke Donald	4
March 4, 2012	Rory McIlroy	2
May 29, 2011	Luke Donald	40
April 24, 2011	Lee Westwood	5
February 27, 2011	Martin Kaymer	8
October 31, 2010	Lee Westwood	17
June 12, 2005	Tiger Woods	281
	Vuov Einah	3
-	Vijay Singh	
May 22, 2005 April 10, 2005 March 20, 2005	Tiger Woods Vijay Singh	6 3

Change date	Player	Weeks
March 6, 2005	Tiger Woods	2
September 5, 2004	Vijay Singh	26
August 15, 1999	Tiger Woods	264
August 8, 1999	David Duval	1
July 4, 1999	Tiger Woods	5
March 28, 1999	David Duval	14
June 14, 1998	Tiger Woods	41
May 17, 1998	Ernie Els	4
May 10, 1998	Tiger Woods	1
April 12, 1998	Ernie Els	4
January 11, 1998	Tiger Woods	13
September 7, 1997	Greg Norman	18
July 6, 1997	Tiger Woods	9
June 29, 1997	Greg Norman	1
June 22, 1997	Ernie Els	1
June 15, 1997	Tiger Woods	1
April 27, 1997	Greg Norman	7
April 20, 1997	Tom Lehman	1
June 18, 1995	Greg Norman	96
August 14, 1994	Nick Price	44
February 6, 1994	Greg Norman	27
July 19, 1992	Nick Faldo	81
April 5, 1992	Fred Couples	15
March 29, 1992	Nick Faldo	1
March 22, 1992	Fred Couples	1
April 7, 1991	lan Woosnam	50
February 3, 1991	Nick Faldo	9
October 14, 1990	Greg Norman	16
September 2, 1990	Nick Faldo	6
August 20, 1989	Greg Norman	54
April 2, 1989	Seve Ballesteros	20
March 26, 1989	Greg Norman	1
November 13, 1988	Seve Ballesteros	19
November 6, 1988	Greg Norman	1
October 30, 1988	Seve Ballesteros	1
November 29, 1987	Greg Norman	48
November 22, 1987	Seve Ballesteros	1
September 14, 1986	Greg Norman	62
April 27, 1986	Seve Ballesteros	20
April 6, 1986	Bernhard Langer	3

MONEY

Most Official Money earned in a single season

	,	
Money	Player	Season
\$29,228,357	Scottie Scheffler	2024
\$21,014,342	Scottie Scheffler	2022-23
\$18,385,320	Xander Schauffele	2024
\$16,522,608	Jon Rahm	2022-23
\$14,112,234	Viktor Hovland	2022-23
\$14,046,910	Scottie Scheffler	2021-22
\$13,921,008	Rory McIlroy	2022-23
\$12,030,465	Jordan Spieth	2014-15
\$11,257,969	Hideki Matsuyama	2024
\$10,905,166	Vijay Singh	2004
\$10,901,416	Wyndham Clark	2024
\$10,893,790	Rory McIlroy	2024
\$10,867,052	Tiger Woods	2007

Most Official Money earned by a rookie

Money	Player	Season
\$6,520,598	Cameron Young	2021-22
\$5,254,412	Matthieu Pavon	2024
\$4,312,674	Xander Schauffele	2016-17
\$4,297,356	Max Greyserman	2024
\$3,879,820	Jordan Spieth	2013
\$3,844,189	Trevor Immelman	2006

Most Official Money earned in a single season without a victory

Money	Player	Season				
\$10,372,998	Patrick Cantlay	2022-23				
\$9,833,547	Ludvig Åberg	2024				
\$8,474,215	Sahith Theegala	2024				
\$8,459,066	Xander Schauffele	2022-23				
\$8,383,572	Collin Morikawa	2024				
\$8,336,912	Tyrrell Hatton	2022-23				
\$7,240,044	Jordan Spieth	2022-23				
\$6,760,012	Denny McCarthy	2022-23				
\$6,665,921	Sungjae Im	2022-23				
\$6,520,598	Cameron Young	2021-22				
\$6,510,641	Tommy Fleetwood	2022-23				
\$6,306,679	Louis Oosthuizen	2020-21				

MONEY

\$188,998 \$121,944 \$140,752 \$113,284 \$128,230 \$81,448 \$64,540 \$75,263 \$53,167 \$42,607 \$65,835 \$72,835 \$63,121 \$65,819 \$34,002 \$37,032 \$26,088 \$35,758 \$31,593 \$32,112 \$27,936 \$42,556 \$63,335 \$37,967 \$13,143 \$18,358 \$10,655 \$10,303 \$19,534 \$14,138 \$7,682 \$9,543 \$6,767

			MONE	
Most Off	icial Money earned by		1967	Jack Nicklaus
Season	Player	Money	1966	Billy Casper
2024	Scottie Scheffler	\$29,228,357	1965	Jack Nicklaus
2023	Scottie Scheffler	\$21,014,341	1964	Jack Nicklaus
2022	Scottie Scheffler	\$14,046,909	1963	Arnold Palmer
2021	Jon Rahm	\$7,705,933	1962	Arnold Palmer
2020	Justin Thomas	\$7,344,040	1961	Gary Player
2019	Brooks Koepka	\$9,684,006	1960	Arnold Palmer
2018	Justin Thomas	\$8,694,821	1959	Art Wall
2017	Justin Thomas	\$9,921,560	1958	Arnold Palmer
2016	Dustin Johnson	\$9,365,185	1957	Dick Mayer
2015	Jordan Spieth	\$12,030,465	1956	Ted Kroll
2014	Rory McIlroy	\$8,280,096	1955	Julius Boros
2013	Tiger Woods	\$8,553,439	1954	Bob Toski
2012	Rory McIlroy	\$8,047,952	1953	Lew Worsham
2011	Luke Donald	\$6,683,214	1952	Julius Boros
2010	Matt Kuchar	\$4,910,477	1951	Lloyd Mangrum
2009	Tiger Woods	\$10,508,163	1950	Sam Snead
2008	Vijay Singh	\$6,601,094	1949	Sam Snead
2007	Tiger Woods	\$10,867,052	1948	
	•			Ben Hogan
2006	Tiger Woods	\$9,941,563	1947	Jimmy Demaret
2005	Tiger Woods	\$10,628,024	1946	Ben Hogan
2004	Vijay Singh	\$10,905,166	1945	Byron Nelson
2003	Vijay Singh	\$7,573,907	1944	Byron Nelson
2002	Tiger Woods	\$6,912,625	1942	Ben Hogan
2001	Tiger Woods	\$5,687,777	1941	Ben Hogan
2000	Tiger Woods	\$9,188,321	1940	Ben Hogan
1999	Tiger Woods	\$6,616,585	1939	Henry Picard
1998	David Duval	\$2,591,031	1938	Sam Snead
1997	Tiger Woods	\$2,066,833	1937	Harry Cooper
1996	Tom Lehman	\$1,780,159	1936	Horton Smith
1995	Greg Norman	\$1,654,959	1935	Johnny Revolta
1994	Nick Price	\$1,499,927	1934	Paul Runyan
1993	Nick Price	\$1,478,557		
1992	Fred Couples	\$1,344,188		
1991	Corey Pavin	\$979,430		
1990	Greg Norman	\$1,165,477		
1989	Tom Kite	\$1,395,278		
1988	Curtis Strange	\$1,147,644		
1987	Curtis Strange	\$925,941		
1986	Greg Norman	\$653,296		
1985	Curtis Strange	\$542,321		
1984	Tom Watson	\$476,260		
1983	Hal Sutton	\$426,668		
1982	Craig Stadler	\$446,462		
1981	Tom Kite	\$375,699		
1980	Tom Watson	\$530,808		
1979	Tom Watson	\$462,636		
1978	Tom Watson	\$362,428		
1977	Tom Watson	\$310,653		
1976	Jack Nicklaus	\$266,438		
1975	Jack Nicklaus	\$298,149		
1974	Johnny Miller	\$353,021		
1973	Jack Nicklaus	\$308,362		
1973	Jack Nicklaus Jack Nicklaus			
		\$320,542 \$344,400		
1971	Jack Nicklaus	\$244,490 \$157027		
1970	Lee Trevino	\$157,037 \$16.4.707		
1969	Frank Beard	\$164,707		
1968	Billy Casper	\$205,168		

THE LAST TIME (WEATHER & TOURNAMENT FINISHES)

Last tournament spectators were not allowed to attend for at least one day 2024 Shriners Children's Open (Friday, R1 and R2, due to high winds)

Last Monday finish (unscheduled) 2025 PLAYERS Championship (playoff only)

Last Tuesday finish 2013 Sentry

Last 54-hole tournament 2024 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Last 36-hole tournament 2005 Genesis Invitational (unofficial)

Last 36-hole final day 2013 Sentry / 2024 Wyndham Championship* (every player except for one finished 36 holes)

Last cut made after 18 holes 1987 BMW Championship

Last cut made closest to 60 2011 Sony Open in Hawaii

Last tournament with consecutive unscheduled Monday finishes Zurich Classic of New Orleans (2016, 2017)

Last back-to-back tournaments with unscheduled Monday finishes 2015 Sanderson Farms Championship, 2015 World Wide Technology Championship

Last time three consecutive tournaments had unscheduled Monday finishes 1983 PLAYERS Championship, 1983 Wyndham Championship, 1983 Masters Tournament

Last time a round restarted 2019 Genesis Invitational (R1)

Last time players were not re-grouped between third and final rounds 2024 Wyndham Championship

Last time it snowed during a tournament 2013 WGC-Accenture Match Play Championship

Last time a tournament was canceled and not rescheduled 2021 WGC-HSBC Champions

Last time a tournament was suspended and continued later in the season 1998 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

Last round suspended by wind 2025 Farmers Insurance Open (R2)

Last round suspended by fog 2024 PGA Championship (R1, R2)

Last round suspended by hail 2019 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am (R4)

Last round suspended by frost 2024 WM Phoenix Open (R1)

Last tournament canceled for reasons other than weather 2021 RBC Canadian Open (COVID-19)

Last tournament canceled for reasons other than weather and COVID-19 2001 Valspar Championship, 2001 WGC-American Express Championship (September 11)

Last tournament moved to later in the season 2020 TOUR Championship (COVID-19)

Last tournament moved to later in the season for reason other than COVID-19 2005 Sanderson Farms Championship (Hurricane Katrina)

Last tournament moved to a different venue (unplanned) 2025 Genesis Invitational (Wildfires)

Last tournament moved to a different venue (planned) 2025 Truist Championship (Quail Hollow Club hosted 2025 PGA Championship)





FEDEXCUP OVERVIEW

INTRO

The 2025 PGA TOUR Season marks the 19th edition of the FedExCup (established in 2007). The FedExCup is a season-long points competition which culminates with the FedExCup Playoffs, a series of three events to determine the FedExCup Champion. The top 70 players in the FedExCup standings are eligible for the FedExCup Playoffs with the three events featuring a progressive cut with fields of 70 (FedEx St. Jude Championship), 50 (BMW Championship) and 30 (TOUR Championship). The FedExCup Playoffs finale, the TOUR Championship, features FedExCup Starting Strokes, a staggered, strokes-based system which represents the FedExCup standings through the BMW Championship, recognizing players for their Regular Season performance, as well as their play in the first two FedExCup Playoffs events. The total bonus pool for the FedExCup Playoffs is \$100 million, with the FedExCup Champion earning \$25 million. The top 50 players in the FedExCup standings are fully exempt for the following season, including THE PLAYERS Championship and all eight Signature Events. Nos. 51-70 in the FedExCup standings are fully exempt, including THE PLAYERS Championship. Top 100 eligibility for the remainder of players is finalized during the FedExCup Fall.

FedExCup Champions

2024	Scottie Scheffler	2015	Jordan Spieth
2023	Viktor Hovland	2014	Billy Horschel
2022	Rory McIlroy	2013	Henrik Stenson
2021	Patrick Cantlay	2012	Brandt Snedeker
2020	Dustin Johnson	2011	Bill Haas
2019	Rory McIlroy	2010	Jim Furyk
2018	Justin Rose	2009	Tiger Woods
2017	Justin Thomas	2008	Vijay Singh
2016	Rory McIlroy	2007	Tiger Woods

FEDEXCUP REGULAR SEASON

Contested from January to August, the 2025 FedExCup Regular Season features 36 official FedExCup events, including THE PLAYERS Championship, major championships, Signature Events, Full-Field Events and Additional Events. TOUR members earn FedExCup points based on their finish at each tournament, with an emphasis placed on wins and high finishes. FedExCup points distribution maintains the value of Full-Field Events, further incentivizes top performers to participate in Signature Events and adds more weight to the points distributed to the top-10 finishers in the strongest fields. There are a total of 15 events that award 700 or more FedExCup points to the winner: THE PLAYERS Championship and majors (5), FedExCup Playoffs events (2) and Signature Events (8). Points are distributed to those in tying positions using the same method currently used to distribute prize money when there is a tie. That is, the total points for each tying position will be averaged and that average will be distributed to each player in the tying position.

- 750 points to winners of THE PLAYERS Championship and majors
- 700 points to winners of Signature Events
- 500 points to winners of Full-Field Events (the Zurich Classic of New Orleans, a two-man team event, awards 400 points to each player on the first-place team)
- 300 points to winners of Additional Events
- 2,000 points to winners of the first two FedExCup Playoffs events

FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS

At the conclusion of the Regular Season (following the Wyndham Championship), the top 70 players in the FedExCup standings are eligible to play in the FedExCup Playoffs, a series of three events (prior to 2019, the FedExCup Playoffs included four events). Points earned during the FedExCup Regular Season carry over to the first two Playoffs events. Players compete in the FedExCup Playoffs for their share of the \$100 million total in Bonus Money, with the FedExCup Champion taking

home \$25 million. The FedExCup Playoffs feature a progressive cut, with fields of 70 for the FedEx St. Jude Championship (TPC Southwind, Memphis, Tennessee), 50 for the BMW Championship (Caves Valley Golf Club, Owings Mills, Maryland) and 30 for the TOUR Championship (East Lake Golf Club, Atlanta, Georgia), where the FedExCup Champion will be determined. In the event an eligible player is unable or chooses not to play, the field will be shortened and no alternates will be added. There are no cuts in FedExCup Playoffs events. The first two Playoffs events award 2,000 points to the winner (quadruple points of Regular Season events), while the Playoffs Finale, the TOUR Championship, features a strokes-based system (FedExCup Starting Strokes) instituted in 2019.

TOUR Championship and FedExCup Starting Strokes

At the TOUR Championship, the player with the lowest stroke total over 72 holes when combined with his FedExCup Starting Strokes will be crowned the FedExCup Champion, be credited with an official victory at the TOUR Championship, earn a bonus of \$25 million and a five-year PGA TOUR exemption.

No. 1	-10	Nos. 6-10	-4
No. 2	-8	Nos. 11-15	-3
No. 3	-7	Nos. 16-20	-2
No. 4	-6	Nos. 21-25	-1
No. 5	-5	Nos. 26-30	Ε

In the event there are tied players at any position going into the TOUR Championship, tied players will be awarded the same number of Starting Strokes for round one. For example, if two players are tied for second position, both players would start at 8-under and the No. 4 player would start at 6-under. Any professional that is qualified for the TOUR Championship but unable to participate will not be awarded Starting Strokes and Starting Stroke positions for the remaining players will not be reallocated. Any professional who is unable to play, is disqualified or withdraws for any reason will finish in last position for the TOUR Championship.

OTHER NOTES

FedExCup points are distributed to players earning Official Money. Only players who are PGA TOUR members or become members during the season will be listed on the FedExCup standings. Special Temporary Members and non-members who make the cut in PGA TOUR events do not appear on the FedExCup standings, but are tracked in the non-member FedExCup standings. Amateurs are not eligible to earn FedExCup points. Points won by non-members and Special Temporary Members who subsequently become PGA TOUR members during the season are counted in the FedExCup standings, along with any FedExCup points earned as a non-member (excluding those won as a non-member at the Additional Events played the same week as the Genesis Scottish Open and The Open Championship).

FEDEXCUP FALL

Beginning in September, the FedExCup Fall features seven tournaments to finalize the top 100 and additional playing opportunities for the following FedExCup season. All players ranked No. 51 and beyond carry their FedExCup points over from the Regular Season and first Playoffs event (FedEx St. Jude Championship) and continue to accumulate FedExCup points through the FedExCup Fall to finalize eligibility for the 2025 season. Nos. 51-60 in the FedExCup standings through the FedExCup Fall qualify for two Signature Events the following season (the first two played after The Sentry) via the Aon Next 10.

FEDEXCUP POINTS DISTRIBUTION

					N	IAJOR	S and	THE	PLAYE	RS					
1st	750	12th	135	23rd	51	34th	29	45th	18	56th	11	67th	7	78th	4.25
2nd	500	13th	115	24th	49	35th	27	46th	17.25	57th	10.5	68th	6.75	79th	4
3rd	350	14th	105	25th	47	36th	26	47th	16.5	58th	10	69th	6.5	80th	3.75
4th	325	15th	95	26th	45	37th	25	48th	15.75	59th	9.5	70th	6.25	81st	3.5
5th	300	16th	85	27th	43	38th	24	49th	15	60th	9	71st	6	82nd	3.25
6th	275	17th	75	28th	41	39th	23	50th	14.25	61st	8.5	72nd	5.75	83rd	3
7th	250	18th	70	29th	39	40th	22	51st	13.5	62nd	8.25	73rd	5.5	84th	2.75
8th	225	19th	65	30th	37	41st	21	52nd	13	63rd	8	74th	5.25	85th	2.5
9th	200	20th	60	31st	35	42nd	20.25	53rd	12.5	64th	7.75	75th	5		
10th	175	21st	55	32nd	33	43rd	19.5	54th	12	65th	7.5	76th	4.75		
11th	155	22nd	53	33rd	31	44th	18.75	55th	11.5	66th	7.25	77th	4.5		
						SIG	NATUI	RE EV	ENTS						
1st	700	12th	120	23rd	46	34th	26.5	45th	16.5	56th	10	67th	6.5	78th	3.75
2nd	400	13th	110	24th	44	35th	25	46th	15.75	57th	9.5	68th	6.25	79th	3.5
3rd	350	14th	100	25th	42	36th	24	47th	15	58th	9	69th	6	80th	3.25
4th	325	15th	90	26th	40	37th	23	48th	14.25	59th	8.5	70th	5.75	81st	3
5th	300	16th	80	27th	38	38th	22	49th	13.5	60th	8.25	71st	5.5	82nd	2.75
6th	275	17th	70	28th	36	39th	21	50th	13	61st	8	72nd	5.25	83rd	2.5
7th	225	18th	65	29th	34	40th	20.25	51st	12.5	62nd	7.75	73rd	5	84th	2.25
8th	200	19th	60	30th	32.5	41st	19.5	52nd	12	63rd	7.5	74th	4.75	85th	2
9th	175	20th	55	31st	31	42nd	18.75	53rd	11.5	64th	7.25	75th	4.5		
10th	150	21st	50	32nd	29.5	43rd	18	54th	11	65th	7	76th	4.25		
11th	130	22nd	48	33rd	28	44th	17.25	55th	10.5	66th	6.75	77th	4		
						FUL	L-FIEL	D EVI	ENTS						
1st	500	12th	65	23rd	39	34th	22	45th	11	56th	5.8	67th	3.6	78th	2.2
2nd	300	13th	60	24th	37	35th	21	46th	10.5	57th	5.6	68th	3.4	79th	2.1
3rd	190	14th	57	25th	35.5	36th	20	47th	10	58th	5.4	69th	3.2	80th	2
4th	135	15th	55	26th	34	37th	19	48th	9.5	59th	5.2	70th	3	81st	1.9
5th	110	16th	53	27th	32.5	38th	18	49th	9	60th	5	71st	2.9	82nd	1.8
6th	100	17th	51	28th	31	39th	17	50th	8.5	61st	4.8	72nd	2.8	83rd	1.7
7th	90	18th	49	29th	29.5	40th	16	51st	8	62nd	4.6	73rd	2.7	84th	1.6
8th	85	19th	47	30th	28	41st	15	52nd	7.5	63rd	4.4	74th	2.6	85th	1.5
9th	80	20th	45	31st	26.5	42nd	14	53rd	7	64th	4.2	75th	2.5		
10th	75	21st	43	32nd	25	43rd	13	54th	6.5	65th	4	76th	2.4		
11th	70	22nd	41	33rd	23.5	44th	12	55th	6	66th	3.8	77th	2.3		
						ADE	OITION	AL EV	ENTS						
1st	300	12th	35	23rd	24.267	34th	13.689	45th	6.844	56th	3.609	67th	2.24	 78th	1.369
2nd	165	13th	32.5	24th	23.022	35th	13.067	46th	6.533	57th	3.484	68th	2.116	79th	1.307
3rd	105	14th	31	25th	22.089	36th	12.444	47th	6.222	58th	3.36	69th	1.991	80th	1.244
4th	80	15th	30.5	26th	21.156	37th	11.822	48th	5.911	59th	3.236	70th	1.867	81st	1.182
5th	65	16th	30	27th	20.222	38th	11.2	49th	5.6	60th	3.111	71st	1.804	82nd	1.12
6th	60	17th	29.5	28th	19.289	39th	10.578	50th	5.289	61st	2.987	72nd	1.742	83rd	1.058
7th	55	18th	29	29th	18.356	40th	9.956	51st	4.978	62nd	2.862	73rd	1.68	84th	0.996
8th	50	19th	28.5	30th	17.422	41st	9.333	52nd	4.667	63rd	2.738	74th	1.618	85th	0.933
9th	45	20th	28	31st	16.489	42nd	8.711	53rd	4.356	64th	2.613	75th	1.556		5.500
														1	
10th	40	21st	26.756	32nd	15.556	43rd	8.089	54th	4.044	65th	2.489	76th	1.493		

2024 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Scottie Scheffler

Tournament Dates Field size Cut Winner Purse Winner's share

Course Location Par Yardage

FedEx St. Jude Championship **August 15-18** 70/70 No cut Hideki Matsuyama \$20 million \$3.6 million TPC Southwind Memphis, Tennessee 35-35-70 7.243

BMW Championship August 22-25 50/50 No cut Keegan Bradley \$20 million \$3.6 million 36-36-72 8,130

Castle Pines Golf Club Castle Rock, Colorado **TOUR Championship** August 29-September 1 30/30 No cut Scottie Scheffler N/A N/A Fast Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia

35-36-71 7,490

Weekly FedExCup standings

Pre-FedEx St. Jude Champ. Scottie Scheffler Xander Schauffele 2 3 Rory McIlroy Collin Morikawa Wyndham Clark 5 Ludvia Åbera 6 7 Sahith Theegala 8 Hideki Matsuyama Sungjae Im 9 10 Shane Lowry

Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP

Scottie Scheffler 2 Xander Schauffele 3 Hideki Matsuyama Collin Morikawa 5 Rory McIlroy 6 Wyndham Clark 7 Ludvig Åberg Sahith Theegala 9 Patrick Cantlay Sungjae Im

Pre-TOUR Championship Scottie Scheffler 2 Xander Schauffele 3 Hideki Matsuvama 4 Keegan Bradley Ludvig Åberg 5 Rory McIlroy 6 7 Collin Morikawa 8 Wyndham Clark

Final Scottie Scheffler 2 Collin Morikawa 3 Sahith Theegala T4 Russell Henley, Xander Schauffele, Adam Scott 7 Sungjae Im Wyndham Clark

T9 Shane Lowry, Hideki Matsuyama, Rory McIlroy

2023 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

Sam Burns

10 Patrick Cantlay

9

FedExCup Champion: Viktor Hovland

Tournament Dates Field size Cut Winner Purse Winner's share Course Location Par Yardage

FedEx St. Jude Championship August 10-13 70/70 No cut Lucas Glover \$20 million \$3.6 million **TPC Southwind** Memphis, Tennessee 35-35-70

7,243

BMW Championship August 17-20 50/50 No cut Viktor Hovland \$20 million \$3.6 million Olympia Fields Country Club (North) Olympia Fields, Illinois 35-35-70

TOUR Championship August 24-27 30/30 No cut Viktor Hovland N/A N/A East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70

Weekly FedExCup standings

Pre-FedEx St. Jude Champ. Jon Rahm 1 Scottie Scheffler Rory McIlroy 3 Max Homa 4 Wyndham Clark 5 Brian Harman 6 7 Viktor Hovland Keegan Bradley 8 Rickie Fowler 10 Tony Finau

Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP Jon Rahm Scottie Scheffler Rory McIlroy 4 Lucas Glover 5 Patrick Cantlay 6 Max Homa 7 Viktor Hovland 8 Wyndham Clark Brian Harman Tommy Fleetwood

Pre-TOUR Championship

7,366

Scottie Scheffler 2 Viktor Hovland Rory McIlroy 3 4 Jon Rahm 5 Lucas Glover Max Homa 6 7 Patrick Cantlay 8 Brian Harman 9 Wyndham Clark 10 Matt Fitzpatrick

Final

7,346

Viktor Hovland Xander Schauffele Wyndham Clark 3 Rory McIlroy Patrick Cantlay T6 Collin Morikawa, Tommy Fleetwood, Scottie Scheffler

T9 Sam Burns, Adam Schenk, Keegan Bradley,

Matt Fitzpatrick, Max Homa

2022 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Rory McIlroy

Tournament	FedEx St. Jude Championship	BMW Championship	TOUR Championship
Dates	August 11-14	August 18-21	August 25-28
Field size	120/125	68/70	29/30
Cut	69 players at 2-under 138	No cut	No cut
Winner	Will Zalatoris	Patrick Cantlay	Rory McIlroy
Purse	\$15 million	\$15 million	N/A
Winner's share	\$2.7 million	\$2.7 million	N/A
Course	TPC Southwind	Wilmington Country Club (South)	East Lake Golf Club
Location	Memphis, Tennessee	Wilmington, Delaware	Atlanta, Georgia
Par	35-35-70	35-36-71	35-35-70
Yardage	7,243	7,534	7,346

Weekly FedExCup standings

	MAG	ckiy reulacup stallulligs							
Pre-FedEx St. Jude Champ.			Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP		Pr	e-TOUR Championship	Final		
	1	Scottie Scheffler	1	Will Zalatoris	1	Scottie Scheffler	1	Rory McIlroy	
	2	Cameron Smith	2	Scottie Scheffler	2	Patrick Cantlay	T2	Sungjae Im	
	3	Sam Burns	3	Cameron Smith	3	Will Zalatoris	T2	Scottie Scheffler	
	4	Xander Schauffele	4	Sam Burns	4	Xander Schauffele	4	Xander Schauffele	
	5	Patrick Cantlay	5	Tony Finau	5	Sam Burns	T5	Max Homa	
	6	Rory McIlroy	6	Xander Schauffele	6	Cameron Smith	T5	Justin Thomas	
	7	Tony Finau	7	Patrick Cantlay	7	Rory McIlroy	T7	Patrick Cantlay	
	8	Justin Thomas	8	Sepp Straka	8	Tony Finau	T7	Sepp Straka	
	9	Cameron Young	9	Rory McIlroy	9	Sepp Straka	9	Tony Finau	
	10	Sungjae Im	10	Justin Thomas	10	Sungjae Im	10	Tom Hoge	

2021 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Patrick Cantlay

Tournament	THE NORTHERN TRUST	BMW Championship	TOUR Championship
Dates	August 19-22	August 26-29	September 2-5
Field size	123/125	69/70	30/30
Cut	75 players at 1-under 141	No cut	No cut
Winner	Tony Finau	Patrick Cantlay	Patrick Cantlay
Purse	\$9.5 million	\$9.5 million	N/A
Winner's share	\$1.71 million	\$1.71 million	N/A
Course	Liberty National Golf Club	Caves Valley Golf Club	East Lake Golf Club
Location	Jersey City, New Jersey	Owings Mills, Maryland	Atlanta, Georgia
Par	36-35-71	36-36-72	35-35-70
Yardage	7,410	7,542	7,346

We	eekly FedExCup standings							
Pr	e-THE NORTHERN TRUST	Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP		Pro	Pre-TOUR Championship		Final	
1	Collin Morikawa	1	Tony Finau	1	Patrick Cantlay	1	Patrick Cantlay	
2	Jordan Spieth	2	Jon Rahm	2	Tony Finau	2	Jon Rahm	
3	Patrick Cantlay	3	Cameron Smith	3	Bryson DeChambeau	3	Kevin Na	
4	Harris English	4	Patrick Cantlay	4	Jon Rahm	4	Justin Thomas	
5	Jon Rahm	5	Justin Thomas	5	Cameron Smith	T5	Viktor Hovland	
6	Abraham Ancer	6	Collin Morikawa	6	Justin Thomas	T5	Xander Schauffele	
7	Bryson DeChambeau	7	Jordan Spieth	7	Harris English	7	Bryson DeChambeau	
8	Louis Oosthuizen	8	Harris English	8	Abraham Ancer	8	Dustin Johnson	
9	Justin Thomas	9	Bryson DeChambeau	9	Jordan Spieth	T9	Abraham Ancer	
10	Sam Burns	10	Abraham Ancer	10	Sam Burns	T9	Billy Horschel	

2020 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Dustin Johnson

Tournament
Dates
Field size
Cut
Winner
Purse
Winner's share
Course

Dustin Johnson \$9.5 million \$1.71 million **TPC Boston** Location 36-35-71 Par Yardage 7,308

THE NORTHERN TRUST August 20-23 123/125 70 players at 3-under 139 Norton, Massachusetts

BMW Championship August 27-30 69/70 No cut Jon Rahm \$9.5 million \$1.71 million

Olympia Fields C.C. (North) Olympia Fields, Illinois 35-35-70 7,366

TOUR Championship September 4-7 30/30 No cut **Dustin Johnson** N/A

N/A East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,346

Weekly FedExCup standings **Pre-THE NORTHERN TRUST**

Justin Thomas Collin Morikawa 2 Webb Simpson Bryson DeChambeau Sungiae Im Patrick Reed 6 **Daniel Berger** 7 8 Rory McIlroy **Brendon Todd** 9 Jon Rahm 10

Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP

Dustin Johnson 2 **Justin Thomas** 3 Webb Simpson 4 **Daniel Berger** 5 Collin Morikawa 6 Harris English 7 Bryson DeChambeau 8 Sungjae Im 9 Jon Rahm 10 Patrick Reed

Pre-TOUR Championship

Dustin Johnson 2 Jon Rahm 3 **Justin Thomas** 4 Webb Simpson 5 Collin Morikawa **Daniel Berger** 6 7 Harris English 8 Bryson DeChambeau 9 Sungjae Im Hideki Matsuyama

Final

Dustin Johnson T2 Xander Schauffele T2 Justin Thomas 4 Jon Rahm Scottie Scheffler 6 Collin Morikawa 7 Tyrrell Hatton T8 Rory McIlroy T8 Sebastián Muñoz T8 Patrick Reed

2019 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Rory McIlrov

Tournament Dates Field size Cut Winner **Purse** Winner's share Course Location

Par Yardage

THE NORTHERN TRUST August 8-11

121/125 85 players at 1-under 141 Patrick Reed \$9.25 million \$1,665,000

Liberty National Golf Club Jersey City, New Jersey

36-35-71 7,370

BMW Championship

August 15-18 69/70 No cut Justin Thomas \$9.25 million \$1,665,000

Medinah Country Club (No. 3) Medinah, Illinois 36-36-72

7,613

TOUR Championship

August 22-25 30/30 No cut Rory McIlroy N/A

N/A

East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,346

Weekly FedExCup standings **Pre-THE NORTHERN TRUST** Brooks Koepka 2 Rory McIlroy Matt Kuchar 3 Xander Schauffele **Gary Woodland** Patrick Cantlay 6 **Dustin Johnson** 7 Paul Casey 8 Webb Simpson 10 Jon Rahm

Pre-BMW CHAMPIONSHIP Brooks Koepka 2 Patrick Reed 3 Rory McIlroy 4 Matt Kuchar 5 Jon Rahm 6 **Patrick Cantlay** 7 Xander Schauffele 8 Abraham Ancer 9 Gary Woodland **Dustin Johnson**

Pre-TOUR Championship

Justin Thomas 1 2 Patrick Cantlay 3 Brooks Koepka 4 Patrick Reed 5 Rory McIlroy 6 Jon Rahm 7 Matt Kuchar 8 Xander Schauffele 9 Webb Simpson 10 Abraham Ancer

Final

Rory McIlroy 1 Xander Schauffele T3 Brooks Koepka T3 Justin Thomas 5 Paul Casey 6 Adam Scott 7 Tony Finau Chez Reavie

Kevin Kisner, Hideki Matsuyama, Patrick Reed

2018 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Justin Rose

August 31-September 3

77 players at 2-over 144

Dell Technologies Champ.

Tournament	
Dates	
Field size	
Cut	
Winner	
Purse	
Winner's share	
Course	

Course Location Par Yardage

THE NORTHERN TRUST August 23-26 119/125 80 players at even-par 142 Bryson DeChambeau \$9 million \$1.62 million Ridgewood Country Club

Paramus, New Jersey 35-36-71 7,385

Bryson DeChambeau \$9 million \$1.62 million **TPC Boston** Norton, Massachusetts 36-35-71

98/100

7.342

BMW Championship September 6-9 69/70 No cut Keegan Bradley \$9 million \$1.62 million Aronimink Golf Club Newtown Square, Pennsylvania 35-35-70 7.267

September 20-23 30/30 No cut Tiger Woods \$9 million \$1.62 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,346

TOUR Championship

Weekly FedExCup standings

Pre	e-THE NORTHERN TRUST
1	Dustin Johnson
2	Justin Thomas
3	Brooks Koepka
4	Justin Rose
5	Bubba Watson
6	Jason Day
7	Webb Simpson
8	Francesco Molinari
9	Bryson DeChambeau
10	Patrick Reed

amp.

Pre-Dell Technologies Cha			
1	Bryson DeChambeau		
2	Dustin Johnson		
3	Justin Thomas		
4	Tony Finau		
5	Brooks Koepka		
6	Justin Rose		
7	Bubba Watson		
8	Jason Day		
9	Webb Simpson		
10	Phil Mickelson		

Pre-BMW Championship Bryson DeChambeau **Dustin Johnson** 3 Justin Rose 4 Tony Finau **Justin Thomas** Brooks Koepka 6 **Bubba Watson** 7 8 Cameron Smith Phil Mickelson 10 Jason Day

Pre-TOUR Championship Bryson DeChambeau Justin Rose 3 Tony Finau **Dustin Johnson Justin Thomas** Keegan Bradley Brooks Koepka 8 **Bubba Watson** Billy Horschel Cameron Smith

Final Justin Rose Tiger Woods Bryson DeChambeau **Dustin Johnson** Billy Horschel 6 Tony Finau Justin Thomas 7 Keegan Bradley Brooks Koepka 10 Bubba Watson

2017 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Justin Thomas

Tournament
Dates
Field size
Cut
Winner
Purse
Winner's share
Course
Location
Par
Yardage

Weekly FedExCup standings **Pre-THE NORTHERN TRUST** Hideki Matsuyama **Justin Thomas** 2 Jordan Spieth 3 **Dustin Johnson** 5 Rickie Fowler Jon Rahm 6 7 Brooks Koepka Daniel Berger 8 Kevin Kisner 9 10 Brian Harman

THE NORTHERN TRUST August 24-27 120/125 70 players at 2-over 142 **Dustin Johnson** \$8.75 million \$1,575,000 Glen Oaks Club Old Westbury, New York 35-35-70 7.346

Dell Technologies Champ. September 1-4, 2017 96/100 79 players at 3-over 145 Justin Thomas \$8.75 million \$1,575,000 **TPC Boston** Norton, Massachusetts 36-35-71 7.342

BMW Championship September 14-17, 2017 70/70 No cut Marc Leishman \$8.75 million \$1,575,000 Conway Farms Golf Club Lake Forest, Illinois 35-36-71 7.208

TOUR Championship
September 21-24
30/30
No cut
Xander Schauffele
\$8.75 million
\$1,575,000
East Lake Golf Club
Atlanta, Georgia
35-35-70
7,346

s Champ.

Pr	Pre-Dell Technologies			
1	Dustin Johnson			
2	Jordan Spieth			
3	Justin Thomas			
4	Hideki Matsuyama			
5	Jon Rahm			
6	Rickie Fowler			
7	Brooks Koepka			
8	Daniel Berger			
9	Charley Hoffman			
10	Jhonattan Vegas			

Pre	e-BMW Championsh
1	Jordan Spieth
2	Justin Thomas
3	Dustin Johnson
4	Hideki Matsuyama
5	Jon Rahm
6	Rickie Fowler
7	Marc Leishman
8	Paul Casey
9	Brooks Koepka
10	Pat Perez

Pre	e-TOUR Championship
1	Jordan Spieth
2	Justin Thomas
3	Dustin Johnson
4	Marc Leishman
5	Jon Rahm
6	Rickie Fowler
7	Hideki Matsuyama
8	Justin Rose
9	Brooks Koepka
10	Paul Casey

Final 1 **Justin Thomas** 2 Jordan Spieth 3 Xander Schauffele **Dustin Johnson** 5 Jon Rahm Marc Leishman Rickie Fowler Hideki Matsuvama 9 Justin Rose 10 Brooks Koepka

2016 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Bory McIlrov

redexcup champion. nory wemoy					
The Barclays	Deutsche Bank Championship	BMW Championship			
August 25-28	September 2-5	September 8-11			
120/125	97/100	69/70			
79 players at 3-over 145	72 players at 1-under 141	No cut			
Patrick Reed	Rory McIlroy	Dustin Johnson			
\$8.5 million	\$8.5 million	\$8.5 million			
\$1.53 million	\$1.53 million	\$1.53 million			
Bethpage State Park (Black)	TPC Boston	Crooked Stick Golf Club			
Farmingdale, New York	Norton, Massachusetts	Carmel, Indiana			
36-35-71	36-35-71	36-36-72			
7,468	7,297	7,567			
	The Barclays August 25-28 120/125 79 players at 3-over 145 Patrick Reed \$8.5 million \$1.53 million Bethpage State Park (Black) Farmingdale, New York 36-35-71	The Barclays August 25-28 120/125 79 players at 3-over 145 Patrick Reed \$8.5 million \$1.53 million Bethpage State Park (Black) Farmingdale, New York 36-35-71 September 2-5 97/100 72 players at 1-under 141 Rory McIlroy \$8.5 million \$1.53 million TPC Boston Norton, Massachusetts 36-35-71 36-35-71			

Pre-The Barclays		Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.		Pre-BMW Championship		Pre-TOUR Championship		Final	
1	Jason Day	1	Patrick Reed	1	Patrick Reed	1	Dustin Johnson	1	Rory McIlroy
2	Dustin Johnson	2	Jason Day	2	Jason Day	2	Patrick Reed	2	Dustin Johnson
3	Adam Scott	3	Dustin Johnson	3	Dustin Johnson	3	Adam Scott	3	Patrick Reed
4	Russell Knox	4	Adam Scott	4	Rory McIlroy	4	Jason Day	4	Adam Scott
5	Jordan Spieth	5	Jordan Spieth	5	Adam Scott	5	Paul Casey	5	Paul Casey
6	Brandt Snedeker	6	Emiliano Grillo	6	Jordan Spieth	6	Rory McIlroy	6	Jason Day
7	Patrick Reed	7	Russell Knox	7	Russell Knox	7	Jordan Spieth	7	Ryan Moore
8	Phil Mickelson	8	Justin Thomas	8	Emiliano Grillo	8	Russell Knox	8	Kevin Chappell
9	Kevin Na	9	Brandt Snedeker	9	Jimmy Walker	9	Emiliano Grillo	9	Jordan Spieth
10	Justin Thomas	10	Phil Mickelson	10	Paul Casey	10	Jimmy Walker	10	Russell Knox

2015 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Jordan Spieth

Tournament	The Barclays	Deutsche Bank Championship	BMW Championship	TOUR Championship
Dates	August 27-30	September 4-7	September 17-20	September 24-27
Field size	120/125	98/100	70/70	29/30
Cut	72 players at 2-over 142	74 players at 3-over 145	No cut	No cut
Winner	Jason Day	Rickie Fowler	Jason Day	Jordan Spieth
Purse	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million
Winner's share	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000
Course	Plainfield Country Club	TPC Boston	Conway Farms Golf Club	East Lake Golf Club
Location	Edison, New Jersey	Norton, Massachusetts	Lake Forest, Illinois	Atlanta, Georgia
Par	34-36-70	36-35-71	35-36-71	35-35-70
Yardage	7,012	7,242	7,198	7,307

Winner	Jason Day	Rickie Fowler	Jason Day	Jordan Spieth	
Purse	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million	\$8.25 million	
Winner's share	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000	\$1,485,000	
Course	Plainfield Country Club	TPC Boston	Conway Farms Golf Club	East Lake Golf Club	
Location	Edison, New Jersey	Norton, Massachusetts	Lake Forest, Illinois	Atlanta, Georgia	
Par	34-36-70	36-35-71	35-36-71	35-35-70	
Yardage	7,012	7,242	7,198	7,307	
Weekly FedExCup standings					
Pre-The Barclays	Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.	Pre-BMW Championship	Pre-TOUR Championship	Final	
1 Jordan Spieth	1 Jason Day	1 Jason Day	1 Jason Day	 Jordan Spieth 	
2 Jason Day	2 Jordan Spieth	2 Jordan Spieth	2 Jordan Spieth	2 Henrik Stenson	
3 Bubba Watson	3 Bubba Watson	3 Rickie Fowler	3 Rickie Fowler	3 Jason Day	
4 Jimmy Walker	4 Henrik Stenson	4 Henrik Stenson	4 Henrik Stenson	4 Rickie Fowler	
5 Justin Rose	5 Zach Johnson	5 Bubba Watson	5 Bubba Watson	5 Bubba Watson	
6 Robert Streb	6 Dustin Johnson	6 Charley Hoffman	6 Zach Johnson	6 Zach Johnson	
7 Dustin Johnson	7 Jimmy Walker	7 Zach Johnson	7 Dustin Johnson	7 Dustin Johnson	
8 Patrick Reed	8 Justin Rose	8 Dustin Johnson	8 Charley Hoffman	8 Justin Rose	
9 Rory McIlroy	9 Robert Streb	9 Jim Furyk	9 Daniel Berger	9 Danny Lee	
10 Danny Lee	10 Danny Lee	10 Patrick Reed	10 Patrick Reed	10 Charley Hoffman	

TOUR Championship September 22-25

30/30 No cut Rory McIlroy \$8.5 million \$1.53 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,385

2014 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Billy Horschel

Tournament
Dates
Field size
Cut
Winner
Purse
Winner's share
Course
Location
Par

The Barclays August 21-24 122/125 79 players at 1-over 143 **Hunter Mahan** \$8 million \$1.44 million Ridgewood Country Club Paramus, New Jersey 35-36-71

7,319

Deutsche Bank Championship
August 29-September 1
93/100
80 players at 3-over 145
Chris Kirk
\$8 million
\$1.44 million
TPC Boston
Norton, Massachusetts
36-35-71

BMW Championship
September 4-7
69/70
No cut
Billy Horschel
\$8 million
\$1.44 million
Cherry Hills Country Club
Cherry Hills Village, Colorado
34-36-70
7,352

TOUR Championship	
September 11-14	
29/30	
No cut	
Billy Horschel	
\$8 million	
\$1.44 million	
East Lake Golf Club	
Atlanta, Georgia	
35-35-70	
7,307	

Weekly FedExCup standings

Yardage

Pre	Pre-The Barclays		
1	Rory McIlroy		
2	Jimmy Walker		
3	Bubba Watson		
4	Matt Kuchar		
5	Jim Furyk		
6	Dustin Johnson		
7	Sergio Garcia		
8	Jordan Spieth		
9	Patrick Reed		
10	Chris Kirk		

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.		
1	Hunter Mahan	
2	Rory McIlroy	
3	Jimmy Walker	
4	Matt Kuchar	
5	Bubba Watson	
6	Jim Furyk	
7	Jacon Day	

2	Rory McIlroy
3	Jimmy Walker
4	Matt Kuchar
5	Bubba Watson
6	Jim Furyk
7	Jason Day
8	Patrick Reed
9	Jordan Spieth
10	Cameron Tringale

Pro	e-BMW Championship
1	Chris Kirk
2	Rory McIlroy
3	Hunter Mahan
4	Jimmy Walker
5	Matt Kuchar
6	Bubba Watson
7	Jason Day
8	Jim Furyk
9	Jordan Spieth
10	Rickie Fowler

7,216

Pro	e-TOUR Championship
1	Chris Kirk
2	Billy Horschel
3	Bubba Watson
4	Rory McIlroy
5	Hunter Mahan
6	Jimmy Walker
7	Jim Furyk
8	Matt Kuchar
9	Rickie Fowler
10	Jason Day

ГП	nal
1	Billy Horschel
2	Chris Kirk
3	Rory McIlroy
4	Jim Furyk
5	Bubba Watsor
6	Hunter Mahan
7	Jimmy Walker
8	Matt Kuchar
9	Rickie Fowler
10	Jason Day
	•

2013 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Henrik Stenson

The Barclays	
August 22-25	
123/125	
74 players at 2-over 142	
Adam Scott	
\$8 million	
\$1.44 million	
Liberty National Golf Club	
Jersey City, New Jersey	
36-35-71	
7,353	

-
Deutsche Bank Champions
August 30-September 2
00/100
'6 players at 1-over 141
Henrik Stenson
88 million
\$1.44 million
FPC Boston
Norton, Massachusetts
36-35-71
7,216

TOUR Championsh
September 19-22
30/30
No cut
Henrik Stenson
\$8 million
\$1.44 million
East Lake Golf Club
Atlanta, Georgia
35-35-70
7,307

Weekly FedExCup standings			
Pre-The Barclays			
1	Tiger Woods		
2	Matt Kuchar		
3	Brandt Snedeker		
4	Phil Mickelson		
5	Bill Haas		
6	Billy Horschel		
7	Justin Rose		
8	Jordan Spieth		
9	Henrik Stenson		
10	Keegan Bradley		

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.

Pre-Deutsche Bank	
1	Tiger Woods
2	Adam Scott
3	Phil Mickelson
4	Matt Kuchar
5	Justin Rose
6	Brandt Snedeker
7	Graham DeLaet
8	Bill Haas
9	Jordan Spieth
10	Gary Woodland

Pre-BMW Championship		
Henrik Stenson		
Tiger Woods		
Adam Scott		
Matt Kuchar		
Graham DeLaet		
Phil Mickelson		
Justin Rose		
Steve Stricker		
Brandt Snedeker		
Jordan Spieth		

Pre	e-TOUR Championship
1	Tiger Woods
2	Henrik Stenson
3	Adam Scott
4	Zach Johnson
5	Matt Kuchar
6	Steve Stricker
7	Graham DeLaet
8	Phil Mickelson
9	Justin Rose
10	Brandt Snedeker

Fir	nal
1	Henrik Stenson
2	Tiger Woods
3	Steve Stricker
4	Adam Scott
5	Zach Johnson
6	Matt Kuchar
7	Jordan Spieth
8	Graham DeLaet
9	Phil Mickelson
10	Justin Rose

2010 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Jim Furyk

Tournament
Dates
Field size
Cut
Winner
Purse
Winner's share
Course

Location Par Yardage

The Barclays August 26-29 121/125 Matt Kuchar \$7.5 million \$1.35 million

72 players at even-par 142 Ridgewood Country Club Paramus, New Jersey 35-36-71 7.319

Deutsche Bank Championship September 3-6 99/100 72 players at 1-under 141

Charley Hoffman \$7.5 million \$1.35 million TPC Boston Norton, Massachusetts

36-35-71 7.214

BMW Championship September 9-12

70/70 No cut **Dustin Johnson** \$7.5 million \$1.35 million Cog Hill Golf and Country Club

Lemont, Illinois 35-36-71 7.616

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

TOUR Championship September 20-23 30/30

No cut **Brandt Snedeker** \$7.5 million \$1.35 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,319

Weekly FedExCup standings

Pre-The Barclays	
1	Ernie Els
2	Steve Stricker
3	Jim Furyk
4	Phil Mickelson
5	Justin Rose
6	Jeff Overton
7	Hunter Mahan
8	Bubba Watson
9	Matt Kuchar
10	Tim Clark

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.

1	Matt Kuchar
2	Steve Stricker
3	Martin Laird
4	Justin Rose
5	Ernie Els
6	Dustin Johnson
7	Hunter Mahan
8	Jim Furyk
9	Bubba Watson
10	Phil Mickelson

Pre-BMW Championship

1	Matt Kuchar
2	Charley Hoffman
3	Steve Stricker
4	Jason Day
5	Luke Donald
6	Martin Laird
7	Ernie Els
8	Hunter Mahan
9	Geoff Ogilvy
10	Justin Rose

Pre-TOUR Championship

e-roon championsinp	
Matt Kuchar	
Dustin Johnson	
Charley Hoffman	
Steve Stricker	
Paul Casey	
Jason Day	
Luke Donald	
Ernie Els	
Martin Laird	
Phil Mickelson	

Final

Jim Furyk Matt Kuchar Luke Donald 3 Charley Hoffman **Dustin Johnson** Paul Casey 7 Steve Stricker Jason Day 8 **Ernie Els** 9 10 Retief Goosen

2011 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Bill Haas

The Barclays **August 25-28** 123/125 72 players at 4-under 138 **Dustin Johnson** \$8 million \$1,44 million Plainfield Country Club Edison, New Jersey 35-36-71 6,964

Deutsche Bank Championship September 2-5 99/100 78 players at 1-over 143

Webb Simpson \$8 million \$1.44 million **TPC Boston**

Norton, Massachusetts

36-35-71 7.214

BMW Championship

September 15-18 70/70 No cut Justin Rose \$8 million \$1.44 million Cog Hill Golf and Country Club

Lemont, Illinois 35-36-71

7,616

September 22-25 30/30 No cut Bill Haas \$8 million \$1.44 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia

TOUR Championship

35-35-70 7.319

Weekly FedExCup standings

Weekly I culkcup stalluli	
Pre-The Barclays	
1	Rory McIlroy
2	Tiger Woods
3	Nick Watney
4	Phil Mickelson
5	Brandt Snedeker
6	Louis Oosthuizen
7	Dustin Johnson
8	Lee Westwood
9	Zach Johnson
10	Jason Dufner

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.

Pre	e-peutsche Ban
1	Nick Watney
2	Steve Stricker
3	Webb Simpson
4	Luke Donald
5	Keegan Bradley
6	Phil Mickelson
7	K.J. Choi
8	Bubba Watson
9	David Toms
10	Gary Woodland

Pre	e-BMW Championsl
1	Dustin Johnson
2	Matt Kuchar
3	Nick Watney
4	Webb Simpson
5	Luke Donald
6	Brandt Snedeker
7	Steve Stricker
8	Vijay Singh
9	K.J. Choi
10	Gary Woodland

P 1

Pre-TOUR Championship	
1	Webb Simpson
2	Dustin Johnson
3	Justin Rose
4	Luke Donald
5	Matt Kuchar
6	Brandt Snedeker
7	Nick Watney
8	Chez Reavie
9	John Senden
10	Jason Day

Final 1 Bill Haas 2 Webb Simpson 3 Luke Donald Dustin Johnson 5 Justin Rose Matt Kuchar **Hunter Mahan** Brandt Snedeker 9 Nick Watney 10 Chez Reavie

2010 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Jim Furyk

Tournament
Dates
Field size
Cut
Winner
Purse
Winner's share
Course
Location

The Barclays August 26-29 121/125 72 players at even-par 142 Matt Kuchar \$7.5 million \$1,35 million **Ridgewood Country Club** Paramus, New Jersey 35-36-71 7,319

Deutsche Bank Championship September 3-6 99/100 72 players at 1-under 141 Charley Hoffman \$7.5 million \$1,35 million **TPC Boston** Norton, Massachusetts 36-35-71

BMW Championship
September 9-12
70/70
No cut
Dustin Johnson
\$7.5 million
\$1.35 million
Cog Hill Golf and Country Club
Lemont, Illinois
35-36-71
7,616

TOUR Championship
September 20-23
30/30
No cut
Brandt Snedeker
\$7.5 million
\$1.35 million
East Lake Golf Club
Atlanta, Georgia
35-35-70
7,319

Weekly FedExCup standings

Par

Yardage

Pre-The Barclays		
1	Ernie Els	
2	Steve Stricker	
3	Jim Furyk	
4	Phil Mickelson	
5	Justin Rose	
6	Jeff Overton	
7	Hunter Mahan	
8	Bubba Watson	
9	Matt Kuchar	
10	Tim Clark	

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.		
1	Matt Kuchar	
2	Stova Strickar	

1	Matt Kuchar		
2	Steve Stricker		
3	Martin Laird		
4	Justin Rose		
5	Ernie Els		
6	Dustin Johnson		
7	Hunter Mahan		
8	Jim Furyk		
9	Bubba Watson		
10	Phil Mickelson		

Pre-BMW Championship			
1	Matt Kuchar		
2	Charley Hoffman		
3	Steve Stricker		
4	Jason Day		
5	Luke Donald		
6	Martin Laird		
7	Ernie Els		
8	Hunter Mahan		
9	Geoff Ogilvy		
10	Justin Rose		

7,214

Pr	e-TOUR Championship	Fir	Final	
1	Matt Kuchar	1	Jim Furyk	
2	Dustin Johnson	2	Matt Kuchar	
3	Charley Hoffman	3	Luke Donald	
4	Steve Stricker	4	Charley Hoffman	
5	Paul Casey	5	Dustin Johnson	
6	Jason Day	6	Paul Casey	
7	Luke Donald	7	Steve Stricker	
8	Ernie Els	8	Jason Day	
9	Martin Laird	9	Ernie Els	
10	Phil Mickelson	10	Retief Goosen	

2009 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Tiger Woods

Tournament Dates
Field size Cut
Winner
Purse Winner's share
Course
Location Par
Yardage

The Barclays			
August 27-30			
124/125			
77 players at 5-over 147			
Heath Slocum			
\$7.5 million			
\$1.35 million			
Liberty National Golf Club			
Jersey City, New Jersey			
36-5-71			
7,419			

Deutsche Bank Champions
September 4-7
99/100
73 players at 1-under 141
Steve Stricker
\$7.5 million
\$1.35 million
TPC Boston
Norton, Massachusetts
36-35-71
7,202

BMW Championship September 10-13 69/70 No cut Tiger Woods \$7.5 million \$1.35 million Cog Hill Golf and Country Club Lemont, Illinois 35-36-71 7616
7,616

TOUR Championshi
September 24-27
30/30
No cut
Phil Mickelson
\$7.5 million
\$1.35 million
East Lake Golf Club
Atlanta, Georgia
35-35-70
7,304

Weekly FedExCup standing			
Pre-The Barclays			
1	Tiger Woods		
2	Steve Stricker		
3	Zach Johnson		
4	Kenny Perry		
5	Lucas Glover		
6	Phil Mickelson		
7	Y.E. Yang		
8	Geoff Ogilvy		
9	Brian Gay		
10	Sean O'Hair		

P	re-Deutsche	Bank	Champ.
1	Tigar Maad	_	

Pre	e-Deutsche Bai
1	Tiger Woods
2	Steve Stricker
3	Heath Slocum
4	Zach Johnson
5	Kenny Perry
6	Y.E. Yang
7	Nick Watney
8	Brian Gay
9	Lucas Glover
10	Phil Mickelson

Pre-BMW Championship

1	Steve Stricker
2	Tiger Woods
3	Heath Slocum
4	Zach Johnson
5	Scott Verplank
6	Kenny Perry
7	Padraig Harrington
8	Geoff Ogilvy
9	Jason Dufner
10	Dustin Johnson

Pre-TOUR Championship Tiger Woods 2 Steve Stricker 3 Jim Furyk 4 Zach Johnson 5 Heath Slocum 6 Padraig Harrington Sean O'Hair 8 Scott Verplank Kenny Perry

10 Jason Dufner

Fir	ıal
1	Tiger Woods
2	Phil Mickelson
3	Steve Stricker
4	Jim Furyk
5	Sean O'Hair
6	Zach Johnson
7	Padraig Harrington
8	Heath Slocum
9	Kenny Perry
10	Scott Verplank

2008 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Vijay Singh

Tournament Dates Field size Cut Winner Purse Winner's share Course

Weekly FedExCup standings

Location Par Yardage

Pre-The Barclays

2

3

4

5

6

7

9

August 21-24 135/144 72 players at 1-over 143 Vijay Singh \$7 million \$1.26 million Ridgewood Country Club

The Barclays

Paramus, New Jersey 35-36-71 7,319

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.

Tiger Woods Vijay Singh Kenny Perry 2 Sergio Garcia Phil Mickelson **Kevin Sutherland** Phil Mickelson **Padraig Harrington** Anthony Kim Justin Leonard Stewart Cink 6 Anthony Kim Kenny Perry Viiav Singh Justin Leonard 8 Ben Curtis Ryuji Imada 9 Stewart Cink 10 Geoff Ogilvy Jim Furyk

Deutsche Bank Championship

August 29-September 1 115/120

86 players at 3-under 139 Vijay Singh \$7 million \$1.26 million **TPC Boston**

Norton, Massachusetts 36-35-71 7.207

Pre-BMW Championship

Vijay Singh

Mike Weir

Jim Furvk

Sergio Garcia

Justin Leonard

Anthony Kim

Phil Mickelson

Kenny Perry

Ben Curtis

Kevin Sutherland

2

3

4

5

6

7

8

9

BMW Championship

September 4-7 69/70 No cut Camilo Villegas \$7 million \$1.26 million St. Louis, Missouri

2

6

8

Bellerive Country Club 35-35-70 7.324

TOUR Championship September 25-28

30/30 No cut Camilo Villegas \$7 million \$1.26 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7,304

Pre-TOUR Championship Final

Vijay Singh Vijay Singh Camilo Villegas Camilo Villegas 2 Sergio Garcia Sergio Garcia Anthony Kim Jim Furyk Mike Weir 5 Jim Furvk Mike Weir Anthony Kim 6 Justin Leonard Phil Mickelson K.J. Choi 8 Justin Leonard Phil Mickelson 9 **Ben Curtis** Ben Curtis 10 K.J. Choi

2007 FEDEXCUP PLAYOFFS SUMMARY

FedExCup Champion: Tiger Woods

Tournament Dates Field size Cut Winner **Purse** Winner's share

Course Location Par Yardage

The Barclays August 23-26 138/144

75 players at even-par 142 Steve Stricker \$7 million \$1,26 million

Westchester Country Club Harrison, New York

36-35-71 6,839

Deutsche Bank Championship

August 31-September 3 115/120 75 players at 1-over 143

Phil Mickelson \$7 million \$1.26 million TPC Boston

Norton, Massachusetts

36-35-71 7,207

BMW Championship

September 6-9 66/70 No cut **Tiger Woods** \$7 million \$1.26 million

Cog Hill Golf and Country Club Lemont, Illinois

35-36-71 7,326

TOUR Championship September 13-16

30/30 No cut Tiger Woods \$7 million \$1.26 million East Lake Golf Club Atlanta, Georgia 35-35-70 7.154

Weekly FedExCup standings **Pre-The Barclays**

Tiger Woods 2 Vijay Singh Jim Furyk 3 Phil Mickelson 4

K.J. Choi

Rory Sabbatini 6 7 Zach Johnson 8 Charles Howell III 9 **Brandt Snedeker**

10 Adam Scott

Pre-Deutsche Bank Champ.

Steve Stricker 2 K.J. Choi 3 Rory Sabbatini **Tiger Woods** 5 Phil Mickelson Vijay Singh Jim Furyk 8 Zach Johnson 9 Adam Scott Frnie Fls

Pre-BMW Championship

Phil Mickelson 2 Steve Stricker 3 **Tiger Woods** 4 K.J. Choi 5 Rory Sabbatini 6 Vijay Singh 7 Jim Furyk Geoff Ogilvy 8 9 Adam Scott 10 7ach Johnson

Pre-TOUR Championship

Tiger Woods Steve Stricker Phil Mickelson 3 Rory Sabbatini K.J. Choi Aaron Baddelev Adam Scott 8 Jim Furvk Vijay Singh 10 Sergio Garcia

Final **Tiger Woods** Steve Stricker 3 Phil Mickelson Rory Sabbatini 5 K.J. Choi Aaron Baddelev 7 Zach Johnson 8 Mark Calcavecchia 9 Sergio Garcia

10 Vijay Singh





PGA TOUR AWARDS

FEDEXCUP				
2024	Scottie Scheffler			
2023	Viktor Hovland			
2022	Rory McIlroy (3)			
2021	Patrick Cantlay			
2020	Dustin Johnson			
2019	Rory McIlroy (2)			
2018	Justin Rose			
2017	Justin Thomas			
2016	Rory McIlroy (1)			
2015	Jordan Spieth			
2014	Billy Horschel			
2013	Henrik Stenson			
2012	Brandt Snedeker			
2011	Bill Haas			

JACK NICKLAUS AWARD

Jim Furyk Tiger Woods (2)

Vijay Singh

2010

2009

2008

2002

2001

2000 1999

1998

1997 1996

1995

1994

1993

1992

1991

1990

2007 Tiger Woods (1) PGA TOUR Player of the Year 2024 Scottie Scheffler (3) 2023 Scottie Scheffler (2) 2022 Scottie Scheffler 2021 **Patrick Cantlay** 2020 Dustin Johnson (2) 2019 Rory McIlroy (3) 2018 Brooks Koepka 2017 **Justin Thomas** 2016 Dustin Johnson (1) 2015 Jordan Spieth 2014 Rory McIlroy (2) 2013 Tiger Woods (11) Rory McIlroy (1) 2012 2011 Luke Donald 2010 Jim Furyk 2009 Tiger Woods (10) **Padraig Harrington** 2008 2007 Tiger Woods (9) 2006 Tiger Woods (8) Tiger Woods (7) 2005 2004 Vijay Singh 2003 Tiger Woods (6)

> Tiger Woods (5) Tiger Woods (4)

Tiger Woods (3)

Tiger Woods (2)

Mark O'Meara Tiger Woods (1)

Tom Lehman

Greg Norman

Nick Price (2)

Nick Price (1)

Wayne Levi

Fred Couples (2)

Fred Couples (1)

ARNOLD PALMER AWARD

Nick Dunlap

PGA TOUR Rookie of the Year

2024

Eric Cole
Cameron Young
Will Zalatoris
Scottie Scheffler
Sungjae Im
Aaron Wise
Xander Schauffele
Emiliano Grillo
Daniel Berger
Chesson Hadley
Jordan Spieth
John Huh
Keegan Bradley
Rickie Fowler
Marc Leishman
Andres Romero
Brandt Snedeker
Trevor Immelman
Sean O'Hair
Todd Hamilton
Ben Curtis
Jonathan Byrd
Charles Howell III
Michael Clark II
Carlos Franco
Steve Flesch
Stewart Cink
Tiger Woods
Woody Austin
Ernie Els
Vijay Singh
Mark Carnevale
John Daly
Robert Gamez

BYRON NELSON AWARD

DITION NELSON AWAID				
Scoring A	verage leader			
2024	Scottie Scheffler	68.65		
2023	Scottie Scheffler	68.63		
2022	Rory McIlroy	68.67		
2021	Jon Rahm	69.30		
2020	Webb Simpson	68.98		
2019	Rory McIlroy	69.06		
2018	Dustin Johnson	68.70		
2017	Jordan Spieth	68.84		
2016	Dustin Johnson	69.17		
2015	Jordan Spieth	68.94		
2014	Rory McIlroy	68.83		
2013	Steve Stricker	68.95		
2012	Rory McIlroy	68.87		
2011	Luke Donald	68.86		
2010	Matt Kuchar	69.61		
2009	Tiger Woods	68.05		
2008	Sergio Garcia	69.12		
2007	Tiger Woods	67.79		
2006	Tiger Woods	68.11		

2005	Tiger Woods	68.66
2004	Vijay Singh	68.84
2003	Tiger Woods	68.41
2002	Tiger Woods	68.56
2001	Tiger Woods	68.81
2000	Tiger Woods	67.79
1999	Tiger Woods	68.43
1998	David Duval	69.13
1997	Nick Price	68.98
1996	Tom Lehman	69.32
1995	Greg Norman	69.06
1994	Greg Norman	68.81
1993	Greg Norman	68.90
1992	Fred Couples	69.38
1991	Fred Couples	69.59
1990	Greg Norman	69.10
1989	Payne Stewart	69.49
1988	Greg Norman	69.38
1987	David Frost	70.09
1986	Scott Hoch	70.08
1985	Don Pooley	70.36
1984	Calvin Peete	70.56
1983	Raymond Floyd	70.61
1982	Tom Kite	70.21
1981	Tom Kite	69.80
1980	Lee Trevino	69.73

PAYNE STEWART AWARD

In recognition of character, sportsmanship and dedication to charitable giving

2024	Brandt Snedeker
2023	Gary Koch
2022	Billy Andrade
2021	Justin Rose
2020	Zach Johnson
2019	Hale Irwin
2018	Bernhard Langer
2017	Stewart Cink
2016	Jim Furyk
2015	Ernie Els
2014	Nick Faldo
2013	Peter Jacobsen
2012	Steve Stricker
2011	David Toms
2010	Tom Lehman
2009	Kenny Perry
2008	Davis Love III
2007	Hal Sutton
2006	Gary Player
2005	Brad Faxon
2004	Jay Haas
2003	Tom Watson
2002	Nick Price
2001	Ben Crenshaw

Byron Nelson, Jack

Nicklaus, Arnold Palmer

2000

COURAGE AWARD

2025	Gary Woodland
2023	Chris Kirk
2022	D.J. Gregory
2020	Morgan Hoffmann
2017	Gene Sauers
2015	Jarrod Lyle
2013	Erik Compton
2010	Stuart Appleby
2008	Dudley Hart
2007	Steve Stricker
2006	Steve Stricker
2005	Olin Browne
2004	John Daly
2003	Peter Jacobsen
2002	Gene Sauers
2001	Joe Durant
2000	Paul Azinger
1999	Steve Pate
1998	Scott Verplank
1997	Bill Glasson
1996	Steve Jones
1995	Bob Tway
1994	Hal Sutton
1993	Howard Twitty
1992	John Cook
1991	Bruce Fleisher, D.A

Weibring

NOMINEES FOR PGA TOUR PLAYER OF THE YEAR AND ROOKIE OF THE YEAR

2024

Player of the Year Rory McIlroy Xander Schauffele

Scottie Scheffler*

Rookie of the Year Nick Dunlap* Max Greyserman Jake Knapp Matthieu Pavon

2023

Player of the Year Wyndham Clark Viktor Hovland Rory McIlroy Jon Rahm Scottie Scheffler* Rookie of the Year Ludvig Åberg Eric Cole* Nico Echavarria Vincent Norrman

2022

Player of the Year Rory McIlroy Scottie Scheffler* Cameron Smith Rookie of the Year Tom Kim Sahith Theegala Cameron Young*

2021

Player of the Year Patrick Cantlay* Bryson DeChambeau Harris English Collin Morikawa Jon Rahm Rookie of the Year Garrick Higgo Will Zalatoris*

2020

Player of the Year Dustin Johnson* Collin Morikawa Jon Rahm Webb Simpson Justin Thomas Rookie of the Year Harry Higgs Viktor Hovland Maverick McNealy Scottie Scheffler*

2019

Player of the Year Brooks Koepka Matt Kuchar Rory McIlroy* Xander Schauffele Rookie of the Year Cameron Champ Sungjae Im* Adam Long Collin Morikawa Matthew Wolff

2018

Player of the Year Bryson DeChambeau Dustin Johnson Brooks Koepka* Francesco Molinari Justin Rose Justin Thomas Rookie of the Year Austin Cook Satoshi Kodaira Keith Mitchell Joaquin Niemann Aaron Wise*

2017 Player of the Year Dustin Johnson Hideki Matsuyama Jordan Spieth Justin Thomas*

Rookie of the Year Wesley Bryan Patrick Cantlay Mackenzie Hughes Grayson Murray Xander Schauffele* 2016 Player of the Year

Jason Day Dustin Johnson* Rory McIlroy Adam Scott Jordan Spieth Henrik Stenson Rookie of the Year Emiliano Grillo* Smylie Kaufman Si Woo Kim

2015

Player of the Year Jason Day Rickie Fowler Rory McIlroy Jordan Spieth* Rookie of the Year Daniel Berger* Tony Finau Nick Taylor Justin Thomas

2014
Player of the Year
Billy Horschel
Martin Kaymer
Rory McIlroy*
Jimmy Walker

Bubba Watson

Rookie of the Year Victor Dubuisson Chesson Hadley* Brooks Koepka

2013

Player of the Year Matt Kuchar Phil Mickelson Adam Scott Henrik Stenson Tiger Woods* Rookie of the Year Derek Ernst Russell Henley David Lingmerth Jordan Spieth*

2012 Blove

Player of the Year Jason Dufner Rory McIlroy* Brandt Snedeker Bubba Watson Tiger Woods Rookie of the Year Charlie Beljan Jonas Blixt Bud Cauley John Huh* Ted Potter, Jr.

2011 Player of the Year Keegan Bradley Luke Donald* Bill Haas Webb Simpson Nick Watney

Rookie of the Year Keegan Bradley* Chris Kirk Charl Schwartzel Scott Stallings Brendan Steele Jhonattan Vegas

2010
Player of the Year
Ernie Els
Jim Furyk*
Dustin Johnson
Matt Kuchar
Phil Mickelson

Rookie of the Year Rickie Fowler* Derek Lamely Rory McIlroy Alex Prugh

PGA TOUR TOURNAMENT AWARDS CURRENT AWARDS

	NAMENT OF THE YEAR	2005	Wyndham Championship	2006	Any Baby Can
2024	BMW Championship	2005	John Hamilton	2005	Valero Texas Open
2022-23	BMW Championship	0004	BMW Championship	2005	St. Michael's Special School
	WM Phoenix Open	2004	Peggy Nelson	0004	Zurich Classic of New Orleans
2018-19	WM Phoenix Open		THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson	2004	Evans Scholars Foundation
2017-18	WM Phoenix Open	2003	Bobby Tsumura		BMW Championship
2016-17	Travelers Championship		Sony Open in Hawaii	2003	Respite Care of San Antonio
2015-16	John Deere Classic	2002	Dick Searle		Valero Texas Open
2014-15	WM Phoenix Open		AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	2002	Children's Healthcare of Atlanta
2013-14	BMW Championship	2001	Mary Cave		BellSouth Classic
	WM Phoenix Open		Farmers Insurance Open	2001	Homeward Bound
2013	BMW Championship	2000	Earl Elliott		WM Phoenix Open
2012	BMW Championship		Texas Children's Houston Open, TOUR	2000	Volunteers in Medicine
2011	The Greenbrier Classic		Championship		RBC Heritage
2010	Truist Championship	1999	Steve Jacobs	1999	Louisiana Chapter of Operation Smile
2009	Truist Championship		John Deere Classic		Zurich Classic of New Orleans
2008	BMW Championship	1998	Dorothy Campbell	1998	St. Jude Children's Research Hospital
	r r r		the Memorial Tournament presented by		FedEx St. Jude Classic
VALUE	ITEED OF THE VEAD		Workday	1997	Martha's Kitchen
	ITEER OF THE YEAR				The American Express
2024	Ken Hoffman	CHARI	TY OF THE YEAR	1996	The Thunderbird Youth Fund
	Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by				WM Phoenix Open
	Mastercard	2024	The Ophelia Project	1995	The Pro Kids Golf Academy
2022-23	Jim Coleman	0000 00	The American Express		Farmers Insurance Open
	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches	2022-23	Words Alive	1994	La. Children's Research Center for
2020-21	Anne Bogenrief		Farmers Insurance Open		Development and Learning
	the Memorial Tournament presented by	2020-21	The WARM Place		Zurich Classic of New Orleans
	Workday		Charles Schwab Challenge	1993	Chinquapin School
2019-20	Barbara Van Buskirk	2019-20	Women of Color Golf & Girls on the Green	1555	Texas Children's Houston Open
	The RSM Classic		Tee	1992	United Health Services System
2018-19	Paul Brown		Valspar Championship	1332	B.C. Open
	Wyndham Championship	2018-19	Momentus Institute	1991	Arrowhead Ranch for Boys
2017-18	Henry "Skip" Monge		THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson	1331	John Deere Classic
	Barracuda Championship	2017-18	Second Helpings	1000	
2016-17	Chuck Austin		RBC Heritage	1990	Salesmanship Club
	John Deere Classic	2016-17	Carvin School	1000	THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson
2015-16	Karen and Don Whamond		Puerto Rico Open	1989	Bobby Benson Foundation
20.0.0	FedEx St. Jude Championship	2015-16	Each One. Tell One.	1000	Sony Open in Hawaii
2014-15	Doug Wertz		Barracuda Championship	1988	Siskin Memorial Foundation
2017 10	Zurich Classic of New Orleans	2014-15	Monarch School	1007	Chattanooga Classic
2013-14	Jim Hunt		Farmers Insurance Open	1987	Egleston Hospital for Children
2010 IT	Charles Schwab Challenge	2013-14	The Hole in the Wall Gang Camp		BellSouth Classic
2013	Darlene Riggs		Travelers Championship		
2013	THE PLAYERS Championship	2013	Memory Matters	BEST T	FITLE SPONSOR INTEGRATION
2012	Terry Russ		RBC Heritage	2024	John Deere Classic
ZUIZ	Texas Children's Houston Open	2012	The Children's Cabinet	2022-23	WM Phoenix Open
2011	•		Barracuda Championship	2018-19	John Deere Classic
2011	Ray Berlinger	2011	River Bend Foodbank	2017-18	John Deere Classic
	Children's Miracle Network Hospitals		John Deere Classic	2016-17	WM Phoenix Open
0010	Classic	2010	Ryan House	2015-17	Charles Schwab Challenge
2010	Mel Krejci	2010	WM Phoenix Open	2010-10	(then the Dean & Deluca Invitational)
0000	BMW Championship	2009	Arnold Palmer Medical Center	2014-15	WM Phoenix Open
2009	Virginia Lane	2003			•
	TOUR Championship		Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by	2013-14	Wyndham Championship
2008	Joan Smith	2000	Mastercard	2013	WM Phoenix Open
	Buick Invitational	2008	Whaley Children's Center	2012	Travelers Championship
2007	Phyllis Wade		Buick Open	2011	BMW Championship
	The Genesis Invitational	2007	Academy Prep Center for Education		WM Phoenix Open
2006	Marty Sheets		Valspar Championship	2010	Travelers Championship

PGA TOUR TOURNAMENT AWARDS CURRENT AWARDS

			CORNEIN I AWARDS
2009	Travelers Championship	2018-19	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
2008	Sanderson Farms Championship	2017-18	WM Phoenix Open
	(then the Viking Classic)		Procore Championship
		2016-17	Travelers Championship
		2015-16	Wyndham Championship
_	SPECIAL EVENT	2014-15	Wyndham Championship
2024	WM Phoenix Open	2013-14	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
	(Concert in the Coliseum)	2013	RBC Canadian Open
2022-23	WM Phoenix Open	2012	Travelers Championship
	(Concert in the Coliseum)	2011	Puerto Rico Open
2018-19	Rocket Classic	2010	Travelers Championship
	(AREA 313 Celebrity Challenge)		
2017-18	RBC Heritage	BEST	ON-SITE STAGING
	(Cheers to 50 Years Countdown Party)	2024	Travelers Championship
2016-17	Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by	2022-23	BMW Championship
	Mastercard	2018-19	THE CJ CUP
	(Opening ceremony)	2017-18	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
2015-16	Travelers Championship	2016-17	Farmers Insurance Open
2014-15	THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson	2015-16	Valero Texas Open
2013-14	Valero Texas Open	2014-15	BMW Championship
	(A Night to Honor Our Heroes)	2013-14	BMW Championship
2013	WM Phoenix Open	2013	BMW Championship
	(Shot at Glory)	2012	The American Express
2012	the Memorial Tournament presented by	2012	THO AMORIGAN EXPROSO
	Workday		
	(Legends Luncheon)	BEST	PRODUCT
2011	Charles Schwab Challenge	2024	WM Phoenix Open
	(Leads Party)		(Tee Side Seats)
	The Greenbrier Classic	2022-23	Zurich Classic of New Orleans
	(Concert Series)		(Best of the Zurich Classic)
2010	Sanderson Farms Championship	2018-19	AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am
	(Emeril Fundraisers for Children's Hospital)		(Clint's Saloon)
2009	Zurich Classic of New Orleans	2017-18	THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson
	(Economic Summit)		(Club 360)
2008	AT&T National	2016-17	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches
	(Military initiatives)	2015-16	WM Phoenix Open
		2014-15	WM Phoenix Open
MOST	ENGAGED COMMUNITY	2013-14	Deutsche Bank Championship
2024	John Deere Classic		(Club seats)
2022-23	John Deere Classic		
2018-19	John Deere Classic	REST	MARKETING INITIATIVE
2017-18	Charles Schwab Challenge	2024	RBC Canadian Open
2016-17	John Deere Classic	2022-23	RBC Canadian Open
2015-16	John Deere Classic	2022 23	Tibe canadian open
2014-15	John Deere Classic	DEAT:	TOURNAMENT OAL TO
2013-14	WM Phoenix Open		TOURNAMENT SALES
2013	WM Phoenix Open	2024	BMW Championship
2012	John Deere Classic	2022-23	RBC Canadian Open
	WM Phoenix Open	2018-19	Rocket Classic
2011	John Deere Classic	2017-18	Truist Championship
2010	WM Phoenix Open	2016-17	Travelers Championship
2009	Charles Schwab Challenge	2015-16	WM Phoenix Open
2008	John Dooro Classic		Valspar Championship

2008

2024

John Deere Classic

Travelers Championship

MOST FAN-FIRST EVENT

2022-23 Valspar Championship

Valspar Championship

BEST-IN-CLASS ELEMENT

Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic

2014-15

2024

(The Q at Myrtle Beach)

2022-23 Travelers Championship
(Brew & Moo)

2018-19 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by
Mastercard
(Arnold Palmer Experience)

2017-18 RBC Canadian Open
(The Rink)

FAIR WAY AWARD

2024 Rocket Classic 2022-23 Rocket Classic 2018-19 Rocket Classic

BEST VOLUNTEER PROGRAM

 2024 Rocket Classic
 2022-23 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard

BEST CHARITABLE IMPACT AND INTEGRATION

2024 THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2022-23 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

PGA TOUR SUSTAINABILITY AWARD PRESENTED BY WM PHOENIX OPEN

2024 Zurich Classic of New Orleans2022-23 AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am

PGA TOUR TOURNAMENT AWARDS **HISTORICAL AWARDS**

BEST USE OF PLAYERS

2018-19 Barracuda Championship

2017-18 The RSM Classic

2016-17 Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by

Mastercard

BMW Championship 2015-16

2014-15 **Deutsche Bank Championship** Charles Schwab Challenge 2013-14 Charles Schwab Challenge 2013 Travelers Championship 2012

Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches 2011

the Memorial Tournament presented by

Workday

2010 John Deere Classic

2009 Charles Schwab Challenge

BEST CHARITY INTEGRATION

Sanderson Farms Championship 2018-19

2017-18 Sanderson Farms Championship

FedEx St. Jude Classic 2016-17

FedEx St. Jude Classic 2015-16

2014-15 FedEx St. Jude Classic

2013-14 THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2013 Travelers Championship

THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2012 FedEx St. Jude Classic **Zurich Classic of New Orleans** 2011

2010 Valero Texas Open

SALESPERSON OF THE YEAR

2017-18 Scott Auker

Truist Championship

2016-17 Danny Waite

Farmers Insurance Open

2015-16 **Russ Evans**

Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches

BEST INTEGRATED MARKETING PLAN

WM Phoenix Open 2018-19

2017-18 Farmers Insurance Open

RBC Heritage

PLAYERS CHOICE AWARD

2018-19 Truist Championship

2017-18 Travelers Championship

Travelers Championship 2016-17

BEST SOCIAL MEDIA ACTIVATION

2016-17 John Deere Classic 2015-16 John Deere Classic

John Deere Classic 2014-15

2013-14 Wyndham Championship

2013 Deutsche Bank Championship 2012 **Deutsche Bank Championship**

2011 THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson

BEST AD CAMPAIGN/PROMOTIONAL IDEA

2016-17 Barracuda Championship

2015-16 THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson

2014-15 THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2013-14 **BMW Championship**

(The All-Star Campaign/Golfers Come to

Denver)

Arnold Palmer Invitational

(Arnie's Getting Ready and You're Invited)

BEST PROMOTIONAL IDEA

2013 WM Phoenix Open

(Zero Waste Challenge)

2012 The American Express

2011 The RSM Classic

(Caddie For Love)

2010 **RBC Canadian Open**

(WestJet Putting Challenge)

2009 Texas Children's Houston Open

(Mike & Mike)

2008 **Deutsche Bank Championship**

(Stop & Shop)

BEST AD CAMPAIGN

2013 Wyndham Championship

(Escape to the Wyndham)

2012 Wyndham Championship

(Escape to the Wyndham)

THE CJ CUP Byron Nelson 2011

2010 **RBC** Heritage

(Get Your Plaid On)

BEST SALES YEAR-OVER-YEAR BY DOLLARS

2013-14 WM Phoenix Open

BEST SALES YEAR-OVER-YEAR BY PERCENTAGE

2013-14 Valspar Championship

BEST TOURNAMENT MEDIA OPERATIONS

2009 **BMW Championship** 2008 AT&T National

BEST TOUR BRANDING AND SIGNAGE

Turning Stone Championship 2009 2008 Travelers Championship

BEST BRANDING AND SIGNAGE

2011 The Greenbrier Classic 2010 The Greenbrier Classic

MOST IMPROVED EVENT

2009 Zurich Classic of New Orleans 2008 Wyndham Championship

MOST IMPROVED ON-SITE **PRESENTATION**

2009 Valspar Championship 2008 The Genesis Invitational

BEST PRO-AM

Zurich Classic of New Orleans 2009

BEST MARKETING/SALES PLAN

Travelers Championship 2011 2010 Charles Schwab Challenge 2009 Charles Schwab Challenge

2008 Valero Texas Open

BEST MAIN TOURNAMENT ENTRANCE

2009 **RBC** Heritage

2008 World Wide Technology Championship





OFFICIAL MONEY AND BONUS MONEY TOTALS YEAR-BY-YEAR (FEDEXCUP ERA)

Season	Purses	FedExCup	Comcast Business TOUR TOP 10	Total
2024	\$538.1 million*	\$100 million	\$40 million	\$602.4 million
2022-23	\$546.9 million**	\$75 million	\$20 million	\$642.9 million
2021-22	\$421.8 million	\$75 million	\$20 million	\$517.8 million
2020-21	\$392,050,000	\$60 million	\$10 million	\$463,050,000
2019-20	\$265,450,000	\$60 million	\$10 million	\$336,450,000
2018-19	\$343.6 million	\$60 million	\$10 million	\$414.6 million
2017-18	\$363 million	\$35 million		\$398 million
2016-17	\$340 million	\$35 million		\$375 million
2015-16	\$327 million	\$35 million		\$362 million
2014-15	\$314 million	\$35 million		\$349 million
2013-14	\$298 million	\$35 million		\$333 million
2013	\$260 million	\$35 million		\$295 million
2012	\$278.5 million	\$35 million		\$313.5 million
2011	\$279,750,000	\$35 million		\$314,750,000
2010	\$275.1 million	\$35 million		\$310.1 million
2009	\$270.7 million	\$35 million		\$305.7 million
2008	\$278,650,000	\$35 million		\$313,650,000
2007	\$270.3 million	\$35 million		\$305.3 million

^{*} the 2024 season included the 2024 FedExCup Fall

2025 BONUS MONEY

FEDEXCUP BONUS MONEY

At the conclusion of the FedExCup Playoffs, \$100 million in Bonus Money will be distributed to the top 150 players in the FedExCup standings as shown below.

Pos.	Money	Pos.	Money	Pos.	Money
1	\$25 million	23	\$630,000	45	\$201,000
2	\$12.5 million	24	\$615,000	46	\$200,000
3	\$7.5 million	25	\$600,000	47	\$199,000
4	\$6 million	26	\$590,000	48	\$198,000
5	\$5 million	27	\$580,000	49	\$197,000
6	\$3.5 million	28	\$570,000	50	\$196,000
7	\$2.75 million	29	\$560,000	51	\$195,000
8	\$2.25 million	30	\$550,000	52	\$194,000
9	\$2 million	31	\$250,000	53	\$193,000
10	\$1.75 million	32	\$236,000	54	\$192,000
11	\$1,075,000	33	\$228,000	55	\$191,000
12	\$1,025,000	34	\$221,000	56	\$190,000
13	\$975,000	35	\$214,000	57	\$189,000
14	\$925,000	36	\$211,000	58	\$188,000
15	\$885,000	37	\$209,000	59	\$187,000
16	\$795,000	38	\$208,000	60	\$186,000
17	\$775,000	39	\$207,000	61-65	\$185,000
18	\$755,000	40	\$206,000	66-70	\$175,000
19	\$735,000	41	\$205,000	71-85	\$140,000
20	\$715,000	42	\$204,000	86-100	\$130,000
21	\$670,000	43	\$203,000	101-125	\$120,000
22	\$650,000	44	\$202,000	126-150	\$85,000

COMCAST BUSINESS TOUR TOP 10

At the conclusion of the FedExCup Regular Season, \$40 million in Bonus Money will be distributed to the top 10 players in the FedExCup standings as shown below.

Pos.	Money	Pos.	Money
1	\$8 million	6	\$3.4 million
2	\$6 million	7	\$2.8 million
3	\$4.8 million	8	\$2.4 million
4	\$4.4 million	9	\$2.2 million
5	\$4 million	10	\$2 million

^{**} the 2022-23 season included the fall portion of 2022 and 2023 for a total of 54 events





PLAYER ADVISORY COUNCIL YEAR-BY-YEAR

2025

Sam Burns Eric Cole Trevor Cone

Rickie Fowler Brian Harman

Charley Hoffman

Max Homa

Kevin Kisner Max McGreevy

Maverick McNealy Keith Mitchell

Seamus Power

Scottie Scheffler

Brandt Snedeker Justin Thomas

Gary Woodland

2024

Sam Burns Lanto Griffin Nick Hardy Brian Harman Max Homa Mackenzie Hughes Keith Mitchell Grayson Murray*

Seamus Power Scottie Scheffler Adam Schenk

Kevin Streelman

Nick Taylor Josh Teater

Justin Thomas

Camilo Villegas

2023

Ryan Armour
Sam Burns
Corey Conners
Rickie Fowler
Brice Garnett
Brian Harman
Max Homa
Mackenzie Hughes
Shane Lowry
Maverick McNealy
Keith Mitchell
Henrik Norlander

Scottie Scheffler

Kevin Streelman

Adam Scott

Will Zalatoris

2022

Patrick Cantlay **Austin Cook** Joel Dahmen Harry Higgs Max Homa Billy Horschel Russell Knox Justin Lower Peter Malnati Maverick McNealy Keith Mitchell Trev Mullinax Jon Rahm Webb Simpson **Brandt Snedeker** Kevin Streelman

2021

Will 7alatoris

Ryan Armour Paul Casey David Hearn Harry Higgs Billy Horschel 7ach Johnson Russell Knox Anirban Lahiri Peter Malnati Rory McIlroy Ryan Palmer Jon Rahm Kevin Streelman **Justin Thomas** Harold Varner III Johnson Wagner

2020

Ryan Armour Paul Casev **David Hearn** Harry Higgs Charley Hoffman Billy Horschel Zach Johnson Russell Knox Anirban Lahiri Peter Malnati Rory McIlroy Ryan Palmer Jon Rahm Kevin Streelman **Justin Thomas** Harold Varner III

2019

Rvan Armour **Paul Casey** Roberto Castro James Hahn Zach Johnson Kevin Kisner Matt Kuchar Anirban Lahiri Peter Malnati Rory McIlroy Jon Rahm Sam Saunders Josh Teater **Justin Thomas** Michael Thompson Harold Varner III

2018

Daniel Berger Paul Casey Stewart Cink Chesson Hadley James Hahn Billy Hurley III Zach Johnson Matt Kuchar Anirban Lahiri Geoff Ogilvy Sam Saunders Jordan Spieth Chris Stroud **Justin Thomas Kyle Thompson** Cameron Tringale

2017

Paul Casey

Roberto Castro
Ben Crane
Andres Gonzales
James Hahn
J.J. Henry
Billy Hurley III
Matt Kuchar
Geoff Ogilvy
Rod Pampling
Jordan Spieth
Steve Stricker
Justin Thomas
Harold Varner III
Johnson Wagner
Tim Wilkinson

2016

Blavne Barber Ricky Barnes Roberto Castro Stewart Cink Graham DeLaet Harris English Jim Furyk **Charley Hoffman** Matt Kuchar Dicky Pride John Senden Kevin Streelman **Brendon Todd** Johnson Wagner Jimmy Walker Tim Wilkinson

2015

Tom Gillis Jason Gore **Charley Hoffman** Billy Hurley III Freddie Jacobson Matt Kuchar Scott Langley Davis Love III Will MacKenzie Geoff Ogilvy John Senden Webb Simpson **Heath Slocum** Kevin Streelman **Brendon Todd David Toms**

2014

Jason Bohn Stewart Cink Ken Duke **Charley Hoffman** Trevor Immelman Matt Kuchar Scott Langley Marc Leishman Davis Love III Will MacKenzie Geoff Ogilvy Michael Putnam Webb Simpson Kevin Streelman **Brendon Todd** Lee Westwood

PLAYER ADVISORY COUNCIL YEAR-BY-YEAR

2013

Aaron Baddelev Jason Bohn **Andres Gonzales** leff Gove **Charley Hoffman** Doug LaBelle Scott Langley Davis Love III Joe Ogilvie Geoff Ogilvy Ryan Palmer Webb Simpson Brendan Steele Kevin Streelman Bo Van Pelt Mark Wilson

2012

Stewart Cink Ben Crane Jason Day Ken Duke Harrison Frazar Charley Hoffman Matt Kuchar Joe Oailvie Carl Pettersson Justin Rose Patrick Sheehan Webb Simpson Chris Stroud Bo Van Pelt Scott Verplank Mark Wilson

2011

Michael Bradley Jonathan Byrd Ben Crane Jason Day **David Duval** Jim Furyk Tom Gillis **Charley Hoffman** Matt Kuchar Billy Mayfair Justin Rose Webb Simpson Paul Stankowski **Kevin Sutherland** Scott Verplank Mark Wilson

2010

Rich Beem Jonathan Byrd Steve Flesch Harrison Frazar Jim Furyk Jeff Gove Paul Govdos Jerry Kelly Scott McCarron Joe Ogilvie Sean O'Hair **Brett Quialey** Kevin Streelman Steve Stricker Mike Weir Mark Wilson

2009

Stuart Appleby Steve Flesch Harrison Frazar Jim Furvk Paul Govdos Ryuji Imada Jerry Kelly Davis Love III George McNeill Joe Ogilvie Tom Pernice, Jr. D.A. Points Ted Purdy **Brett Quigley** Vijay Singh Mark Wilson

2008

Stuart Appleby Rich Beem Chris DiMarco Steve Flesch Jason Gore Paul Goydos J.J. Henry Zach Johnson Jerry Kelly Frank Lickliter II Jim McGovern Geoff Ogilvy Tom Pernice, Jr. **Brett Quigley** Omar Uresti Mark Wilson

2007

Paul Azinger Rich Beem Jason Bohn Chris DiMarco **Brad Faxon** Harrison Frazar J.J. Henry Tripp Isenhour Zach Johnson Geoff Ogilvy Jeff Sluman Paul Stankowski **David Toms Bob Twav Charles Warren** Mike Weir

2006

Michael Allen Brian Bateman Jeff Brehaut Olin Browne Stewart Cink Harrison Frazar J.J. Henry 7ach Johnson Rocco Mediate Geoff Ogilvy Jeff Sluman Jerry Smith **David Toms Bob Tway Charles Warren** Mike Weir

2005

Stuart Appleby Brian Bateman Jeff Brehaut Stewart Cink **Brad Faxon** J.J. Henry Zach Johnson Skip Kendall Franklin Langham Tom Lehman Shaun Micheel Joe Ogilvie **Brett Quigley** Jeff Sluman **Chris Smith Bob Tway**

2004

Tom Byrum Stewart Cink Jay Delsing Joe Durant Dan Forsman J.J. Henry Tim Herron Peter Jacobsen Peter Lonard Davis Love III Joe Oailvie Steve Pate Kenny Perry **Brett Quigley** Jeff Sluman **Bob Tway**

2003

Paul Azinger Jeff Brehaut Chris DiMarco Dan Forsman Paul Govdos **Donnie Hammond Dudley Hart** J.J. Henry Skip Kendall Tom Lehman Davis Love III Scott McCarron **Brett Quigley Chris Smith Bob Tway** Mike Weir

2002

Paul Azinger Stewart Cink John Cook Joe Durant Dan Forsman **Dudley Hart** J.J. Henry Pete Jordan Blaine McCallister Scott McCarron Larry Mize Frank Nobilo Loren Roberts Hal Sutton **David Toms** Mike Weir

PLAYER ADVISORY COUNCIL YEAR-BY-YEAR

2001

Stuart Appleby **Paul Azinger** Olin Browne Stewart Cink Keith Clearwater **Brad Faxon** Jim Furyk Jim Gallagher, Jr. Justin Leonard Blaine McCallister Phil Mickelson Larry Mize Joe Ogilvie Tom Pernice, Jr. Jeff Sluman **Tommy Tolles**

2000

Paul Azinger David Duval Rick Fehr Dan Forsman Jim Furyk Paul Goydos Tom Lehman Justin Leonard Blaine McCallister Scott McCarron David Peoples Tom Pernice, Jr. **David Toms** Kirk Triplett **Bob Tway** Scott Verplank

1999

Paul Azinger Olin Browne **Brandel Chamblee** Jay Delsing **David Duval** Rick Fehr Dan Forsman Justin Leonard Doug Martin Scott McCarron Larry Mize Tom Pernice, Jr. Dave Stockton, Jr. Hal Sutton **Bob Tway** Scott Verplank

1998

Billy Ray Brown Olin Browne John Cook David Duval Dan Forsman Mike Hulbert Justin Leonard **Doug Martin** Blaine McCallister Scott McCarron Rocco Mediate Jim Morse Tom Pernice, Jr. Loren Roberts Paul Stankowski Hal Sutton

1997

Billy Andrade Billy Ray Browne **Brad Bryant** Leslie Clements John Cook Allen Dovle Dan Forsman Fred Funk Mike Hulbert Steve Iones Justin Leonard Davis Love III Andrew Magee Larry Mize Larry Rinker Loren Roberts

1996

Billy Andrade Mark Brooks Billy Ray Brown Leslie Clements Joel Edwards Dan Forsman Fred Funk Jim Gallagher, Jr. Jay Haas Mike Hulbert Larry Mize David Ogrin Loren Roberts Mike Sullivan Robert Wrenn

1995

Billy Andrade Bill Britton Mark Carnevale John Cook **Keith Furgus** Dan Forsman Fred Funk Mike Hulbert Peter Jacobsen Tom Lehman Larry Mize David Ogrin Mark O'Meara Mike Sullivan Harry Taylor Kirk Triplett

1994

Bill Britton Mark Brooks **Dudley Hart** Morris Hatalasky Mike Hulbert Peter Jacobsen Billy Kratzert Tom Lehman Davis Love III Jeff Maggert Phil Mickelson Larry Mize David Ogrin **Dillard Pruitt** Larry Rinker **Lanny Wadkins**

1993

Mark Brooks

Tom Byrum **Brad Fabel** Dan Forsman Jay Haas **Dudley Hart** Brian Henninger Mike Hulbert Jeff Maggert Larry Mized Andy North David Ogrin **Don Pooley** Kirk Triplett Mark Wiebe Willie Wood

LONGEST-RUNNING TOURNAMENTS, SPONSORS AND VENUES

OLDEST TOURNAMENTS

LONGEST-RUNNING SPONSORS

Sentry Tournament of Champions

First played	Tournament	Title since	Sponsor	
1860	The Open Championship	1986	AT&T	
1895	U.S. Open		AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	
1899	BMW Championship	1998	John Deere	
1904	RBC Canadian Open		John Deere Classic	
1916	PGA Championship	1999	Sony Corporation	
1922	Valero Texas Open		Sony Open in Hawaii	
1926	The Genesis Invitational	2002	Valero Energy	
1932	WM Phoenix Open		Valero Texas Open	
1934	Masters Tournament	2004	Mastercard	
1937	AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am		Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	
1938	Zurich Classic of New Orleans	2005	Zurich Insurance Group	
1938	Wyndham Championship	2000	Zurich Classic of New Orleans	
1944	AT&T Byron Nelson	2007	Travelers	
1944	Mexico Open at VidantaWorld (official beginning in 2022)	2007	Travelers Championship	
1946	Charles Schwab Challenge	2007	Wyndham Hotels & Resorts	
1946	Texas Children's Houston Open	2007	Wyndham Championship	
1952	Farmers Insurance Open	2008	Royal Bank of Canada	
1952	Travelers Championship	2000	RBC Canadian Open	
1953	The Sentry		nbc Canadian Open	
1960	The American Express			
1965	·	LONGEST-RUNNING HOST VENUES		
1966	Sony Open in Hawaii Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard			
	·	Host since	Course	
1967	FedEx St. Jude Championship	1934	Augusta National Golf Club	
1968	Sanderson Farms Championship (official beginning in 1994)		Masters Tournament	
1969	RBC Heritage	1946	Colonial Country Club	
1972	Cognizant Classic in The Palm Beaches		Charles Schwab Challenge	
1972	John Deere Classic	1947	Pebble Beach Golf Links	
1972	Genesis Scottish Open (official beginning in 2022)		AT&T Pebble Beach Pro-Am	
1974	THE PLAYERS Championship	1965	Waialae Country Club	
1976	the Memorial Tournament presented by Workday		Sony Open in Hawaii	
1983	Shriners Children's Open	1968	Torrey Pines Golf Course	
1987	TOUR Championship		Farmers Insurance Open	
1999	Barracuda Championship	1969	Harbour Town Golf Links	
2000	Valspar Championship		RBC Heritage	
2003	Truist Championship	1973	The Riviera Country Club	
2007	Napa Valley Golf Championship		The Genesis Invitational	
2007	World Wide Technology Championship	1976	Muirfield Village Golf Club	
2008	Puerto Rico Open		the Memorial Tournament presented by Workday	
2010	The RSM Classic	1979	Arnold Palmer's Bay Hill Club & Lodge	
2015	ISCO Championship		Arnold Palmer Invitational presented by Mastercard	
2018	Corales Puntacana Championship	1982	TPC Sawgrass (THE PLAYERS Stadium Course)	
2019	3M Open		THE PLAYERS Championship	
2019	Butterfield Bermuda Championship	1984	TPC River Highlands	
2019	Rocket Classic		Travelers Championship	
2019	Baycurrent Classic	1987	TPC Scottsdale (Stadium Course)	
2024	ONEflight Myrtle Beach Classic		WM Phoenix Open	
		1992	TPC Summerlin	
			Shriners Children's Open	
		1999	Plantation Course at Kapalua	
			0 / T	